# CASE NUMBER:

99-176

#### STOLL, KEENON & PARK, LLP

201 EAST MAIN STREET
SUITE 1000
LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY 40507-1380

(606) 231-3000 FAX: (606) 253-1093

\*FRANKFORT OFFICE: 307 WASHINGTON STREET FRANKFORT, KY. 40601-1823 (502) 875-6220 FAX: (502) 875-6235 \*\*WESTERN KENTUCKY OFFICE: 201 C NORTH MAIN STREET HENDERSON, KY. 42420-3103 (502) 831-1900 FAX: (502) 827-4060

\*\*\*LOUISVILLE OFFICE: 2650 AEGON CENTER 400 WEST MARKET LOUISVILLE, KY. 40202-3377 (502) 568-9100 FAX: (502) 568-5700

INTERNET: www.skp.com

July 2, 1999

JAMES D. ALLEN
SUSAN BEVERLY JONES
MELISSA A. STEWART
TOOD S. PAGE
JOHN B. PARK
PALMER G. VANCE II
RICHARD A. NUNNELLEY
WILLIAM L. MONTAGUE, JR.
KYMBERLY T. WELLONS
CHARLES R. BAESLER, JR.
STEVEN B. LOY
PATRICIA KIRKWOOD BURGESS
RICHARD B. WARNE
JOHN H. HENDERSON\*\*
LINDSEY W. INGRAM III
JEFFERY T. BARNETT
AMY C. LIEBERMANN
ELIZABETH FRIEND BIRD\*\*
MOLLY J. CUE
CRYSTAL OSBORNE
JOHN A. THOMASON\*\*
DELLA M. JUSTICE
BOYD T. CLOERN\*\*\*
DONNIE E. MARTIN
DAVID T. ROYSE

(OF COUNSEL)
JAMES BROWN\*\*\*
DOUGLAS P. ROMAINE
JAMES G. STEPHENSON
GEORGE D. SMITH

WALLACE MUIR (1878 - 1947)
RICHARD C. STOLL (1878 - 1949)
WILLIAM H. TOWNSEND (1890 - 1964)
RODMAN W. KEENON (1882 - 1966)
JAMES PARK (1892 - 1970)
JOHN L. DAVIS (1913 - 1970)
GLADNEY HARVILLE (1921 - 1978)
GAYLE A. MOHNEY (1906 - 1980)
C. WILLIAM SWINFORD (1921 - 1986)

.

FILED

JUL 1999

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Hon. Helen Helton Executive Director Public Service Commission 730 Schenkel Lane P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

Re:

ROBERT E HOULIHAN

LESLIE W. MORRIS II LINDSEY W. INGRAM, JR.

WILLIAM L. MONTAGUE
JOHN STANLEY HOFFMAN\*\*
BENNETT CLARK
WILLIAM T. BISHOP III

RICHARD C. STEPHENSON CHARLES E. SHIVEL, JR. ROBERT M. WATT III J. PETER CASSIDY, JR. DAVID H. THOMASON\*\*

DAVID H. THOMASON\*\*
SAMUEL D. HINKLE IV\*\*\*
R. DAVID LESTER
ROBERT F. HOULIHAN, JR.
WILLIAM M. LEAR, JR.
GARY W. BARR
DONALD P. WAGNER

FRANK L. WILFORD HARVIE B. WILKINSON ROBERT W. KELLERMAN\*

EILEEN O'BRIEN DAVID SCHWETSCHENAU

RENA GARDNER WISEMAN

LIZBETH ANN TULLY J. DAVID SMITH, JR.

ANITA M. BRITTON

DENISE KIRK ASH BONNIE HOSKINS

C. JOSEPH BEAVIN DIANE M. CARLTON LARRY A. SYKES P. DOUGLAS BARR PERRY MACK BENTLEY

MARY BETH GRIFFITH DAN M. ROSE GREGORY D. PAVEY J. MEL CAMENISCH, JR

LAURA DAY DELCOTTO

LEA PAULEY GOFF\*\*\*
CULVER V. HALLIDAY\*\*\*
DAVID E. FLEENOR

Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

Case No. 99-176

RECEIVED

JUL 02 1999

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Dear Ms. Helton:

We deliver herewith for filing an original and ten (10) copies of Delta's Application for a General Adjustment of Rates in the above-captioned case. We would appreciate your placing the Application with the other papers in the case. Thank you for your kind assistance.

Sincerely,

Robert M. Watt, III

Robert War

rmw encl.

cc:

Elizabeth S. Blackford, Esq. (w/encl.)

Mr. John F. Hall (w/o encl.)

#### BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF ADJUSTMENT )
OF RATES OF DELTA NATURAL ) CASE NO. 99-176
GAS COMPANY, INC. )

FILING REQUIREMENTS VOLUME 1 OF 3

FILED IN SUPPORT OF PROPOSED CHANGES IN RATES

JULY 2, 1999

#### COMMONWEATH OF KENTUCKY

RECEIVED

#### BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

JUL 0 2 1999

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of:

AN ADJUSTMENT OF RATES OF DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

**CASE NO. 99-176** 

#### **NOTICE AND STATEMENT**

Pursuant to KRS 278.180 and KRS 278.190, Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. ("Delta") respectfully states as follows, to-wit:

- 1. Delta is a Kentucky corporation with its principal office and place of business located at 3617 Lexington Road, Winchester, Kentucky 40391.
- 2. Delta is in the business of the purchase, sale, storage, transportation and distribution of natural gas at retail to approximately 38,000 customers in the following locations in Kentucky: Owingsville, Sharpsburg, Salt Lick, Midland, Bath County; Estill County; Camargo, Jeffersonville, Montgomery County; Frenchburg, Menifee County; Kingston Terrill, Berea, Madison County; Stanton, Clay City, Powell County; Garrard County; Annville, Jackson County; Beattyville, Lee County; North Middletown, Bourbon County; Nicholasville, Wilmore, Jessamine County; Clearfield, Farmers, Rowan County; Middlesboro, Pineville, Bell County; Barbourville, Knox County; Williamsburg, Corbin, Whitley County; London, Laurel County; Manchester, Burning Springs, Oneida, Clay County; Leslie County; Lexington, Fayette County; Fleming County; Clark County; Mt. Olivet, Robertson County; Sardis, Mason County and environs of each.
- 3. Delta hereby gives notice of the adjustment of its rates to those rates set forth in FR 1-7 in the filing requirements, pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section

10(1)(b)(7), in the total amount of \$2,511,797 on an annual basis to become effective on and after August 1, 1999. The present tariffs and the proposed tariffs are shown in the comparative form on facing sheets, side by side, pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(8)(a), and those comparative sheets are identified as FR 1-8 in the filing requirements.

- 4. This application for a general adjustment of rates is supported by a twelve month historical test year in accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(a), with the test period ending on December 31, 1998. Delta's financial exhibit, described in 807 KAR 5:001, Section 6, is attached hereto as Financial Exhibit.
- 5. Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(1), Delta sets forth the following reasons that an adjustment of its rates is required. In order to meet the continuing demand for safe and reliable service in its service areas, Delta has increased substantially its plant investment for the purpose of improving and reinforcing its pipeline systems since December 31, 1996, the end of the test year employed in its last rate case, No. 97-066. Moreover, increases in operating and capital costs have not been totally offset by revenues. In order for Delta to maintain a reasonable quality of service and be afforded an opportunity to achieve a reasonable level of earnings, an increase in rates is required. In order for Delta to fulfill its obligations as a public utility and to secure financing necessary for such purpose, it must have income to provide sufficiently and properly for all expenses of an efficient operation and to earn a return sufficient to market Delta's securities and attract new capital at a reasonable cost. The rates presently charged by Delta are insufficient to meet the foregoing requirements in that they are no longer compensatory and are unfair, unjust and unreasonable. If the rates herein

proposed do not become effective as herein provided, the credit of Delta and its ability to provide service to its customers will be impaired.

- 6. Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(2), Delta states that its annual reports, including the annual report for 1998, are on file with this Commission as required by 807 KAR 5:006, Section 3(1).
- 7. Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(3), Delta states that a certified copy of Delta's most recent Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation has heretofore been filed with this Commission in connection with a prior proceeding of Delta, same being Case No. 90-342 filed on December 28, 1990.
- 8. Delta is not a limited partnership and, therefore, compliance with the provisions of 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(4) is not necessary.
- 9. Delta is a corporation in good standing with the Secretary of State of the Commonwealth of Kentucky. Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(5), a certificate to that effect, dated within sixty (60) days of the date of filing this application is attached hereto as FR 1-5 in the filing requirements.
- 10. The legal name of Delta is Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. It has never done business in any state under an assumed name and has never filed a Certificate of Assumed Name as may be required by KRS 365.015 and therefore the filing of a copy of any such certificate as required by 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(6) is not necessary.
- 11. Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(1)(b)(9), Delta states that it has complied with 807 KAR 5:011, Section 9(2) and 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(3) and (4) by delivering to newspapers of general circulation in its service area a copy of the Notice identified as FR 1-9 in the filing requirements, for publishing once a week for three

consecutive weeks in a prominent manner, the first of said publications to be made within seven (7) days of the date of this application.

- Delta has filed with the Executive Director of this Commission a written notice of its intention to file this application. The notice stated that the application would be supported by a historical test period, was delivered to the Executive Director's office on April 29, 1999, at which time a copy was mailed to the Utility Intervention and Rate Division of the Attorney General's office as required by 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(2). A copy of the notice is identified as FR 2 in the filing requirements.
- 13. As required by 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(4)(f), Delta will post a copy of FR 1-9 at its places of business on the date on which this application is filed and it will remain posted until this Commission has finally determined Delta's rates.
- 14. In support of its application for a general adjustment of rates, supported by a historical test year, Delta has presented its financial data for the test period, together with a complete and quantified explanation of all proposed adjustments with proper support for any proposed changes in price or activity levels and all other factors which affect the adjustment required by 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(a), all as set forth in FR 6(a).
- 15. In further support of its application for a general adjustment of rates, supported by a historical test year, Delta attaches the following additional documents or explains their absence:

<u>Filing</u> <u>Requirements</u>	Abbreviated Document Description	Location or Absence Reason (Sponsoring Witness)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(b)	Testimony of Witnesses:  - Glenn R. Jennings  - John F. Hall  - Robert C. Hazelrigg  - John B Brown  - William S. Seelye  - Randall J. Walker  - Martin J. Blake	FR 6(b)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(c)	Testimony of witnesses for utilities with gross revenues of less than \$1,000,000	Not applicable
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(d)	Effect of rates on Delta's revenue	FR 6(d) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(e)	The effect of the proposed rate increase upon the average bill for each customer classification	FR 6(e) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(f)	The effect of the proposed rate increase upon the average bill for each customer class for local exchanges	Not applicable
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(g)	Bill analysis	FR 6(g) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(h)	Revenue requirements	FR 6(h) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10 (6)(i)	Rate base/capital reconciliation	FR 6(i) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(j)	Current chart of accounts	FR 6(j) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(k)	Independent auditor's annual opinion report	FR 6(k) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(1)	FERC audit report	Not applicable because Delta is not audited by FERC
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(m)	FERC Form 2	FR 9(m) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(n)	Summary of latest depreciation study	FR 6(n) (Brown)

807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(o)	List of computer software and programs used in the development of the schedules and work papers	FR 6(o) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(p)	Prospectus of most recent securities offering	FR 6(p) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(q)	Annual reports to shareholders for the most recent two (2) years	FR 6(q) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(r)	Monthly managerial reports for the twelve (12) months in the test year	FR 6(r) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(s)	SEC Forms 10-K and 8-K for the past two (2) years and Forms 10-Q for the past six (6) quarters	FR 6(s) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(t)	Affiliate allocations during the test year and the previous three (3) calendar years	FR 6(t) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(u)	Cost of service study	FR 6(u) (Seelye)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(6)(v)	Cost study for local exchange carriers	Not applicable
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(7)(a)	Detailed income statement and balance sheet reflecting the impact of proposed adjustments	FR 7(a) (Hall)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(7)(b)	Most recent capital construction budget	Not applicable because no adjustments for plant additions are proposed
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(7)(c)	Information for pro forma adjustments reflecting plant additions	Not applicable because no adjustments for plant additions are proposed
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(7)(d)	Operating budget for each month of the period encompassing the pro forma adjustments	FR 7(d) (Brown)
807 KAR 5:001, Section 10(7)(e)	Data for customers to be added to the test period	FR 7(e) (Walker)

16. This statement and notice is filed under the provisions of KRS 278.180 and 278.190 and the Commission is requested to find the proposed rates to be fair, just and reasonable under KRS 278.030(1).

Respectfully submitted,

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

JOHN F. HALL

Vice President - Finance, Secretary & Treasurer

STOLL, KEENON & PARK, LLP

By.

Robert M. Watt III

201 East Main Street, Suite 1000

Lexington, KY 40507

(606) 231-3000

Counsel for Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. AMOUNT AND KINDS OF STOCK AUTHORIZED, ISSUED AND OUTSTANDING APRIL 30, 1999

Common Stock, par value \$1.00 per share

Authorized - 6,000,000 shares

Issued and Outstanding - 2,404,647

Cumulative Preferred

Authorized - 312,500 shares

Issued and Outstanding - 0

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. LONG-TERM DEBT OUTSTANDING AND MORTGAGE DESCRIPTIONS APRIL 30, 1999

There are no mortgages outstanding.

The following long-term debts are in existence:

- (1) On October 18, 1993, Delta issued \$15,000,000 of unsecured 6-5/8% Debentures that mature in October 2023. Commencing in October 1995, each holder may require redemption of up to \$25,000 of the 6-5/8% Debentures annually, subject to an annual aggregate limitation of \$500,000. Such redemption will also be made on behalf of deceased holders within sixty days of notice, subject to the annual aggregate \$500,000 limitation. The 6-5/8% Debentures can be redeemed by the Company beginning in October 1998 at a 5% premium, such premium declining ratably until it ceases in October 2003. Restrictions under the indenture agreement covering the 6-5/8% Debentures include, among other things, a restriction whereby dividend payments cannot be made unless consolidated shareholders' equity of the company exceeds \$12 million. The amount outstanding as of April 30, 1999 was \$12,923,000 and the interest paid during the 12 months ending April 30, 1999 was \$865,329.
- On July 19, 1996, Delta issued \$15,000,000 of unsecured 8.3% Debentures that mature in August 2026. Commencing in August 1997, each holder may require redemption of up to \$25,000 of the 8.3% Debentures annually, subject to an annual aggregate limitation of \$500,000. Such redemption will also be made on behalf of deceased holders within sixty days of notice, subject to the annual aggregate \$500,000 limitation. The 8.3% Debentures can be redeemed by the Company beginning in August 2001 at a 5% premium, such premium declining ratably until it ceased in August 2006. Restrictions under the indenture agreement covering the 8.3% Debentures include, among other things, a restriction whereby dividend payments cannot be made unless consolidated shareholders' equity of the company exceeds \$18 million. The amount outstanding as of April 30, 1999 was \$15,000,000 and the interest paid during the 12 months ending April 30, 1999 was \$1,245,000.

- (3) On March 27, 1998, Delta issued \$25,000,000 of unsecured 7.15% Debentures that mature in March 2018. Commencing in April 1999, each holder may require redemption of up to \$25,000 of the 7.15% Debentures annually, subject to an annual aggregate limitation of \$750,000. Such redemption will also be made on behalf of deceased holders within sixty days of notice, subject to the annual aggregate \$750,000 limitation. The 7.15% Debentures can be redeemed by the Company after April 1, 2003. Restrictions under the indenture agreement covering the 7.15% Debentures include, among other things, a restriction whereby dividend payments cannot be made unless consolidated shareholders' equity of the Company exceeds \$21,500,000. The amount outstanding as of April 30, 1999 was \$24,985,000 and the interest paid during the 12 months ending April 30, 1999 was \$1,807,361.
- (4) On November 10, 1995, in connection with the acquisition of a gas storage field, Delta issued a \$1,800,000 non-interest bearing promissory note payable to Lonnie Ferrin in three installments. The remaining installments are due in the amounts of \$700,000 in 2000 and \$700,000 in 2002. The promissory note installments are secured by escrow of 80,000 shares of Delta's common stock. These shares will be issued to the holder of the promissory note only in the event of default in payment by Delta. The amount outstanding as of April 30, 1999 was \$1,400,000. There was no interest paid during the 12 months ending April 30, 1999.

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. SHORT-TERM DEBT OUTSTANDING APRIL 30, 1999

Delta had outstanding at April 30 short-term debt as follows:

LENDER	<b>DUE DATE</b>	<u>RATE</u>	<u>AMOUNT</u>
Bank One, Kentucky, NA	Demand (1)	5.41% <sup>(2)</sup>	\$4,455,000

Short-term interest paid in the 12 months ended April 30, 1999 was \$283,417.

- (1) This is a demand grid note dated November 15, 1998 and renewed annually. It can be increased or decreased daily up to a maximum of \$25,000,000. The amount outstanding on June 18, 1999 was \$5,155,000.
- The interest rate is either the daily prime rate or is based upon certificate of deposit rates. The rate on June 18, 1999 was \$5.41%.

FINANCIAL EXHIBIT
Section 6 (7)
Page 5 of 8

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. OTHER INDEBTEDNESS APRIL 30, 1998

There is no other long-term indebtedness outstanding.

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. DIVIDENDS FOR LAST FIVE YEARS APRIL 30, 1999

MONTH AND YEAR PAID	<u>RATE</u>	ON SHARES OR VALUE	PAR VALUE	DIVIDEND <u>AMOUNT</u>
June 1994	.28	1,835,094	1,835,094	\$513,826
September 1994	.28	1,842,618	1,842,618	\$515,933
December 1994	.28	1,846,925	1,846,925	\$517,139
March 1995	.28	1,852,077	1,852,077	\$518,582
June 1995	.28	1,863,285	1,863,285	\$521,720
September 1995	.28	1,876,666	1,876,666	\$525,466
December 1995	.28	1,882,221	1,882,221	\$527,022
March 1996	.28	1,890,661	1,890,661	\$529,385
June 1996	.28	1,898,357	1,898,357	\$531,540
September 1996	.285	2,315,039	2,315,039	\$659,786
December 1996	.285	2,321,147	2,321,147	\$661,527
March 1997	.285	2,329,334	2,329,334	\$663,862
June 1997	.285	2,336,482	2,336,482	\$665,899
September 1997	.285	2,349,098	2,349,098	\$669,494
December 1997	.285	2,357,321	2,357,321	\$671,838
March 1998	.285	2,363,026	2,363,026	\$673,463
June 1998	.285	2,369,955	2,369,955	\$675,438
September 1998	.285	2,383,118	2,383,118	\$679,190
December 1998	.285	2,390,990	2,390,990	\$681,291
March 1999	.285	2,396,835	2,396,835	\$683,099

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. STATEMENT OF INCOME APRIL 30, 1999

OPERATING REVENUES	\$ 33,290,445
OPERATING EXPENSES AND TAXES	
Gas Purchased	\$ 11,831,559
Operations	8,417,993
Maintenance	559,686
Depreciation	3,707,703
Property & Other Taxes	1,282,130
Income Taxes	<u>1,089,174</u>
Total	\$ <u>26,888,244</u>
Operating Income	\$ 6,402,201
OTHER INCOME/(EXPENSES), NET	\$ 442,925
Gross Income	\$ 6,845,126
OTHER DEDUCTIONS	
Interest	\$ 4,339,733
Amortization	161,540
Total	\$ 4,501,273
NET INCOME	\$ <u>2,343,853</u>

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. BALANCE SHEET APRIL 30, 1999

ASSETS		
Gas Utility Plant, at Cost	\$	126,680,149
Less - Reserve for Depreciation	•	34,812,844
Net Gas Plant	\$	91,867,305
Current Assets	•	
Cash	\$	248,501
Receivables	•	3,541,471
Deferred Gas Cost		(1,278,611)
Gas in Storage, at Cost		2,009,988
Materials and Supplies, at Cost		583,347
Prepayments		<u>274,016</u>
Total Current Assets	\$	5,378,713
Other Assets	•	
Cash Surrender Value of Life Insurance	\$	347,789
Unamortized Expenses	•	3,596,453
Receivable/Investment in Subsidiaries		1,801,515
Other		1,597,293
Total Other Assets	\$	7,343,049
TOTAL ASSETS	\$	104,589,067
TO THE HODELS	•	101,505,007
LIABILITIES		
Capitalization		
Common Shareholders' Equity	\$	30,912,425
Long-Term Debt		<u>51,721,911</u>
Total Capitalization	\$	<u>82,634,335</u>
Current Liabilities		
Notes Payable	\$	4,455,000
Long-Term Debt Due Within One Year		2,450,000
Accounts Payable		1,523,581
Customers' Deposits		581,755
Purchased Gas Refund Payable to Customers		44,139
Accrued Taxes		1,310,572
Accrued Interest		600,726
Other		947,448
Total Current Liabilities	\$	<u>11,913,221</u>
Deferred Credits & Others		
Deferred Income Taxes	\$	8,436,725
Investment Tax Credit		602,550
Regulatory Items		787,475
Advances for Construction		214,760
Total Deferred Credits and Other		10,041,510
TOTAL LIABILITIES	\$	<u>104,589,067</u>

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

#### Case No. 99-176

Require-			_		
ment #			Sec-		Sponsoring
SECTION			tion #		Witness
(1) 1	A statement of the reason the adjustment is required.	1	1	1-1	Jennings
2	A statement that the utility's annual reports, including the annual report for the most recent calendar year, are on file with the commission	1	2	1-2	Brown
3	a certified copy of the utility's articles of incorporation	1	3	1-3	N/A
4	If the utility is a limited partnership, a certified copy of the limited	1	4	1-4	N/A
5	a certificate of good standing or certificate of authorization dated within sixty (60) days of the date the application is filed.	1	5	1-5	N/A
6	A certified copy of a certificate of assumed name as required by KRS 365.015 or a statement that such a certificate is not necessary.	1	6	1-6	N/A
7	The proposed tariff in a form which complies with 807 KAR 5:011 with	1	7	1-7	Hall
	an effective date not less than thirty (30) days from the date the application is filed.				
8	The utility's proposed tariff changes, identified in compliance with 807 KAR 5:011, shown either by:  a) Providing the present and proposed tariffs in comparative form on the same sheet side by side or facing sheets side by side; or b) Providing a copy of the present tariff indicating proposed additions by italicized inserts or underscoring and striking over proposed deletions;	1	8	1-8	Hall
9	A statement that customer notice has been given in compliance with subsections (3) and (4) of this section with a copy of the notice.	1	9	1-9	Hazelrigg
(2)	Written notice of intent to file a rate application at least four (4) weeks prior to filing the application. Notice should state what type of test period will be used.	1	10	2	N/A
(3)	<ul> <li>Notice to customers shall include the following information: <ul> <li>a) Amount of the change requested in both \$ amounts and % changes for each customer class to which the proposed rate change will apply;</li> <li>b) The present and proposed rates for each customer class to which the proposed rates will apply;</li> <li>c) The effect upon the average bill for each customer class to which the proposed rate change will apply;</li> <li>d) Local exchange companies shall include the effect upon the average</li> <li>e) Statement that the rates are only proposed;</li> <li>f) Statement that any person, assoc., etc. with a substantial interest in the matter may, by written request, within thirty (30) days after publication of this notice request to intervene;</li> <li>g) Statement that any person granted intervention may obtain copies of the rate application and any other filings made by contracting the utility;</li> <li>h) Statement that any person may examine the rate applicationat the main office of the utility or at the commission's office;</li> <li>i) The commission may grantpermission to use an</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	1	11	3	Hazelrigg
	abbreviated form of published notice of the proposed rates provided the notice includes a coupon which may be used to obtain all of the info required herein.				

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

#### Case No. 99-176

Require-					
ment #			Sec-		Sponsoring
SECTION 10		Vol.#	tion #	FR#	Witness
(4) (a)	Sewer utilities shall give the required typewritten notice by mail.	1	12	4-a	
(b)	Applicants with twenty (20) or fewer customers affected.	1	13	4-b	
(c)	Manner of notification: applicants with more than twenty (20)				
	customers affected by the proposed general rate adjustment shall		Ī		
	give the required notice by one of the following methods:				
	Typewritten notice mailed to all customers no later than				
•	than the date the application is filed with the				
	commission;			Ì	
	2) Publishing the notice in a trade publication or newsletter				
	which is mailed to all customers no later than the date on				
	which the application is filed with the commission;				
	3) Publishing the notice once a week for three (3)	1	14	4-c	
	consecutive weeks in a prominent manner in a				
	newspaperthe first publication to be made within seven				
1	(7) days of the filing of the application with the commission.		4-		
(d)	If the notice is published, an affidavit from the publisher verifying	1 1	15	4-d	l
	the notice was published, including the dates of the publication with				
	an attached copy of the published notice, shall be filed with the				
	commission no later than forty-five days of the filed date of the				
(0)	application.	] ,	16	4-e	
(e)	If the notice is mailed, All utilities shall post a sample copy of the required notifications	1 1	17	4-e 4-f	Hazelrigg
(f)	at their place of business no later than the date on which the	'	''	4-1	Hazelligg
	application is filed which shall remain posted until the commission	1 1			
	has finally determined the utility's rates.				
(5)	Notice of hearing scheduled by the commission upon	1	18	5	N/A
	applicationshall be advertised by the utility by newspaper			•	
Ì	publication in the areas that will be affected			1	
(6)	All applications supported by a historical test period shall include	1			
	the following info. or a statement explaining why the required info.		İ		
	does not exist and is not applicable to the utility's application:				
(a)	A complete description and quantified explanation for all proposed	1	19	6-a	Hall
	adjustments with proper support for any proposed changes in price				
	or activity levels and any other factors which may affect the				
	adjustment;				
(b)	The prepared testimony of each witness the utility proposes to use	2	31	6-b	N/A
(c)	If the utility has gross annual revenues less than \$1,000,000,	1	20	6-c	N/A
(d)	A statement estimating the effect that the new rates will have upon	1	21	6-d	Hall
	the revenues of the utility including, at minimum, the total amount		1		
	of revenues resulting from the increase or decrease and the % of		1		
	increase or decrease;				
(e)	The effect upon the average bill for each customer class to which	1	22	6-e	Hall
	the proposed rate change will apply;	1			
<b>(f)</b>	If the utility is a local exchange company	1	23	6-f	N/A
(g)	An analysis of customers' bills in such detail that revenues from the	1	24	6-g	Hall
	present and proposed rates can be readily determined for each	'	j		
	customer class;	<u> </u>			

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

#### Case No. 99-176

Require-					
ment #			Sec-		Sponsoring
SECTION 1		Vol. #	tion#	FR#	Witness
(h)	A summary of the utility's determination of its revenue req. based	1	25	6-h	Hall
1	on return on net investment rate base, return on capitalization,				
ŀ	interest coverage, debt service coverage, or operating ratio, with				1
	supporting schedules;		- 00	٠.	11-11
(i)	A reconciliation of the rate base and capital used to determine its	1	26	6-i	Hall
	revenue req.		07	<u> </u>	
(j)	A current chart of accounts if more detailed than the Uniform	1	27	6-j	Brown
(12)	System of Accounts prescribed by the Commission; The independent auditors annual opinion report, with any written	1	28	6 1	Brown
(k)	communication from the auditors to the utility which indicates the	<b>'</b>	20	6-k	Blowii
					1
(1)	existence of a material weakness in the utility's internal controls;	1	29		N/A
(1)	The most recent FERC audit reports;	<del></del>		6-1	
(m)	The most recent FERC Form 2;	3	30	6-m	Brown
(n)	A summary of the utility's latest depreciation study with schedules	3	32	6-n	Brown
	by major plant accountsIf the required info has been filed in another commission case a reference to that case's number and				1 1
ļ	style will be sufficient;			1	1
(0)	A list of all commercially available or in-house developed	3	33	6-0	Brown
(0)	computer software, programs, and models used in the		33	0-0	Blowii
	development of the schedules and work papers associated with			ļ.	1
<u> </u>	the filing of the utility's application. This list shall include each			]	1 1
	software, program, or model, what (each) was used for, a brief				1
	description of (each), the specifications for the computer hardware				1
	and the operating system required to run the program;	1		{	1 1
(p)	Prospectuses of the most recent stock or bond offerings;	3	41	6-p	Hall
(p)	Annual report to shareholders, or members, and statistical	3	34	6-q	Hall
(4)	supplements covering the two (2) most recent years, from the				
1	utility's application filing date;				
(r)	The monthly managerial reports providing financial results of	3	45	6-r	Brown
'''	operations for the twelve (12) months in the test period;			•	
(s)	SEC's annual report for the most recent two (2) years, Form 10-	3	42	6-s	Hall
	K's and any Form 8-K's issued within the past two (2) years, and				
	Form 10-Q's issued during the past six (6) quarters updated as				1
1	current information becomes available;				
(t)	If the utility had any amounts charged or allocated to it by an	3	35	6-t	Brown
	affiliate or general or home officeduring the test period or				
	during the previous three (3) calendar years, the utility shall file;				
	A detailed description of the method and amounts				
	allocated or charged to the utility by the affiliate or	ļ			1
	general or home office for each charge allocation;				1
	<ol><li>An explanation of how the allocatorwas determined;</li></ol>				1
	and,				
	<ol><li>All facts relied upon, including other regulatory approval,</li></ol>				
	to demonstrate that each amount charged, allocated, or				1
	paid during the test period was reasonable.				

### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Case No. 99-176

	Table of Contents				
Require- ment #			Sec-		Sponsorin
SECTION	10 Description	Vol.#	tion #	FR#	Witness
(u)	a cost of service study based on a methodology generally accepted within the industry and based on current and reliable data from a single time period.	3	36	6-u	Seelye
(v)	Local exchange carriers	3	37	6-v	N/A
(7)	Upon good cause shown, a utility may request pro forma adjustments for known and measurable changes to ensure fair, just and reasonable rates based on the historical test period. The following info. shall be filed with applications requesting pro forma adjustments or a statement explaining why the required info. does not exist and is not applicable to the utility's application.				
(a)	A detailed I/S and B/S reflecting the impact of all proposed adjustments;	3	38	7-a	Hall
(b)	The most recent capital construction budget containing at least the period of time as proposed for any pro forma adjustments for plant additions;		43	7-b	N/A
(0)	For each proposed pro forma adjustment reflecting plant additions provide the following information:  (1) The starting date of the construction of each major component of plant;  (2) The proposed in-service date;  (3) The total estimated cost of construction a completion;  (4) The amount contained in CWIP at the end of the test period;  (5) A schedule containing a complete description of actual plant retirements and anticipated retirements related to the pro forma plant additions including the actual or anticipated date of retirement;  (6) The original cost, cost of removal and salvage for each component of plant to be retired during the period of the proposed pro forma adjustment for plant additions;  (7) An explanation of any differences in the amounts contained in the capital construction budget and the amounts of capita construction cost contained in the proforma adjustment period; and  (8) The impact on depreciation expense of all proposed proforma adjustments for plant additions and retirements.		39	7-c	N/A
(d)	The operating budget for each month of the period encompassing the pro forma adjustment.	3	44	7-d	Brown
(e)	The number of customers to be added to the test period-end level of customers and the related revenue requirements impact for all proforma adjustments with complete details and supporting work papers.		40	7-e	Walker
(11)	A request for waiver of any of the provisions of these filing requirements must set forth the specific reasons for the request.				

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A statement of the reason the adjustment is required.

#### Response:

See Notice and Statement, page 2.

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A statement that the utility's annual reports, including the annual report for the most recent calendar year, are on file with the Commission.

#### Response:

See Notice and Statement, page 3.

Notes
-------

#### Companyous makes

	'		2.6 to 100 per sport constitution in			
TOT CARRIED AT						
and the second of						
STATE OF THE STATE			e dead ,	· who i		
PELBOCIS RANGE, V.			e i companie i com			
Management No. 70						
PHIC 5 ■			e uh melu i mbaya . I			
57 1 TW			e in the second			
Marie en la companya de la companya			u or whom pare			
trans =						
E. w. v. v.			en proportion			
: = . <del></del>			- Prodering trabable	-		
· ·						
and the second s			The state of the second control of			
CONTAINE FO			e i decembra e e			
and the second s			, A common open			
Waterier of Technic			n inner an <b>annih i</b> n in a			
Sec. 11						
- "" SZZYSMA - NAC			V = <b>6</b> - <del>OPP</del> or residentification in a			
arini ja						
ಕಾರ್ಯ ಪ್ರದೇಶ ಕೊಂಡಲ್			⊒ र श *ण, क्¥ा रत			
. T. Man Lating.	٠		and applications of			
CETABLES LA		Contraction on the Contraction	er is an incommission in the case			
971.7√9 , som men					,	
The second section of the second section secti			e – e - Califolius din Are s. – e emble elemente de calendari			
** F			ii Ner	are.		
The state of the s				<del>-</del> ·		

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

If the utility is incorporated, a certified copy of the utility's Articles of Incorporation.

#### Response:

See Notice and Statement, page 3.



#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

If the utility is a limited partnership, a certified copy of the limited partnership agreement.

#### Response:

Please refer to Delta's Notice and Statement, page 3.



#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A certificate of good standing or certificate of authorization dated within sixty (60) days of the date the application is filed.

#### Response:

See attached.



### John Y. Brown III Secretary of State

#### **Certificate of Existence**

I, JOHN Y. BROWN III, Secretary of State of the Commonwealth of Kentucky, do hereby certify that according to the records in the Office of the Secretary of State,

#### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

is a corporation duly organized and existing under KRS Chapter 271B, whose date of incorporation is October 7, 1949 and whose period of duration is perpetual.

I further certify that all fees and penalties owed to the Secretary of State have been paid; that articles of dissolution have not been filed; and that the most recent annual report required by KRS 271B.16-220 has been delivered to the Secretary of State.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed my Official Seal at Frankfort, Kentucky, this 17<sup>th</sup> day of June, 1999.

JOHN Y. BROWN III

Secretary of State

Commonwealth of Kentucky

tbates/0143383

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A certified copy of a certificate of assumed name as required by KRS 365.015 or a statement that such a certificate is not necessary.

#### Response:

Please refer to Delta's Notice and Statement, page 3.

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

The proposed tariff in a form which complies with 807 KAR 5:011 with an effective date not less than thirty (30) days from the date the application is filed.

#### Response:

See attached.

PSC No. 9

Cancelling PSC No. 8

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

3617 Lexington Road

Winchester, Kentucky

Rates, Rules and Regulations for Furnishing

NATURAL GAS SERVICE

in

Entire Service Area of the Company

Filed with the

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY

Issued July 2, 1999 Effective August 1, 1999

Issued by

GLENN R. JENNINGS, PRESIDENT

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR All Servi	All Service Areas					
P.S.C. NO.	9					
Original	SHEET NO. 1					
CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8					
Original	SHEET NO. 1					

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Sheet Number
General Service and Interruptible Rates	2 - 3
Transportation of Gas for Others: On-System Utilization	4 - 6
Off-System Utilization	7 - 8
Standby Service Rate Schedule	9
Gas Cost Adjustment Clause	10 - 11
Special Charges	12 - 13
Rules and Regulations	14 - 29
Experimental Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism	30 - 35
Weather Normalization Adjustment Clause	36 - 37

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE August 1, 1999 TITLE President
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE TICSTACITE
Name of Officer	
Issued by authority of an Order of th	e Public Service Commission of KY in

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in CASE NO.

DATED

#### P.S.C. NO. SHEET NO. DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Original CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR

Eighth Revised SHEET NO.

All Service Areas

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

# GENERAL SERVICE AND INTERRUPTIBLE RATES

# APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available for general use by residential, commercial and industrial customers.

#### CHARACTER OF SERVICE

Firm - within the reasonable limits of the Company's capability to provide such service.

#### RATES

		Gas Cost		
		Recovery		
		Rate		
	Base Rate +	(GCR) * =	Total Rate	
	base hate	(GCR)	TOTAL NACE	
General Service				
Customer Charge				
Residential	\$ 8.0000		\$ 8.0000	
Small Commercial with a meter	\$ 17.0000		\$17.0000	(R)
no larger than an AL425				
All Others	\$ 50.0000		\$50.0000	(I)
.1 - 200 Mcf	\$ 3.4787	\$3.7706	\$7.2493/Mcf	(I)
200.1 - 1000 Mcf	\$ 1.8500	\$3.7706	\$5.6206/Mcf	(R)
1000.1 - 5000 Mcf	\$ 1.4500	\$3.7706	\$5.2206/Mcf	(R)
5000.1 - 10000 Mcf	\$ 1.0500	\$3.7706	\$4.8206/Mcf	(R)
Over 10000 Mcf	\$ .8500	\$3.7706	\$4.6206/Mcf	(R)
Over 10000 Mcr	ų .0000	40.7700	7 2 7 0 2 0 7 110 2	1/
Tatanametible				
Interruptible	\$250.0000		\$250.0000	(I)
Customer Charge	•	60 7706	•	
.1 - 1000 Mcf	\$ 1.6000	\$3.7706	\$5.3706/Mcf	(R)
1000.1 - 5000 Mcf	\$ 1.2000	\$3.7706	\$4.9706/Mcf	(R)
5000.1 - 10000 Mcf	\$ .8000	\$3.7706	\$4.5706/Mcf	(R)
Over 10000 Mcf	\$ .6000	\$3.7706	\$4.3706/Mcf	(I)
	•	•		

The "Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR)" as shown above, is an adjustment per Mcf determined in accordance with the "Gas Cost Adjustment Clause" as set forth on Sheets No. 12 and 13 of this tariff.

DATE OF ISSUE	July	2,	1999		I	DATE I	EFF	ECTIVE		gust			9
ISSUED BY Glenn F	Jenn	ing	js				_	TITLE	P	resid	ent		
			Office										
Issued by authori	ty of	an	Order	of	the	Publ:	ic	Service	Commi	ssion	of	KY	in
CASE NO.								DATED_					

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR All	R All Service Areas						
P.S.C. NO.		9					
Original		SHEET	NO.	3			
CANCELLING P.S.C	. NO.	- - -	8				
Original		SHEET	NO.	3			

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

# GENERAL SERVICE AND INTERRUPTIBLE RATES

Special Conditions - All customers having a connected load in excess of 2,500,000 Btu input per hour may be required to enter into an Interruptible Sales Agreement. Determinations of those customers so required shall be based on peak day use as well as annual volume and shall be at the sole discretion of the Company.

Any customer required to enter into an Interruptible Agreement shall be permitted to purchase or transport gas under the Interruptible Rate Schedule as set forth on Sheet No. 2. Gas requirements, minimum charges and other specific information shall be set forth in the Agreement.

ATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999		DATE EFI	ECTIVE_	August 1	l, 1999	9
SSUED BY Glenn	R. Jennings			TITLE	Preside	ent	
	Name of Office						
ssued by author	ity of an Order o	f the	Public	Service	Commission	of KY	in
ASE NO.				DATED			

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR I	All Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Origina	al	SHEET	NO.	4	
CANCELLING P.	S.C. NO.		8		
Origina	al	SHEET	NO.	4	

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

# TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

#### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

#### AVAILABILITY

Available to commercial and industrial customers who have purchased natural gas elsewhere, obtained all requisite authority to transport such gas to Delta's facilities and request Delta to utilize its facilities to transport such customer-owned gas to place of utilization. Any such transportation service shall be subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein and to the reserved right of Delta to decline to initiate such service whenever, in Delta's sole judgment, the performance of the service would be contrary to good operating practice or would have a detrimental impact on other customers of Delta.

#### RATE

A transportation charge comprised of the following components will be applied to each Mcf, or in the case of measurement based on heating value, each dekatherm (Dth) of gas transported hereunder:

- (1) Delta's Base Rate for gas sold as set forth in Delta's General Service and Interruptible Rate Schedules; plus
- (2) Where the pipeline suppliers transportation, compression or other similar charges are billed to Delta, the cost per Mcf or Dth, as applicable, of such charges; plus
- (3) A take-or-pay recovery component of \$(0.0000)

# GAS SOLD TO CUSTOMER

Monthly gas deliveries to customer in excess of scheduled transportation volumes will be billed by Delta and paid by customer in accordance with Delta's Standby Service Rate Schedule.

PATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn	R. Jennings	TITLE	President
	Name of Officer		
ssued by author	rity of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.		DATED	

DELTA	NAT	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All S	ervi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.			9			
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	5	
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.	_	8		
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	5	

#### RATE SCHEDULES

# TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Service hereunder shall be performed under a written contract between customer and Delta setting forth specific arrangements as to volumes to be transported, points of delivery, methods of metering, timing of receipts and deliveries of gas by Delta, the availability of discounts in special situations and any other matters relating to individual customer circumstances.

At least ten (10) days prior to the beginning of each month, customer shall provide Delta with a schedule setting forth daily volumes of gas to be delivered into Delta's facilities for customer's account. Customer shall give Delta at least twenty-four (24) hours prior notice of any subsequent changes to scheduled deliveries. Delivery of gas transported hereunder will be effected as nearly as practicable on the same day as the receipt thereof. Delta will not be obligated to utilize underground storage capacity in performance of the service provided herein.

All gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink by 2% to cover line loss and measurement differences when no compression is being used in the transportation. When compression is required in the transportation, all gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink an additional amount equivalent to fuel usage.

It shall be the customer's responsibility to make all necessary arrangements, including regulatory approvals, required to deliver gas transported under this tariff.

Delta reserves the right to refuse to accept gas that does not meet Delta's quality specifications.

Volumes of gas transported hereunder will be determined in accordance with Delta's measurement base.

Customer owned gas transported hereunder for an interruptible customer will be subject to interruption in accordance with normal interruption procedures applicable to such rate schedule. Such customers must agree in writing to cause deliveries of customer-owned gas into Delta's facilities to cease upon notification by Delta of the necessity to interrupt or curtail the use of gas.

DATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1, 19	99
ISSUED BY Glenn R.	Jennings		TITLE	President	
	Name of Officer				
Issued by authority	of an Order of	the Pub	lic Service	Commission of K	Y in
CASE NO.			DATED		

	FOR ALL Ser	rvice Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO.	6
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. N	O8	
	Original	SHEET NO.	6
The state of the s	ION OF SERVICE		-
RATE	SCHEDULES		

# TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

Delta shall have the right at any time to curtail or interrupt the transportation or delivery of gas to interruptible customers hereunder when, in Delta's sole judgment, such curtailment or interruption is necessary to enable Delta to maintain deliveries to customers of higher priority or to respond to any emergency. During such periods, Delta shall have the right to purchase any transportation gas delivered into Delta's system for the account of the customer at the actual cost the customer paid for such gas.

Delta may execute special transportation contracts with anyone subject to approval of said contract by the Public Service Commission.

This transportation is available to any customer with a daily nominated volume (the level of daily volume in Mcf as requested by the customer to be transported and delivered by the Company) which averages a minimum of 25 Mcf of gas per day for the billing period on an individual service at the same premise who has purchased their own supply of natural gas and require transportation by the Company to the point of utilization subject to suitable service being available from existing facilities.

DATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R.	Jennings		TITLE	Preside	ent
	Name of Officer				
Issued by authority	of an Order of	the Pub.	lic Service	Commission	of KY in
CASE NO.			DATED		

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR	All Servi	ce Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.		9		
Origir	nal	SHEET	NO.	7
CANCELLING F	P.S.C. NO.		8	
Origir	nal	SHEET	NO.	7

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

# TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS OFF SYSTEM UTILIZATION

# APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

#### AVAILABILITY

Available to any person whose facilities connect or can be made to connect with Delta's facilities or who can cause their natural gas to be delivered to Delta's facilities and who desires gas to be transported by Delta to a place of utilization not connected to Delta's facilities. Further, the person or persons desiring such transportation shall have executed a contract with Delta as set forth under the terms and conditions of this tariff.

#### RATE

The charge for service under this tariff shall be twenty-six cents (\$0.26) per 1000 cu. ft. of gas transported, or, in the case of measurement based upon heating value, shall be twenty-six cents (\$0.26) per dekatherm. Any additions or modifications of the facilities required to perform this service shall be at the sole expense of the customer.

#### TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Specific details relating to volumes, delivery points and other matters shall be covered by a separate contract.

Delta shall reserve the right to purchase all or part of the gas to be transported at the same price the transporter would have received at the delivery point less Delta's applicable transportation charges, shrinkage and compressor fuel costs.

Delivery of gas transported hereunder will be effected as nearly as practicable on the same day as the receipt thereof. Delta will not be obligated to utilize underground storage capacity in performance of the service provided herein.

All gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink by 2% to cover line loss and measurement differences when no compression is being used in

DATE OF ISSUE	E July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999
ISSUED BY Gle	enn R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	nt
	Name of Office				
Issued by aut	thority of an Order o	f the Publ	lic Service	Commission	of KY in
CASE NO.	_		DATED		

	FOR All Servi	ce Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO.	8
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8	
Willie of fooding	Original	SHEET NO.	8
CLASSIFICATION	ON OF SERVICE		,
	CHEDULES		
14111 0	U		

# TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS OFF SYSTEM UTILIZATION

the transportation. When compression is required in the transportation, all gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink an additional amount equivalent to fuel usage.

It shall be the customer's responsibility to make all necessary arrangements, including regulatory approvals, required to deliver gas transported under this tariff.

Delta reserves the right to refuse to accept gas that does not meet Delta's quality specifications.

Volumes of gas transported hereunder will be determined in accordance with Delta's measurement base.

Delta shall have the right at any time to curtail or interrupt the transportation or delivery of gas hereunder when, in Delta's sole judgment, such curtailment or interruption is necessary to enable Delta to maintain deliveries to retail customers of higher priority or to respond to any emergency.

Delta may execute special transportation contracts with anyone after said contract has been filed with and accepted by the Public Service Commission.

This transportation is available to any customer with a daily nominated volume (the level of daily volume in Mcf as requested by the customer to be transported and delivered by the Company) which averages a minimum of 25 Mcf of gas per day for the billing period.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer	ti Dali i Gorni	Commission of VV in
ssued by authority of an Order of		
ASE NO.	DATEI	)

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR	All S	ervi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.			9			_
Origin	nal		SHEET	NO.	9	_
CANCELLING I	P.S.C.	NO.		8		
Origin	nal		SHEET	NO.	9	

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

#### STANDBY SERVICE RATE SCHEDULE

### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

#### AVAILABILITY

Available for use by commercial and industrial customers who:

- (1) purchase all or part of their natural gas requirements from sources other than Delta and who request Delta to be available to supply natural gas at that place of utilization; or
- (2) request Delta to provide a standby energy source at their place of utilization.

### CHARACTER OF SERVICE

Firm - within the reasonable limits of Delta's capability to provide such service unless otherwise specified in a contract between Delta and the customer.

#### RATES

Customer shall pay Delta a standby charge to be set forth in a contract between Delta and the customer that has been filed with and accepted by the Public Service Commission. In addition, monthly natural gas usage will be billed by Delta and paid by the customer in accordance with the charges set forth in Delta's General Service or Interruptible Rate Schedule under which it sells gas to the customer.

#### SPECIAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Service under this rate schedule shall be performed under a written contract between Delta and the customer setting forth specific arrangements as to standby charge, maximum daily volumes of natural gas required by the customer from Delta, points of delivery, methods of metering and other matters relating to individual customer circumstances.

PATE OF ISSUE July 2,	, 1999 DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999	
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennin	ngs	TITLE	President	
Name o	of Officer			
Issued by authority of ar	n Order of the Pub	lic Service	Commission of KY in	
CASE NO.		DATED		

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR .	All Se	rvice	e Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.		Ç	)		
Origi	nal		HEET	NO.	10
CANCELLING	P.S.C. 1	NO.		8	
Origi	nal		HEET	NO.	10

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

#### GAS COST ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE

#### DETERMINATION OF GCR

The Company shall file a Quarterly Report with the Commission which shall contain an updated Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR) and shall be filed at least thirty (30) days prior to the beginning of each calendar quarter. The GCR shall become effective for billing with the final meter readings of the first billing cycle of each calendar quarter.

The gas cost recovery rates are comprised of:

- (1) The expected gas cost component (EGC), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which represents the average expected cost of gas supplies.
- (2) The supplier refund adjustment (RA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which reflects refunds received from suppliers during the reporting period, plus interest at the average 90 day commercial paper rate for the calendar quarter. In the event of any large or unusual refunds, the Company may apply to the Public Service Commission for the right to depart from the refund procedure herein set forth.
- (3) The actual adjustment (AA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, compensates for difference between the previous quarter's expected gas cost and the actual cost of gas during that quarter.
- (4) The balance adjustment (BA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which compensates for any under or over collections which have occurred as a result of prior adjustments.

#### BILLING

The gas cost recovery rate to be applied to bills of customers shall equal the sum of the following components:

GCR = EGC + RA + AA + BA

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
ssued by authority of an Order of SASE NO.	the Public Service	Commission of KY in

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporati	ion

FOR All Serv	All Service Areas				
P.S.C. NO.	9				
Original	SHEET NO.	11			
CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8 _				
Original	SHEET NO.	11			

## CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

#### GAS COST ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE

#### **DEFINITIONS**

For purposes of this tariff:

- "Average Expected Cost" means the cost of gas supplies, (a) including associated transportation and charges, and propane which results from the application of suppliers' rates currently in effect, or reasonably expected to be in effect during the calendar quarter, on purchased volumes during the twelve month period ending with the reporting period to which the GCR will apply, divided by the corresponding sales volume. Where the calculations require the use of volumes used during a given period, and those volumes did not exist for a particular source for the entire period, or the Company expects the volumes to change substantially, Company may make appropriate adjustments in calculations. Any adjustments of this type shall be described in the quarterly Gas Cost Recovery Report.
- (b) "GCR" means the quarterly updated gas cost recovery rate applicable to the monthly consumption of customers (sum of the expected gas cost component plus the supplier refund adjustment plus the actual adjustment plus the balancing adjustment; i.e., GCR = EGC + RA + AA + BA).
- (c) "Calendar Quarters" means each of the four three-month periods of (1) August, September and October; (2) November, December and January; (3) February, March and April; and (4) May, June and July.
- (d) "Reporting Period" means the three (3) month accounting period that ended approximately sixty (60) days prior to the filing date of the updated gas recovery rates; i.e., the calendar quarter preceding that during which the most recent Quarterly Report was filed.

ATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1,	1999
SSUED BY Glenn	R. Jennings		TITLE	Presider	nt
	Name of Officer				
ssued by author	rity of an Order of	the Publ	lic Service	Commission o	of KY in
ASE NO.			DATED		

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporat:	ion

FOR A	ll Servi	ce Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.		9		
Origina	1	SHEET	NO.	12
CANCELLING P.	S.C. NO.		8	
Origina	1	SHEET	NO.	12

# RATE SCHEDULES

### SPECIAL CHARGES

The following charges shall be applied under the following conditions:

Collection Charge - A charge of \$15.00 will be levied when a Company representative makes a trip to the premises of a customer for the purpose of terminating service. The charge may be assessed if service is actually terminated or if the customer pays the delinquent bill to avoid termination. The charge may also be assessed if the Company's representative agrees to delay termination based on the customer's agreement to pay the delinquent bill by a specific date. A collection trip may be made only after written notice has been sent to the customer stating that if the bill is not paid by a certain date the service will be disconnected.

Reconnection Charge - A reconnection charge of \$40.00 to be made by the Company and paid by the customer before or at the time the service is reconnected shall be assessed as approved by the Public Service Commission when:

- (1) The customer's service has been disconnected for non-payment of bills or for violation of the Commission's or Company's Rules and Regulations, and the customer has qualified for and requested service to be reconnected. Customers qualifying for service reconnection under 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15 -Winter Hardship- shall be exempt from reconnect charges.
- (2) The customer's service has been disconnected at the customer's request and at any time subsequently within twelve (12) months is reconnected at the same premise.

Bad Check Charge - The Company may charge and collect a fee of \$10.00 to cover the cost of handling an unsecured check; where a customer tenders in payment of an account a check which upon deposit by the Company is returned as unpaid by the customer's financial institution.

Request Test Charge - Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 18, the Company shall make a test of any meter upon written request of any customer provided such request is not made more frequently than once each twelve (12) months. The customer shall be given the opportunity of being present at such request tests. If such tests show that the meter was not more than two percent (2%) fast, the Company may make a reasonable

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of		Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED_	

	FOR All Servi	ce Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 13	
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8	
	Original	SHEET NO. 13	
CLASSIFICATION	N OF SERVICE		
RATE SCI	HEDULES		

# SPECIAL CHARGES

charge for the test. The test charge is based upon meter size and is as follows:

1,000 cubic feet per hour and under \$ 4.00 Over 1,000 to 10,000 \$ 8.00 Over 10,000 \$12.00

Gas Light Charge - Monthly consumption of unmetered gas used for an outdoor gas light, as approved by the Company, will be calculated to be 1,500 cubic feet per month per mantle for upright mantles and for each pair of inverted mantles. On special models of gas lights where gas consumption is greater than those referred to above, the Company shall estimate, based on the manufacturer's suggested usage, the monthly consumption to the closest 100 cubic feet and bill customer that equal amount each month. Such consumption shall be billed under the appropriate rate schedule applicable to the customer.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	מסקים הייים	CULTUR	1 1000
	_ DATE EFFE		1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	·	TITLE Presid	lent
Name of Officer			
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public S	ervice Commission	of KY in
CASE NO		DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR All Ser	All Service Areas				
P.S.C. NO.	9				
Original	SHEET NO. 14				
CANCELLING P.S.C. NO	8				
Original	SHEET NO. 14				

#### 1. APPLICABILITY

Т

Applicable within all service areas served by Delta namely: Owingsville, Sharpsburg, Salt Lick, Midland, Bath County; Estill County; Camargo, Jeffersonville, Montgomery County; Frenchburg, Menifee County; Kingston Terrill, Berea, Madison County; Stanton, Clay City, Powell County; Garrard County; Annville, Jackson County; Beattyville, Lee County; North Middletown, Nicholasville, Wilmore, Jessamine Bourbon County; Clearfield, Farmers, Rowan County; Middlesboro, Pineville, Bell County; Barbourville, Knox County; Williamsburg, Corbin, Whitley County; London, Laurel County; Manchester, Burning Springs, Oneida, Clay County; Leslie County; Lexington, Fayette County; Fleming County; Clark County; Mt. Olivet, Robertson County; Sardis, Mason County; and environs of each.

#### 2. COMMISSION'S RULES AND REGULATIONS

All gas service rendered by the Company shall be in accordance with the Administrative Regulations by which gas utilities are governed by the Public Service Commission of Kentucky and all amendments thereto and modifications thereof which may be made by the Commission.

#### 3. COMPANY'S RULES AND REGULATIONS

In addition to the Rules and Regulations prescribed by the Public Service Commission, all gas service rendered shall also be in accordance with the Rules and Regulations adopted by the Company.

#### 4. FILING OF RATES, RULES AND REGULATIONS

A copy of all schedules of rates, rules and regulations under which gas service is rendered is on file for the public's benefit with the Public Service Commission of Kentucky. A copy of such rates, rules and regulations, together with the law, rules and regulations of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky is available for public inspection in the various offices of the Company.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

			FOR All Se	rvice Areas
			P.S.C. NO.	9
DE:	LTA N	ATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 15
	Name o	of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. I	NO8
			Original	SHEET NO.14 & 15
		CIACCIETCATT	ON OF SERVICE	
			REGULATIONS	
		TODDO TRO	ABCOLLITIONS	
	5.	NO EXCEPTIONS TO RULES AND R	EGULATIONS	
		No agent, representative or any promise, agreement or reprovided for by the Rules ar Commission of Kentucky or o agent, representative or empower to amend, modify, alternations except as herein.	epresentation not inc nd Regulations of the of this Company and o ployee of the Compan r or waive any of the	orporated in or Public Service neither has any ny any right or
	6.	RULES AND REGULATIONS MAY BE	AMENDED	
т		The Company reserves the rig Regulations or to adopt such the Company deems necessar business, subject to the fil the Public Service Commission	additional Rules and cy in the proper o ling with and accepta	Regulations as conduct of its
	7.	SUPERSEDE PREVIOUS RULES AND	REGULATIONS	

These Rules and Regulations replace and supersede all previous Rules and Regulations under which the Company has previously supplied gas service.

# 8. CUSTOMER CLASSIFICATIONS

Residential:

Service to customers which consists of direct natural gas usage in a residential dwelling for space heating, air conditioning, cooking, water heating and other residential uses.

Small Commercial:

Service to customers engaged primarily in the sale of goods or services including institutions and local and federal government agencies for uses other than those involving manufacturing or electric power generation with a meter no larger than an AL425.

Large Commercial:

Service to customers engaged primarily in the sale of goods or services including institutions and local and federal government agencies for uses other than those involving

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer ssued by authority of an Order of tase No	the Public Service	

DELTA	NAT	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	ing	Corporati	Lon

FOR	All Service Areas					
P.S.C. NO.			9			
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	16	
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.		8		
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.15	&	16

#### RULES AND REGULATIONS

manufacturing or electric power generation with a meter larger than an AL425.

Industrial:

Service to customers engaged primarily in a process which creates or changes raw or unfinished materials into another form or product including the generation of electric power.

#### 9. APPLICATION FOR SERVICE

A written application or contract, properly executed, may be required before the Company is obligated to render gas service. The Company shall have the right to reject for valid reasons any such application or contract. All applications for service shall be made in the legal name of the party desiring the service.

Applications for service are not transferable and new occupants of premises will be required to make application for service before commencing the use of gas. Customers who have been receiving gas service shall notify the Company when discontinuance of service is desired and shall pay for all gas until such notice has been given in person, in writing or by telephone and final meter reading is made by the Company.

When a customer moves within the service area of the Company, the customer shall be billed out at the original location and billed in at the new location. Therefore, the customer may receive two bills for the month in which the move occurs.

In case the customer is not the owner of the premises, it shall be the customer's responsibility to obtain from the property owner or owners the necessary consent to install and maintain in, on or over said premises all such piping and other equipment as are required or necessary to install service line for supplying gas service to the customer whether the piping and equipment be the property of the customer or the Company.

#### 10. REFUSAL OF SERVICE

The Company reserves the right to refuse or to defer full service to an applicant where the existing mains are inadequate to serve the applicant's requirements without adversely

ATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1,	1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R.	Jennings	<del></del> -	TITLE	Presiden	t
	Name of Officer				
Issued by authority	y of an Order of	the Pub	lic Service	Commission of	f KY in
CASE NO.	-		DATED		

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ling	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All Service Areas						
P.S.C.	NO.			9			
	Origi	inal		SHEET	NO.	17	
CANCEL	LING	P.S.C.	NO.		8		
	Origi	inal		SHEET	NO.16	&	17

affecting the service to customers already connected and being served.

### 11. RENEWAL OF CONTRACT

If, upon the expiration of any service agreement or service contract for a specified term, the customer continues to use the service, the service agreement or service contract (unless otherwise provided therein) will be automatically renewed and extended for successive periods of one year each, subject to termination at the end of any year upon written notice by either party in advance of the expiration date in accordance with the terms set forth in the service agreement or service contract.

# 12. CUSTOMER'S LIABILITY

The customer shall assume all responsibility for the gas service in or on the customer's premises at and from the point of delivery of gas and for all the piping, appliances and equipment used in connection therewith which are not the property of the Company, and will protect and save the Company harmless from all claims for injury or damage to persons or property occurring on the customer's premises or at and from the point of delivery of gas occasioned by such gas or gas service and equipment, except where said injury or damage will be shown to have been caused solely by the gross negligence of the Company.

#### 13. ACCESS TO PROPERTY

The Company shall at all reasonable hours have access to meters, service connections and other property owned by it and located premises for purposes of installation, maintenance, meter reading, operation or removal of its property at the time service is to be terminated. Any employee of the Company whose duties require the employee to enter customer's premises shall wear a distinguishing uniform or other insignia, identifying the employee as an employee of the company, or carry a badge or other identification which will identify the employee as an employee of the Company, the same to be shown by the employee upon request.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE E	FFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999	
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	nt	
Name of Officer					
Issued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public	c Service	Commission	of KY in	
CASE NO.		DATED			

т

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporat	ion

FOR All	Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	18	
CANCELLING P.S.C	. NO.	_	8		
Original		SHEET	NO.17	&	18

#### 14. CONTINUOUS OR UNIFORM SERVICE

The Company will endeavor to supply gas continuously and without interruption. However, the Company shall not be responsible for damages or otherwise for failure to supply gas for any interruptions of the supply when such failure is without willful fault or neglect on its part.

The Company cannot and does not guarantee either a sufficient supply or an adequate or uniform pressure of the gas supplied and shall not be liable for any damage or loss resulting from inadequate or interrupted supply or from any pressure variations when such conditions are not due to willful fault or neglect on its part.

# 15. EXCLUSIVE SERVICE

Except in cases where the customer has a special contract with the Company for reserve or auxiliary service, no other fuel service shall be used by the customer on the same installation in conjunction with the Company's service connection, either by means of valves or any other connection.

The customer shall not sell the gas purchased from the Company to any other customer, company or person, and the customer shall not deliver gas purchased from the Company to any connection wherein said gas is to be used on premises not owned or controlled by the customer.

#### 16. DEPOSITS

The Company may require a minimum cash deposit or other guaranty to secure payment of bills except from customers qualifying for service reconnection pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15, Winter Hardship Reconnection. Service may be refused or discontinued for failure to pay the requested deposit. Interest, as prescribed by KRS 278.460, will be paid on all sums held on deposit. The interest will be applied as a credit to the customer's bill or will be paid to the customer on an annual basis. If the deposit is refunded or credited to the customer's bill prior to the deposit anniversary date, interest will be paid or credited to the customer's bill on a pro-rated basis. If interest is not paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill annually, interest will be computed by a method

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE_	President
Name of Officer		
ssued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
ASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporati	ion

FOR	All Service Areas						
P.S.C.	NO.			9			
Original			SHEET	NO.	19		
CANCELI			NO.		8 _		
	rigir	nal		SHEET	NO.1	8 &	19

which will result in an amount not less than that obtained by using the middle course method between simple and compound interest in compliance with the Commission Order dated October 31, 1989 in Case No. 89-057. Interest on deposits computed in this manner will accrue until paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill.

The deposit may be waived upon a customer's showing of satisfactory credit or payment history. Required deposits will be credited to the customer's bill between twelve and fifteen months after the month of deposit if the customer has established a satisfactory payment record for that period. If a deposit has been waived or returned and the customer fails to maintain a satisfactory payment record, a deposit may then be required. Upon termination of service, the deposit and any interest earned and owing will be credited to the final bill with any remainder refunded to the customer.

In determining whether a deposit will be required or waived, the following criteria may be considered:

- (1) Previous payment history with the Company. If the customer has no previous history with the Company, statements from other regulated public utilities may be presented by the customer as evidence of good credit.
- (2) Length of time the customer has resided or been located in the area.
- (3) Whether the customer owns the property where service is to be rendered.
- (4) Whether another customer with a good payment history is willing to sign as a guarantor for an amount equal to the required deposit.

If a deposit is held longer than eighteen months, the deposit will be recalculated at the customer's request based on the customer's actual usage for the past twelve months. If the deposit on account differs from the recalculated amount by more than \$10.00 for a residential customer or 10 percent for a non-residential customer, the Company may collect any underpayment and refunds, if any, will be credited to the customer's next

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer	_	
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All S	ervi	<u>ce Are</u>	as			
P.S.C. NO.			9				
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	2	20	
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.		8			
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	19	&	20

#### RULES AND REGULATIONS

utility bill. No refund will be made if the customer's bill is delinquent at the time of recalculation.

Once each year, a billing insert will be included with the bill advising the customer of the right to request a deposit recalculation.

Residential and small commercial customers with meters up through AL425 will pay equal deposits in the amount of \$95.00. This amount shall not exceed 2/12ths of the average annual bill.

Large commercial and industrial customer's deposits shall be based upon actual usage of the customer at the same or similar premises for the most recent twelve month period if such information is available. If usage information is not available, the deposit will be based on the average bills of similar customers and premises in the system. The deposit amount shall not exceed 2/12ths of the customer's actual or estimated annual bill.

#### 17. MONTHLY CUSTOMER CHARGE

Т

A monthly customer charge shall be rendered against every meter installed unless service is discontinued in one customer's name and is not to be re-served at the location.

Special permission may be obtained from the local distribution supervisor for waiving of the monthly customer charge only when initial service is being rendered and no gas except test gas has been passed by the meter.

A full monthly customer charge will be rendered whenever service has been used for more than fifteen (15) days of a billing month, even if the consumption of the customer is zero (0).

If service is used less than fifteen (15) days in a given billing month and any consumption is recorded, the normal billing procedure shall apply.

#### 18. MONTHLY BILLS

Bills for gas service will be rendered monthly unless otherwise specified. The term "month" for billing purposes shall mean the period between any two consecutive readings of the meter by the

ATE OF ISSUE July	7 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jen	nings	TITLE	President
Nam	me of Officer		
Issued by authority of CASE NO	f an Order of the	Public Service DATED	Commission of KY in

				COMPANY,	
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporat:	ion

FOR		All	Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C	. NO.			9			
	Origin	nal		SHEET	NO.	21	
CANCE	LLING I	P.S.C	. NO.		8		
	Origin	nal	-	SHEET	NO.	20 &	21

#### RULES AND REGULATIONS

Company, such reading to be taken as near as practicable approximately every thirty (30) days.

Bills are due upon rendition and payable within a period not exceeding ten (10) days after the date of mailing.

Service shall be subject to being discontinued for non-payment of bills after the customer has been given at least ten (10) days written notice separate from the original bill and not before twenty seven (27) days from the mailing date of the original bill.

The Company may not terminate service to a customer if a medical certificate is presented or if a Certificate of Need from the Cabinet for Human Resources is presented in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14 (2)(c) and (3).

Failure to receive a bill does not exempt a customer from these provisions.

When the Company is unable to read the meter after a reasonable effort, or where the meter fails to operate, the customer will be billed on an estimated basis and the billing adjusted as necessary.

The Company's billing form includes dates served; number of days in period; previous and present meter reading; Mcf usage; net amount due for service rendered; taxes, if applicable; adjustments, if any; special charges; total amount due; account number; billing date; due date; and service address.

## 19. BUDGET PAYMENT PLAN

The Company has a budget payment plan available for its residential and commercial customers whereby a customer may elect to pay a monthly amount for the budget year in lieu of monthly billings for actual usage. The monthly budget payment will be determined by the Company based, under normal circumstances, on a minimum of one-twelfth of the estimated annual usage, subject to review and adjustment during the budget year. The normal budget year is the 12 months from August through July, with July as the settlement month.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE TITLE	President
Name of Officer Issued by authority of an Order of t CASE NO.	he Public Service DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All S	ervi	ce Are	as			
P.S.C. NO.			9				
Origin			SHEET	NO.		22	
CANCELLING 1	P.S.C.	NO.		8			
Origin	nal		SHEET	NO.	21	&	22

RULES AND REGULATIONS

The customer's account may be adjusted through a series of levelized adjustments on a monthly basis if usage or changes in rates indicate that the account will not be current upon payment of the last budget amount.

To be accepted as a budget customer, the account balance must be paid in total before the customer is put on a budget payment plan. It is understood that this budget payment plan will continue until the customer notifies the Company in writing or by telephone to discontinue the plan or if the customer fails to pay bills as rendered under the budget payment plan. The Company reserves the right to revoke the plan and restore the customer to regular billing and require immediate payment of any deficiency.

Failure to receive a bill in no way exempts the customer from the provisions of these terms and conditions.

### 20. LOCAL FRANCHISE FEE OR TAX

There shall be added to the customer's bill, as a separate item, an amount equal to the proportionate part of any license, occupation, franchise or other similar fee or tax now or hereafter agreed to or imposed upon the Company by local taxing whether imposed by ordinance, authorities, franchise otherwise, and which fee or tax is based upon a percentage of the gross receipts, net receipts, or revenues of the Company. Such amount shall be added exclusively to bills of customers receiving service within the territorial limits of the authority imposing the fee or tax. Where more than one such fee or tax is imposed, each of the charges or taxes applicable to each customer shall be added to the customer's bill as separately identified items.

### 21. COMPANY-OWNED SERVICE LINES

The Company will install, own, operate and maintain the service line at the premises of residential and commercial customers, if such premises are not connected to a Company main by a service line. With respect to residential and commercial customers that occupy premises already connected to a Company main by a service line, the Company shall be responsible for operating and maintaining the customer service line and when the Company determines that replacement of such customer service line is

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of the	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR		All S	ervi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C.	NO.			9			
	Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	23	
CANCEL	LING	P.S.C.	NO.		8		
(	Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.22	. &	23

necessary the Company shall be responsible for installing the service line and shall thereafter own the service line.

Any customer accepting gas service under this section shall be deemed to have granted the Company an easement across his property for such service. No service line shall be installed across private property other than the premises of the building to be supplied with gas; except after special investigation and approval by the Company.

When the length of the service pipe required between the property line and the meter is 100 feet or less, the Company will assess no charge for the service pipe installation.

When the length of required service pipe exceeds 100 feet, the Company may require the applicant to contribute toward the cost of the service line installation an amount equal to the estimated cost per foot for each lineal foot of service beyond 100 feet. Contributions by customers toward the Company's cost of furnishing and installing service lines in accordance with this section are non-refundable.

In the event that the Company is required to undertake any excavation on a customer's property in connection with the installation, repair, maintenance or replacement of a service line, the Company shall make reasonable efforts to restore the property to its original condition pursuant to generally accepted utility standards for such construction operations.

# 22. COMPANY'S EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION

The Company shall furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary service connection. The location of this service connection will be made at the discretion and judgment of the Company.

The Company will furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary meter, meter stand (including meter riser), regulator and connections which will be located at or near the main service connection, property line or near the building, at the discretion or judgment of the Company. Suitable site or location for the meter, meter stand, (including meter riser), regulator and connections shall be provided by the customer and the title to this equipment shall remain in the Company with the

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

	P.S.C. NO.	9
ELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET N
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	

FOR A	l Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	24	
CANCELLING P.S	.C. NO.		8		
Original		SHEET	NO.23	&	24

right to install, operate, maintain and remove same and no charge shall be made by the customer for use of the premises as occupied or used.

#### 23. PROTECTION OF COMPANY'S PROPERTY

All meters, piping and other appliances and equipment furnished by and at the expense of the Company, which may at any time be in or on the customer's premises shall, unless otherwise expressly provided herein, be and remain the property of the Company and the customer shall protect such property from loss or damage and no one who is not an agent of the Company shall be permitted to remove such property or to tamper with or damage same.

# CUSTOMER'S EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION

The customer shall furnish, install and maintain at his expense the necessary housepiping, connections and appliances and same shall be installed in accordance with the requirements and specifications of "INSTALLATION OF GAS PIPING AND GAS EQUIPMENT" as compiled and approved by the American National Standards Institute, the National Board of Fire Underwriters, The American Gas Association and other similar bodies, which is now contained in the National Fuel Gas Code (ANSI Z 223.1-1980) and any revisions thereof which are herewith incorporated by reference a part of the Company's Rules and Regulations where applicable and when not in conflict with the requirements of the constituted authorities.

All appliances must be approved by a standard testing laboratory or agency and installed in accordance with the manufacturer and/or NFPA 54 guidelines.

Suitable pressure regulators shall be installed by, or at the expense of, the customer on all heating appliances and special equipment which have an hourly input of 50,000 BTU or higher; pressure regulators shall also be installed on all appliances with lower inputs where provided or recommended by manufacturer or where necessary, at the discretion of Company, to provide better and safer gas utilization service.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	nt
Name of Officer				
Issued by authority of an Order of the	he Publ	ic Service	Commission	of KY in
CASE NO		DATED		

DELTA	NAT	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	e of	Issu	ing	Corporat:	ion

FOR		All S	Servi	ce Ar	е	as			
P.S.C.	NO.			9					
(	Origin	nal		SHEE	T	NO.		25	
CANCEL	LING E	S.S.C.	NO.	_		8			
(	Origin	nal		SHEE	T	NO.	24	&	25

All of the customer's piping, connections and appliances shall be suitable for the purposes thereof and shall be maintained by the customer at his expense at all times in a good, safe and serviceable condition.

The Company shall inspect the condition of the meter and service connections before making service connections to a new customer pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 13(3). The Company shall not assume any responsibility and shall not be held liable in any way for the making of any periodic inspection of the customer's piping, connections or appliances or for the customer's failure to properly and safely install, operate and maintain same.

# 25. NOTICE OF ESCAPING GAS OR UNSAFE CONDITIONS

Immediate notice must be given by the customer to the office or employees of the Company if any escaping gas or unsafe conditions are detected or any defects or improper installations are discovered in the piping and equipment of either the Company or the customer which are on the customer's premises.

No flames or lights are to be taken near any escape of gas and the gas must be shut off at the meter cock or valve until hazard is eliminated and the gas service is not to be turned on again except by a Company employee.

The Company will not be responsible or assume any liability for any injury, loss or damage which may arise from the carelessness or negligence of the customer or his agents or representatives.

### 26. TURNING OFF GAS SERVICE AND RESTORING SAME

The gas service may be turned off at the meter when justified by the customer or his agent or any constituted authorities but no person, unless in the employ of the Company or having permission from the Company, shall turn the gas on or restore service.

# 27. CHARACTER OF SERVICE

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 16, the Company will normally supply natural gas having a heating value of approximately one thousand seventy (1,070) BTU per cubic foot and a specific gravity of approximately sixty-two hundredths (0.62). However, when necessary to supplement the supply of

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO	DATED	

DELTA	<b>NAT</b> (	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat.	ion

FOR All	Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	26	
CANCELLING P.S.	C. NO.	_	8		
Original	_	SHEET	NO.	25 &	26

natural gas, the Company reserves the right, at its discretion, to supply an interchangeable mixture of vaporized liquified petroleum gas and air or a combination of same with natural gas.

#### 28. MEASUREMENT BASE

The Company, in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 8, utilizes an appropriate measurement base in all service areas. The rates of the Company are based upon gas delivered to the customer on a basis of four (4) ounces per square inch above an assumed atmospheric pressure of fourteen and four-tenths (14.4) pounds per square inch or fourteen and sixty-five hundredths (14.65) pounds per square inch absolute pressure at an assumed temperature of sixty (60) degrees Fahrenheit; provided, however, the Company reserves the right to correct as necessary the actual temperatures to sixty (60) degrees Fahrenheit basis in the cases of large volume industrial customers.

All gas measured at pressures higher than standard pressure for low pressure distribution systems shall be corrected to a pressure base of fourteen and sixty-five hundredths (14.65) pounds per square inch absolute.

# 29. GAS MEASUREMENT

The gas consumed shall be measured by a meter or meters to be installed by the Company upon the customer's premises at a point most accessible or convenient for the Company and all bills shall be calculated upon the registration of said meter or meters except as hereinafter provided. If more than one meter is installed for the same or different classes of service at different locations on the customer's premises, each meter shall be considered separately in calculating the amount of any bills, except in those cases where the Company elects to install dual metering facilities in order to assure accurate measurement of all gas consumed. Meter readings may be combined and one bill rendered under these conditions. Meters include all measuring instruments and equipment.

All residences, commercial buildings or other occupied buildings shall have separate meters even if under the same roof, except in cases of multi-occupants under the same roof with a common entrance or within an enclosure or mobile home park where it is unreasonable or uneconomical to measure each unit separately.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporat	ion

FOR All	Servi	<u>ce Are</u>	as			_
P.S.C. NO.		9				
Original		SHEET	NO.		27	
CANCELLING P.S.C	. NO.		8			
Original		SHEET	NO.	26	&	27

When customers are served from high pressure lines, the meters, regulators and safety devises shall be located as near to the Company's main as is practicable.

#### 30. METERING

Unless otherwise specified, a domestic, commercial or industrial consumer shall be interpreted to mean a customer served through an individual meter.

A multiple unit dwelling shall be interpreted to mean two or more consumers or dwelling units, such as apartments, trailers or mobile homes within a trailer park.

A master meter shall be interpreted to mean one meter servicing a trailer or mobile home park or a multiple unit dwelling; the Company reserves the right to charge a minimum monthly rate per mobile home or trailer or individual consumer within a multiple unit dwelling served through a master meter.

Any time a master meter is used for rendering services, the Company shall require the execution of a service agreement in writing, which agreement, among other things, shall specify the number of customers served through such master meter.

#### 31. POINT OF DELIVERY OF GAS

The point of delivery of gas supplied by the Company shall be at the point where the gas passes from outlet of the meter to customer's yard line or house piping.

- 32. MCF "Mcf" is defined as 1,000 cubic feet at the measurement base.
- 33. DTH "Dth" is defined as 1,000,000 BTUs.
- 34. CUSTOMER'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 12.
- 35. COMPANY'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE FOR CAUSE Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999 SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	DATE EFFECTIVETITLE	August 1, 1999 President
Name of Officer ssued by authority of an Order of tase No.	he Public Service DATED	Commission of KY in

ELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR All	Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	28	
CANCELLING P.S.C	C. NO.		8		
Original	_	SHEET	NO.27	&	28

# 36. SPECIAL RULES AND CUSTOMERS SERVED FROM TRANSMISSION MAINS AND GATHERING MAINS

Transmission Mains - In addition to the standard Rules and Regulations as applicable to 807 KAR 5:022, Section 7, the following special Rules and Regulations shall apply to all customers served directly from the high pressure transmission mains.

All meters, regulators, equipment and connections necessary to serve the customer from high pressure transmission line shall be install on the customer's premises at or as near the transmission line as is practicable.

Suitable site or location for the equipment owned by the Company or the owner of the line shall be provided and furnished by the customer without any expense to the Company. The Company shall have the right of ingress, egress and regress to and from this location at any time without any expense or charges from the customer.

The customers' yard line extending from the outlet of the meter shall be installed and maintained by the customers at their expense.

The customer shall notify the Company promptly of any leaks in the transmission line or equipment, also, of any hazards or damages to same.

Gathering Lines - Reference 807 KAR 5:026

### 37. SPECIAL PROVISIONS - LARGE VOLUME CUSTOMERS

Industrial, commercial or other customers using large volumes of gas on a varying basis shall install and maintain at their expense adequate piping and suitable regulating and control equipment to provide reasonable and practical limitation of intermittence or fluctuation in the pressure, volume or flow of gas and shall so regulate and control their operations and the use of gas hereunder so as not to interfere with gas service being furnished to them or to any other customers or with the proper and accurate metering of gas at their existing location or any other location.

TE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
ssued by authority of an Order of the	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
ASE NO.	DATED_	

D	ELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
	Name	of	Issi	iina	Corporat	ion

FOR	All S	ervi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. 1	NO.		9			
0	riginal		SHEET	NO.	29	
CANCELL	ING P.S.C.	NO.		8		
O	riginal		SHEET	NO.2	28 &	29

#### 38. MONITORING OF CUSTOMER USAGE

The Company monitors each customer's usage on a monthly basis in order to detect unusual deviations in individual customer consumption. Prior to each monthly billing, the Company compares the customer's current consumption with prior usage. Should an unusual deviation in the customer's consumption be found, the Company makes a reasonable attempt to determine the reason for the unusual deviation including re-reading the meter and testing the meter if required.

If the cause for usage deviation cannot be determined from analysis of the customer's meter reading and billing records the Company will contact the customer by telephone or in writing to determine whether there have been changes such as different number of household members or work staff, additional or different appliances, changes in business volume or known leaks in the customer's service line.

The Company will notify the customer of the investigation, its findings and any refunds or backbilling in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 10 (4) and (5).

#### 39. DISTRIBUTION MAIN EXTENSIONS

The Company will make extensions from its existing distribution mains in all of its service areas in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 9.

All extensions will be made dependent on the economic feasibility of the extension. Title to all extensions shall be and remain with the Company. In the event a deposit is placed with the Company, the amount of the refund shall not exceed the original deposit.

Nothing contained herein shall be construed as to prohibit the Company from making at its expense greater extensions to its distribution mains or the granting of more favorable terms than herein prescribed, should its judgment so dictate, provided like extensions are made for other customers or subscribers under similar conditions.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Office		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	e Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATEI	)

	FOR All Ser	vice Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 30
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO	O. 8
		SHEET NO.
	ION OF SERVICE	

#### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

# **Applicability**

Applicable to gas sold under the Company's General Service and Interruptible Rate Schedule and gas transported under the Transportation Of Gas For Others On System Utilization Rate Schedule.

### Rate Mechanism

The monthly amount computed under each of the rate schedules to which this Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism is applicable shall include an Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism Adjustment Component (ARMAC) per Mcf of gas deliveries. The ARMAC to be applied to customer billings shall be equal to the sum of the following components:

#### ARMAC = AAC + AAF + BAF

The AAC is the Annual Adjustment Component per Mcf for each twelve month period during which this experimental alternative ratemaking mechanism is in effect. A discrete AAC charge or credit shall be computed for each applicable rate class billing block. Monthly bills shall be adjusted (increased or decreased) beginning July 1 of each fiscal year in accordance with the procedures described herein with respect to the return on common equity produced by the Company's budget for the fiscal year.

The AAF is the Actual Adjustment Factor per Mcf which, upon completion of the previous AAC period, reconciles any departures in the Company's earned return on common equity (ROE) that is outside the Commission's authorized ROE band-width. As with the AAC, a discrete charge or credit shall be computed for each applicable rate class billing block. Monthly bills shall be adjusted (increased or decreased) annually beginning October 1 of each year in accordance with the procedures described herein. The initial AAF would become effective on October 1 during the second year of the experimental mechanism following completion of the first year's AAC which would expire at the end of June.

The BAF is the Balance Adjustment Factor per Mcf which compensates for any differences between the amounts targeted and the amounts actually credited or charged upon application of the AAF and BAF. A single BAF charge or credit shall be calculated and shall apply uniformly to all applicable rate class billing blocks. Monthly bills shall be adjusted (increased or decreased) annually beginning January 1 of each year in accordance with the procedures described herein. The initial BAF would become effective on January 1 during the third year of the

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE_	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t CASE NO.	the Public ServiceDATED_	Commission of KY in

	FOR All	Service Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 31
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C	. NO. 8
-		SHEET NO.
	ON OF SERVICE	
RATE S	SCHEDULES	
EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNA	TIVE RATEMAKING MEC	HANISM

experimental mechanism following completion of the first year's AAF which would expire at the end of the previous September.

# Calculation Procedures

# Annual Adjustment Component (AAC)

The total amount from which the per Mcf AAC credits or charges are determined shall be calculated by:

- 1. comparing the budgeted return on common equity to the Commission authorized return on common equity, and
- 2. multiplying such difference by the 12-month average budgeted common equity; and
- 3. then adjusting the resulting deficient or excess earnings available for common equity for federal and state income taxes to determine the total amount of surcharge or credit for the twelve month AAC period.

However, in no case shall the total amount which the surcharge or credit is based exceed 5% of actual Company revenues during the most recent twelve month period for which actual results are available prior to the ACC filing.

Therefore, the total AAC amount shall be the lesser of:

 $((AROE - BROE) \times BCE) \div (1-SFIT)$  or  $AR \times 5\%$ 

where:

AROE is the Commission authorized return on common equity, and

BROE is the budgeted return on common equity based on the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors and applicable to the 12 month AAC period, and

BCE is the is the budgeted common equity applicable to the 12 month AAC period based on the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors, and

SFIT is the applicable composite state and federal income tax rate.

AR is the actual revenue during the most recent twelve month period for which actual results are available prior to the filing of the AAC.

The Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) per Mcf applicable to each rate class billing block shall be calculated by multiplying the total AAC amount to be credited or surcharged, as calculated above, by the ratio of budgeted net revenue (exclusive of GCR revenue) in the applicable rate class billing block to the total budgeted net revenue of all applicable billing blocks in order to determine the amount applicable to the specific rate class

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TIT	LE President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of CASE NO.	the Public Servi	

DELTA	JTAN	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR_	All S	ervi	ce Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.			9		
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	32
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.	<del></del>	8	
			SHEET	NO.	

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

billing block. The resulting amount applicable to the specific billing block shall then be divided by the budgeted Mcf for such billing block to determine the AAC credit or charge per Mcf, as follows:

 $AAC = (Total AAC Amount \times (NRRB + NRT)) + RBMcf$ 

where:

NRRB is the budgeted net revenue (exclusive of Gas Cost Recovery revenue) for the applicable rate class billing block in the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors and applicable to the 12 month AAC period (customer charge revenues are included in the initial billing of each rate class), and

NRT is the total budgeted net revenue of all rate class billing blocks to which this mechanism applies, and

RBMcf is the is the budgeted Mcf for the applicable rate class billing block.

# Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF)

The total amount from which the AAF charges or credits are determined shall be calculated as follows:

- 1. The earned return on common equity at the end of the previous fiscal year is compared with the upper and lower limits of a return bandwidth which are ±50 basis points from the Commission authorized return on common. The earned return shall include amounts credited or charged under the AAC but shall not include amounts credited or charged under the AAF and the BAF.
- 2. If the earned return falls within the bandwidth, no Actual Adjustment Factor will be made.
- 3. If the earned return is higher than the upper limit or less than the lower limit of the bandwidth, such difference in return on common equity shall be multiplied by the actual 12-month average of common equity during the previous fiscal year to determine the amount of net income available for common which is subject to refund or recovery.
- 4. The net income subject to refund or recovery shall be adjusted for federal and state income taxes to determine the total amount of credit or surcharge for the twelve month AAF period.

Therefore, if the earned return on common is greater than the upper limit of the bandwidth, the amount of credit for the 12-month AAF period shall be determined in accordance with the following formula:

 $((ULROE - EROE) \times ACE) \div (1-SFIT)$ 

However, if the earned return on common is less than the lower limit of the bandwidth, the amount of surcharge for the 12-month AAF period shall be determined in accordance with the following formula:

 $((LLROE - EROE) \times ACE) \div (1-SFIT)$ 

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECT:	VE August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TI:	CLE President
Name of O	ficer	
Issued by authority of an Ore	der of the Public Serv	vice Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	D#	TED

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR All	Servi	ce Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.		9		
Original		SHEET	NO.	33
CANCELLING P.S.	C. NO.		8	
		SHEET	NO.	

CLASSIFICAT	MOI	OF	SERVICE
RATE	SCH	CDIII	ÆS

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

N where:

ULROE is the upper limit of the bandwidth (50 basis points above the Commission authorized return on common equity), and

LLROE is the lower limit of the bandwidth (50 basis points below the Commission authorized return on common equity), and

EROE is the earned return on common equity achieved in the previous fiscal year, which includes amounts credited or charged under the AAC and excludes amounts credited or charged under the AAF and BAF, and

ACE is the is the actual 12 months average common equity during the previous fiscal year, and SFIT is the applicable composite state and federal income tax rate.

### Performance-Based Cost Controls

The non-gas supply operation and maintenance (O&M) expenses used to compute the earned return on common equity (EROE) shall be subject to the following performance-based cost controls:

- (a) If the previous fiscal year's actual non-gas supply O&M expenses per customer are within plus (+) or minus (-) 1.50% of the non-gas supply O&M expenses (on a per customer basis) approved by the Commission for the test year in the Company's most recent adjustment of general rates (Case No. 97-066) after adjusting for changes in the Consumer Price Index for Urban Consumers (CPI-U) (the Indexed O&M Expenses), actual O&M expenses shall be used to compute the EROE.
- (b) If the previous fiscal year's actual O&M expenses per customer exceed the Indexed O&M Expenses by more than 1.50%, Company shall be limited to the inclusion of only 50% of the expenses that are in excess of 101.50% of the Indexed O&M Expenses in computing its EROE.
- (c) If the previous fiscal year's actual O&M expenses per customer are lower than the Indexed O&M Expenses by more than 1.50%, Company shall be allowed to increase the actual expenses used to compute the EROE by 50% of the amount by which the actual expenses are below 98.50% of the Indexed O&M Expenses.

The average common equity (ACE) for the previous fiscal year used for purposes of computing the Actual Adjustment Factor shall be limited to 60% of the total capitalization.

The Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) per Mcf applicable to each rate class billing block shall be calculated by multiplying the total AAF amount to be credited or surcharged, as computed above, by the ratio of budgeted net revenue (exclusive of GCR revenue) in the applicable rate class billing block to the total budgeted net revenue of all applicable billing blocks in order to determine the amount applicable to the specific rate class billing block.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All Se	rvice	Are	<u>as</u>		
P.S.C. NO.		9				
Origi	nal	S	HEET	NO.	34	
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.		8_`		_
		S	HEET	NO.		_

CLASSI	F	I	CAT	Ι	ON	OF	SERV	ICE
	n	7	ינית	~	CUE	DIT	EC	

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

The resulting amount applicable to the specific billing block shall then be divided by the budgeted Mcf for such billing block to determine the AAF credit or charge per Mcf, as follows:

 $AAF = (Total AAF Amount \times (NRRB \div NRT)) \div RBMcf$ 

where:

NRRB is the budgeted net revenue (exclusive of Gas Cost Recovery revenue) for the applicable rate class billing block in the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors and applicable to the 12 month AAC period (customer charge revenues are included in the initial billing of each rate class), and

NRT is the total budgeted net revenue of all rate class billing blocks to which this mechanism applies, and

RBMcf is the is the budgeted Mcf for the applicable rate class billing block.

# Balancing Adjustment Factor (BAF)

The BAF amount to be credited or charged shall be the accumulated differences between the amounts actually credited or charged under the AAF and the BAF from previous periods and the amounts used to establish the credits or charges (the targeted amounts) for such periods. The resulting BAF amount to be credited or charged shall be divided by the total budgeted Mcf sales and transportation volumes during the 12-month BAF period to determine the applicable BAF credit or charge per Mcf., as follows:

where:

AAFt is the amount used to establish the credit or charge during the previous AAF period (the targeted amount), and

AAFa is the actual amount credited or charged during the previous AAF period, and

BAFt is the amount used to establish the credit or charge during the second previous BAF period (the targeted amount), and

BAFa is the actual amount credited or charged during the second previous BAF period, and TBMcf is the is the total budgeted Mcf for all applicable rate classes during the 12-month BAF period.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of th	e Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

	FOR All S	ervice Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 35
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO. 8
		SHEET NO.
	ION OF SERVICE SCHEDULES	

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

# N Information Provided by Company

- 1. Annual Operating Budget, as approved by the Company's Board of Directors, for the fiscal year that coincides with the 12-month period in which the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) applies. This document shall be provided with the filing of the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) on June 1 of each year.
- 2. Monthly budgeted net revenues (exclusive of gas supply costs) and Mcf sales of each rate class billing block for the sales and transportation rate classes to which this mechanism applies. The Company shall also include a monthly forecast of net revenues, by rate class billing block, for an additional three months beyond the budget-year along with a monthly forecast of Mcf sales and transportation, by rate class billing block, for an additional six months beyond the budget-year. This information shall be provided with the filing of the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) on June 1 of each year.
- 3. Statement of Budgeted Income setting forth the calculations of expected net income available for common equity as well as the return on common equity for the budget-year along with the supporting documentation. This information and the supporting documents shall be provided with the filing of the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) on June 1 of each year.
- 4. Statement showing the actual net revenues and Mcf sales for 12 months of the previous fiscal year. This information shall be provided with the filing of the Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) on September 1 of each year.
- 5. Statement of Actual Income setting forth the calculations of actual net income available for common equity as well as the return on common equity for the previous fiscal year along with the supporting documentation. The calculations of net income available for common equity shall not include amounts credited or charged as result of application of the Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) and/or the Balancing Adjustment Factor (BAF) under this mechanism. These calculations and the supporting documents shall be provided with the filing of the Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) on September 1 of each year.
- 6. The Company will provide other information related to the Experimental Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism requested by the Commission.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR	All Serv	ice Areas	
P.S.C. NO.		9	
Original		SHEET NO.	36
CANCELLING	P.S.C. NO	•	
		SHEET NO.	

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

# WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE APPLICABLE TO GENERAL SERVICE RATE SCHEDULE

#### WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT (WNA)

The sales to residential and small commercial customers under General Service Rates Schedule shall be increased or decreased monthly by an amount hereinafter described as the Weather Normalization Adjustment (WNA).

#### DETERMINATION OF WNA

A Weather Normalization Adjustment Factor (WNAF) shall be utilized during the December through April billing months to calculate the non-gas portion of the bills of all residential and small commercial heating customers served under the General Service Rate Schedule. During the remainder of the year, May through November, the monthly bills shall be computed solely on actual consumption.

WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT WILL BE CALCULATED USING THE FOLLOWING FORMULA:

#### WNA = WNAF \* Actual Mcf \* Base Rate Charge

An average daily base load will be determined separately for residential and small commercial customers. The average daily base load will remain the same for the WNA December - April billing months. WNA will be billed for 5 billing periods.

An Average Monthly Base Load (AMBL) for residential or small commercial customers will be calculated by using total Mcf for two month non-heat usage (August/September) divided by total number of residential or small commercial customers billed for the two month period.

#### AMBL = MCF / NUMBER OF CUSTOMER

To calculate the Average Daily Base Load (ADBL), divide the Average Monthly Base Load by the average number of days in the two-month non-heat billing cycle.

### ADBL = AMBL / AVERAGE # DAYS

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	AII S	ervi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.			9			_
Orig <del>ī</del>	nal		SHEET	NO.	37	_
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.				_
		_	SHEET	NO.		_

CLASSIFICAT	CION	OF	SERVICE
RATE	SCH	EDUI	LES

### WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE APPLICABLE TO GENERAL SERVICE RATE SCHEDULE

Base Load (BL) is determined by multiplying the Average Daily Base Load per residential or small commercial customer by the number of days in the billing cycle times the number of residential or small commercial customers in the billing cycle.

### BL = ADBL \* # DAYS IN BILLING CYLCE \* # CUSTOMERS IN BILLING CYCLE

The heat load is then determined by subtracting the residential or small commercial customer's base load from the total Mcf billed in the billing cycle.

### HL = MCF BILLED IN CYCLE - BL

A Heating Degree Factor (HDF) is then determined by dividing the Normal Degree-Days (NDD) for the billing cycle by the Actual Degree-Days (ADD) in the billing cycle.

### HDF = NDD / ADD

The Weather Normalization Adjustment Consumption (WNAC) is computed by multiplying the Heating Degree Factor times the Heat Load and adding the Base Load to that number.

### WNAC = HDF \* HL + BL

The Weather Normalization Adjustment Factor is then calculated by dividing the WNA Consumption by the total Mcf billed in the cycle.

### WNAF = WNAC / MCF

The WNAF will be recomputed monthly basd on company averages. If the WNAF is less than 1.0, the customer's billed amount will be less than the actual amount would have been. If the WNAF is greater than 1.0 the customer's billed amount will be more than the actual amount would have been. The customer's bill is calculated by multiplying the actual Mcf usage by the WNAF times the base rate charge as set forth on PSC No. 9, Sheet No. 2 of this tariff.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of the	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

### Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #1-8

### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

The utility's proposed tariff changes identified in compliance with 807 KAR 5:011, shown either by:

- a) Providing the present and proposed tariffs in comparative form on the same sheet side by side; or,
- b) Providing a copy of the present tariff indicating proposed additions by italicized inserts or underscoring and striking over proposed deletions.

### Response:

See attached.

PSC No. 8

Cancelling PSC No. 7

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

3617 Lexington Road

Winchester, Kentucky

Rates, Rules and Regulations for Furnishing

NATURAL GAS SERVICE

in

Entire Service Area of the Company

Filed with the

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY

Issued
December 18, 1997

Effective November 30, 1997

Issued by

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

GLENN R. JENNINGS, PRESIDENT

NOV 30 1997

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5.011. SECTION 9 (1) BY: Skepand BU PSC No. 9

Cancelling PSC No. 8

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

3617 Lexington Road

Winchester, Kentucky

Rates, Rules and Regulations for Furnishing

NATURAL GAS SERVICE

in

Entire Service Area of the Company

Filed with the

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY

Issued
July 2, 1999

Effective August 1, 1999

Issued by

GLENN R. JENNINGS, PRESIDENT

	FORAll:	Service Areas
	P.S.C. NO	8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO1
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO7
	Original	SHEET NO1

### TABLE OF CONTENTS

Rate Schedules	Sheet Number
General Service and Interruptible Rates	2 - 3
Transportation of Gas for Others:	
On-System Utilization	4 - 6
Off-System Utilization	7 - 8
Standby Service Rate Schedule	. 9
Gas Supply Adjustment Clause	10 - 11
Special Charges	12 - 13
Rules and Regulations	14 - 29

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

NOV 3 0 1997

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)
BY: Stephand Buy

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997	DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Mun P. S.	TITLE President
Name of Officer	0
Issued by authority of an Order of the	Public Service Commission of KY in
	DATED December 8 1007

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	e of	Issi	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR All Se	ervice Areas
P.S.C. NO.	9
Original	SHEET NO. 1
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO. 8
Original	SHEET NO. 1

### TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Sheet Number
General Service and Interruptible Rates	2 - 3
Transportation of Gas for Others: On-System Utilization	4 - 6
Off-System Utilization	7 - 8
Standby Service Rate Schedule	9
Gas Cost Adjustment Clause	10 - 11
Special Charges	12 - 13
Rules and Regulations	14 - 29
Experimental Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism	30 - 35
Weather Normalization Adjustment Clause	36 - 37

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in CASE NO. DATED

	FOR A	ll Service Ar	eas	
·	P.S.C. NO.	8		
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Eighth Rev	ised SHEET	NO.	2
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.	S.C. NO.	7	
	Seventh Rev	vised SHEET	NO.	2
			<del>-</del>	

### GENERAL SERVICE · AND INTERRUPTIBLE RATES

### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available for general use by residential, commercial and industrial customers.

### CHARACTER OF SERVICE

Firm - within the reasonable limits of the Company's capability to provide such service.

Gas Cost

RAT	ES
-----	----

		Recovery Rate		
	Base Rate +	(GCR) * =	Total Rate	
General Service				4
Customer Charge				•
Residential	\$ 8.0000		\$ 8.0000	
Small Commercial with a meter no	\$ 18.3600		\$18.3600	
larger than an AL425				
All Others	\$ 25.0000		\$25.0000	
.1 - 200 Mcf	\$ 2.7212	\$3.7706	\$6.4918/Mcf	(I)
200.1 - 1000 Mcf	\$ 2.5000	\$3.7706	\$6.2706/Mcf	(I)
1000.1 - 5000 Mcf	\$ 2.1000	\$3.7706	\$5.8706/Mcf	(I)
5000.1 - 10000 Mcf	\$ 1.5000	\$3.7706	\$5.2706/Mcf	(I)
Over 10000 Mcf	\$ 1.1000	\$3.7706	\$4.8706/Mcf	(I)
Over 10000 Pici	Ų 1.1000	400000	7.000000	,-,
Interruptible	****		2202 2202	
Customer Charge	\$200.0000	44 554	\$200.0000	
.1 - 1000 Mcf	\$ 1.7000	\$3.7706	\$5.4706/Mcf	(I)
1000.1 - 5000 Mcf	\$ 1.3000	\$3.7706	\$5.0706/Mcf	(I)
5000.1 - 10000 Mcf	\$.9000	\$3.7706	\$4.6706/Mcf	(I)
Over 10000 Mcf	\$ .5000	\$3.7706	\$4.2706/Mcf	(I)

The "Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR)" as shown above, is an adjustment per Mcf determined in accordance with the "Gas Cost Adjustment Clause" as set forth on Sheets No. 10 and 11 of this tariff.

MAY 0 1 1999

Entologi

				PURSUANT TO 2007 W.	40 n-
DATE OF ISS	SUE May 4, 1999,	DATE EFFEC	CTIVE	11dy 17 1000	
ISSUED BY	Glenn R. Jennings Llem (.	Semo 1	TITLE	President	
<del></del>	Name of Officer	-			
Issued by a	authority of an Order of the	he Public Se	ervice	Commission of KY in	Provide La
ראפדי אזר	97-066F	1	DATED	April 30, 1999	

	FOR All Se	ervice Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 2	•
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO. 8	۰
	Eighth Revised		
			•

### GENERAL SERVICE AND INTERRUPTIBLE RATES

### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available for general use by residential, commercial and industrial customers.

### CHARACTER OF SERVICE

Over 10000 Mcf

Firm - within the reasonable limits of the Company's capability to provide such service.

RATES	Base Rate +	Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR) * =	Total Rate	
General Service				
Customer Charge				
Residential	\$ 8.0000		\$ 8.0000	
Small Commercial with a meter	\$ 17.0000		\$17.0000	(R)
no larger than an AL425				
All Others	\$ 50.0000		\$50.0000	(I)
.1 - 200 Mcf	\$ 3.4787	\$3.7706	\$7.2493/Mcf	(I)
200.1 - 1000 Mcf	\$ 1.8500	\$3.7706	\$5.6206/Mcf	(R)
1000.1 - 5000 Mcf	\$ 1.4500	\$3.7706	\$5.2206/Mcf	(R)
5000.1 - 10000 Mcf	\$ 1.0500	\$3.7706	\$4.8206/Mcf	(R)
Over 10000 Mcf	\$ .8500	\$3.7706	\$4.6206/Mcf	(R)
Interruptible				
Customer Charge	\$250.0000		\$250.0000	(I)
.1 - 1000 Mcf	\$ 1.6000	\$3.7706	\$5.3706/Mcf	(R)
1000 Mcf	\$ 1.2000	\$3.7706	\$4.9706/Mcf	(R)
	\$ 1.2000	\$3.7706	\$4.5706/Mcf	(R)
5000.1 - 10000 Mcf	3 .0000	73.7700	94.3700/MCL	(4)

.6000

\$3.7706

\$4.3706/Mcf

(I)

The "Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR)" as shown above, is an adjustment per Mcf determined in accordance with the "Gas Cost Adjustment Clause" as set forth on Sheets No. 12 and 13 of this tariff.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Office	er	
ssued by authority of an Order	of the Public Service	Commission of KY in
ASE NO.	DATED	

	FORAll	<u>Service Areas</u>
	P.S.C. NO	88
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 3
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C	. NO7_
	Original	SHEET NO3
CLASSIFICATIO	N OF SERVICE	
RATE SC	HEDULES	

### GENERAL SERVICE AND INTERRUPTIBLE RATES

Special Conditions - All customers having a connected load in excess of 2,500,000 Btu input per hour may be required to enter into an Interruptible Sales Agreement. Determinations of those customers so required shall be based on peak day use as well as annual volume and shall be at the sole discretion of the Company.

Any customer required to enter into an Interruptible Sales Agreement shall be permitted to purchase gas under the Interruptible Rate Schedule as set forth on Sheet No. 2. Gas requirements, minimum charges and other specific information shall be set forth in the Agreement.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

NOV 30 1997

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)

BY: Stechand Buy

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EFF	FECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Sten ( Sunning)	TITLE President
Name of Officer	
Issued by authority of an Order of the Public S	Service Commission of KY in
CASE NO. 97-066	DATED December 8, 1997

	FOR All Service Areas	
	P.S.C. NO. 9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original SHEET NO.	3
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. 8	
Traine of toouting outpoint	Original SHEET NO.	3
CLASSIFICA	TION OF SERVICE	
	SCHEDULES	

### GENERAL SERVICE AND INTERRUPTIBLE RATES

Special Conditions - All customers having a connected load in excess of 2,500,000 Btu input per hour may be required to enter into an Interruptible Sales Agreement. Determinations of those customers so required shall be based on peak day use as well as annual volume and shall be at the sole discretion of the Company.

Any customer required to enter into an Interruptible Agreement shall be permitted to purchase or transport gas under the Interruptible Rate Schedule as set forth on Sheet No. 2. Gas requirements, minimum charges and other specific information shall be set forth in the Agreement.

ATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R.	Jennings		TITLE_	Preside	nt
	Name of Officer				
ssued by authority	of an Order of th	ne Publ	lic Service	Commission	of KY in
ASE NO.	•		DATED_		

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation	FORAl_ P.S.C. NO Original CANCELLING P.S.	SHEET NO. 4
Name of issuing corporacion		evised_SHEET NO4
		PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
CLASSIFICATIO	N OF SERVICE	OF KENTUCKY FEFFOTIVE
RATE SC	HEDULES	5.1501145
TRANSPORTATION	OF GAS FOR OTHERS	NOV 3 0 1997
ON SYSTEM	<u>UTILIZATION</u>	PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011. SECTION 9 (1)
<u>APPLICABILITY</u>		BY: Stechand Bus
Applicable within all areas served by De	lta. See Tariff Sh	neet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available to commercial and industrial customers who have purchased natural gas elsewhere, obtained all requisite authority to transport such gas to Delta's facilities and request Delta to utilize its facilities to transport such customer-owned gas to place of utilization. Any such transportation service shall be subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein and to the reserved right of Delta to decline to initiate such service whenever, in Delta's sole judgment, the performance of the service would be contrary to good operating practice or would have a detrimental impact on other customers of Delta.

### RATE

A transportation charge comprised of the following components will be applied to each Mcf, or in the case of measurement based on heating value, each dekatherm (Dth) of gas transported hereunder:

- (1) Delta's Base Rate for gas sold as set forth in Delta's General Service and Interruptible Rate Schedules; plus
- (2) Where the pipeline suppliers transportation, compression or other similar charges are billed to Delta, the cost per Mcf or Dth, as applicable, of such charges; plus
- (3) A take-or-pay recovery component of \$(0.0000)

### GAS SOLD TO CUSTOMER

Monthly gas deliveries to customer in excess of scheduled transportation volumes will be billed by Delta and paid by customer in accordance with Delta's Standby Service Rate Schedule.

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1	1997 DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Mu	In C. Sunning TITLE President
Name of Offi	icer
Issued by authority of an Order	of the Public Service Commission of KY in
07_066	DATED December 8, 1997

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ling	Corporati	ion

FOR	All Se	rvice	Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9				_
Origi	nal	SI	HEET	NO.	4	_
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.		8		_
Origi	nal	SI	HEET	NO.	4	_

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available to commercial and industrial customers who have purchased natural gas elsewhere, obtained all requisite authority to transport such gas to Delta's facilities and request Delta to utilize its facilities to transport such customer-owned gas to place of utilization. Any such transportation service shall be subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein and to the reserved right of Delta to decline to initiate such service whenever, in Delta's sole judgment, the performance of the service would be contrary to good operating practice or would have a detrimental impact on other customers of Delta.

### RATE

A transportation charge comprised of the following components will be applied to each Mcf, or in the case of measurement based on heating value, each dekatherm (Dth) of gas transported hereunder:

- (1) Delta's Base Rate for gas sold as set forth in Delta's General Service and Interruptible Rate Schedules; plus
- (2) Where the pipeline suppliers transportation, compression or other similar charges are billed to Delta, the cost per Mcf or Dth, as applicable, of such charges; plus
- (3) A take-or-pay recovery component of \$(0.0000)

### GAS SOLD TO CUSTOMER

Monthly gas deliveries to customer in excess of scheduled transportation volumes will be billed by Delta and paid by customer in accordance with Delta's Standby Service Rate Schedule.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

	FORAll	Service Areas
	P.S.C. NO	8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 5
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.	C. NO7
5 1	Original	SHEET NO5
		PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY
CLASSIFICATI	ON OF SERVICE	EFFECTIVE
	CHEDULES	
		NOV 3 0 1997
	OF GAS FOR OTHERS	PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011

SECTION 9 (1)

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Service hereunder shall be performed under a written contract between customer and Delta setting forth specific arrangements as to volumes to be transported, points of delivery, methods of metering, timing of receipts and deliveries of gas by Delta, the availability of discounts in special situations and any other matters relating to individual customer circumstances.

At least ten (10) days prior to the beginning of each month, customer shall provide Delta with a schedule setting forth daily volumes of gas to be delivered into Delta's facilities for customer's account. Customer shall give Delta at least twenty-four (24) hours prior notice of any subsequent changes to scheduled deliveries. Delivery of gas transported hereunder will be effected as nearly as practicable on the same day as the receipt thereof. Delta will not be obligated to utilize underground storage capacity in performance of the service provided herein.

All gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink by 2% to cover line loss and measurement differences when no compression is being used in the transportation. When compression is required in the transportation, all gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink an additional amount equivalent to fuel usage.

It shall be the customer's responsibility to make all necessary arrangements, including regulatory approvals, required to deliver gas transported under this tariff.

Delta reserves the right to refuse to accept gas that does not meet Delta's quality specifications.

Volumes of gas transported hereunder will be determined in accordance with Delta's measurement base.

Customer owned gas transported hereunder for an interruptible customer will be subject to interruption in accordance with normal interruption procedures applicable to such rate schedule. Such customers must agree in writing to cause deliveries of customer-owned gas into Delta's facilities to cease upon notification by Delta of the necessity to interrupt or curtail the use of gas.

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE RE	FECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Mun. R. Summer Name of Officer	TITLE President
Name of Officer	
Issued by authority of an Order of the Public	Service Commission of KY in
CN CP NTO 97-066	DATED December 8, 1997

### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR All Se	ervice Areas
P.S.C. NO.	9
Original	SHEET NO. 5
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO. 8
Original	SHEET NO. 5

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

### RATE SCHEDULES

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Service hereunder shall be performed under a written contract between customer and Delta setting forth specific arrangements as to volumes to be transported, points of delivery, methods of metering, timing of receipts and deliveries of gas by Delta, the availability of discounts in special situations and any other matters relating to individual customer circumstances.

At least ten (10) days prior to the beginning of each month, customer shall provide Delta with a schedule setting forth daily volumes of gas to be delivered into Delta's facilities for customer's account. Customer shall give Delta at least twenty-four (24) hours prior notice of any subsequent changes to scheduled deliveries. Delivery of gas transported hereunder will be effected as nearly as practicable on the same day as the receipt thereof. Delta will not be obligated to utilize underground storage capacity in performance of the service provided herein.

All gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink by 2% to cover line loss and measurement differences when no compression is being used in the transportation. When compression is required in the transportation, all gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink an additional amount equivalent to fuel usage.

It shall be the customer's responsibility to make all necessary arrangements, including regulatory approvals, required to deliver gas transported under this tariff.

Delta reserves the right to refuse to accept gas that does not meet Delta's quality specifications.

Volumes of gas transported hereunder will be determined in accordance with Delta's measurement base.

Customer owned gas transported hereunder for an interruptible customer will be subject to interruption in accordance with normal interruption procedures applicable to such rate schedule. Such customers must agree in writing to cause deliveries of customer-owned gas into Delta's facilities to cease upon notification by Delta of the necessity to interrupt or curtail the use of gas.

ATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE EF	FECTIVE	August 1, 1999	
SSUED BY Glenn R.	Jennings		TITLE	President	
	Name of Officer		_		
ssued by authority	of an Order of	the Public	Service	Commission of KY in	
CASE NO.			DATED		

	FOR <u>All Ser</u>	vice Areas
	P.S.C. NO	8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO6
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO	07
<b>5 2</b>	Original	SHEET NO6
CLASSIFICATIO	N OF SERVICE	
RATE SC	HEDULES	
	,	

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

Delta shall have the right at any time to curtail or interrupt the transportation or delivery of gas to interruptible customers hereunder when, in Delta's sole judgment, such curtailment or interruption is necessary to enable Delta to maintain deliveries to customers of higher priority or to respond to any emergency. During such periods, Delta shall have the right to purchase any

(T) transportation gas delivered into Delta's system for the account of the customer

(T) at the actual cost the customer paid for such gas.

Delta may execute special transportation contracts with anyone subject to approval of said contract by the Public Service Commission.

This transportation is available to any customer with a daily nominated volume (the level of daily volume in Mcf as requested by the customer to be transported and delivered by the Company) which averages a minimum of 25 Mcf of gas per day for the billing period on an individual service at the same premise who has purchased their own supply of natural gas and require transportation by the Company to the point of utilization subject to suitable service being available from existing facilities.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

NOV 30 1997

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)

BY: Stokand Buy

CONTROL OF THE COMMISSION

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997	DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Men. R.	Odnania TITLE President
Name of Officer	
Issued by authority of an Order of the	Public Service Commission of KY in
CASE NO. 97-066	DATED December 8, 1997

	FOR All Serv	ice Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO.	6
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO	<u>10.</u> 8	
Name of Issuing corporation	Original	SHEET NO.	6
CLASSIFICAT	TION OF SERVICE		
RATE	SCHEDULES		

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS ON SYSTEM UTILIZATION

Delta shall have the right at any time to curtail or interrupt the transportation or delivery of gas to interruptible customers hereunder when, in Delta's sole judgment, such curtailment or interruption is necessary to enable Delta to maintain deliveries to customers of higher priority or to respond to any emergency. During such periods, Delta shall have the right to purchase any transportation gas delivered into Delta's system for the account of the customer at the actual cost the customer paid for such gas.

Delta may execute special transportation contracts with anyone subject to approval of said contract by the Public Service Commission.

This transportation is available to any customer with a daily nominated volume (the level of daily volume in Mcf as requested by the customer to be transported and delivered by the Company) which averages a minimum of 25 Mcf of gas per day for the billing period on an individual service at the same premise who has purchased their own supply of natural gas and require transportation by the Company to the point of utilization subject to suitable service being available from existing facilities.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer Issued by authority of an Order of t CASE NO.	che Public Service DATED	Commission of KY in

	FOR All	Service Areas
	P.S.C. NO	8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.		SHEET NO7
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C	
2.4	Original	SHEET NO7
		PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY
CLASSIFICATI	ON OF SERVICE	EFFECTIVE
	CHEDULES	
		NOV 30 1997
	OF GAS FOR OTHERS THE OTHERS	PURSUANT TO 607 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)
APPLICABILITY	1	BY: Stephand Buy
Applicable within all areas served by	Delta. See Tariff Shee	t No. 14.
AVAILABILITY		
Available to any person whose facility Delta's facilities or who can cause the facilities and who desires gas to utilization not connected to Delta's desiring such transportation shall has forth under the terms and conditions of	meir natural gas to be be transported by De facilities. Further, th ave executed a contract	delivered to Delta's elta to a place of ne person or persons
RATE		
The charge for service under this tar 1000 cu. ft. of gas transported, or heating value, shall be twenty-six cent modifications of the facilities requir sole expense of the customer.	, in the case of meats (\$0.26) per dekather	surement based upon m. Any additions or
TERMS AND CONDITIONS		
Specific details relating to volumes, covered by a separate contract.	delivery points and ot	her matters shall be
Delta shall reserve the right to property transported at the same price the transformation of the costs.  Delta shall reserve the right to property transport to the transport of the costs.	sporter would have rece	ived at the delivery
Delivery of gas transported hereunder	will be effected as no	early as practicable

measurement differences when no compression is being used in the transportation.

OATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997

underground storage capacity in performance of the service provided herein.

on the same day as the receipt thereof. Delta will not be obligated to utilize

All gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink by 2% to cover line loss and

ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Alexander R. Standard TITLE President

Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in DATED December 8, 1997

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All Serv	ice Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			_
Orig	ginal	SHEET	NO.	7	
CANCELLING	P.S.C. NO	•	8 -		_
Orig	ginal	SHEET	NO.	7	

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS OFF SYSTEM UTILIZATION

### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available to any person whose facilities connect or can be made to connect with Delta's facilities or who can cause their natural gas to be delivered to Delta's facilities and who desires gas to be transported by Delta to a place of utilization not connected to Delta's facilities. Further, the person or persons desiring such transportation shall have executed a contract with Delta as set forth under the terms and conditions of this tariff.

### RATE

The charge for service under this tariff shall be twenty-six cents (\$0.26) per 1000 cu. ft. of gas transported, or, in the case of measurement based upon heating value, shall be twenty-six cents (\$0.26) per dekatherm. Any additions or modifications of the facilities required to perform this service shall be at the sole expense of the customer.

### TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Specific details relating to volumes, delivery points and other matters shall be covered by a separate contract.

Delta shall reserve the right to purchase all or part of the gas to be transported at the same price the transporter would have received at the delivery point less Delta's applicable transportation charges, shrinkage and compressor fuel costs.

Delivery of gas transported hereunder will be effected as nearly as practicable on the same day as the receipt thereof. Delta will not be obligated to utilize underground storage capacity in performance of the service provided herein.

All gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink by 2% to cover line loss and measurement differences when no compression is being used in

DATE OF IS		2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE_	August 1,	1999
SSUED BY	Glenn R. Jenr	nings		TITLE	Presiden	t
	Name	e of Officer			-	
Issued by	authority of	an Order of	the Pub	lic Service	Commission of	f KY in
CASE NO.	_			DATED		

	FOR All Ser	rvice Areas
	P.S.C. NO	8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO8
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. N	07
- <b>-</b>	Original	SHEET NO8
	÷ ;	
CLASSIFICATIO	N OF SERVICE	
RATE SC	HEDULES	

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS OFF SYSTEM UTILIZATION

When compression is required in the transportation, all gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink an additional amount equivalent to fuel usage.

It shall be the customer's responsibility to make all necessary arrangements, including regulatory approvals, required to deliver gas transported under this tariff.

Delta reserves the right to refuse to accept gas that does not meet Delta's quality specifications.

Volumes of gas transported hereunder will be determined in accordance with Delta's measurement base.

Delta shall have the right at any time to curtail or interrupt the transportation or delivery of gas hereunder when, in Delta's sole judgment, such curtailment or interruption is necessary to enable Delta to maintain deliveries to retail customers of higher priority or to respond to any emergency.

Delta may execute special transportation contracts with anyone after approval of said contract has been granted by the Public Service Commission.

This transportation is available to any customer with a daily nominated volume (the level of daily volume in Mcf as requested by the customer to be transported and delivered by the Company) which averages a minimum of 25 Mcf of gas per day for the billing period.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

NOV 30 1997

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)
BY: Stephan Buy

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DAT	E EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Mennel. Oxum	TITLE President
Name of Officer	٥٠
Issued by authority of an Order of the Pub	lic Service Commission of KY in
CASE NO. 97-066	DATED December 8, 1997

				COMPANY	
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporat	tion

FOR All Servi	All Service Areas					
P.S.C. NO.	9					
Original	SHEET NO.	8				
CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8					
Original	SHEET NO.	8				

### TRANSPORTATION OF GAS FOR OTHERS OFF SYSTEM UTILIZATION

the transportation. When compression is required in the transportation, all gas volumes delivered hereunder shall shrink an additional amount equivalent to fuel usage.

It shall be the customer's responsibility to make all necessary arrangements, including regulatory approvals, required to deliver gas transported under this tariff.

Delta reserves the right to refuse to accept gas that does not meet Delta's quality specifications.

Volumes of gas transported hereunder will be determined in accordance with Delta's measurement base.

Delta shall have the right at any time to curtail or interrupt the transportation or delivery of gas hereunder when, in Delta's sole judgment, such curtailment or interruption is necessary to enable Delta to maintain deliveries to retail customers of higher priority or to respond to any emergency.

Delta may execute special transportation contracts with anyone after said contract has been filed with and accepted by the Public Service Commission.

This transportation is available to any customer with a daily nominated volume (the level of daily volume in Mcf as requested by the customer to be transported and delivered by the Company) which averages a minimum of 25 Mcf of gas per day for the billing period.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO	DATED	

	FORAll	Service Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 9
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C	
	Original	SHEET NO9
		PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY
CLASSIFICATIO	ON OF SERVICE	EFFECTIVE
RATE SO	CHEDULES	HAV ZA 1863
		NOV 3 0 1997
STANDBY SERVI	CE RATE SCHEDULE	PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)
APPLICABILITY		BY: Stephan Buy
Applicable within all areas served by D	elta. See Tariff She	et No. 141 OF THE COMMISSION
AVAILABILITY		
Available for use by commercial and indi	ustrial customers who	:
(1) purchase all or part of t sources other than Delta an to supply natural gas at th	nd who request Delta	to be available
(2) request Delta to provide place of utilization.	a standby energy se	ource at their
CHARACTER OF SERVICE		
Firm - within the reasonable limits of I unless otherwise specified in a contract		
RATES		
Customer shall pay Delta a standby char Delta and the customer that has been an In addition, monthly natural gas usage customer in accordance with the charges Interruptible Rate Schedule under which	oproved by the Public will be billed by D s set forth in Delta	: Service Commission. elta and paid by the s General Service or
SPECIAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS		
Service under this rate schedule shall between Delta and the customer setting charge, maximum daily volumes of natural points of delivery, methods of metering customer circumstances.	forth specific arrang gas required by the	gements as to standby customer from Delta,
	•	

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997

ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Jun R. TITLE President

Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in DATED December 8, 1997

### DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

FOR	All Servi	ice Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.		9		
Orig	inal	SHEET	NO.	9
CANCELLING	P.S.C. NO.		8	
Orig	inal	SHEET	NO.	9

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

### STANDBY SERVICE RATE SCHEDULE

### APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all areas served by Delta. See Tariff Sheet No. 14.

### AVAILABILITY

Available for use by commercial and industrial customers who:

- (1) purchase all or part of their natural gas requirements from sources other than Delta and who request Delta to be available to supply natural gas at that place of utilization; or
- (2) request Delta to provide a standby energy source at their place of utilization.

### CHARACTER OF SERVICE

Firm - within the reasonable limits of Delta's capability to provide such service unless otherwise specified in a contract between Delta and the customer.

### RATES

Customer shall pay Delta a standby charge to be set forth in a contract between Delta and the customer that has been filed with and accepted by the Public Service Commission. In addition, monthly natural gas usage will be billed by Delta and paid by the customer in accordance with the charges set forth in Delta's General Service or Interruptible Rate Schedule under which it sells gas to the customer.

### SPECIAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Service under this rate schedule shall be performed under a written contract between Delta and the customer setting forth specific arrangements as to standby charge, maximum daily volumes of natural gas required by the customer from Delta, points of delivery, methods of metering and other matters relating to individual customer circumstances.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	

	FOR	All Servi	ce Areas	
	P.S.C. NO		8	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Origina	al	_SHEET NO	10
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.	.s.c. NO.	7	
	Origina	al	_SHEET NO	10
		OF	RVICE COMMISSION KENTUCKY	
CLASSIFICATIO	N OF SERVICE	E	FreCTIVE	
RATE SC			<del>/ 3 0 1997</del>	
		NO.	1 2 0 1991	
GAS COST ADJI	USTMENT CLAUSE		TO 807 KAR 5:011,	
DETERMINATION OF GCR		BY: Steph	and Buy	_
The Company shall file a Quarterly Repor	t with the Commi	ssion whic	h shall contai	n

an updated Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR) and shall be filed at least thirty (30) days prior to the beginning of each calendar quarter. The GCR shall become effective for billing with the final meter readings of the first billing cycle of

each calendar quarter.

The gas cost recovery rates are comprised of:

- The expected gas cost component (EGC), on a dollar per Mcf (1) basis, which represents the average expected cost of gas supplies.
- The supplier refund adjustment (RA), on a dollar per Mcf (2) basis, which reflects refunds received from suppliers during the reporting period, plus interest at the average 90 day commercial paper rate for the calendar quarter. In the event of any large or unusual refunds, the Company may apply to the Public Service Commission for the right to depart from the refund procedure herein set forth.
- The actual adjustment (AA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, (3) compensates for difference between the previous quarter's expected gas cost and the actual cost of gas during that quarter.
- The balance adjustment (BA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which (4) compensates for any under or over collections which have occurred as a result of prior adjustments.

### BILLING

The gas cost recovery rate to be applied to bills of customers shall equal the sum of the following components:

GCR = EGC + RA + AA + BA

DATE OF TOOOT DOOGNOOF FOR	DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Alen R. S	TITLE President
Name of Officer	, .
Issued by authority of an Order of the	Public Service Commission of KY in
CASE NO 97-066	DATED December 8, 1997

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR All Serv	ice Areas
P.S.C. NO.	9
Original	SHEET NO. 10
CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8
Original	SHEET NO. 10

### GAS COST ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE

### DETERMINATION OF GCR

The Company shall file a Quarterly Report with the Commission which shall contain an updated Gas Cost Recovery Rate (GCR) and shall be filed at least thirty (30) days prior to the beginning of each calendar quarter. The GCR shall become effective for billing with the final meter readings of the first billing cycle of each calendar quarter.

The gas cost recovery rates are comprised of:

- (1) The expected gas cost component (EGC), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which represents the average expected cost of gas supplies.
- (2) The supplier refund adjustment (RA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which reflects refunds received from suppliers during the reporting period, plus interest at the average 90 day commercial paper rate for the calendar quarter. In the event of any large or unusual refunds, the Company may apply to the Public Service Commission for the right to depart from the refund procedure herein set forth.
- (3) The actual adjustment (AA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, compensates for difference between the previous quarter's expected gas cost and the actual cost of gas during that quarter.
- (4) The balance adjustment (BA), on a dollar per Mcf basis, which compensates for any under or over collections which have occurred as a result of prior adjustments.

### BILLING

The gas cost recovery rate to be applied to bills of customers shall equal the sum of the following components:

GCR = EGC + RA + AA + BA

TE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer	-	
ssued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
ASE NO.	DATED	

			l Service Areas
			8
	GAS COMPANY, INC.		SHEET NO
Name of Issu	ing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.	.C. NO7
		Original	SHEET NO
			Publica
	CLASSIFICATION	N OF SERVICE	PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY
	RATE SCI	HEDULES	FFFECTIVE
	GAS COST ADJU	JSTMENT CLAUSE	NOV 3 0 1997
DEFINITIONS			PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)
For purposes	of this tariff:		BY: Stephand Buy
(a)	"Average Expected Cost" mincluding associated transpropane which results from tourrently in effect, or reduring the calendar quarter twelve month period ending the GCR will apply, divided Where the calculations requia given period, and those particular source for the expects the volumes to chan make appropriate adjustment adjustments of this type should be appropriate and the cost of the	che application of asonably expected, on purchased volumes the use of volumes did no entire period, ge substantially, ats in its calculation of asonably expected.	suppliers' rates to be in effect lumes during the period to which ng sales volume. umes used during of exist for a or the Company the Company may ulations. Any
(b)	"GCR" means the quarterly applicable to the monthly convexpected gas cost compone adjustment plus the actual adjustment; i.e., GCR = EGC + RA + AA + B	nsumption of customent plus the solution the solution is adjustment plus	mers (sum of the supplier refund
	"Calendar Quarters" means ear of (1) August, September and and January; (3) February, M and July.	d October; (2) Nov	vember, December
	"Reporting Period" means the that ended approximately six date of the updated gas re quarter preceding that during Report was filed.	ty (60) days prio	r to the filing ., the calendar

ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Lunch Survice Commission of KY in

Open 18, 1997

DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997

TITLE President

Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in

Open 18, 1997

DATED December 8, 1997

	FOR All S	ervice Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 11	
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO. 8	
Name 02 100 min 5 00 por 40 min	Original	SHEET NO. 11	
•			
CLASSIFICATIO	ON OF SERVICE		
RATE SO	CHEDULES		

### GAS COST ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE

### **DEFINITIONS**

For purposes of this tariff:

- "Average Expected Cost" means the cost of gas supplies, and transportation associated including charges, and propane which results from the application of suppliers' rates currently in effect, or reasonably expected to be in effect during the calendar quarter, on purchased volumes during the twelve month period ending with the reporting period to which the GCR will apply, divided by the corresponding sales volume. Where the calculations require the use of volumes used during a given period, and those volumes did not exist for a particular source for the entire period, or the Company expects the volumes to change substantially, in appropriate adjustments make Company mav Any adjustments of this type shall be calculations. described in the quarterly Gas Cost Recovery Report.
- "GCR" means the quarterly updated gas cost recovery (b) rate applicable to the monthly consumption of customers (sum of the expected gas cost component plus the supplier refund adjustment plus the actual adjustment plus the balancing adjustment; i.e., GCR = EGC + RA + AA + BA).
- "Calendar Quarters" means each of the four three-month (c) periods of (1) August, September and October; November, December and January; (3) February, March and April; and (4) May, June and July.
- "Reporting Period" means the three (3) month accounting (d) period that ended approximately sixty (60) days prior to the filing date of the updated gas recovery rates; i.e., the calendar quarter preceding that during which the most recent Quarterly Report was filed.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE_	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

	FOR All Service Areas
	P.S.C. NO. 8
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original SHEET NO
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. 7
	OriginalPUBLIC SERVIGERGOMMINGIQN ] OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE
CLASSIFICATIO	ON OF SERVICE NOV 3 0 1007
	CHEDULES NOV 3 0 1997
	PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, L CHARGES SECTION 9 (1) BY Stehn BU
The following charges shall be applied	under the following conditions COMMISSION
representative makes a trip to the pr terminating service. The charge ma terminated or if the customer pays the c charge may also be assessed if the c termination based on the customer's ag specific date. A collection trip may b	is 15.00 will be levied when a Company emises of a customer for the purpose of my be assessed if service is actually delinquent bill to avoid termination. The Company's representative agrees to delay preement to pay the delinquent bill by a made only after written notice has been me bill is not paid by a certain date the
	narge of \$40.00 to be made by the Company the time the service is reconnected shall ervice Commission when:
of bills or for violation Rules and Regulations, and requested service to be re	been disconnected for non-payment of the Commission's or Company's the customer has qualified for and connected. Customers qualifying for 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15 -Winter rom reconnect charges.
	been disconnected at the customer's sequently within twelve (12) months premise.
the cost of handling an unsecured check	rge and collect a fee of \$10.00 to cover ; where a customer tenders in payment of the Company is returned as unpaid by the
make a test of any meter upon writter request is not made more frequently to customer shall be given the opportunity	KAR 5:006, Section 18, the Company shall request of any customer provided such han once each twelve (12) months. The of being present at such request tests. not more than two percent (2%) fast, the
DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997	DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997

ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Blenn R. Genning

97-066

CASE NO.\_

Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in

DATED\_

December 8, 1997

				COMPANY,	
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporat:	ion

FOR All Se	ervice Areas	
P.S.C. NO.	9	
Original	SHEET NO. 12	_
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO8	_
Original	SHEET NO. 12	_

### SPECIAL CHARGES

The following charges shall be applied under the following conditions:

Collection Charge - A charge of \$15.00 will be levied when a Company representative makes a trip to the premises of a customer for the purpose of terminating service. The charge may be assessed if service is actually terminated or if the customer pays the delinquent bill to avoid termination. The charge may also be assessed if the Company's representative agrees to delay termination based on the customer's agreement to pay the delinquent bill by a specific date. A collection trip may be made only after written notice has been sent to the customer stating that if the bill is not paid by a certain date the service will be disconnected.

Reconnection Charge - A reconnection charge of \$40.00 to be made by the Company and paid by the customer before or at the time the service is reconnected shall be assessed as approved by the Public Service Commission when:

- (1) The customer's service has been disconnected for nonpayment of bills or for violation of the Commission's or Company's Rules and Regulations, and the customer qualified for and requested service to reconnected. Customers qualifying for service reconnection under 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15 -Winter Hardship- shall be exempt from reconnect charges.
- (2) The customer's service has been disconnected at the customer's request and at any time subsequently within twelve (12) months is reconnected at the same premise.

Bad Check Charge - The Company may charge and collect a fee of \$10.00 to cover the cost of handling an unsecured check; where a customer tenders in payment of an account a check which upon deposit by the Company is returned as unpaid by the customer's financial institution.

Request Test Charge - Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 18, the Company shall make a test of any meter upon written request of any customer provided such request is not made more frequently than once each twelve (12) months. The customer shall be given the opportunity of being present at such request tests. If such tests show that the meter was not more than two percent (2%) fast, the Company may make a reasonable

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

	FOR All Ser	vice Areas
	P.S.C. NO	88
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 13
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO	O7
•	Oriqinal	SHEET NO13
CLASSIFICATIO		
RATE SC	HEDULES	
SPECIAL	CHARGES	
Company may make a reasonable charge for meter size and is as follows:	the test. The test char	rge is based upon

\$ 4.00

\$ 8.00 \$12.00

Gas Light Charge - Monthly consumption of unmetered gas used for an outdoor gas light, as approved by the Company, will be calculated to be 1,500 cubic feet per month per mantle for upright mantles and for each pair of inverted mantles. On special models of gas lights where gas consumption is greater than those referred to above, the Company shall estimate, based on the manufacturer's suggested usage, the monthly consumption to the closest 100 cubic feet and bill customer that equal amount each month. Such consumption shall be billed under the appropriate rate schedule applicable to the customer.

1,000 cubic feet per hour and under

Over 1,000 to 10,000

Over 10,000

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

NOV 30 1997

FURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)
BY: Status Buy

DATE OF IS	SUR December 18,	1997 DATE	EFFECTIVE_	November	30, 1997
SSUED BY_	Glenn R. Jennings $\mathcal{M}$	lenn R. Sunning	TITLE_	Preside	
	Name of Off:	icer			
ssued by	authority of an Order	r of the Publi	c Service	Commission	of KY in
ASE NO	97-066			December	

	FOR All Ser	vice Areas	
	P.S.C. NO.	9	
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO.	13
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO	D. 8	
	Original	SHEET NO.	13
	ON OF SERVICE		
RATE SC	CHEDULES		

### SPECIAL CHARGES

charge for the test. The test charge is based upon meter size and is as follows:

1,000 cubic feet per hour and under \$ 4.00 Over 1,000 to 10,000 \$ 8.00 Over 10,000 \$12.00

Gas Light Charge - Monthly consumption of unmetered gas used for an outdoor gas light, as approved by the Company, will be calculated to be 1,500 cubic feet per month per mantle for upright mantles and for each pair of inverted mantles. On special models of gas lights where gas consumption is greater than those referred to above, the Company shall estimate, based on the manufacturer's suggested usage, the monthly consumption to the closest 100 cubic feet and bill customer that equal amount each month. Such consumption shall be billed under the appropriate rate schedule applicable to the customer.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	nt
Name of Officer		_		
issued by authority of an Order of t	he Publ	ic Service	Commission of	of KY in
ASE NO		DATED		

		FOR A	all Service Areas	
		P.S.C. NO.	88	
DELTA NA	TURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Origina	1SHEET NO	14
	E Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING Pp Origina		14
			NOV 7 0 1007	
	CLASSIFICATION RULES AND R		NOV 3 0 1997	
	A GNA CAGOX		PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011.	
1.	APPLICABILITY		SECTION 9 (1)	
(T) (T)	Applicable within all service are Sharpsburg, Salt Lick, Midland, Jeffersonville, Montgomery County Terrill, Berea, Madison County Garrard County; Annville, Jackson Middletown, Bourbon County; Nic Clearfield, Farmers, Rowan County Barbourville, Knox County; William Laurel County; Manchester, Burnin County; Lexington, Fayette County	eas served by De.  Bath County; I y; Frenchburg, M ; Stanton, Clay n County; Beatty holasville, Wiln y; Middlesboro, nmsburg, Corbin, ng Springs, Onei	Ita namely: Owingswille, Estill County; Camargo, Menifee County; Kingston City, Powell County; Ville, Lee County; North More, Jessamine County; Pineville, Bell County; Whitley County; London, da, Clay County; Leslie	1
2.	COMMISSION'S RULES AND REGULATION	<u>IS</u>		
	All gas service rendered by the Administrative Regulations by who Public Service Commission of Ke modifications thereof which may be	ich gas utiliti ntucky and all	es are governed by the amendments thereto and	
3.	COMPANY'S RULES AND REGULATIONS			
	In addition to the Rules and Service Commission, all gas servi with the following Rules and Regu	ce rendered shal	l also be in accordance	
4.	FILING OF RATES, RULES AND REGULA	TIONS		
	A copy of all schedules of rates service is rendered is on file for Service Commission of Kentucky. regulations, together with the last Service Commission of Kentucky is various offices of the Company.	or the public's A copy of aw, rules and re	benefit with the Public such rates, rules and gulations of the Public	
5.	NO EXCEPTIONS TO RULES AND REGULA	TIONS		
	No agent, representative or empromise, agreement or representat	oloyee of the C ion not incorpor	Company shall make any ated in or provided for	

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997

ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Lee R. Service TITLE President

Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in

97-066 DATED December 8, 1997

by the Rules and Regulations of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky or of this Company and neither has any agent, representative or

				COMPANY,	
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporati	ion

FOR	All Service Areas				
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Origi	nal	SHEET	NO.	14	_
CANCELLING	P.S.C. NO	)	8 _		
Origi	nal	SHEET	NO.	14	

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

### 1. APPLICABILITY

Applicable within all service areas served by Delta namely: Owingsville, Sharpsburg, Salt Lick, Midland, Bath County; Estill County; Camargo, Jeffersonville, Montgomery County; Frenchburg, Menifee County; Kingston Terrill, Berea, Madison County; Stanton, Clay City, Powell County; Garrard County; Annville, Jackson County; Beattyville, Lee County; North Middletown, Bourbon County; Nicholasville, Wilmore, Jessamine County; Clearfield, Farmers, Rowan County; Middlesboro, Pineville, Bell County; Barbourville, Knox County; Williamsburg, Corbin, Whitley County; London, Laurel County; Manchester, Burning Springs, Oneida, Clay County; Leslie County; Lexington, Fayette County; Fleming County; Clark County; Mt. Olivet, Robertson County; Sardis, Mason County; and environs of each.

### 2. COMMISSION'S RULES AND REGULATIONS

All gas service rendered by the Company shall be in accordance with the Administrative Regulations by which gas utilities are governed by the Public Service Commission of Kentucky and all amendments thereto and modifications thereof which may be made by the Commission.

### COMPANY'S RULES AND REGULATIONS

In addition to the Rules and Regulations prescribed by the Public Service Commission, all gas service rendered shall also be in accordance with the Rules and Regulations adopted by the Company.

### 4. FILING OF RATES, RULES AND REGULATIONS

A copy of all schedules of rates, rules and regulations under which gas service is rendered is on file for the public's benefit with the Public Service Commission of Kentucky. A copy of such rates, rules and regulations, together with the law, rules and regulations of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky is available for public inspection in the various offices of the Company.

DATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn H	R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	nt
	Name of Officer				
Issued by authori	ty of an Order of	the Pub	lic Service	Commission of	of KY in
CASE NO.			DATED		

T

Т

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

All Service Areas	æ	1 SHEET NO. 14	S. C. NOV.	TOUC SENTICE STREET NO. 14	CETECTIVE
FOR	P.S.C. NO.	Original	CANCELLING P.S. C. SNO.	Original	

NOV 30 1997

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

APPLICABILITY

ä

FURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011, SECTION 9 (1)

Applicable within all service areas served by Delta mamelyn orthograkile, Sharpsburg, Salt Lick, Midland, Bath County; Bstill County; Camargo, Jeffersonville, Montgomery County; Prenchburg, Menifee County; Kingston Terrill, Berea, Madison County; Pranton, Clay City, Powell County; Advisited County; Middletown, Bourbon County; Micholasville, Mandletown, Bourbon County; Middletown, Bourbon County; Middletown, Bourbon County; Middletown, Powelle, Bell County; Clearfield, Parmers, Rowan County; Middletboro, Pineville, Bell County; Burning Springs, Oneida, Clay County, Leslie Barbourville, Knox County, Williamsburg, Corbin, Whitley County, London, County, Lexington, Payette County, Fleming County, and environs of each. Laurel County, Manchester, EE

## COMMISSION'S RULES AND REGULATIONS ;

€

All gas service rendered by the Company shall be in accordance with the Administrative Regulations by which gas utilities are governed by the Public Service Commission of Kentucky and all amendments thereto and modifications thereof which may be made by the Commission.

## COMPANY'S RULES AND REGULATIONS <del>.</del>

In addition to the Rules and Regulations prescribed by the Public Service Commission, all gas service rendered shall also be in accordance with the following Rules and Regulations adopted by the Company.

# PILING OF RATES. RULES AND REGULATIONS ÷

service is rendered is on file for the public's benefit with the Public Service Commission of Kentucky. A copy of such rates, rules and regulations, together with the law, rules and regulations of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky is available for public inspection in the A copy of all schedules of rates, rules and regulations under which gas various offices of the Company.

# NO EXCEPTIONS TO RULBS AND REGULATIONS . .

No agent, representative or employee of the Company shall make any promise, agreement or representation not incorporated in or provided for by the Rules and Regulations of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky or of this Company and neither has any agent, representative or

DATE OF ISSUE DECEMBER 18, 1997 DATE BFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Alta. R. Sunnings TITLE President
Name of Officer Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in Name of Officer DATE OF ISSUE

December 8, 1997

DATED

97-066

CASE NO.

MPANY, INC.	rporation
RAL GAS CO	Issuing Co
DELTA NAT	Name of
Call	E Issui

7

ce Areas	8	SHEET NO. 15	7	SHEET NO. 15
FOR All Service Areas	P.S.C. NO.	Original	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	Original

## CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

employee of the Company any right or power to amend, modify, alter or waive any of the said Rules and Regulations except as hereinafter

# RULES AND REGULATIONS MAY BE AMENDED

ŝ.

Regulations or to adopt such additional Rules and Regulations as the Company deems necessary in the proper conduct of its business, subject to the approval of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky. The Company reserves the right to amend or modify its Rules and

# SUPERSEDE PREVIOUS RULES AND REGULATIONS ۲.

These Rules and Regulations replace and supersede all previous Rules and Regulations under which the Company has previously supplied gas service.

# CUSTOMER CLASSIFICATIONS

natural gas usage in a residential dwelling for space heating, air conditioning, cooking, water Service to customers which consists of heating and other residential uses. Residential:

Small Commercial:

ö of goods or services including institutions and local and federal government agencies for uses electric power generation with a meter no larger Service to customers engaged primarily in the sale than those involving manufacturing than an MIA25. other

> Large Commercial: E

Ē

electric power generation with a meter larger than and federal government agencies for uses than those involving manufacturing or Service to customers engaged primarily in the sale of goods or services including institutions and an AL425. local PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF KENTUCKY
EFFECTIVE

### 10V 3 0 1997

FURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5.011, SECTION 9 (1)

DATE BFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 President TITLE ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Aller a. Seming DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED 92--26 CASB NO.

			FOR P.S.C. NO.	All Servi	ice Area	is	
DELTA	NATURAL GAS COMPANY,	INC.	Origi	nal	SHEET	NO.	15
	of Issuing Corporat		CANCELLING		_	8	
			Origi		SHEET	NO.14	& 15
	CI	ASSIFICATI	ON OF SERVICE				
			REGULATIONS				
5.	NO EXCEPTIONS TO	RULES AND F	REGULATIONS				
	No agent, represe any promise, agre provided for by t Commission of Ker agent, representa power to amend, mo Regulations except	ement or reche Rules as attacky or continue or emodify, alte	epresentation nd Regulations of this Compar aployee of the r or waive an	not incorp s of the Pony and nei e Company y of the sa	orated ublic Se ther ha any rig	in or ervice s any ht or	•
6.	RULES AND REGULAT	IONS MAY BE	AMENDED				
T	The Company reser- Regulations or to the Company deem business, subject the Public Service	adopt such ns necessa: to the fi	additional Rury in the p ling with and	ules and Re roper cond acceptance	egulatio duct of	ns as its	
7.	SUPERSEDE PREVIOUS	RULES AND	REGULATIONS				
	These Rules and R Rules and Regulat supplied gas servi	cions under					
8.	CUSTOMER CLASSIFIC	CATIONS					
	Residential:	direct na dwelling	to customers atural gas us for space heat water heating	sage in a cing, air c	ondition	ntial ning,	
	Small Commercial:	the sale institution agencies manufactus	to customers of goods cons and local for uses other ring or elect ter no larger	or service and federa r than tho tric power	s inclu l govern se invol genera	uding nment lving	
	Large Commercial:	the sale institution	o customers of goods o ons and local for uses other	r service and federa	s inclu l govern	uding nment	

TE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of CASE NO	the Public Service DATED	Commission of KY in

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

SHEET NO. 15 4 SHEET NO. All Service Areas CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. Original Original P.S.C. NO.

RULES AND REGULATIONS

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

employee of the Company any right or power to amend, modify, alter or waive any of the said Rules and Regulations except as hereinafter

# RULES AND REGULATIONS MAY BE AMENDED

٠,

reserves the right to amend or modify its Rules and Regulations or to adopt such additional Rules and Regulations as the Company deems necessary in the proper conduct of its business, subject the approval of the Public Service Commission of Kentucky. Company 8

# SUPERSEDE PREVIOUS RULES AND REGULATIONS ۲.

These Rules and Regulations replace and supersede all previous Rules and Regulations under which the Company has previously supplied gas service.

# CUSTOMER CLASSIFICATIONS

Residential:

Small Commercial;

Service to customers which consists of direct natural gas usage in a residential dwelling for space heating, air conditioning, cooking, water heating and other residential uses.

of goods or services including institutions and local and federal government agencies for uses other than those involving manufacturing or electric power generation with a meter no larger Service to customers engaged primarily in the sale

electric power generation with a meter larger than Service to customers engaged primarily in the sale of goods or services including institutions and local and federal government agencies for uses other than those involving manufacturing or than an ALA2S. Large Commercial: PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

£

NOV 30 1997

FURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011, SECTION 9 (1)

DATE BFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY President TITLE Ginney V. Name of Officer PATE OF ISSUE PECEMBER 18, 1997 760 ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings

December 8, 1997

DATED

97-066

CASE NO.

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

CANCELLING P.S.C.ONGENIUCKY 7 Originate Senace Senats Selo. 16 All Service Areas

NOV 30 1997

Service to customers of Service to customers engagement in a process which creates or changes raw or unitalished materials into another form or product including the generation of electric power. FURSUANT TO BOT KAR 5011 CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

Industrial;

## APPLICATION FOR SERVICE ď

before the Company is obligated to render gas service. The Company shall have the right to reject for valid reasons any such application or contract. All applications for service shall be made in the legal name written application or contract, properly executed, may be required of the party desiring the service.

premises will be required to make application for service before commencing the use of gas. Customers who have been receiving gas service shall notify the Company when discontinuance of service is desired and shall pay for all gas until such notice has been given in person, in writing or by telephone and final meter reading is made by Applications for service are 'not transferable and new occupants of the Company.

When a customer moves within the service area of the Company, the customer shall be billed out at the original location and billed in at the new location. Therefore, the customer may receive two bills for the month in which the move occurs.

customer's responsibility to obtain from the property owner or owners the necessary consent to install and maintain in, on or over said premises all such piping and other equipment as are required or necessary to install service line for supplying gas service to the customer whether the piping and equipment be the property of the In case the customer is not the owner of the premises, it shall be the customer or the Company.

### REFUSAL OF SERVICE 9

applicant where the existing mains are inadequate to serve the applicant's requirements without adversely affecting the service to The Company reserves the right to refuse or to defer full service to an customers already connected and being served.

DATE BFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997 President DATE OF ISSUE DECEMBER OF AND A STATE DATE OF ISSUE

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED CASE NO.

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	ing	Corporat:	ion

FOR All S	Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO	16	
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO.		8		
Original		SHEET	NO.15	&	16

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

RULES AND REGULATIONS

manufacturing or electric power generation with a meter larger than an AL425.

Industrial:

Service to customers engaged primarily in a process which creates or changes raw or unfinished materials into another form or product including the generation of electric power.

### 9. APPLICATION FOR SERVICE

A written application or contract, properly executed, may be required before the Company is obligated to render gas service. The Company shall have the right to reject for valid reasons any such application or contract. All applications for service shall be made in the legal name of the party desiring the service.

Applications for service are not transferable and new occupants of premises will be required to make application for service before commencing the use of gas. Customers who have been receiving gas service shall notify the Company when discontinuance of service is desired and shall pay for all gas until such notice has been given in person, in writing or by telephone and final meter reading is made by the Company.

When a customer moves within the service area of the Company, the customer shall be billed out at the original location and billed in at the new location. Therefore, the customer may receive two bills for the month in which the move occurs.

In case the customer is not the owner of the premises, it shall be the customer's responsibility to obtain from the property owner or owners the necessary consent to install and maintain in, on or over said premises all such piping and other equipment as are required or necessary to install service line for supplying gas service to the customer whether the piping and equipment be the property of the customer or the Company.

### 10. REFUSAL OF SERVICE

The Company reserves the right to refuse or to defer full service to an applicant where the existing mains are inadequate to serve the applicant's requirements without adversely

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

CANCELLING P.S.C.OFKENTCKY 7 Origina Ruc Service BRARTS NO. 16 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO

NOV 30 1997

Service to customers engaged in many of process which creates or changes raw or unfinished materials into another form or product including CLASSIPICATION OF SERVICE PURSUANT TO 307 KAR 5.911 the generation of electric power. Industrial:

### APPLICATION FOR SERVICE ٤.

A written application or contract, properly executed, may be required before the Company is obligated to render gas service. The Company shall have the right to reject for valid reasons any such application or contract. All applications for service shall be made in the legal name of the party desiring the service. Applications for service are not transferable and new occupants of premises will be required to make application for service before commencing the use of gas. Customers who have been receiving gas service shall notify the Company when discontinuance of service is desired and shall pay for all gas until such notice has been given in person, in writing or by telephone and final meter reading is made by the Company.

When a customer moves within the service area of the Company, the customer shall be billed out at the original location and billed in at the new location. Therefore, the customer may receive two bills for the month in which the move occurs.

customer's responsibility to obtain from the property owner or owners the necessary consent to install and maintain in, on or over said premises all such piping and other equipment as are required or necessary to install service line for supplying gas service to the customer whether the piping and equipment be the property of the In case the customer is not the owner of the premises, it shall be the customer or the Company.

### REFUSAL OF SERVICE 20:

The Company reserves the right to refuse or to defer full service to an applicant's requirements without adversely affecting the service to inadequate to serve the where the existing mains are customers already connected and being served applicant

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE BFFECTIVE November 30, 1997	26
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Alba R. Samis TITLE President	
Name of Officer O	
Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in	4n
CASE NO. 97-066 1007	,

FOR All Service Areas	P.S.C. NO. 8	Original SHRET NO. 17	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	Originalic Service 8thanks 280.16 & 17	OF KENTUCKY
		DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY. INC.	Name of Issuing Corporation		

1997 3 0 1997 EFFECTIVE CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

RENEWAL OF CONTRACT

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011 Br. Sterral Buy

agreement or service contract (unless otherwise provided therein) will be automatically renewed and extended for successive periods of one year each, subject to termination at the end of any year upon written notice by either party in advance of the expiration date in accordance with the terms set forth in the service agreement or service contract. If, upon the expiration of any service agreement or gervice Controll for a specified term, the customer continues to use the service, the service

### CUSTOMER'S LIABILITY 12.

for all the piping, appliances and equipment used in connection therewith which are not the property of the Company, and will protect and seve the Company harmless from all claims for injury or damage to persons or property occurring on the quatomer's premises or at and from the point of delivery of gas occasioned by such gas or gas service and equipment, except where said injury or damage will be shown to have been on the customer's premises at and from the point of delivery of gas and The customer shall assume all responsibility for the gas service in or caused solely by the negligence of the Company.

### ACCESS TO PROPERTY 13.

The Company shall at all reasonable hours have access to meters, service connections and other property owned by it and located on customer's premises for purposes of installation, maintenance, meter reading, operation or removal of its property at the time service is to be Any employee of the Company whose duties require the employee to enter the customer's premises shall wear a distinguishing uniform or other insignia, identifying the employee as an employee of the company, or carry a badge or other identification which will identify the employee as an employee of the Company, the same to be shown by the employee upon request. terminated.

## CONTINUOUS OR UNIFORM SERVICE 14.

The Company will endeavor to supply gas continuously and without interruption. However, the Company shall not be responsible for damages or otherwise for failure to supply gas for any interruptions of the

AIE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997	SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Alle R. Graning TITLE President		served by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in	DATED December 8, 1997
cember 18, 1997 DAT	Jennings Alexa R. Sumi	Name of Officer	of an Order of the Publ	-066
ATE OF ISSUE DE	SSUED BY Glenn R.	4	ssued by authority	PASE NO. 97-066

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	ing	Corporat.	ion

FOR All Se	rvi	ce Are	as_			
P.S.C. NO.		9				
Original		SHEET	NO.		17	
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO.		8	_		
Original		SHEET	NO.	16	&	17

affecting the service to customers already connected and being served.

### 11. RENEWAL OF CONTRACT

If, upon the expiration of any service agreement or service contract for a specified term, the customer continues to use the service, the service agreement or service contract (unless otherwise provided therein) will be automatically renewed and extended for successive periods of one year each, subject to termination at the end of any year upon written notice by either party in advance of the expiration date in accordance with the terms set forth in the service agreement or service contract.

### 12. CUSTOMER'S LIABILITY

The customer shall assume all responsibility for the gas service in or on the customer's premises at and from the point of delivery of gas and for all the piping, appliances and equipment used in connection therewith which are not the property of the Company, and will protect and save the Company harmless from all claims for injury or damage to persons or property occurring on the customer's premises or at and from the point of delivery of gas occasioned by such gas or gas service and equipment, except where said injury or damage will be shown to have been caused solely by the gross negligence of the Company.

#### 13. ACCESS TO PROPERTY

The Company shall at all reasonable hours have access to meters, service connections and other property owned by it and located premises installation, for purposes of customer's maintenance, meter reading, operation or removal of its property Any employee of the at the time service is to be terminated. Company whose duties require the employee to enter the customer's premises shall wear a distinguishing uniform or other insignia, identifying the employee as an employee of the company, or carry a badge or other identification which will identify the employee as an employee of the Company, the same to be shown by the employee upon request.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE	August 1	, 1999	
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	ent	
Name of Officer					
ssued by authority of an Order of t	he Pub.	lic Service	Commission	of KY	in
ASE NO.		DATED			

Т

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. 7 Originalisis Service 85588755 MN.16 & 17 OF KENTUCKY	Original SHEET NO. 17	P.S.C. NO. 8	FOR ALL SELVICE ALERS
--	-----------------------	--------------	-----------------------

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE
RULES AND REGULATIONS

RULES AND REGULATIONS

11. RENEWAL OF CONTRACT

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011,
SECTION 3(1)
OY: SHOPOWAY BUT

If, upon the expiration of any service agreement or service contrast for a specified term, the customer continues to use the service, the service agreement or service contract (unless otherwise provided therein) will be autometically renewed and extended for successive periods of one year each, subject to termination at the of of any year upon written notice by either party in advance of the expiration date in accordance with the terms set forth in the service agreement or service contract.

# 12. CUSTOMER'S LIABILITY

The customer shall assume all responsibility for the gas service in or on the customer's premises at and from the point of delivery of gas and for all the piping, appliances and equipment used in connection therewith which are not the property of the Company, and will protect and save the Company harmless from all claims for injury or damage to persons or property occurring on the customer's premises or at and from the point of delivery of gas occasioned by such gas or gas service and equipment, except where said injury or damage will be shown to have been caused solely by the negligence of the Company.

# 13. ACCESS TO PROPERTY

The Company shall at all reasonable hours have access to meters, service connections and other property owned by it and located on customer's premises for purposes of installation, maintenance, meter reading, operation or removal of its property at the time service is to be terminated. Any employee of the Company whose duties require the employee to enter the customer's premises shall wear a distinguishing uniform or other insignia, identifying the employee as an employee of the Company, the same to be shown by the employee upon request.

# 14. CONTINUOUS OR UNIFORM SERVICE

The Company will endeavor to supply gas continuously and without interruption. However, the Company shall not be responsible for damages or otherwise for failure to supply gas for any interruptions of the

November 30, 1997	President
DATE BFFECTIVE	TITLE
DATE	. \$.
DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997	ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings - Mus. A. S.

Name of Officer
Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in CASE NO. DATED DECEMBER 8, 1997

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

į

FOR All Service Areas
P.S.C. NO.

Original SERVICE GREENS (28)

CANCELLING P.S.C. CANCELLING P.S.C. CANCELLING P.S.C. SHEET NO.17 & 18

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE FURGUANT TO 607 KAR5211.
RULES AND REGULATIONS SECTION 9(1)

NOV 30 1997

Supply when such feilure is without willful fault or negleckygn its

The Company cannot and does not guarantee either a sufficient supply or an adequate or uniform pressure of the gas supplied and shall not be liable for any damage or loss resulting from inadequate or interrupted supply or from any pressure variationswhen such conditions are not due to willful fault or neglect on its part.

# 15. EXCLUSIVE SERVICE

Except in cases where the customer has a special contract with the Company for reserve or auxiliary service, no other fuel service shall be used by the customer on the same installation in conjunction with the Company's service connection, either by means of valves or any other connection.

The customer shall not sell the gas purchased from the Company to any other customer, company or person, and the customer shall not deliver gas purchased from the Company to any connection wherein said gas is to be used on premises not owned or controlled by the customer.

### 16. DEPOSITS

The Company may require a minimum cash deposit or other guaranty to secure payment of bills except from customers qualifying for service reconnection pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15, Minter Hardship Reconnection. Service may be refused or discontinued for failure to pay the requested deposit. Interest, as prescribed by KRS 278.460, will be paid on all sums hald on deposit. The interest will be applied as a credit to the customer's bill nor will be paid to the customer's bill prior to the deposit anniversary date, interest will be paid or credited to the customer's bill on a pro-rated basis. If interest is not paid to the customer's bill on a pro-rated basis. If interest is not paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill annually, interest will be computed by a method which will result in an amount not less than that obtained by using middle course method between simple and compound interest in compilance with the Commission Order dated October 31, 1989 in Case No. 89-057. Interest on deposits computed in this manner will accrue until paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill.

DATE OF ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Mun. O. Symming, TITLE President

Name of Officer
Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in CASE NO. <u>97-066</u>
DATED DECEMber 8, 1997

				COMPANY,	
Name	of	Issu	ling	Corporat	ion

FOR	All Se	rvice	<u>Are</u>	as			
P.S.C. NO.		9					
Origi	inal	SE	EET	NO.	1	8	
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO		8			
Origi	inal	SH	EET	NO.	17 .	<u>&amp;</u>	18

### 14. CONTINUOUS OR UNIFORM SERVICE

The Company will endeavor to supply gas continuously and without interruption. However, the Company shall not be responsible for damages or otherwise for failure to supply gas for any interruptions of the supply when such failure is without willful fault or neglect on its part.

The Company cannot and does not guarantee either a sufficient supply or an adequate or uniform pressure of the gas supplied and shall not be liable for any damage or loss resulting from inadequate or interrupted supply or from any pressure variations when such conditions are not due to willful fault or neglect on its part.

### 15. EXCLUSIVE SERVICE

Except in cases where the customer has a special contract with the Company for reserve or auxiliary service, no other fuel service shall be used by the customer on the same installation in conjunction with the Company's service connection, either by means of valves or any other connection.

The customer shall not sell the gas purchased from the Company to any other customer, company or person, and the customer shall not deliver gas purchased from the Company to any connection wherein said gas is to be used on premises not owned or controlled by the customer.

#### 16. DEPOSITS

The Company may require a minimum cash deposit or other guaranty to secure payment of bills except from customers qualifying for service reconnection pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15, Winter Hardship Reconnection. Service may be refused or discontinued for failure to pay the requested deposit. Interest, as prescribed by KRS 278.460, will be paid on all sums held on deposit. The interest will be applied as a credit to the customer's bill or will be paid to the customer on an annual basis. If the deposit is refunded or credited to the customer's bill prior to the deposit anniversary date, interest will be paid or credited to the customer's bill on a pro-rated basis. If interest is not paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill annually, interest will be computed by a method

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO	DATED	

P.S.C. NO.

OLIGITAPHUS SERVICE GRAMATS: 18

OLIGITARY 7

CANCELLING P.S.C. PREGING 7

Antimal SHEET NO.17 & 18 All Service Areas

NOV 30 1997

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE FURGUARITY SOFTKAR 5011. RULES AND REGULATIONS

supply when such failure is without willful failt or neglection its

liable for any damage or loss resulting from inadequate or interrupted supply or from any pressure variationswhen such conditions are not due Company cannot and does not guarantee either a sufficient supply or an adequate or uniform pressure of the gas supplied and shall not be to willful fault or neglect on its part.

### EXCLUSIVE SERVICE 15.

Company for reserve or auxiliary service, no other fuel service shall be used by the customer on the same installation in conjunction with the Company's service connection, either by means of valves or any other Except in cases where the customer has a special contract with the

The customer shall not sell the gas purchased from the Company to any other customer, company or person, and the customer shall not deliver gas purchased from the Company to any connection wherein said gas is to be used on premises not owned or controlled by the customer.

### 16.

The Company may require a minimum cash deposit or other guaranty to secure payment of bills except from customers qualifying for service reconnection pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 15, Minter Hardship Reconnection. Service may be refused or discontinued for failure to pay the requested deposit. Interest, as prescribed by KRS 278.460, will be paid on all sums held on deposit. The interest will be applied as a credit to the customer's bill or will be paid to the customer on an annual basis. If the deposit is refunded or credited to the customer's bill prior to the deposit anniversary date, interest will be paid or credited to the customer's bill on a pro-rated basis. If interest is not paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill annually, interest will be computed by a method which will result in an amount not less than that obtained by using middle course method between simple and 31, 1989 in Case No. 89-057. Interest on deposits computed in this manner will accrue until paid to the customer or credited to the compound interest in compliance with the Commission Order dated October customer's bill.

November 30, 1997	President	
DATE BPFECTIVE	TITLE	
ļ	Len D. Summer	) )
December 18, 1997	Jennings L	Name of Office
1	M	Na
LOATE OF ISSUE	ISSUED BY Glenn	
3	Ĥ	

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED 92-066 CASE NO.

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

Originalencserucserresson 19
CANCELLING P.S.C. CROENTOCKY 7
Original EFFECSHEER NO.18 & 19 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO

NOV 30 1997

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

FLHSUANT TO 807 KAR 5511, RULES AND REGULATIONS The deposit may be waived upon a customer's shorths of satisfiantory credit or payment history. Required deposits will be credited to the customer's bill between twelve and fifteen months after the month of deposit if the customer has established a satisfactory payment record for that period. If a deposit has been waived or returned and the customer fails to maintain a satisfactory payment record, a deposit may then be required. Upon termination of service, the deposit and any interest earned and owing will be credited to the final bill with any remainder refunded to the customer.

In determining whether a deposit will be required or waived, following criteria may be considered:

- statements from other regulated public utilities may be presented by the customer as evidence of good Previous payment History with the Company. Customer has no previous history with the credit. 3
- Length of time the customer has resided or been located in the area. 2
- Whether the customer owns the property where service is to be rendered. Ê
- Whether another customer with a good payment history is willing to sign as a guarantor for an amount equal to the required deposit. 3

If a deposit is held longer than eighteen months, the deposit will be recalculated at the customer's request based on the customer's actual usage for the past twelve months. If the deposit on account differs from the recalculated amount by more than \$10.00 for a residential customer or 10 percent for a non-residential customer, the Company may collect any underpayment and refunds, if any, will be credited to the customer's next utility bill. No refund will be made if the customer's bill is delinquent at the time of recalculation.

Once each year, a billing insert will be included with the bill advising the customer of the right to request a deposit recalculation.

DATE BFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 President. ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jenning P. S. Anning TITLE December 18, 1997 Name of Officer DATE OF ISSUE

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED CASE NO.\_

DELTA	NAT	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY	, INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporat	tion

FOR	All	Servi	<u>ce Are</u>	as			
P.S.C. 1	10.		9				
Oı	riginal		SHEET	NO.	1	9	
CANCELL	NG P.S.C	. NO.		8			
Oı	iginal		SHEET	NO.	18	&	19

which will result in an amount not less than that obtained by using the middle course method between simple and compound interest in compliance with the Commission Order dated October 31, 1989 in Case No. 89-057. Interest on deposits computed in this manner will accrue until paid to the customer or credited to the customer's bill.

The deposit may be waived upon a customer's showing of satisfactory credit or payment history. Required deposits will be credited to the customer's bill between twelve and fifteen months after the month of deposit if the customer has established a satisfactory payment record for that period. If a deposit has been waived or returned and the customer fails to maintain a satisfactory payment record, a deposit may then be required. Upon termination of service, the deposit and any interest earned and owing will be credited to the final bill with any remainder refunded to the customer.

In determining whether a deposit will be required or waived, the following criteria may be considered:

- (1) Previous payment history with the Company. If the customer has no previous history with the Company, statements from other regulated public utilities may be presented by the customer as evidence of good credit.
- (2) Length of time the customer has resided or been located in the area.
- (3) Whether the customer owns the property where service is to be rendered.
- (4) Whether another customer with a good payment history is willing to sign as a guarantor for an amount equal to the required deposit.

If a deposit is held longer than eighteen months, the deposit will be recalculated at the customer's request based on the customer's actual usage for the past twelve months. If the deposit on account differs from the recalculated amount by more than \$10.00 for a residential customer or 10 percent for a non-residential customer, the Company may collect any underpayment and refunds, if any, will be credited to the customer's next

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO	DATED	

CANCELLING P.S.C. GROEFICKY 7

FFECSHEET NO.18 & 19 Original Pulc Service SHRBATS NOV 19 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO.\_

1

NOV 30 1997

The deposit may be waived upon a customer's showing of satisfactory credit or payment history. Required deposits will be credited to the customer's bill between twelve and fifteen months after the month of deposit if the customer has established a satisfactory payment record for that period. If a deposit has been waived or returned and the customer fails to maintain a satisfactory payment record, a deposit may then be required. Upon termination of service, the deposit and any interest earned and owing will be credited to the final bill with any PURSUANT TO 307 KAR 5,511, CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS remainder refunded to the customer.

the determining whether a deposit will be required or waived, following criteria may be considered: 되

- customer has no previous history with the Company, statements from other regulated public utilities may If the customer as evidence of good Previous payment History with the Company. be presented by the 3
- or been Customer has resided time the located in the area. ö Length 3
- Whether the customer owns the property where service is to be rendered. 3
- Whether another customer with a good payment history is willing to sign as a guarantor for an amount equal to the required deposit. 3

If a deposit is held longer than eighteen months, the deposit will be recalculated at the customer's request based on the customer's actual usage for the past twelve months. If the deposit on account differs from the recalculated amount by more than \$10.00 for a residential customer or 10 percent for a non-residential customer, the Company may collect any underpayment and refunds, if any, will be credited to the customer's next utility bill. No refund will be made if the customer's bill is delinquent at the time of recalculation. Once each year, a billing insert will be included with the bill advising the customer of the right to request a deposit recalculation.

OATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE BFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Man. C. Sanais, TITLE President 5 December 8, 1997 Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY DATED Name of Officer 97-066 CASE NO.

Name of Issuing Corporation DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY.

Original Efficament No.19 & 20 Original Efficament No.19 & 20 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO.

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

NOV 30 1997

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5,011. RULES AND REGULATIONS

- Residential and small commercial customers with meters up throughfround will pay equal deposits in the amount of \$95.00. This amount does not exceed 2/12ths of the average annual bill. EE
- Large commercial and industrial customer's deposits shall be based upon actual usage of the customer at the same or similar premises for the most recent twelve month period if such information is available. If usage information is not available, the deposit will be based on the average bills of similar customers and premises in the system. The deposit amount shall not exceed 2/12ths of the customer's actual or estimated annual bill. E

### MONTHLY CUSTOMER CHARGE 17.

A monthly customer charge shall be rendered against every meter installed unless service is discontinued in one customer's name and is not to be re-served at the location. Special permission may be obtained from the local distribution supervisor for waiving of the monthly customer charge only when initial service is being rendered and no gas except test gas has been passed by the meter. A full monthly customer charge will be rendered whenever service has been used for more than fifteen (15) days of a billing month, even if the consumption of the customer is zero (0). If service is used less than fifteen (15) days in a given billing month and any consumption is recorded, the normal billing procedure shall

### MONTHLY BILLS 18.

Bills for gas service will be rendered monthly unless otherwise specified. The term "month" for billing purposes shall mean the period between any two consecutive readings of the meter by the Company, such reading to be taken as near as practicable every thirty (30) days. Bills are due upon rendition and payable within a period not exceeding ten (10) days after the date of mailing.

DATE RFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997 President TITE DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EL ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Man A. Guming

ţ, December 8, 1997 Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY DATED Name of Officer CASE NO.

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR Al.	l Servi	<u>ce Are</u>	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	20	
CANCELLING P.S.	.C. NO.		8		
Original		SHEET	NO.	19 &	20

utility bill. No refund will be made if the customer's bill is delinquent at the time of recalculation.

Once each year, a billing insert will be included with the bill advising the customer of the right to request a deposit recalculation.

Residential and small commercial customers with meters up through AL425 will pay equal deposits in the amount of \$95.00. This amount shall not exceed 2/12ths of the average annual bill.

Large commercial and industrial customer's deposits shall be based upon actual usage of the customer at the same or similar premises for the most recent twelve month period if such information is available. If usage information is not available, the deposit will be based on the average bills of similar customers and premises in the system. The deposit amount shall not exceed 2/12ths of the customer's actual or estimated annual bill.

#### 17. MONTHLY CUSTOMER CHARGE

Т

A monthly customer charge shall be rendered against every meter installed unless service is discontinued in one customer's name and is not to be re-served at the location.

Special permission may be obtained from the local distribution supervisor for waiving of the monthly customer charge only when initial service is being rendered and no gas except test gas has been passed by the meter.

A full monthly customer charge will be rendered whenever service has been used for more than fifteen (15) days of a billing month, even if the consumption of the customer is zero (0).

If service is used less than fifteen (15) days in a given billing month and any consumption is recorded, the normal billing procedure shall apply.

#### 18. MONTHLY BILLS

Bills for gas service will be rendered monthly unless otherwise specified. The term "month" for billing purposes shall mean the period between any two consecutive readings of the meter by the

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE_	President
Name of Officer Issued by authority of an Order of to CASE NO.	che Public Service DATED	Commission of KY in

EFFECTMENT NO. 19 & 20 CANCELLING P.S.C. DERENDON 20 All Service Areas Original P.S.C. NO

### NOV 3 0 1997

	PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 50
CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE	LATIONS
CATION O	RULES AND REGULATIONS
CLASSIFI	RULES

SECTION 3 (1)

ην. Σλεκινω) βλιμ Residential and small commercial customers with meters up throughtwhials will pay equal deposits in the amount of \$95.00. This amount does not Large commercial and industrial customer's deposits shall be based upon exceed 2/12ths of the average annual bill. Ê EE

actual usage of the customer at the same or similar premises for the most recent twelve month period if such information is available. If usage information is not available, the deposit will be based on the average bills of similar customers and premises in the system. The deposit amount shall not exceed 2/12ths of the customer's actual or estimated annual bill.

### MONTHLY CUSTOMER CHARGE 17.

customer charge shall be rendered against every meter installed unless service is discontinued in one customer's name and is not to be re-served at the location. monthly

obtained from the local distribution supervisor for waiving of the monthly customer charge only when initial service is being rendered and no gas except test gas has been passed by å Special permission may the meter. A full monthly customer charge will be rendered whenever service has been used for more than fifteen (15) days of a billing month, even if the consumption of the customer is zero (0).

If service is used less than fifteen (15) days in a given billing month and any consumption is recorded, the normal billing procedure shall

### MONTHLY BILLS 18.

Bills for gas service will be rendered monthly unless otherwise specified. The term "month" for billing purposes shall mean the period between any two consecutive readings of the meter by the Company, such reading to be taken as near as practicable every thirty (30) days.

Bills are due upon rendition and payable within a period not exceeding ten (10) days after the date of mailing.

Mossombor 20 1002	President	
DAME REPROPERTUR	TITLE	
DATE	Otemino	O
1997	March	f Officer
December 18, 19	R. Jennings /	Name of 0
ISSUR	Glenn	
/ DATE OF	ISSUED BY	

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in

97-066

CASB NO.

December 8, 1997

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

CANCELLING POBLESEN/CECOMMESION
OCIGINAL OF KINIEMEST NO. 20 & 21 SHEET NO. 21 All Service Areas Original P.S.C. NO.

NOV 3 0 1997 CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5.011. SECTION 9 (1) ir Stedand RULES AND REGULATIONS

Service shall be subject to being discontinued for moripagentivistobilis after the customer has been given at least ten (10) days written notice separate from the original bill and not before twenty seven (27) days from the mailing date of the original bill.

Company may not terminate service to a customer if a medical certificate is presented or if a Certificate of Need from the Cabinet for Human Resources is presented in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14 (2)(c) and (3). Failure to receive a bill does not exempt a customer from these provisions.

or where the meter fails to operate, the customer will be billed on an When the Company is unable to read the meter after a reasonable effort, estimated basis and the billing adjusted as necessary. The Company's billing form includes dates served, number of days in period, previous and present meter reading; Mcf usage, net amount due for service rendered; taxes, if applicable; adjustments, if any; special charges; total amount due; account number; billing date; due date; and service address.

### BUDGET PAYMENT PLAN 19.

£

commercial Customers whereby a customer may elect to pay a monthly amount for the budget year in lieu of monthly billings for actual usage. The monthly budget payment will be determined by the Company based, under normal circumstances, on a minimum of one-twelfth of the estimated The normal budget year is the 12 months from August through July, with The Company has a budget payment plan available for its residential and annual usage, subject to review and adjustment during the budget year. July as the settlement month.

The customer's account may be adjusted through a series of levelized adjustments on a monthly basis if usage or changes in rates indicate that the account will not be current upon payment of the last budget

November 30, 1997	President	
BPFECTIVE	TITLE	
DATE BF	Mari-o	6
December 18, 1997	in R. Jennings Miss R.	Name of Officer
ISSUR	BY_Glen	
DATE OF	ISSUED	

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED CASE NO.

				COMPANY,	
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR	All	Servi	<u>ce Are</u>	as		
P.S.C.	NO.		9			
	Original		SHEET	NO.	21	,
CANCEL	LING P.S.C	. NO.		8		
	Original	_	SHEET	NO.2	3 O.S	21

T Company, such reading to be taken as near as practicable approximately every thirty (30) days.

Bills are due upon rendition and payable within a period not exceeding ten (10) days after the date of mailing.

Service shall be subject to being discontinued for non-payment of bills after the customer has been given at least ten (10) days written notice separate from the original bill and not before twenty seven (27) days from the mailing date of the original bill.

The Company may not terminate service to a customer if a medical certificate is presented or if a Certificate of Need from the Cabinet for Human Resources is presented in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14 (2)(c) and (3).

Failure to receive a bill does not exempt a customer from these provisions.

When the Company is unable to read the meter after a reasonable effort, or where the meter fails to operate, the customer will be billed on an estimated basis and the billing adjusted as necessary.

The Company's billing form includes dates served; number of days in period; previous and present meter reading; Mcf usage; net amount due for service rendered; taxes, if applicable; adjustments, if any; special charges; total amount due; account number; billing date; due date; and service address.

#### 19. BUDGET PAYMENT PLAN

The Company has a budget payment plan available for its residential and commercial customers whereby a customer may elect to pay a monthly amount for the budget year in lieu of monthly billings for actual usage. The monthly budget payment will be determined by the Company based, under normal circumstances, on a minimum of one-twelfth of the estimated annual usage, subject to review and adjustment during the budget year. The normal budget year is the 12 months from August through July, with July as the settlement month.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE_	August 1	, 1999	)
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings		TITLE	Preside	nt	
Name of Officer		_			
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Publ	ic Service	Commission	of KY	in
CASE NO		DATED			

CANCELLING PHALESENGE COMMESSION OF 21 OF KENNEWET NO. 20 & 21 EFFECTIVE SHEET NO. 21 All Service Areas Original P.S.C. NO

NOV 30 1997 CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

RULES AND REGULATIONS

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011. SECTION 9 (1)

Service shall be subject to being discontinued for moriphymicit's feelils after the customer has been given at least ten (10) days written notice separate from the original bill and not before twenty seven (27) days from the mailing date of the original bill.

The Company may not terminate service to a customer if a medical certificate is presented or if a Certificate of Need from the Cabinet for Human Resources is presented in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14 (2) (c) and (3). to receive a bill does not exempt a customer from these provisions Pailure

or where the meter fails to operate, the customer will be billed on an estimated basis and the billing adjusted as necessary. When the Company is unable to read the meter after a reasonable effort,

period; previous and present meter reading; Mcf usage; net amount due for service rendered; taxes, if applicable; adjustments, if any; special charges; total amount due; account number; billing date; due date; and Company's billing form includes dates served; number of days in service address.

### BUDGET PAYMENT PLAN . 13

£

The Company has a budget payment plan available for its residential and commercial customers whereby a customer may elect to pay a monthly amount for the budget year in lieu of monthly billings for actual usage. The monthly budget payment will be determined by the Company based, under normal circumstances, on a minimum of one-twelfth of the estimated The normal budget year is the 12 months from August through July, with annual usage, subject to review and adjustment during the budget year. July as the settlement month.

may be adjusted through a series of levelized adjustments on a monthly basis if usage or changes in rates indicate that the account will not be current upon payment of the last budget customer's account

DATE BFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997 President TITLE ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Alean A Starings Name of Officer 1997 DATE OF ISSUE DECEMBER 18.

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in

97-066

CASE NO.

December 8, 1997

DATED

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

CANCELLING P. SUELIC SERVICE COMMISSION 22
OCIGINAL EFECTIVET NO.21 & 22 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO

10V 30 1997

FURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5011 CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

To be accepted as a budget customer, the account belance must be up total before the customer is put on a budget payment plan. It is understood that this budget payment plan will continue until the customer notifies the Company in writing or by telephone to discontinue the plan or if the customer falls to pay bills as rendered under the budget payment plan. The Company reserves the right to revoke the plan and restore the customer to regular billing and require immediate payment of any deficiency.

Pailure to receive a bill in no way exempts the customer from the provisions of these terms and conditions.

### LOCAL FRANCHISB PEE OR TAX 20.

ordinance, franchise or otherwise, and which fee or tax is based upon a percentage of the gross receipts, net receipts, or revenues of the Company. Such amount shall be added exclusively to bills of customers receiving service within the territorial limits of the authority imposing the fee or tax. Where more than one such fee or tax is imposed, each of the charges or taxes applicable to each customer shall be added to the customer's bill as separately identified items. franchise or other similar fee or tax now or hereafter agreed to or imposed upon the Company by local taxing authorities, whether imposed by There shall be added to the customer's bill, as a separate item, an amount equal to the proportionate part of any license, occupation,

## COMPANY-OWNED SERVICE LINES 21.

responsible for operating and maintaining the customer service line and when the Company determines that replacement of such customer service line is necessary the Company shall be responsible for installing the The Company will install, own, operate and maintain the service line at the premises of residential and commercial customers, if such premises are not connected to a Company main by a service line. With respect to residential and commercial customers that occupy premises already connected to a Company main by a service line, the Company shall be service line and shall thereafter own the service line.

Any customer accepting gas service under this section shall be deemed to have granted the Company an easement across his property for such service. No service line shall be installed across private property

DATE BFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997 President December 18 1997 Danie TITLE ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings DATE OF ISSUE

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 CASE NO.

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporati	ion

FOR	All S	ervi	ce Ar	<u>:e</u>	as			
P.S.C.	NO.		9					
0	riginal		SHEE	T	NO.		22	
CANCELL	ING P.S.C.	NO.			8			
	riginal		SHEE	T	NO.	21	&	22

The customer's account may be adjusted through a series of levelized adjustments on a monthly basis if usage or changes in rates indicate that the account will not be current upon payment of the last budget amount.

To be accepted as a budget customer, the account balance must be paid in total before the customer is put on a budget payment plan. It is understood that this budget payment plan will continue until the customer notifies the Company in writing or by telephone to discontinue the plan or if the customer fails to pay bills as rendered under the budget payment plan. The Company reserves the right to revoke the plan and restore the customer to regular billing and require immediate payment of any deficiency.

Failure to receive a bill in no way exempts the customer from the provisions of these terms and conditions.

#### 20. LOCAL FRANCHISE FEE OR TAX

There shall be added to the customer's bill, as a separate item, an amount equal to the proportionate part of any license, occupation, franchise or other similar fee or tax now or hereafter agreed to or imposed upon the Company by local taxing authorities, whether imposed by ordinance, franchise or otherwise, and which fee or tax is based upon a percentage of the gross receipts, net receipts, or revenues of the Company. Such amount shall be added exclusively to bills of customers receiving service within the territorial limits of the authority imposing the fee or tax. Where more than one such fee or tax is imposed, each of the charges or taxes applicable to each customer shall be added to the customer's bill as separately identified items.

### 21. COMPANY-OWNED SERVICE LINES

The Company will install, own, operate and maintain the service line at the premises of residential and commercial customers, if such premises are not connected to a Company main by a service line. With respect to residential and commercial customers that occupy premises already connected to a Company main by a service line, the Company shall be responsible for operating and maintaining the customer service line and when the Company determines that replacement of such customer service line is

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

CANCELLING P. S. C. OF KENTICK NO. 21 & 22 Oxiginal Effection No. 21 & 22 All service Areas. P.S.C. NO.

104 30 1997

FURSUANT TO 207 KAR 5011 CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

To be accepted as a budget customer, the account belance must believe paid in total before the customer is put on a budget payment plan. It is understood that this budget payment plan will continue until the customer notifies the Company in writing or by telephone to discontinue the plan or if the customer fails to pay bills as rendered under the budget payment plan. The Company reserves the right to revoke the plan and restore the customer to regular billing and require immediate payment of any deficiency.

Pailure to receive a bill in no way exempts the customer from the provisions of these terms and conditions.

### LOCAL PRANCHISE PER OR IAX 20.

There shall be added to the customer's bill, as a separate item, an amount equal to the proportionate part of any license, occupation, franchise or other similar fee or tax now or hereafter agreed to or imposed upon the Company by local taxing authorities, whether imposed by ordinance, franchise or otherwise, and which fee or tax is based upon a percentage of the gross receipts, net receipts, or revenues of the company. Such amount shall be added exclusively to bills of customers receiving service within the territorial limits of the authority imposing the fee or tax. Where more than one such fee or tax is imposed, each of the charges or taxes applicable to each customer shall imposed, each of the charges or taxes applicable to each of the charges or taxes be added to the customer's bill as separately identified items.

### COMPANY-OWNED SERVICE LINES 5

residential and commercial customers that occupy premises already residential and commercial customers that the Company shall be responsible for operating and maintaining the customer service line and when the Company determines that replacement of such customer service when the Company determines that replacement of such customer service line is necessary the Company shall be responsible for installing the service line and shall thereafter own the service line. The Company will install, own, operate and maintain the service line at the premises of residential and commercial customers, if such premises not connected to a Company main by a service line. With respect to

Any customer accepting gas service under this section shall be deemed to have granted the Company an easement across his property for such service. No service line shall be installed across private property service.

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in DATE RFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997. **President** NATE OF ISSUE DECEMBER 18 1997 DATE RFFECTIVE. ISSUED BY GLEIN R. JEINLINGS ALMONDO. TITLE

CASE NO.

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY. INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

SHBET NO.22 & 23 23 CANCELLING P.S.C. NOFECINE 7 All Service Areas. NOV 30 1997 original

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RIBSHALIDED KAREOUL Sterral Evel RULES AND REGULATIONS

when the length of the service pipe required between the property line and the meter is 100 feet or less, the Company will assess no charge for other than the premises of the building to be supplied With gasts subept after special investigation and approval by the Company.

the service pipe installation.

when the length of required service pipe exceeds 100 feet, the Company when the length of require to contribute toward the cost of the service may require the applicant to contribute toward the cost of for for line installation an amount equal to the. Contributions by customers each lineal foot of service beyond 100 feet. Contributions by customers toward the Company's cost of furnishing and installing service lines in accordance with this section are non-refundable.

a customer's property in connection with the installation, repair, maintenance or replacement of a service line, the Company shall make reasonable efforts to restore the property to its original condition pursuant to generally accepted utility standards for such construction In the event that the Company is required to undertake any excavation on operations.

## COMPANY'S EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION 22.

The Company shall furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary service connection. The location of this service connection vill be made at the discretion and judgment of the Company.

stand, (including meter riser), regulator and connections shall be provided by the customer and the title to this equipment shall remain in the Company with the right to install, operate, maintain and remove same and no charge shall be made by the customer for use of the premises necessary meter, meter stand (including meter riser), regulator and connections which will be located at or near the main service connection, property line or near the building, at the discretion or judgment of the Company. Suitable site or location for the meter, meter Company will furnish, install and maintain at its expense as occupied or used.

## PROTECTION OF COMPANY'S PROPERTY 23.

DATE BFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997 All meters, piping and other appliances and equipment furnished by and at the expense of the Company, which may at any time be in or on the

President DATE OF ISSUE DECEMBER 18, 1997 DATE BEFELLING.
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Mar. (L. Spreng) TITLE.

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in 97-066 CASE NO.

				COMPANY,	
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporati	ion

FOR Al	ll Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	23	
CANCELLING P.S	.C. NO.		8		
Original		SHEET	NO.	22 &	23

necessary the Company shall be responsible for installing the service line and shall thereafter own the service line.

Any customer accepting gas service under this section shall be deemed to have granted the Company an easement across his property for such service. No service line shall be installed across private property other than the premises of the building to be supplied with gas; except after special investigation and approval by the Company.

When the length of the service pipe required between the property line and the meter is 100 feet or less, the Company will assess no charge for the service pipe installation.

When the length of required service pipe exceeds 100 feet, the Company may require the applicant to contribute toward the cost of the service line installation an amount equal to the estimated cost per foot for each lineal foot of service beyond 100 feet. Contributions by customers toward the Company's cost of furnishing and installing service lines in accordance with this section are non-refundable.

In the event that the Company is required to undertake any excavation on a customer's property in connection with the installation, repair, maintenance or replacement of a service line, the Company shall make reasonable efforts to restore the property to its original condition pursuant to generally accepted utility standards for such construction operations.

### 22. COMPANY'S EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION

The Company shall furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary service connection. The location of this service connection will be made at the discretion and judgment of the Company.

The Company will furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary meter, meter stand (including meter riser), regulator and connections which will be located at or near the main service connection, property line or near the building, at the discretion or judgment of the Company. Suitable site or location for the meter, meter stand, (including meter riser), regulator and connections shall be provided by the customer and the title to this equipment shall remain in the Company with the

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFF	ECTIVE	August 1, 1999	
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings		TITLE	President	
Name of Officer				
Issued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public	Service	Commission of KY in	
CASE NO.		DATED		

23 CANCELLING P.S.C. NOVECTIVE 7 All Service Areas Original P.S.C. NO.

SHEET NO. 22 & 23 NOV 30 1997

Other than the premises of the building to be supplied with gastallept after special investigation and approval by the Company. CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE FIRSHANI TOROT KAR 5011 RULES AND REGULATIONS

and the meter is 100 feet or less, the Company will assess no charge for When the length of the service pipe required between the property line the service pipe installation.

may require the applicant to contribute toward the cost of the service line installation an amount equal to the estimated cost per foot for each lineal foot of service beyond 100 feet. Contributions by customers toward the Company's cost of furnishing and installing service lines in when the length of required service pipe exceeds 100 feet, the Company accordance with this section are non-refundable.

a customer's property in connection with the installation, repair, maintenance or replacement of a service line, the Company shall make reasonable efforts to restore the property to its original condition pursuant to generally accepted utility standards for such construction In the event that the Company is required to undertake any excavation on

## COMPANY'S ECUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION 52

Company shall furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary service connection. The location of this service connection will be made at the discretion and judgment of the Company.

judgment of the Company. Suitable site or location for the meter, meter stand, (including meter riser), regulator and connections shall be provided by the customer and the title to this equipment shall remain in the Company with the right to install, operate, maintain and remove same and no charge shall be made by the customer for use of the premises Company will furnish, install and maintain at its expense the necessary meter, meter stand (including meter riser), regulator and connections which will be located at or near the main service property line or near the building, at the discretion or connection,

## PROTECTION OF COMPANY'S PROPERTY 3

All meters, piping and other appliances and equipment furnished by at the expense of the Company, which may at any time be in or on

November 30, 1997	President
DATE BPPECTIVE N	TITLE
	S 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20
ISSUR December 18, 1997	n R. Jennings Like R.
DATE OF ISSUE	ISSUED BY Glenn

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 Name of Officer CASE NO.

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

CANCELLING P.S.C. BYERNY NO.23 & 24 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO.\_

NOV 30 1997

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE PURGUNIT TO 807 KAR5911.

be and remain the property of the Company and the customer shall protect such property from loss or damage and no one who is not an agent of the Company shall be permitted to remove such property or to tamper with or customer's premises shall, unless otherwise expressly; provided Gibrein, BY: Stechow damage same.

## CUSTOMER'S BOUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION 24.

installed in accordance with the requirements and specifications of 'INSTALLATION OF GAS PIPING AND GAS EQUIPMENT' as compiled and approved by the American National Standards Institute, the National Board of Fire Understiters. The American Gas Association and other similar bodies, which is now contained in the National Puel Gas Code (ANSI Z 223.1-1980) and any revisions thereof which are herewith incorporated by reference as a part of the Company's Rules and Regulations where applicable and conflict with the requirements of the constituted customer shall furnish, install and maintain at his expense necessary housepiping, connections and appliances and same shall authorities. No appliances shall be used which are not of a standard design and which have not been approved by the American Gas Association or a similar or equally qualified agency.

the customer on all heating appliances and special equipment which also be installed on all appliances with lower inputs where provided or recommended by the manufacturer or where necessary, at the discretion of have an hourly input of 50,000 BTU or higher, pressure regulators shall Suitable pressure regulators shall be installed by, or at the expense the Company, to provide better and safer gas utilization and service. All of the customer's piping, connections and appliances shall be suitable for the purposes thereof and shall be maintained by the customer at his expense at all times in a good, safe and serviceable condition.

responsibility and shall not be held liable in any way for the making of The Company shall inspect the condition of the meter and service connections before making service connections to a new customer pursuant The Company shall not assume any periodic inspection of the customer's piping, to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 13(3).

DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 President ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Dum R. Suming TITLE DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997

DELTA	NATU	JRAL_	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR Al	l Service A	reas
P.S.C. NO.	9	
Original	SHE	ET NO. 24
CANCELLING P.S	.C. NO.	8
Original	SHE	ET NO.23 & 24

right to install, operate, maintain and remove same and no charge shall be made by the customer for use of the premises as occupied or used.

### 23. PROTECTION OF COMPANY'S PROPERTY

All meters, piping and other appliances and equipment furnished by and at the expense of the Company, which may at any time be in or on the customer's premises shall, unless otherwise expressly provided herein, be and remain the property of the Company and the customer shall protect such property from loss or damage and no one who is not an agent of the Company shall be permitted to remove such property or to tamper with or damage same.

### 24. CUSTOMER'S EQUIPMENT AND INSTALLATION

The customer shall furnish, install and maintain at his expense the necessary housepiping, connections and appliances and same shall be installed in accordance with the requirements and specifications of "INSTALLATION OF GAS PIPING AND GAS EQUIPMENT" as compiled and approved by the American National Standards Institute, the National Board of Fire Underwriters, The American Gas Association and other similar bodies, which is now contained in the National Fuel Gas Code (ANSI Z 223.1-1980) and any revisions thereof which are herewith incorporated by reference as a part of the Company's Rules and Regulations where applicable and when not in conflict with the requirements of the constituted authorities.

All appliances must be approved by a standard testing laboratory or agency and installed in accordance with the manufacturer and/or NFPA 54 guidelines.

Suitable pressure regulators shall be installed by, or at the expense of, the customer on all heating appliances and special equipment which have an hourly input of 50,000 BTU or higher; pressure regulators shall also be installed on all appliances with lower inputs where provided or recommended by the manufacturer or where necessary, at the discretion of the Company, to provide better and safer gas utilization and service.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE	EFFECTIVE_	August 1,	1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	•	TITLE	President	
Name of Officer				
Issued by authority of an Order of t	he Publ	ic Service	Commission of	KY in
CASE NO.		DATED_		

P.S.C. NO.

P.S.C. NO.

Original Service Areas

Original Service Town Concenting P.S.C. Efficience

Original Sherr NO.23 & 24

NOV 30 1997

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE FURGUANT TO 807 KAR 6.911.
RULBS AND REGULATIONS

Customer's premises shall, unless otherwise expressivy providedscharein, be and remain the property of the Company and the customer shall protect such property from loss or damage and no one who is not an agent of the dompany shall be permitted to remove such property or to tamper with or damage same.

# 24. CUSTOMER'S BOUITMENT AND INSTALLATION

The customer shall furnish, install and maintain at his expense the necessary housepiping, connections and appliances and same shall be installed in accordance with the requirements and specifications of 'INSTALLATION OF GAS PIPING AND GAS EQUIPMENT' as compiled and approved by the American National Standards Institute, the National Board of Pire Underwriters. The American Gas Association and other similar bodies, which is now contained in the National Puel Gas Code (ANSI Z 223,1-1980) and any revisions thereof which are herewith incorporated by reference as a part of the Company's Rules and Regulations where applicable and when not in conflict with the requirements of the constituted authorities.

No appliances shall be used which are not of a standard design and which have not been approved by the American Gas Association or a similar or equally qualified agency.

Suitable pressure regulators shall be installed by, or at the expense of, the customer on all heating appliances and special equipment which have an bourly input of 50,000 BTO or higher; pressure regulators shall also be installed on all appliances with lower inputs where provided or recommended by the manufacturer or where necessary, at the discretion of the Company, to provide better and safer gas utilization and service.

All of the customer's piping, connections and appliances shall be suitable for the purposes thereof and shall be maintained by the customer at his expense at all times in a good, safe and serviceable condition.

The Company shall inspect the condition of the meter and service connections before making service connections to a new customer pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 13(3). The Company shall not assume any responsibility and shall not be held liable in any way for the making of any periodic inspection of the customer's piping, connections or

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE RFFECTIVE NOVEMBER 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings - Man. R. Staning, TITLE President
Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in CASE NO. DATED December 8, 1997

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY INC.
Name of Issuing Corporation

POR All Service Areas
P.S.C. NO. 8
Origina Public Service Areas
CANCELLING P.S.C. MOSENICKY 7
Original FFFSHER NO. 24 & 25

10V 30 1997

RULES AND REGULATIONS FURSIANT 10807 KAT SOTT.

appliances or for the customer's failure to properly and resisting Boul operate and maintain same.

# 25. NOTICE OF ESCAPING GAS OR UNSAPPE CONDITIONS

Immediate notice must be given by the customer to the office or employees of the Company if any escaping gas or unsafe conditions are detected or any defects or improper installations are discovered in the piping and equipment of either the Company or the customer which are on the customer's premises.

No flames or lights are to be taken near any escape of gas and the gas must be shut off at the meter cock or valve until hazard is eliminated and the gas service is not to be turned on again except by a Company employee.

The Company will not be responsible or assume any liability for any injury, loss or damage which may arise from the carelessness or negligence of the customer or his agents or representatives.

# 26. IURNING OPP GAS SERVICE AND RESTORING SAME

The gas service may be turned off at the meter when justified by the customer or his agent or any constituted authorities but no person, unless in the employ of the Company or having permission from the Company, shall turn the gas on or restore service.

# 27. CHARACTER OF SERVICE

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 16, the Company will normally supply natural gas having a heating value of approximately one thousand seventy (1,070) BTU per cubic foot and a specific gravity of approximately sixty-two hundredths (0.62). However, when necessary to supplement the supply of natural gas, the Company reserves the right, at its discretion, to supply an interchangeable mixture of vaporized liquified petroleum gas and air or a combination of same with natural gas.

# 28. MEASUREMENT BASE

The Company, in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 8, utilizes an appropriate measurement base in all service areas. The rates of the

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE BFECTIVE November 30, 1997
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Man. R. Somains Title President
Name of Officer

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in CASE NO. DATED DECEMBER 8, 1997

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporat	ion

FOR All	L Servi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	25	
CANCELLING P.S.	C. NO.		8		
Original		SHEET	NO.	24 &	25

All of the customer's piping, connections and appliances shall be suitable for the purposes thereof and shall be maintained by the customer at his expense at all times in a good, safe and serviceable condition.

The Company shall inspect the condition of the meter and service connections before making service connections to a new customer pursuant to 807 KAR 5:006, Section 13(3). The Company shall not assume any responsibility and shall not be held liable in any way for the making of any periodic inspection of the customer's piping, connections or appliances or for the customer's failure to properly and safely install, operate and maintain same.

### 25. NOTICE OF ESCAPING GAS OR UNSAFE CONDITIONS

Immediate notice must be given by the customer to the office or employees of the Company if any escaping gas or unsafe conditions are detected or any defects or improper installations are discovered in the piping and equipment of either the Company or the customer which are on the customer's premises.

No flames or lights are to be taken near any escape of gas and the gas must be shut off at the meter cock or valve until hazard is eliminated and the gas service is not to be turned on again except by a Company employee.

The Company will not be responsible or assume any liability for any injury, loss or damage which may arise from the carelessness or negligence of the customer or his agents or representatives.

### 26. TURNING OFF GAS SERVICE AND RESTORING SAME

The gas service may be turned off at the meter when justified by the customer or his agent or any constituted authorities but no person, unless in the employ of the Company or having permission from the Company, shall turn the gas on or restore service.

#### 27. CHARACTER OF SERVICE

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 16, the Company will normally supply natural gas having a heating value of approximately one thousand seventy (1,070) BTU per cubic foot and a specific gravity of approximately sixty-two hundredths (0.62). However, when necessary to supplement the supply of

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.

FOR All Service Areas
P.S.C. NO. 8
Originable CSERMCRUSTRINSTON 25
CANCELLING P.S.C. MOKENICKY 7
Original FFFSHERT NO.24 & 25

:

İ

1

# RUIRS AND REGULATIONS PHRSUANT TO BUT KAN BOTH.

appliances or for the customer's failure to properly moderated the Special safety with property and maintain same.

# 25. NOTICE OF ESCAPING GAS OR UNSAFE CONDITIONS

Immediate notice must be given by the customer to the office or employees of the Company if any escaping gas or unsafe conditions are detected or any defects or improper installations are discovered in the piping and equipment of either the Company or the customer which are on the customer's premises.

No flames or lights are to be taken near any escape of gas and the gas must be shut off at the meter cock or valve until hazard is eliminated and the gas service is not to be turned on again except by a Company employee.

The Company will not be responsible or assume any liability for any injury, loss or damage which may arise from the carelessness or negligence of the customer or his agents or representatives.

# 26. IURNING OPP GAS SERVICE AND RESTORING SAME

The gas service may be turned off at the meter when justified by the customer or his agent or any constituted authorities but no person, unless in the employ of the Company or having permission from the Company, shall turn the gas on or restore service.

# 27. CHARACTER OF SERVICE

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 16, the Company will normally supply natural gas having a heating value of approximately one thousand seventy (1,070) BTU per cubic foot and a specific gravity of approximately sixty-two hundredths (0.62). However, when necessary to supplement the supply of natural gas, the Company reserves the right, at its discretion, to supply an interchangeable mixture of vaporized liquified petroleum gas and air or a combination of same with natural gas.

# 28. MEASUREMENT BASE

The Company, in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 8, utilizes an appropriate measurement base in all service areas. The rates of the

DATE EFFECTIVE November 30, 1997	President	
PPECTIVE_	o TITLE_	
	Spenies	
1997	Suna	
scember 18.	BY Glenn R. Jennings Mus-	
NATE OF ISSUE D	SSUED BY Glenn	

Name of Officer (ssued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in TASE NO. 97-066 DATED December 8, 1997

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

ce Areas 8	SHEET NO. 26	7	SHEBT NO. 25 & 26
FOR All Service Areas	Original	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	Original

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

Company are based upon gas delivered to the customer on a basis of four (4) ounces per square inch above an assumed atmospheric pressure of fourteen and four-tenths (14.4) pounds per square inch absolute pressure at an assumed temperature of sixty (60) degrees Pahrenheit; provided, hovever, the Company reserves the right to correct as necessary the accual temperatures to sixty (60) degrees Pahrenheit basis in the cases of large volume industrial customers.

All gas measured at pressures higher than standard pressure for low pressure distribution systems shall be corrected to a pressure base of fourteen and sixty-five hundredths (14.65) pounds per square inch absolute.

## 29. GAS MEASUREMENT

The gas consumed shall be measured by a meter or meters to be installed by the Company upon the customer's premises at a point most accessible or convenient for the Company and all bills shall be calculated upon the registration of said meter or meters except as hereinafter provided. If more than one meter is installed for the same or different classes of service at different locations on the customer's premises, each meter shall be considered separately in calculating the amount of any bills, except in those cases where the Company elects to install dual metering facilities in order to assure accurate measurement of all gas consumed. Meter readings may be combined and one bill rendered under these conditions. Meters include all measuring instruments and equipment.

All residences, commercial buildings or other occupied buildings shall have separate meters even if under the same roof, except in cases of multi-occupants under the same roof with a common entrance or within an enclosure or mobile home park where it is unreasonable or uneconomical to measure each unit separately.

When customers are served from high pressure lines, the meters, regulators and safety devises shall be located as near to the Company's main as is practicable.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF KENTUCKY
EFFECTIVE

NOV 30 1997

DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE RFECTIVE HONOUNDER 30, 1997

ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings Allen C. Stands TITLE FUNDUM DESCRIPTION

Name of Officer

OF CONTROL OF STANDARD OF STANDAR

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Committely Approximation in December 8, 1997

CASE NO. BATED December 8, 1997

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	ing	Corporat	ion

FOR All S	ervi	ce Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	26	
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO.		8		_
Original		SHEET	NO.25	&	26

natural gas, the Company reserves the right, at its discretion, to supply an interchangeable mixture of vaporized liquified petroleum gas and air or a combination of same with natural gas.

#### 28. MEASUREMENT BASE

The Company, in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 8, utilizes an appropriate measurement base in all service areas. The rates of the Company are based upon gas delivered to the customer on a basis of four (4) ounces per square inch above an assumed atmospheric pressure of fourteen and four-tenths (14.4) pounds per square inch or fourteen and sixty-five hundredths (14.65) pounds per square inch absolute pressure at an assumed temperature of sixty (60) degrees Fahrenheit; provided, however, the Company reserves the right to correct as necessary the actual temperatures to sixty (60) degrees Fahrenheit basis in the cases of large volume industrial customers.

All gas measured at pressures higher than standard pressure for low pressure distribution systems shall be corrected to a pressure base of fourteen and sixty-five hundredths (14.65) pounds per square inch absolute.

#### 29. GAS MEASUREMENT

The gas consumed shall be measured by a meter or meters to be installed by the Company upon the customer's premises at a point most accessible or convenient for the Company and all bills shall be calculated upon the registration of said meter or meters except as hereinafter provided. If more than one meter is installed for the same or different classes of service at different locations on the customer's premises, each meter shall be considered separately in calculating the amount of any bills, except in those cases where the Company elects to install dual metering facilities in order to assure accurate measurement of all gas consumed. Meter readings may be combined and one bill rendered under these conditions. Meters include all measuring instruments and equipment.

All residences, commercial buildings or other occupied buildings shall have separate meters even if under the same roof, except in cases of multi-occupants under the same roof with a common entrance or within an enclosure or mobile home park where it is unreasonable or uneconomical to measure each unit separately.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE President
Name of Officer	
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED

SHEET NO. 25 & 26 SHEET NO. 26 CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. Original Original P.S.C. NO.

All Service Areas

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

# RULES AND REGULATIONS

sixty-five hundredths (14.56) pounds per square inch absolute pressure at an assumed temperature of sixty (60) degrees Pahrenheit, provided, however, the Company reserves the right to correct as necessary the actual temperatures to sixty (60) degrees Pahrenheit basis in the cases Company are based upon gas delivered to the customer on a basis of four ounces per square inch above an assumed atmospheric pressure of fourteen and four-tenths (14.4) pounds per square inch or fourteen and of large volume industrial customers.

pressure distribution systems shall be corrected to a pressure base of fourteen and sixty-five hundredths (14.65) pounds per square inch All gas measured at pressures higher than standard pressure for low absolute.

### GAS MEASUREMENT 29.

service at different locations on the customer's premises, each meter shall be considered separately in calculating the amount of any bills, except in those cases where the Company elects to install dual metering facilities in order to assure accurate messurement of all gas consumed. Meter readings may be combined and one bill rendered under these The gas consumed shall be measured by a meter or meters to be installed by the Company upon the customer's premises at a point most accessible or convenient for the Company and all bills shall be calculated upon the more than one meter is installed for the same or different classes of registration of said meter or meters except as hereinafter provided. conditions. Meters include all measuring instruments and equipment.

have separate meters even if under the same roof, except in cases of multi-occupants under the same roof with a common entrance or within an All residences, commercial buildings or other occupied buildings shall enclosure or mobile home park where it is unreasonable or uneconomical to measure each unit separately. When customers are served from high pressure lines, the meters, regulators and safety devises shall be located as near to the Company's main as is practicable.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY EFFECTIVE

NOV 30 1997

Cambalan	
CANCELLING P.S.	Name of Issuing Corporation
Original	DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.
P.S.C. NO.	•
	•

All Service Areas	8	SHEET NO. 27	0.	SHEET NO.26 & 27
FOR All Ser	P.S.C. NO.	Original	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	Original

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

### METERING . 8

Unless otherwise specified, a domestic, commercial or industrial consumer shall be interpreted to mean a customer served through an individual meter.

consumers or dwelling units, such as apartments, trailers or mobile ö ដ A multiple unit dwelling shall be interpreted homes within a trailer park.

reserves the right to charge a minimum monthly rate per mobile home or trailer or individual consumer within a multiple unit dwelling served A master meter shall be interpreted to mean one meter servicing a trailer or mobile home park or a multiple unit dwelling, the Company through a master meter.

shall require the execution of a service agreement in writing, which agreement, among other things, shall specify the number of customers Any time a master meter is used for rendering services, the Company served through such master meter,

### POINT OF DELIVERY OF GAS 31.

The point of delivery of gas supplied by the Company shall be at the point where the gas passes from outlet of the meter to customer's yard line or house piping.

Ä 32. "Mcf' is defined as 1,000 cubic feet at the measurement base.

33.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTICKY EFFECTIVE "Dth" is defined as 1,000,000 BTUS.

CUSTOMER'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE 34.

Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 12.

COMPANY'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE FOR CAUSE Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14. 35.

TURNOUS SECTION 9 (1)

ON STEPHEN BLUE PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5.011,

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in DATE BFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 President ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings - Allen P. Stuning TITLE December 18, 1997 Name of Officer DATE OF ISSUE

December 8, 1997

DATED

CASE NO.

DELTA	NAT	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issı	ing	Corporat:	ion

FOR All S	ervi	<u>ce Are</u>	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Original		SHEET	NO.	27	
CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO.		8 .		
Original		SHEET	NO.26	&	27

When customers are served from high pressure lines, the meters, regulators and safety devises shall be located as near to the Company's main as is practicable.

### 30. METERING

Unless otherwise specified, a domestic, commercial or industrial consumer shall be interpreted to mean a customer served through an individual meter.

A multiple unit dwelling shall be interpreted to mean two or more consumers or dwelling units, such as apartments, trailers or mobile homes within a trailer park.

A master meter shall be interpreted to mean one meter servicing a trailer or mobile home park or a multiple unit dwelling; the Company reserves the right to charge a minimum monthly rate per mobile home or trailer or individual consumer within a multiple unit dwelling served through a master meter.

Any time a master meter is used for rendering services, the Company shall require the execution of a service agreement in writing, which agreement, among other things, shall specify the number of customers served through such master meter.

#### 31. POINT OF DELIVERY OF GAS

The point of delivery of gas supplied by the Company shall be at the point where the gas passes from outlet of the meter to customer's yard line or house piping.

- 32. MCF "Mcf" is defined as 1,000 cubic feet at the measurement base.
- 33. DTH "Dth" is defined as 1,000,000 BTUs.
- 34. CUSTOMER'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 12.
- 35. COMPANY'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE FOR CAUSE Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14.

TE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer	·· <del>····</del>	
ssued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
ASE NO.	DATED	

SHEET NO. 26 & 27 27 SHEET NO. All Service Areas CANCELLING P.S.C. NO. Original Original P.S.C. NO

DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. Name of Issuing Corporation

Origing P.S.C.ONONIKKY 7
Original EFFECIVEBET NO.27 & 28 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO.

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011. RULES AND REGULATIONS

SPECIAL RULES AND CUSTOMERS SERVED PROM TRANSMISSION MAINS AND CARMERING BY Stechant Bus

as applicable to 807 KAR 5:022, Section 7, the following special Rules and Regulations shall apply to all customers served directly from the high pressure transmission mains. All meters, regulators, equipment and connections necessary to serve the customer from high pressure transmission line shall be install on the customer's premises at or as near the transmission line as is practicable.

owner of the line shall be provided and furnished by the customer without any expense to the Company. The Company shall have the right of ingress, egress and regress to and from this location at any time Suitable site or location for the equipment owned by the Company or the without any expense or charges from the customer. The customer's yard line extending from the outlet of the meter shall be

The customer shall notify the Company promptly of any leaks in the transmission line or equipment, also, of any hazards or damages to same.

# 37.

PUBLIC SERVICE CCMMISSION OF KENTUCKY

"Mcf" is defined as 1,000 cubic feet at the measurement base.

The point of delivery of gas supplied by the Company shall be at the point where the gas passes from outlet of the meter to customer's yard

shall require the exacution of a service agreement in writing, which agreement, among other things, shall specify the number of customers

served through such master meter.

POINT OF DELIVERY OF GAS

31.

line or house piping.

벍

33.

time a master meter is used for rendering services, the Company

through a master meter.

master meter shall be interpreted to mean one meter servicing a reserves the right to charge a minimum monthly rate per mobile home or trailer or individual consumer within a multiple unit dwelling served

trailer or mobile home park or a multiple unit dwelling, the Company

A multiple unit dwelling shall be interpreted to mean two or more consumers or dwelling units, such as apartments, trailers or mobile

homes within a trailer park.

PURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011.

SECTION 9 (1)

COMPANY'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE FOR CAUSE

35.

Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 14.

CUSTOMER'S DISCONTINUANCE OF SERVICE

34.

"Dth" is defined as 1,000,000 BTUS.

33.

Reference 807 KAR 5:006, Section 12.

NOV 30 1997

ny Stehnell But

Industrial, commercial or other customers using large volumes of gas on a varying basis shall install and maintain at their expense adequate piping and suitable regulating and control equipment to provide reasonable and practical limitation of intermittence or fluctuation in the pressure, volume or flow of gas and shall so regulate and control their operations and the use of gas hereunder so as not to interfere or amy other location.

> DATE RFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 President TITLE ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings - Mus. R. Summy December 18, 1997 DATE OF ISSUE

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED Name of Officer 990-26 CASE NO.

36.

Transmission Mains . In addition to the standard Rules and Regulations

Unless otherwise specified, a domestic, commercial or industrial consumer shall be interpreted to mean a customer served through an

individual meter.

<u>۾</u>

CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

RULES AND REGULATIONS

installed and maintained by the customer at his expense.

Gathering Lines - Reference 807 KAR 5:026

# SPECIAL PROVISIONS - LARGE VOLUME CUSTOMERS

with gas service being furnished to them or to any other customers or with the proper and accurate metering of gas at their existing location

DATE BFFECTIVE November 30, 1997 President TITLE DATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997 DATE EL Name of Officer DATE OF ISSUE

ដ December 8, 1997 Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY 97-066 CASE NO.

FOR_	All Serv	vice Are	as		
P.S.C. NO.		9			
Orio	inal	SHEET	NO.	28	
CANCELLING	P.S.C. NO	)	8		
Orig	inal	SHEET	NO.27	<b>&amp;</b>	28

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RULES AND REGULATIONS

### 36. SPECIAL RULES AND CUSTOMERS SERVED FROM TRANSMISSION MAINS AND GATHERING MAINS

Transmission Mains - In addition to the standard Rules and Regulations as applicable to 807 KAR 5:022, Section 7, the following special Rules and Regulations shall apply to all customers served directly from the high pressure transmission mains.

All meters, regulators, equipment and connections necessary to serve the customer from high pressure transmission line shall be install on the customer's premises at or as near the transmission line as is practicable.

Suitable site or location for the equipment owned by the Company or the owner of the line shall be provided and furnished by the customer without any expense to the Company. The Company shall have the right of ingress, egress and regress to and from this location at any time without any expense or charges from the customer.

The customers' yard line extending from the outlet of the meter shall be installed and maintained by the customers at their expense.

The customer shall notify the Company promptly of any leaks in the transmission line or equipment, also, of any hazards or damages to same.

Gathering Lines - Reference 807 KAR 5:026

### 37. SPECIAL PROVISIONS - LARGE VOLUME CUSTOMERS

Industrial, commercial or other customers using large volumes of gas on a varying basis shall install and maintain at their expense adequate piping and suitable regulating and control equipment to provide reasonable and practical limitation of intermittence or fluctuation in the pressure, volume or flow of gas and shall so regulate and control their operations and the use of gas hereunder so as not to interfere with gas service being furnished to them or to any other customers or with the proper and accurate metering of gas at their existing location or any other location.

ATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO	DATE	)

CANCELLING P.S.C. ORKENIKKY 7
Original EFFECIBREE NO. 27 & 28 Originable server SARMS BOR - 28 All Service Areas P.S.C. NO.

NOV 30 1997

CLASSIPICATION OF SERVICE

FURSUANT TO 807 KAR 5:011 RULES AND REGULATIONS

SPECIAL RULES AND CUSTOMERS SERVED PROM TRANSMISSION WAINS AND GATHERING But Sterken Bus

36.

Transmission Mains - In addition to the standard Rules and Regulations as applicable to 807 KAR 5:022, Section 7, the following special Rules and Regulations shall apply to all customers served directly from the high pressure transmission mains. All meters, regulators, equipment and connections necessary to serve the customer from high pressure transmission line shall be install on the customer's premises at or as near the transmission line as is practicable. Suitable site or location for the equipment owned by the Company or the owner of the line shall be provided and furnished by the customer without any expense to the Company. The Company shall have the right of ingress, egress and regress to and from this location at any time without any expense or charges from the customer. customer's yard line extending from the outlet of the meter shall be installed and maintained by the customer at his expense. ě

The customer shall notify the Company promptly of any leaks in the transmission line or equipment, also, of any hazards or damages to same.

Gathering Lines - Reference 807 KAR 5:026

# SPECIAL PROVISIONS - LARGE VOLUME CUSTOMERS 37.

piping and suitable regulating and control equipment to provide reasonable and practical limitation of intermittence or fluctuation in the pressure, volume or flow of gas and shall so regulate and control their operations and the use of gas hereunder so as not to interfere with gas service being furnished to them or to any other customers or with the proper and accurate metering of gas at their existing location Industrial, commercial or other customers using large volumes of gas on a varying basis shall install and maintain at their expense adequate or amy other location.

November 30 1997	President
DATE SFFECTIVE	TITLE
DATE 1	Simul
260	Year P
December 18	Jennings Me. P.
ISSUR	BY Glenn R
DATE OF	ISSUED

Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission of KY in December 8, 1997 DATED Name of Officer CASE NO.

COMPANY, INC.	Corporation
RAL GAS	Issuing
H	of
DELTA 1	Name
``	0

ce Areas	SHEET NO. 29	SHEET NO. 28 & 29
FOR All Service Areas. P.S.C. NO. 8	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	Original

# CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

# RULES AND REGULATIONS

MONITORING OF CUSTOMER USAGE

38.

consumption with prior usage. Should an unusual deviation in the customer's consumption be found, the Company makes a reasonable attempt to determine the reason for the unusual deviation including re-reading The Company monitors each customer's usage on a monthly basis in order to detect unusual deviations in individual customer consumption. Prior to each monthly billing, the Company compares the customer's current the meter and testing the meter if required. If the cause for usage deviation cannot be determined from analysis of the customer's meter reading and billing records the Company will contact the customer by telephone or in writing to determine whether there have been changes such as different number of household members or work staff, additional or different appliances, changes in business volume or known leaks in the customer's service line. The Company will notify the customer of the investigation, its findings and any refunds or backbilling in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 10 (4) and (5).

## DISTRIBUTION MAIN EXTENSIONS 39.

The Company will make extensions from its existing distribution mains in all of its service areas in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 9. All extensions will be made dependent on the economic feasibility of the extension. Title to all extensions shall be and remain with the Company. In the event a deposit is placed with the Company, the amount of the refund shall not exceed the original deposit.

from making at its expense greater extensions to its distribution mains or the granting of more favorable terms than herein prescribed, should its judgment so dictate, provided like extensions are made for other Nothing contained herein shall be construed as to prohibit the Company customers or subscribers under similar conditions. PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

NOV 30 1997

DATE RFFECTIVE FURNIMIDATEGOCARISSO	Presquenti)	Or: Sterry Buy	Counission of Wellin	Darbor 9 1007
DATE RPFECTIVE	2 Curving TITLE	ь Э	the Public Service	משוויגים
- JATE OF ISSUE December 18, 1997	ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings - Alm. R. Commiss TITLE	Name of Officer C	Issued by authority of an Order of the Public Service Commission o	CASE NO. 97-066

	FOR All Servi	ce Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 29
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	8
	Original	SHEET NO.28 & 29
CLASSIFICATIO	N OF SERVICE	
RULES AND R	EGULATIONS	

### 38. MONITORING OF CUSTOMER USAGE

The Company monitors each customer's usage on a monthly basis in order to detect unusual deviations in individual customer consumption. Prior to each monthly billing, the Company compares the customer's current consumption with prior usage. Should an unusual deviation in the customer's consumption be found, the Company makes a reasonable attempt to determine the reason for the unusual deviation including re-reading the meter and testing the meter if required.

If the cause for usage deviation cannot be determined from analysis of the customer's meter reading and billing records the Company will contact the customer by telephone or in writing to determine whether there have been changes such as different number of household members or work staff, additional or different appliances, changes in business volume or known leaks in the customer's service line.

The Company will notify the customer of the investigation, its findings and any refunds or backbilling in accordance with 807 KAR 5:006, Section 10 (4) and (5).

#### 39. DISTRIBUTION MAIN EXTENSIONS

The Company will make extensions from its existing distribution mains in all of its service areas in accordance with 807 KAR 5:022, Section 9.

All extensions will be made dependent on the economic feasibility of the extension. Title to all extensions shall be and remain with the Company. In the event a deposit is placed with the Company, the amount of the refund shall not exceed the original deposit.

Nothing contained herein shall be construed as to prohibit the Company from making at its expense greater extensions to its distribution mains or the granting of more favorable terms than herein prescribed, should its judgment so dictate, provided like extensions are made for other customers or subscribers under similar conditions.

TE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE August 1, 1999
SSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE President
Name of Officer	
ssued by authority of an Order of t	the Public Service Commission of KY in
ASE NO.	DATED

		rvice Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 30
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. N	108
		SHEET NO.
CLASSIFICATI	ON OF SERVICE	
	CHEDULES	

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

### **Applicability**

Applicable to gas sold under the Company's General Service and Interruptible Rate Schedule and gas transported under the Transportation Of Gas For Others On System Utilization Rate Schedule.

### Rate Mechanism

The monthly amount computed under each of the rate schedules to which this Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism is applicable shall include an Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism Adjustment Component (ARMAC) per Mcf of gas deliveries. The ARMAC to be applied to customer billings shall be equal to the sum of the following components:

#### ARMAC = AAC + AAF + BAF

The AAC is the Annual Adjustment Component per Mcf for each twelve month period during which this experimental alternative ratemaking mechanism is in effect. A discrete AAC charge or credit shall be computed for each applicable rate class billing block. Monthly bills shall be adjusted (increased or decreased) beginning July 1 of each fiscal year in accordance with the procedures described herein with respect to the return on common equity produced by the Company's budget for the fiscal year.

The AAF is the Actual Adjustment Factor per Mcf which, upon completion of the previous AAC period, reconciles any departures in the Company's earned return on common equity (ROE) that is outside the Commission's authorized ROE band-width. As with the AAC, a discrete charge or credit shall be computed for each applicable rate class billing block. Monthly bills shall be adjusted (increased or decreased) annually beginning October 1 of each year in accordance with the procedures described herein. The initial AAF would become effective on October 1 during the second year of the experimental mechanism following completion of the first year's AAC which would expire at the end of June.

The BAF is the Balance Adjustment Factor per Mcf which compensates for any differences between the amounts targeted and the amounts actually credited or charged upon application of the AAF and BAF. A single BAF charge or credit shall be calculated and shall apply uniformly to all applicable rate class billing blocks. Monthly bills shall be adjusted (increased or decreased) annually beginning January 1 of each year in accordance with the procedures described herein. The initial BAF would become effective on January 1 during the third year of the

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of the	he Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

	FOR All Se	ervice Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 31
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C.	NO. 8
		CURER NO
		SHEET NO
CLASSIFICAT	TION OF SERVICE	Sheel NO
	CION OF SERVICE SCHEDULES	SHEET NO

N experimental mechanism following completion of the first year's AAF which would expire at the end of the previous September.

### Calculation Procedures

### Annual Adjustment Component (AAC)

The total amount from which the per Mcf AAC credits or charges are determined shall be calculated by:

- 1. comparing the budgeted return on common equity to the Commission authorized return on common equity, and
- 2. multiplying such difference by the 12-month average budgeted common equity; and
- 3. then adjusting the resulting deficient or excess earnings available for common equity for federal and state income taxes to determine the total amount of surcharge or credit for the twelve month AAC period.

However, in no case shall the total amount which the surcharge or credit is based exceed 5% of actual Company revenues during the most recent twelve month period for which actual results are available prior to the ACC filing.

Therefore, the total AAC amount shall be the lesser of:

((AROE - BROE)  $\times$  BCE)  $\div$  (1-SFIT) or AR  $\times$  5%

where:

AROE is the Commission authorized return on common equity, and

BROE is the budgeted return on common equity based on the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors and applicable to the 12 month AAC period, and

BCE is the is the budgeted common equity applicable to the 12 month AAC period based on the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors, and

SFIT is the applicable composite state and federal income tax rate.

AR is the actual revenue during the most recent twelve month period for which actual results are available prior to the filing of the AAC.

The Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) per Mcf applicable to each rate class billing block shall be calculated by multiplying the total AAC amount to be credited or surcharged, as calculated above, by the ratio of budgeted net revenue (exclusive of GCR revenue) in the applicable rate class billing block to the total budgeted net revenue of all applicable billing blocks in order to determine the amount applicable to the specific rate class

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer Issued by authority of an Order of the CASE NO.	he Public Service	

	FOR All Serv	ice Areas
	P.S.C. NO.	9
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	Original	SHEET NO. 32
Name of Issuing Corporation	CANCELLING P.S.C. NO.	. 8
		SHEET NO.
CLASSIFICAT	ION OF SERVICE	
RATE	SCHEDULES	

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

billing block. The resulting amount applicable to the specific billing block shall then be divided by the budgeted Mcf for such billing block to determine the AAC credit or charge per Mcf, as follows:

 $AAC = (Total AAC Amount \times (NRRB \div NRT)) \div RBMcf$ 

where:

NRRB is the budgeted net revenue (exclusive of Gas Cost Recovery revenue) for the applicable rate class billing block in the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors and applicable to the 12 month AAC period (customer charge revenues are included in the initial billing of each rate class), and

NRT is the total budgeted net revenue of all rate class billing blocks to which this mechanism applies, and

RBMcf is the is the budgeted Mcf for the applicable rate class billing block.

### Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF)

The total amount from which the AAF charges or credits are determined shall be calculated as follows:

- 1. The earned return on common equity at the end of the previous fiscal year is compared with the upper and lower limits of a return bandwidth which are ±50 basis points from the Commission authorized return on common. The earned return shall include amounts credited or charged under the AAC but shall not include amounts credited or charged under the AAF and the BAF.
- 2. If the earned return falls within the bandwidth, no Actual Adjustment Factor will be made.
- 3. If the earned return is higher than the upper limit or less than the lower limit of the bandwidth, such difference in return on common equity shall be multiplied by the actual 12-month average of common equity during the previous fiscal year to determine the amount of net income available for common which is subject to refund or recovery.
- 4. The net income subject to refund or recovery shall be adjusted for federal and state income taxes to determine the total amount of credit or surcharge for the twelve month AAF period.

Therefore, if the earned return on common is greater than the upper limit of the bandwidth, the amount of credit for the 12-month AAF period shall be determined in accordance with the following formula:

 $((ULROE - EROE) \times ACE) \div (1-SFIT)$ 

However, if the earned return on common is less than the lower limit of the bandwidth, the amount of surcharge for the 12-month AAF period shall be determined in accordance with the following formula:

((LLROE - EROE)  $\times$  ACE)  $\div$  (1-SFIT)

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR	All Se	rvic	<u>e Are</u>	as		
P.S.C. NO.		•	9			
Origin	nal	5	SHEET	NO.	33	
CANCELLING H		10.		8		
			SHEET	NO.		

CLASSI	FICAT	'ION	OF	SERVICE
	RATE	SCHE	DUI	ES

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

N where:

ULROE is the upper limit of the bandwidth (50 basis points above the Commission authorized return on common equity), and

LLROE is the lower limit of the bandwidth (50 basis points below the Commission authorized return on common equity), and

EROE is the earned return on common equity achieved in the previous fiscal year, which includes amounts credited or charged under the AAC and excludes amounts credited or charged under the AAF and BAF, and

ACE is the is the actual 12 months average common equity during the previous fiscal year, and SFIT is the applicable composite state and federal income tax rate.

### Performance-Based Cost Controls

The non-gas supply operation and maintenance (O&M) expenses used to compute the earned return on common equity (EROE) shall be subject to the following performance-based cost controls:

- (a) If the previous fiscal year's actual non-gas supply O&M expenses per customer are within plus (+) or minus (-) 1.50% of the non-gas supply O&M expenses (on a per customer basis) approved by the Commission for the test year in the Company's most recent adjustment of general rates (Case No. 97-066) after adjusting for changes in the Consumer Price Index for Urban Consumers (CPI-U) (the Indexed O&M Expenses), actual O&M expenses shall be used to compute the EROE.
- (b) If the previous fiscal year's actual O&M expenses per customer exceed the Indexed O&M Expenses by more than 1.50%, Company shall be limited to the inclusion of only 50% of the expenses that are in excess of 101.50% of the Indexed O&M Expenses in computing its EROE.
- (c) If the previous fiscal year's actual O&M expenses per customer are lower than the Indexed O&M Expenses by more than 1.50%, Company shall be allowed to increase the actual expenses used to compute the EROE by 50% of the amount by which the actual expenses are below 98.50% of the Indexed O&M Expenses.

The average common equity (ACE) for the previous fiscal year used for purposes of computing the Actual Adjustment Factor shall be limited to 60% of the total capitalization.

The Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) per Mcf applicable to each rate class billing block shall be calculated by multiplying the total AAF amount to be credited or surcharged, as computed above, by the ratio of budgeted net revenue (exclusive of GCR revenue) in the applicable rate class billing block to the total budgeted net revenue of all applicable billing blocks in order to determine the amount applicable to the specific rate class billing block.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issi	iing	Corporat:	ion

FOR		All S	ervi	<u>ce Are</u>	<u>as</u>	
P.S.C.	NO.			9		
(	Origīi	nal		SHEET	NO.	34
CANCEL	LING I	P.S.C.	NO.		8	
				SHEET	NO.	

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE RATE SCHEDULES

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

The resulting amount applicable to the specific billing block shall then be divided by the budgeted Mcf for such billing block to determine the AAF credit or charge per Mcf, as follows:

 $AAF = (Total AAF Amount \times (NRRB \div NRT)) \div RBMcf$ 

where:

NRRB is the budgeted net revenue (exclusive of Gas Cost Recovery revenue) for the applicable rate class billing block in the Company's budget as approved by its Board of Directors and applicable to the 12 month AAC period (customer charge revenues are included in the initial billing of each rate class), and

NRT is the total budgeted net revenue of all rate class billing blocks to which this mechanism applies, and

RBMcf is the is the budgeted Mcf for the applicable rate class billing block.

### Balancing Adjustment Factor (BAF)

The BAF amount to be credited or charged shall be the accumulated differences between the amounts actually credited or charged under the AAF and the BAF from previous periods and the amounts used to establish the credits or charges (the targeted amounts) for such periods. The resulting BAF amount to be credited or charged shall be divided by the total budgeted Mcf sales and transportation volumes during the 12-month BAF period to determine the applicable BAF credit or charge per Mcf., as follows:

where:

AAFt is the amount used to establish the credit or charge during the previous AAF period (the targeted amount), and

AAFa is the actual amount credited or charged during the previous AAF period, and

BAFt is the amount used to establish the credit or charge during the second previous BAF period (the targeted amount), and

BAFa is the actual amount credited or charged during the second previous BAF period, and

TBMcf is the is the total budgeted Mcf for all applicable rate classes during the 12-month BAF period.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer	·····	
Issued by authority of an Order of th	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.
Name	of	Issu	ing	Corporati	ion

All Service Areas				
		9		
nal		SHEET	NO.	35
P.S.C.	NO.		8 -	
	_	SHEET	NO.	
		SHEET	110.	
		nal P.S.C. NO	P.S.C. NO.	

CLASSIFICAT	'ION	OF	SERV	/ICE
RATE	SCHE	DUI	ES	

### EXPERIMENTAL ALTERNATIVE RATEMAKING MECHANISM

### N Information Provided by Company

- Annual Operating Budget, as approved by the Company's Board of Directors, for the fiscal year that
  coincides with the 12-month period in which the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) applies. This
  document shall be provided with the filing of the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) on June 1 of each
  year.
- 2. Monthly budgeted net revenues (exclusive of gas supply costs) and Mcf sales of each rate class billing block for the sales and transportation rate classes to which this mechanism applies. The Company shall also include a monthly forecast of net revenues, by rate class billing block, for an additional three months beyond the budget-year along with a monthly forecast of Mcf sales and transportation, by rate class billing block, for an additional six months beyond the budget-year. This information shall be provided with the filing of the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) on June 1 of each year.
- 3. Statement of Budgeted Income setting forth the calculations of expected net income available for common equity as well as the return on common equity for the budget-year along with the supporting documentation. This information and the supporting documents shall be provided with the filing of the Annual Adjustment Component (AAC) on June 1 of each year.
- 4. Statement showing the actual net revenues and Mcf sales for 12 months of the previous fiscal year. This information shall be provided with the filing of the Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) on September 1 of each year.
- 5. Statement of Actual Income setting forth the calculations of actual net income available for common equity as well as the return on common equity for the previous fiscal year along with the supporting documentation. The calculations of net income available for common equity shall not include amounts credited or charged as result of application of the Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) and/or the Balancing Adjustment Factor (BAF) under this mechanism. These calculations and the supporting documents shall be provided with the filing of the Actual Adjustment Factor (AAF) on September 1 of each year.
- 6. The Company will provide other information related to the Experimental Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism requested by the Commission.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999 ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	DATE EFFECTIVE_	August 1, 1999 President
Name of Officer		President
Issued by authority of an Order of the	ne Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

						1.5.C. N
DELTA	NATU	JRAL	GAS	COMPANY,	INC.	Or
Name	e of	Issı	ling	Corporati	ion	CANCELLI

FOR	All S	ervı	ce Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.			9		
Orig	inal		SHEET	NO.	36
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.			
			SHEET	NO.	

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

RATE SCHEDULES

### WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE APPLICABLE TO GENERAL SERVICE RATE SCHEDULE

### WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT (WNA)

The sales to residential and small commercial customers under General Service Rates Schedule shall be increased or decreased monthly by an amount hereinafter described as the Weather Normalization Adjustment (WNA).

#### DETERMINATION OF WNA

A Weather Normalization Adjustment Factor (WNAF) shall be utilized during the December through April billing months to calculate the non-gas portion of the bills of all residential and small commercial heating customers served under the General Service Rate Schedule. During the remainder of the year, May through November, the monthly bills shall be computed solely on actual consumption.

WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT WILL BE CALCULATED USING THE FOLLOWING FORMULA:

#### WNA = WNAF \* Actual Mcf \* Base Rate Charge

An average daily base load will be determined separately for residential and small commercial customers. The average daily base load will remain the same for the WNA December - April billing months. WNA will be billed for 5 billing periods.

An Average Monthly Base Load (AMBL) for residential or small commercial customers will be calculated by using total Mcf for two month non-heat usage (August/September) divided by total number of residential or small commercial customers billed for the two month period.

### AMBL = MCF / NUMBER OF CUSTOMER

To calculate the Average Daily Base Load (ADBL), divide the Average Monthly Base Load by the average number of days in the two-month non-heat billing cycle.

#### ADBL = AMBL / AVERAGE # DAYS

PATE OF ISSUE	July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn	R. Jennings	TITLE	President
	Name of Officer		
Issued by author	rity of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.		DATED	

FOR	All S	Servi	ce Are	as	
P.S.C. NO.			9		
Origi	nal		SHEET	NO.	37
CANCELLING	P.S.C.	NO.	_	-	
		-	SHEET	NO.	

### CLASSIFICATION OF SERVICE

#### RATE SCHEDULES

### WEATHER NORMALIZATION ADJUSTMENT CLAUSE APPLICABLE TO GENERAL SERVICE RATE SCHEDULE

Base Load (BL) is determined by multiplying the Average Daily Base Load per residential or small commercial customer by the number of days in the billing cycle times the number of residential or small commercial customers in the billing cycle.

#### BL = ADBL \* # DAYS IN BILLING CYLCE \* # CUSTOMERS IN BILLING CYCLE

The heat load is then determined by subtracting the residential or small commercial customer's base load from the total Mcf billed in the billing cycle.

#### HL = MCF BILLED IN CYCLE - BL

A Heating Degree Factor (HDF) is then determined by dividing the Normal Degree-Days (NDD) for the billing cycle by the Actual Degree-Days (ADD) in the billing cycle.

#### HDF = NDD / ADD

The Weather Normalization Adjustment Consumption (WNAC) is computed by multiplying the Heating Degree Factor times the Heat Load and adding the Base Load to that number.

#### WNAC = HDF \* HL + BL

The Weather Normalization Adjustment Factor is then calculated by dividing the WNA Consumption by the total Mcf billed in the cycle.

### WNAF = WNAC / MCF

The WNAF will be recomputed monthly basd on company averages. If the WNAF is less than 1.0, the customer's billed amount will be less than the actual amount would have been. If the WNAF is greater than 1.0 the customer's billed amount will be more than the actual amount would have been. The customer's bill is calculated by multiplying the actual Mcf usage by the WNAF times the base rate charge as set forth on PSC No. 9, Sheet No. 2 of this tariff.

DATE OF ISSUE July 2, 1999	DATE EFFECTIVE	August 1, 1999
ISSUED BY Glenn R. Jennings	TITLE	President
Name of Officer		
Issued by authority of an Order of	the Public Service	Commission of KY in
CASE NO.	DATED	

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #1-9

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A statement that customer notice has been given in compliance with subsections (3) and (4) of this section with a copy of the notice.

# Response:

The Notice is attached. Please refer to Delta's Notice and Statement, pages 3-4.

### **NOTICE**

Notice is hereby given that Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. seeks approval by the Public Service Commission, Frankfort, Kentucky, of an adjustment of rates to become effective on and after August 1, 1999. The present rates charged in all territories served by Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. are as follows:

# **PRESENT RATES**

	Base Rate	+ <u>GCR</u>	=	Total Rate
General Service				
Monthly Customer Charge				
Residential	\$ 8.00		\$	8.00
Small Commercial	\$ 18.36		\$	18.36
All Others	\$ 25.00		\$	25.00
.1 - 200 Mcf	\$ 2.7212	\$3.7706	\$	6.4918 per Mcf
200.1 - 1,000 Mcf	\$ 2.5000	\$3.7706	\$	6.2706 per Mcf
1,000.1 - 5,000 Mcf	\$ 2.1000	\$3.7706	\$	5.8706 per Mcf
$5,000.1 - 10,000 \mathrm{Mcf}$	\$ 1.5000	\$3.7706	\$	5.2706 per Mcf
Over 10,000 Mcf	\$ 1.1000	\$3.7706	\$	4.8706 per Mcf
Interruptible				
Monthly Customer Charge	\$200.00		\$:	200.00
.1 - 1,000  Mcf	\$ 1.7000	\$3.7706	\$	5.4706 per Mcf
1,000.1 - 5,000 Mcf	\$ 1.3000	\$3.7706	\$	5.0706 per Mcf
5,000.1 – 10,000 Mcf	\$ .9000	\$3.7706	\$	4.6706 per Mcf
Over 10,000 Mcf	\$ .5000	\$3.7706	\$	4.2706 per Mcf

The proposed rates to be charged in all territories served by Delta Natural Gas Company Inc. are as follows:

### PROPOSED RATES

	Bas	se Rate	+	<u>GCR</u>	=	Total Rate
General Service						
Monthly Customer Charge						
Residential	\$	8.00			\$	8.00
Small Commercial	\$ 1	7.00			\$	17.00
All Others	\$ 5	50.00			\$	50.00
.1 - 200 Mcf	\$	3.4787		\$3.7706	\$	7.2493 per Mcf
200.1 - 1,000 Mcf	\$	1.8500		\$3.7706	\$	5.6206 per Mcf
1,000.1 - 5,000 Mcf	\$	1.4500		\$3.7706	\$	5.2206 per Mcf
5,000.1 – 10,000 Mcf	\$	1.0500		\$3.7706	\$	4.8206 per Mcf
•	\$	.8500		\$3.7706	\$	4.6206 per Mcf

Interruptible

Monthly Customer Charge	\$2	50.00		\$2	50.00
.1 - 1,000  Mcf	\$	1.6000	\$3.7706	\$	5.3706 per Mcf
1,000.1 - 5,000 Mcf	\$	1.2000	\$3.7706	\$	4.9706 per Mcf
5,001.1 – 10,000 Mcf	\$	.8000	\$3.7706	\$	4.5706 per Mcf
Over 10,000 Mcf	\$	.6000	\$3.7706	\$	4.3706 per Mcf

Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. proposes the following new tariffs: Weather Normalization Adjustment Clause Applicable to General Service Rate Schedule and Experimental Alternative Ratemaking Mechanism.

In addition, Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. proposes changes to the text of the following tariffs: 1) General Service and Interruptible Rates, 2) Transportation of Gas for Others Off System Utilization – Terms and Conditions, 3) Standby Service Rate Schedule – Rates, 4) Rules and Regulations – Applicability, Company's Rules and Regulations, Rules and Regulations May Be Amended, Customer's Liability, Deposits, Monthly Bills, and Customer's Equipment and Installation. Copies of the proposed tariffs containing text changes may be obtained by contacting John F. Hall, Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc., at the address and telephone number shown below.

The foregoing rates reflect a proposed increase in revenues of approximately 6.76% to Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. The estimated amount of increase/(decrease) per customer class is as follows: Residential GS: \$1,954,816, 9.85%; Small Commercial GS: \$418,957, 7.85%; Large Commercial and Industrial GS: \$242,480, 2.79%; Interruptible: \$(105,352), (4.81)%.

The average monthly bill for each customer class to which the proposed rates will apply will increase/(decrease) approximately as follows:

GS:

Residential	\$	4.92 or	9.8%
Small Commercial	\$	8.56 or	8.3%
Large Commercial & Industrial	\$1:	56.05 or	13.6%
On-System Transportation	\$1:	56.05 or 3	31.5%

Interruptible

Industrial	\$(222.60) or (1.5)%
On-System Transportation	\$(222.60) or (5.4)%

The rates contained in this notice are the rates proposed by Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. However, the Public Service Commission may order rates to be charged that differ from these proposed rates. Such action may result in rates for consumers other than the rates included in this notice.

Notice is further given that any corporation, association, body politic or person with a substantial interest in the matter may request leave to intervene by motion within 30 days after notice of the proposed rate changes is given. The motion shall be submitted to the Public Service Commission, 730 Schenkel Lane, P O Box 615, Frankfort,

Kentucky 40602, and shall set forth the grounds for the request, including the status and interest of the party. Any person who has been granted intervention may obtain copies of the rate application and testimony by contacting John F. Hall, Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc., at the address and telephone number shown below. A copy of the application and testimony shall be available for public inspection at the office of Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. or the Public Service Commission at the addresses and telephone numbers shown below.

Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. 3617 Lexington Road Winchester, KY 40391

606-744-6171

Public Service Commission 730 Schenkel Lane P O Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602 502-564-3940

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #2

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

Written notice of intent to file a rate application at least four (4) weeks prior to filing the application. Notice shall state what type of test period will be used.

# Response:

See attached.



# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

3617 Lexington Road Winchester, Kentucky 40391-9797

> Phone: 606-744-6171 Fax: 606-744-3623

April 29, 1999

RECEIVED

Ms. Helen Helton Executive Director Public Service Commission P O Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

APR 2 9 1999

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Dear Ms. Helton:

Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. (Delta) hereby notifies the Commission pursuant to 807 KAR 5:011 Section 8(1) and 5:001 Section 10(2) of its intention to file an application for a general adjustment in rates, using a historical test period, no sooner than four weeks following your receipt of this notice.

Delta filed an experimental alternative ratemaking mechanism tariff on February 5, 1999 (Case No. 99-046) and as of this date, April 29, 1999, there is only a proposed procedural schedule and no assurance of an Order forthcoming by which Delta's rates can be set at an appropriate level for the next heating season. Certainly, Delta would prefer not to expend the time and money necessary to put on a costly rate case, however, Delta must pursue a general adjustment of its rates to assure that its rates may be set at a fair, just and reasonable level for the next winter season.

Sincerely,

John F. Hall

Vice President – Finance, Secretary & Treasurer

John J. Hall

copy: Attorney General – Utility Intervention and Rate Division

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #3

# <u>Description of Filing Requirement:</u>

Notice to customers shall include the following information:

- a) Amount of the change requested in both \$ amounts and % changes...:
- b) The present and proposed rates for each customer class...;
- c) The effect upon the average bill for each customer class...;
- d) Local exchange companies shall include the effect upon the average...;
- e) Statement that the rates are only proposed...;
- f) Statement that any person ... may request to intervene;
- g) Statement that any person granted intervention may obtain copies of...;
- h) Statement that any person may examine the rate application...;
- i) The commission may grant the utility...permission to use an abbreviated form.

### Response:

See the copy of customer notice in Volume 1, Section 9 for detail.

12

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #4-a

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

Sewer utilities shall give the required typewritten notice by mail.

# Response:

Not applicable.

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #4-b

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

Applicants with twenty (20) or fewer customers affected by the proposed general rate adjustment shall mail the required typewritten notice to each customer.

# Response:

Not applicable.

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #4-c

### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

Manner of notification: applicants with more than twenty (20) customers affected by the proposed general rate adjustment shall give the required notice by one of the following methods:

- 1) Typewritten notice mailed to all customers...
- 2) Publishing the notice in a trade publication or newsletter which is mailed to all customers...
- 3) Publishing the notice once a week for three (3) consecutive weeks in a prominent manner in a newspaper ... the first publication to be made within seven (7) days of the filing of the application with the Commission.

### Response:

Delta has undertaken to comply with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10, (4), (c), by delivering to newspapers of general circulation in its service area, a copy of the notice as shown in Volume 1, Section 9, for publication once a week for three consecutive weeks in a prominent manner, the first of said publications to be made within (7) days of the filing of the application.

15

Notes\_

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #4-d

### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

If the notice is published, an affidavit from the publisher verifying the notice was published including the dates of the publication with an attached copy of the published notice, shall be filed with the commission no later than forty-five (45) days of the filed date of the application.

### Response:

Delta will comply with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10, (4), (d) by providing the affidavits within forty-five (45) days of the filed date of the application.



# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #4-e

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

If the notice is mailed, a written statement signed by the utility's chief officer in charge of Kentucky operations verifying the notice was mailed.

# Response:

Not applicable.

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #4-f

### <u>Description of Filing Requirement:</u>

All utilities...shall post a sample copy of the required notification at their place of business no later than the date on which the application is filed which shall remain posted until the Commission has finally determined the utility's rates.

### Response:

Delta will comply with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10, (4)(f) by posting the notice as shown in Volume 1, Section 9, at its places of business on July 2, 1999, and they will remain posted until the Commission has finally determined the utility's rates.

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #5

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

Notice of hearing scheduled by the Commission upon application ... shall be advertised by the utility by newspaper publication in the areas that will be affected...

### Response:

Delta will comply with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 10, (b) by publishing the notice of hearing in the newspapers of the areas affected.

Notes.	•
CE III MANAGAMA Jan.	
Commission of the Commission o	
CONTRACTOR CONTRACTOR	
	A contract to the second secon
SCOPANIARY :	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
GOO TOO TOO TOO	the second of th
Manual addition in the second	en en en en en en en en en en en en en e
Commission and Commission	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
er or more than the second	
COST annual costs of the	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Cr 42 had turdaments on	
• • •	And the second of the second o
Community of a state	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
COMMONDAL V V	
With the sales of	
- manuel .	
Cancer Co	
The state of the s	
CONTRACTOR OF THE STATE OF THE	
	* Company of the Comp
Millio della	· ne
। <b>८४४ क</b> श्रम्भ प्रदार	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
RETTS CHAPTER IN THE STATE OF	
GROCIANIC TO 12TH	
COMMUNICATION AND TO A	
PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY OF TH	

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-a

### Description of Filing Requirement:

A complete description and quantified explanation for all proposed adjustments with proper support for any proposed changes in price or activity levels, and any other factors which may affect the adjustment.

### Response:

Please refer to Volume 1, Section 25 and to the Testimony of John F. Hall, Volume 2, Section 31 (2).

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-c

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

If the utility has gross annual revenues less than \$1,000,000, the prepared testimony of each witness the utility proposes to use to support its application.

### Response:

Not applicable.

21

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-d

# Description of Filing Requirement:

A statement estimating the effect that the new rates will have upon the revenues of the utility including, at minimum, the total amount of revenues resulting from the increase or decrease and the % of increase or decrease.

### Response:

The proposed rates will increase revenues approximately \$2,511,797 or 6.80%.

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-e

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

The effect upon the average bill for each customer class to which the proposed rate change will apply.

# Response:

The average monthly bill for each customer class to which the proposed rates will apply will increase/(decrease) approximately as follows:

GS:

Residential	\$ 4.92 or 9.8 %
Small Commercial	\$ 8.56 or 8.3%
Large Commercial & Industrial	\$ 156.05 or 13.6%
On-System Transportation	\$ 156.05 or 31.5%

# Interruptible:

Industrial	\$(222.60) or (1.5)%
On-System Transportation	\$(222.60) or ( 5.4)%

Notes			AAV Viida paga Ail Militariya gayaya ka sayayaya ka		
		n Allen a		gas membershapi ya semiri da eseri s	v ogs
		andin transcent at an in a second of the sec	erma di merci i cadinidata <u>i comprenditation della compre</u>		Pro WP .
					æ.
	giddinicana secondolishining, secondolish 14 'z sessec	The same of the sa	ornalisas e-sa bili dessagar - Sal'hijdas sassana	The second secon	٠.
		MCS (ONE) MICHIGAN CANTENNAMINANIAN (MICHIGAN)	et in 'n trein, stat trouen maartenseering na	Control of the Contro	and the control of
	2	THE STATE OF THE S		A CONTRACTOR OF THE STATE OF TH	· · · · · ·
		appellister of the control of the co	Andrean Company - NEW 2 and American Company of the	national (in the state of the s	
			CAN'LE TRANSPORTER PROPERTY OF THE STATE OF	REPORT LAND BY WHITE IN	• •
	7	andie 1.45 Suprimer Statement Grant Co.	Y COMMON AND ADMINISTRATION OF THE PARTY	errendenmentalen (t. 1. d. de dengeld talah dengen	<b>x</b>
					And the second s
		under proportion des la companya del la companya de		merenen i Kaligaji jahan dikanggan majer da	May register or to
	Appendix and the second				
			A STATE OF THE STA		
		AND THE RESIDENCE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPE	- Particularies (1997)		to the walk of the second
		and the second s			a se propriedo
	70/10			A. CAST TOTAL COMMISSION AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AN	
			At many many and of Fig. Many , and		MTM SMERTER TO
		annigative objects, blistop, grib veloken, entreppepisie	LANGER, W. C., Co., S of Michigan Control of Manager Control of Manage	THE SELECTION OF THE SE	

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-f

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

If the utility is a local exchange company, the effect upon the average bill for each customer class for the proposed rate change in basic local service.

# Response:

Not applicable.

Notes						
·						
			and the second of the second o			
			minute and the second s			_
	•		NAME OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER OF THE OWNER O			
			and the second s			
		•				
					49	
•	<del></del>		······································			
				MARKET OF THE STATE OF THE STAT		
			t de la companya de l			
						·
	And the second s					

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-g

# **Description of Filing Requirement:**

An analysis of customers' bills in such detail that revenues from the present and proposed rates can be readily determined for each customer class.

### Response:

See attached.

# Delta Naural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176

crease in Revenue	under Proposed Revision of Rates	(Based on the adjusted sales for the	12-mos. ended December 31, 1998)
Calculated Increase in Revenue	under Proposed Re	(Based on the adjust	12-mos. ended Dece

Customer Charges	first 200 Mcf /mo.	next 800 Mcf /mo.	next 4000 Mcf /mo.	next 5000 Mcf /mo.	over 10000 Mcf /mo.	Calculated Billings at Base Rates	Correction Factor - (Calculated /Actual)	otal After Application of Correction Factor
Customer	first 200	next 800	next 4000	next 5000	over 10000	Calculated Billings at Ba	rrection Factor - (Calculated	After Application of Correctic

Temperature Normalization Adjustmen first 200 Mcf /mo next 800 Mcf /mo next 4000 Mcf /mo next 5000 Mcf /mo over 10000 Mcf /mo	Year-End Customers Adjustmen Customer Charges first 200 Mcf /mo next 800 Mcf /mo next 4000 Mcf /mo over 10000 Mcf /mo
---	---

Total Adjusted Billings at Base Rates GCR at Current Rates Total Adjusted Billings
--

Proposed Increase In Revenue

	Calculated Revenue @ Proposed Rates	\$ 3,082,688 7,452,489 \$ 10,535,177	1,302,762	6,632 226,032	\$ 12,064,813 9,734,907 \$ 21,799,720 \$ 1,954,816
	Proposed Rates	\$ 8.00 \$ 8.00 \$ 3.4787 \$ 1.8500 \$ 1.0500 \$ 0.8500	\$ 3.4787	\$ 8.00	\$ 3.7706
GENERAL SERVICE - RESIDENTIAL	Calculated Revenue @ Present Rates	2,688 3,681 2,369 7,472	1,019,080	6,632 176,812	997 1,907 1,904
AL SERVICE	Calcu Rev ent @ Pr	2 5,829,681 00 00 5 8,912,369 5 8,912,369	<del>)</del>	15	\$ 10,109,997 6 9,734,907 \$ 19,844,904
GENER	Present Rates	\$ 8.00 \$ 2.00 \$ 2.7212 \$ 2.5000 \$ 1.5000 \$ 1.00055	\$ 2.7212	\$ 8.00 \$ 2.7212	\$ 3.7706
	Billing Determinants	2,142,320	374,497	829 64,976	2,581,793 2,581,793

# Delta Naural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176

Calculated Increase In Revenue	under Proposed Revision of Rates	(Based on the adjusted sales for the	12-mos. ended December 31, 1998)
Calculated	under Prop	(Based on the	12-mos. end

Temperature Normalization Adjustment first 200 Mcf /mo. next 800 Mcf /mo. next 4000 Mcf /mo. next 5000 Mcf /mo. over 10000 Mcf /mo. Vear-End Customers Adjustment Customer Charges first 200 Mcf /mo. next 800 Mcf /mo.	next 5000 Mcf /mo. over 10000 Mcf /mo.
---	---

Fotal Adjusted Billings at Base Rates GCR at Current Rates Total Adjusted Billings
--

Proposed Increase In Revenue

GENERAL SER	GENERAL SERVICE - SMALL COMMERCIAL	IMERCIAL	Calculated
Present Rates	Calculated Revenue @ Present Rates	Proposed Rates	Revenue @ Proposed Rates
per Cust. \$ 18.36	\$ 907,296	per Cust. \$ 17.00	\$ 840,089
\$ 2.7212	1,458,133	\$ 3.4787	1,864,034
	37,438	\$ 1.8500	27,704 4 135
			<u>}</u>
656660	\$ 2,408,856	0.99959	\$ 2,735,962
	\$ 2,409,837		\$ 2,737,076
\$ 2.7212	245,961	•	314,429
\$ 2.5000	6,315	\$ 1.8500	4,673
\$ 2.1000	1,010	\$ 1.4500	869
\$ 18.36	4,186		3,876
\$ 2.7212	94,350	\$ 3.4787	120,614
\$ 2.5000	2,422	\$ 1.8500	1,793
\$ 2.1000	388	\$ 1.4500	268
	\$ 2,764,469	\$ 27706	\$ 3,183,426
907.5	\$ 5,339,370	9	\$ 5,758,327
			\$ 418,957 7.85%

# Delta Naural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176

# GENERAL SERVICE - LARGE COMMERCIAL & INDUSTRIAL

Calculated Revenue @ Proposed Rates	\$ 532,200	2,372,856 691,291 493,687 136,967	\$ 4,351,406 \$ 4,351,094	303,199 74,178 37,397 8,317 6,866	100 5,154 (735) (352) 43	\$ 4,785,260 4,137,819 \$ 8,923,079 \$ 242,481 2.79%
Proposed Rates	## Der Cust. ### 50.00 ### Per Mcf	\$ 3.4787 \$ 1.8500 \$ 1.4500 \$ 1.0500	-	\$ 3.4787 \$ 1.8500 \$ 1.4500 \$ 1.0500	\$ 50.00 \$ 3.4787 \$ 1.8500 \$ 1.4500	\$ 3.7706
Calculated Revenue @ Present Rates	\$ 266,100	1,856,158 934,178 714,995 195,668	\$ 4,128,092 \$ 4,127,796	237,176 100,240 54,161 11,881 8,885	50 4,032 (993) (510) 61	\$ 4,542,780 4,137,819 \$ 8,680,598
Present Rates	\$ 25.00 per Mcf	\$ 2.7212 \$ 2.5000 \$ 2.1000 \$ 1.5000	-	\$ 2.7212 \$ 2.5000 \$ 2.1000 \$ 1.5000	\$ 25.00 \$ 2.7212 \$ 2.5000 \$ 2.1000 \$ 1.5000	\$ 3.7706
Billing Determinants	10,644 Mcf	682,110 373,671 340,474 130,445	1,673,058	87,159 40,096 25,791 7,921 8,078	2 1,482 (397) (243) 41	1,842,984
Calculated Increase In Revenue under Proposed Revision of Rates (Based on the adjusted sales for the 12-mos. ended December 31, 1998)	Customer Charges	first 200 Mcf /mo. next 800 Mcf /mo. next 4000 Mcf /mo. next 5000 Mcf /mo.	Calculated Billings at Base Rates  Correction Factor - (Calculated /Actual)  Total After Application of Correction Factor	first 200 Mcf /mo.  first 200 Mcf /mo.  next 800 Mcf /mo.  next 4000 Mcf /mo.  next 5000 Mcf /mo.  over 10000 Mcf /mo.	Customer Charges first 200 Mcf /mo. next 800 Mcf /mo. next 5000 Mcf /mo. over 10000 Mcf /mo.	Total Adjusted Billings at Base Rates GCR at Current Rates Total Adjusted Billings Proposed Increase In Revenue

# Delta Naural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176

TRIAL Calculated Revenue	Proposed @ Proposed Rates Rates	per Cust. 250.00 \$ 131,750 per Mcf.	1.6000 659,334 1.2000 936,947 0.8000 142,638	<del>√</del> •	\$ 1,907,791 1.6000 6,740 1.2000 1,464	\$ 1,915,995 3.7706 170,574 \$ 2,086,569	\$ (105,353) 4 81%
INTERRUPTIBLE SERVICE - COMMERCIAL & INDUSTRIAL Calculated Percente	l	· <del>ω</del>	<del>••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••</del>	· <del>()</del>	φ φ	↔	
Calculated Comme	Present @ Present Rates Rates	per Cust. 200.00 \$ 105,400	1.7000 700,543 1.3000 1,015,026 0.9000 160,468	₩ (	\$ 2,012,600 1.7000 7,161 1.3000 1,586	\$ 2,021,347 3.7706 170,574 \$ 2,191,922	
INTERRUPTIB			<b>↔ ↔</b>	· <del>· ·</del>	4,213 \$ 1,220 \$	€÷	
	Billing Determinants	Cust. 52 Mcf	412,084 780,789 178,298	1,1	Factor	1,436,748 45,238	
Calculated Increase in Revenue	under Proposed Revision of Kates (Based on the adjusted sales for the 12-mos. ended December 31, 1998)	Customer Charges	first 1000 Mcf /mo. next 4000 Mcf /mo.	over 10000 Mc/mo. Calculated Billings at Base Rates Correction Factor - (Calculated /Actual)	Total After Application of Correction Temperature Normalization Adjustment first 1000 Mcf /mo. next 4000 Mcf /mo.	Total Adjusted Billings at Base Rates GCR at Current Rates Total Adjusted Billings	Proposed Increase In Revenue

Notes					
			AND THE RESIDENCE OF THE PARTY	•	
		**************************************			
				· · · ·	
	——————————————————————————————————————				,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
	To the second se				
			 	Manual Control of the	
		·	 ·····		
		an district	 		
	in parameter and the control of the		 Walter Commence of the Commenc		
And the second s					
					<del></del>
		and a second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second			
•					

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-h

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A summary of the utility's determination of its revenue requirement based on return on net investment rate base, return on capitalization, interest coverage, debt service coverage, or operating ratio, with supporting schedules.

#### Response:

See attached.

#### Table of Contents:

Cost of Service
Summary of Revenues at Present Rates
Cost of Gas
Operations and Maintenance Expense
Depreciation Expense
Taxes Other Than Income Taxes
Rate Base and Return
Computation of State and Federal Income Taxes
Overall Cost of Capital

## Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Cost of Service

## Test Period Ended 12/31/98

Schedule 1

#### Line No.

1	Cost of Gas	Schedule 3	16,618,201
2	Operations & Maintenance Expense	Schedule 4	8,778,037
3	Depreciation Expense	Schedule 5	3,550,142
4	Taxes Other Than Income Taxes	Schedule 6	1,185,638
5	Return	Schedule 7	7,085,868
6	Income Tax	Schedule 8	2,587,228
7	Total Cost of Service		39,805,114
8	Revenues at Present Rates	Schedule 2	37,293,317
9	Revenue Deficiency		2,511,797

1,817,276 1,404,111

12,286

1,436,748

5,433

1,431,315

1,391,510

39,805

1,804,990

49,423

1,755,567

1,391,510

1,391,510

45,238

5,433

39,805

745,594

1,842,984 5,107,666

882 101,684

636,935

4,369,047

(49,423) (49,423) (49,423)

756,019 1,722,481 4,418,470

966,462

553,669

2,142,320

1,673,058

1,097,390

882

130,046

966,462 706,596

38,998 169,044

2,581,793 682,889

64,976

374,497

2,142,320 553,669

35,826

93,394

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

Case No. 99-176

Summary of Proposed Rate Increase by Rate Class Based on Adjusted Sales and Transportation for the 12-Months Ended December 31, 1998

	Actual Billed		Current Rates for Full Year and Rate	Net Before Temperature and Year-End	Temperature Normalization	Year-End	Adjusted Billings @ Base	GCR @ Current Charges	Adjusted Billings @ Current Rates	Proposed Increase in Revenue	Percentage Increase
	Kevenue	GCK Kevenues	Switching	Adjustinents	Adjustinent	Custoliteis	Coupe				
Revenue								\$ 3.7706			
General Service	18 296 074	(9 431,520)	42.919	8.907,473	1,019,080	183,444	10,109,997	9,7	19,844,904	1,954,816	9.85%
Commercial-Small	4,845,419	(2,446,952)	11,370	2,409,837	253,286	101,346	2,764,469	2,574,901	5,339,370	418,957	7.85%
Lo. Commercial & Industrial											
Retail Sales	6,944,686	(4,208,243)	17,227	2,753,670	337,794	2,640	3,094,104	4,137,820	7,231,924		
Transportation	1,469,977		(95,851)	1,374,126	74,550		1,448,676		1,448,676		
Total La Com & Ind	8.414.662	(4,208,243)	(78,623)	4,127,796	412,344	2,640	4,542,780	4,137,820	8,680,600	242,481	2.79%
Total General Service	31,556,155	(16,086,716)	(24,334)	15,445,105	1,684,711	287,430	17,417,245	16,447,628	33,864,874	2,616,254	7.73%
Interruptible Service									1		
Retail Sales	254,214	(173,321)		80,893	8,747		89,640	170,573	290,213		
Transportation	1,931,707			1,931,707			1,931,707		1,901,707		
Total Interruptible Service	2,185,922	(173,321)		2,012,600	8,747		2,021,347	170,573	2,191,920	(105,353)	-4.81%
O contracte	511,666		104,167	615,833		16,689	632,522		632,522		
Off-System Transportation	451,990			451,990			451,990		451,990		
Total Sales and Transportation	34.705.733	(16,260,037)	79,833	18,525,529	1,693,458	304,119	20,523,106	16,618,200	37,141,306	2,510,901	6.76%
Miscellaneous Service Revenues	152,009			152,009			152,009		152,009		
Total Gas Operating Revenue	34,857,742	(16,260,037)	79,833	18,677,538	1,693,458	304,119	20,675,115	16,618,200	37,293,316	2,510,901	6.73%
₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩ ₩											

## MCE

Transportation

Total Interruptible Service	Special Contracts Off-System Transportation
Total	Special Con Off-System

Total Sales and Transportation

1,404,111		1,404,111			1,404,111
9,009,463		9,009,463	642,367	113,970	9,765,801
	Summa	Summary of Proposed Increase by Rate Classes	crease by Rate	Classes	
		Walker Exhibit 6 - Page 1	t 6 - Page 1		

#### O & M Adjustments Test Year End 12/31/98

Line No.				
1	Adjustments to Payroll			116,199
2	Accounts Disallowed in Case No. 97-066			(142,711)
3	Remove Canada Mtn			(121,120)
5	Rate Case Expense		145,000	29,000
6	Customer Deposits	6%	594,863	35,692
7	Medical Adj-Stop Loss			77,561
8	New Customers Added			54,498
9	Total O & M Adjustments			50,119
10	O & M Per Books			8,727,918
11	O & M Adjusted			8,778,037

Payroll Adjustments
Test Year End 12/31/98

#### **Payroll Adjustment**

#### Line No.

3	Adjustment to Payroll	\$ 116,199
2	Actual Payroll	 5,893,686
1	Annualized Payroll	\$ 6,009,885

Depreciation Adjustment Test Year End 12/31/98

#### Line No.

1	Depreciated Expense	3,550,142
2	Per Books	3,570,354
3	Adjustment	(20,212)

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. DEPRECIATION TEST YEAR ENDED 12/31/98

LINE NUMBER	ACCT NO	DESCRIPTION	DELTA 12/31/98	DEPR RATE	DEPR
1	301	ORGANIZATION	53,151	0.0%	0
2	302	FRANCHISE & CONSENT	1,786	0.0%	0
3		SUB TOTAL	54,937	_	0
4		PRODUCTION			
5	304	LAND & RIGHTS	35,377	0.0%	0
6	305	STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS	60,604	2.2%	1,333
7	325	RIGHT OF WAYS	75,975	3.0%	2,279
8	327	COMP STAT STRUCTURES	42,950	3.0%	1,289
9	331	WELL EQUIPMENT	13,392	0.0%	0
10	332	FIELD LINES	1,835,883	4.0%	73,435
11	333	COMPRESSOR STAT EQUIPMENT	800,454	4.5%	36,020
12	334	MEAS & REG STATIONS	82,734	4.0% _	3,309
13		SUB TOTAL	2,947,369		117,665
14		STORAGE & PROCESSING			
15	35001	STORAGE LAND	14,142	0.0%	0
16	35002	STORAGE RIGHT OF WAY	129,425	0.0%	0
17	35005	GAS RIGHTS WELL	46,895	0.0%	0
18	35006	GAS RIGHTS STOR	171,665	5.0%	8,583
19	351	STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS	69,487	3.0%	2,085
20	352	STORAGE WELLS	226,147	4.5%	10,177
21	35201	STORAGE RIGHTS	860,396	4.5%	38,718
22	35202	STORAGE RESERVOIRS	1,881,731	4.5%	84,678
23	35203	NONRECOVERABLE NAT GAS	294,307	4.5%	13,244
24	353	STORAGE LINES	5,013,487	4.5%	225,607
25	354	STORAGE COMP STAT EQUIP	1,134,726	4.5%	51,063
26	355	STORAGE MEAS & REG EQUIP	353,185	3.0%	10,596
27	356	PURIFICATION EQUIPMENT	320,225	4.5%	14,410
28	357	STORAGE OTHER EQUIPMENT	47,209	10.0%	4,721
29		SUB TOTAL	10,563,027	_	463,882
30		TRANSMISSION			
31	3651	LAND & RIGHTS	43,284	0.0%	0
32	3652	RIGHTS OF WAY	428,208	0.0%	0
33	3653	LAND RIGHTS CVPL	163,626	2.5%	4,091
34	366	STRUCTURES & IMPROVMENTS	145,444	3.0%	4,363
35	367	TRANSMISSION MAINS	20,968,472	2.5%	524,212
36	367	CANADA MTN TRANSM MAINS	42,858	2.5%	1,071

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. DEPRECIATION TEST YEAR ENDED 12/31/98

LINE NUMBER	ACCT NO	DESCRIPTION	DELTA 12/31/98	DEPR RATE	DEPR
1	368	COMPRESSOR STAT EQUIPMENT	1,276,289	4.5%	57,433
2	369	MEAS & REG STAT EQUIPMENT	1,078,811	3.0%	32,364
3	371	OTHER EQUIP	437,893	10.0%	43,789
4		SUB TOTAL	24,584,885	_	667,323
5		DISTRIBUTION			
6	374	LAND & RIGHTS	248,478	0.0%	0
7	375	STRUCTURES & IMPROVMENTS	103,373	3.0%	3,101
8	376	DISTRIBUTION MAINS	46,498,998	2.5%	1,162,475
9	378	MEAS & REG STAT - GENERAL	965,592	3.0%	28,968
10	379	MEAS & REG STAT - CITY GATE	390,893	3.0%	11,727
11	380	SERVICES	7,634,653	2.5%	190,866
12	381	METERS	5,454,418	3.0%	163,633
13	382	METER & REG INSTALLATION	2,365,154	3.0%	70,955
14	383	HOUSE REG	2,190,578	3.0%	65,717
15	385	INDUSTRIAL METER SETS	1,202,371	3.0%	36,071
16	387	OTHER EQUIP	0	3.0%	0
17		SUB TOTAL	67,054,508	_	1,733,513
18		GENERAL			
19	389	LAND & RIGHTS	845,317	0.0%	0
20	390	STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS	2,882,604	2.2%	63,417
21	391	OFFICE FURN & EQUIP-FULLY DEPR	7,590	0.0%	0
22	391	OFFICE FURN & EQUIP	620,768	10.0%	62,077
23	392	AUTOS & TRUCKS-FULLY DEPR	91,032	0.0%	0
24	392	AUTOS & TRUCKS	2,753,343	15.0%	413,001
25	393	STORES EQUIPMENT-FULLY DEPR	41,199	0.0%	0
26	393	STORES EQUIPMENT	1,267	10.0%	127
27	394	TOOLS & WORK EQUIP-FULLY DEPR	17,029	0.0%	.0
28	394	TOOLS & WORK EQUIPMENT	547,587	10.0%	54,759
29	39401	COMP NAT GAS STAT-FULLY DEPR	11,435	0.0%	0
30	39401	COMP NAT GAS STAT & EQUIP	410,063	10.0%	41,006
31	395	LABORATORY EQUIPM-FULLY DEPR	109,448	0.0%	0
32	395	LABORATORY EQUIPMENT	30,464	10.0%	3,046
33	396	POWER OPERATED EQUIP-FULLY DEP	330,851	0.0%	0
34	396	POWER OPERATED EQUIPMENT	1,193,913	10.0%	119,391
35	397	COMMUNICATION EQUIP-FULLY DEPR	134,157	0.0%	0
36	397	COMMUNICATION EQUIP	474,510	10.0%	47,451
37	398	MISCELLANEOUS EQUIP-FULLY DEPR	25,802	0.0%	7.640
38 30	398	MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT	76,193	10.0%	7,619
39 40	3991	OTHER TANG EQUIP-FULLY DEPR	140,191	0.0%	0 42 503
40	3991	OTHER TANG EQUIP	425,027	10.0%	42,503

# DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC. DEPRECIATION TEST YEAR ENDED 12/31/98

LINE NUMBER	ACCT NO	DESCRIPTION	DELTA 12/31/98	DEPR RATE	DEPR
1	3992	COMPUTER SOFTWARE-FULLY DEPR	231,491	0.0%	0
2	3992	COMPUTER SOFTWARE	1,328,475	20.0%	265,695
3	3993	COMPUTER HARDWARE-FULLY DEPR	235,918	0.0%	0
4	3993	COMPUTER HARDWARE	1,588,126	20.0%	317,625
5		SUB TOTAL	14,553,800	_	1,437,717
. 6		TOTAL A/C 101	119,758,526	_	4,420,100
7	121	TRAILERS	18,592	0.0%	0
8	TOTAL	A/C 101 & 121	119,777,118	_	4,420,100
9			LESS:		
10			CANADA MTN		463,710
11			TRANSPORTAT	N EQUIP	413,001
12			POWER OPER E	EQUIPMT	119,391
13					996,102
14			ADD:		
15			TRANEX	_	126,144
16			SUBTOTAL	_	3,550,142
17			PER BOOKS	_	3,570,354
18			ADJUSTMENT	=	(20,212)

Payroll Tax Adjustment Test Year End 12/31/98

#### Payroll Tax Adjustment

Line No.		
1	Direct Total Payroll for 12 Months Ended 12/31/98	6,251,888
2	Payroll Taxes (A/C #1.408.03)	480,841
3	Payroll Taxes Percent of Payroll	7.69%
4	Payroll Increase	116,199
5	Payroll Tax Increase	8,937
6	Remove Canada Mtn Property Taxes	(47,147)
7	Total Adjustment to Taxes Other than Income Taxes	(38,210)
8	Taxes Other than Income Taxes @ 12/31/98	1,223,848
9	Taxes Other than Income Taxes Adjusted	1,185,638

Rate Base and Return Test Year End 12/31/98

#### Rate Base:

Ł	11	1e	N	$\sim$

1	Property			114,965,626
2	Less Reserve for Depreciation		_	(35,230,946)
3	Net Plant		_	79,734,680
4	Working Capital			1,097,255
5	Prepayments			106,884
6	Materials and Supplies, at Cost			451,812
7	Gas in Storage, at Cost			265,579
8	Accumulated Provision for Deferred Income Taxes			(8,436,725)
9	Unamortized Debt	3,650,173	85.17%	3,108,925
10	Advances for Construction			(220,060)
11	Depreciation Adjustment		-	(20,212)
12	Total Rate Base		=	76,088,138
13	Return @ 9.3127%		=	7,085,868

#### Interest Coverage Test Year End 12/31/98

#### Line No.

1	Times Interest Earned	Present	Proposed
2	Net Income	2,450,830	3,971,849
3	Interest on Debt	3,114,019	3,114,019
4	Operating Income	5,564,849	7,085,868
5	Income Taxes	1,596,449	2,587,228
6	Total	7,161,298	9,673,096
7	Times Interest Earned		
8	After Taxes	1.79	2.28
. 9	Before Taxes	2.30	3.11

Delta Natural Gas Company Inc. Income Tax Adjustment Test Year End 12/31/98

Line No.		
1	INCOME TAX ADJUSTMENT	
2	Net Income Books	1,705,196
3	Income Tax Books	973,775
4	Taxable Income/books	2,678,971
5	LESS ADJUSTMENTS	
6	Rev & Gas Costs	2,435,574
7	Oper Exp	1,067,265
8	Adjusted Income Before Taxes	4,047,280
9	Adjusted Income Tax at 39.445%	1,596,450
		070 775
10	Income Tax Books	973,775
11	Adjustment	622,675
12	Adjusted Income Taxes @ 12/31/98	1,596,450
13	Income Taxes on Revenue Deficiency	990,778
14	Total Income Taxes	2,587,228

#### Computation of Income Taxes Test Year End 12/31/98

•		
Ina	· No	
. 11 (5	INU	

1	After Tax Return	7,085,868
2	Interest Deduction	3,114,019
3	Equity Portion of Return	3,971,849
4	Application of Tax Rate to Equity Return 39.445	% 1,566,696
5	Tax Expansion Factor	1.6514
6	Total Income Tax Liability	2,587,228

#### Delta Natural Gas Company Inc. Composite Income Tax

Composite Income Tax Test Year End 12/31/98

#### Line No.

1	Computation of Composite Federal and Kentucky Income Tax Rates

2	Assume Pre-tax Income of		\$	100.000
3	State Income Rate of	8.250%		8.250%
4	Taxable Income for Federal Income Tax Computa	tion	_\$_	91.750
5	Federal Income Tax at	34.000%	\$	31.195
6	Total State and Federal Income Taxes		_\$_	39.445
7	Therefore, the Composite Rate is:			
8	Federal			31.195%
9	State			8.250%
10	Total			39.445%

Case No. 99- 176 Adjusted Capitalization as of December 31, 1998

Component of Capitalization	Capitalization Per Books 12/31/98	alization rr Books 12/31/98	Adjustment For Subsidiarles	Adjustment Capitalization For Canada As Mountain Adjusted	Capitalization As Adjusted	Ratio	Adjustment to Reflect 43.5% Equity	Adjustment to Capitalization Reflect 43.5% As Equity Adjusted	Ratio
Common Equity	\$ 28,351,812	812 \$	(1,280,279) \$	(4,204,007) \$ 22,867,526	22,867,526	29.80%	10,509,355	10,509,355 \$ 33,376,881	43.50%
Long-Tem Debt	54,207,845	845		(8,037,940) \$ 46,169,905	46,169,905	60.17%	(9,008,680)	37,161,225	48.43%
Short-Term Debt	9,030,000	000		(1,338,969) \$ 7,691,031	7,691,031	10.02%	(1,500,675)	6,190,356	8.07%
	\$ 91,589,657	\$ 259	11	(1,280,279) \$ (13,580,916) \$ 76,728,462	76,728,462	100.00%	٠	\$ 76,728,462	100.00%
Adjustment for Subsidiaries	(1,280,279)	(52.2)							
Adjustment for Canada Mountain	(13,580,916)	,916)			<del></del>				
Adjusted Total Capitalization	\$ 76,728,462	462 —			-				

Interest Costs Adjustment Test Year Ended 12/31/98

#### **Interest Costs Adjustment**

Line No.		AMOUNT	RATE	I	NTEREST
1	Long Term Debt	\$ 37,161,228	7.4786%	\$	2,779,121
2	Short Term Debt	\$ 6,190,353	5.4100%	\$	334,898
3				\$	3,114,019
4					
5	Interest per Books			\$	4,509,474
6	Adjustment Required	•		\$	(1,395,455)

# **Delta Natural Gas Company Inc.**Fixed Long-Term Debt Rate

Test Year Ended 12/31/98

#### FIXED L/T DEBT

Line No.		RATE	AMOUNT	INTEREST
1	Debentures	6.6250%	12,973,000	859,461
2	Debentures	7.1500%	25,000,000	1,787,500
3	Debentures	8.3000%	15,000,000	1,245,000
4	Storage	0.0000%	1,234,845	-
5	Unamort Debt Expense		·	162,000
6	Total		54,207,845	4,053,961
				7.4786%

Notes		
		,
	The second secon	
	The state of the s	

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-i

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

A reconciliation of the rate base and capital used to determine its revenue requirement.

#### Response:

See attached.

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Reconciliation of Delta Capital Account and Delta Adjusted Rate Base December 31, 1998

Delta Capital per Balance Sheet (1)	\$76,728,462
Net Adjustments per Balance Sheet (1)	(640,324)
Adjusted Capital per Balance Sheet (1)	<u>\$76,088,138</u>
Adjusted Rate Base (2)	\$76,088,138

- (1)
- See filing requirement 7(a). See Schedule 7 of F.R. 6(h). (2)

Notes	
<u> </u>	

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-j

#### Description of Filing Requirement:

A current chart of accounts if more detailed than the Uniform System of Accounts prescribed by the Commission.

#### Response:

See attached.

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

#### GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

- 1-106-010 FIXED ASSET CLEARING
- 1-107-010 CONST WORK IN PROGRESS CONTROL
- 1-107-020 CONST WORK IN PROGRESS-MAR CLEARING
- 1-108-010 PROV FOR DEPR PLANT IN SERVICE
- 1-108-020 RET WORK IN PROGRESS
- 1-114-000 GAS PLANT ACQUISITION ADJ.
- 1-115-000 PROV. FOR AMORT ACQ ADJ.
- 1-117-000 CUSHION GAS
- 1-121-000 NON UTILITY PROPERTY
- 1-122-000 PROV FOR DEPR NON UTIL PROP
- 1-123-000 INVESTMENT IN OTHERS
- 1-123-020 INVESTMENT IN DELTA RESOURCES
- 1-123-030 INVESTMENT IN DELGASCO
- 1-123-040 INVESTMENT IN DELTRAN
- 1-123-050 INVESTMENT IN ENPRO
- 1-123-060 INVESTMENT IN TRANEX
- 1-128-000 LIFE INSURANCE SURRENDER VALUE
- 1-130-000 CLEAR MANUAL CKS A/P SYSTEM
- 1-131-010 CASH OWINGSVILLE
- 1-131-020 CASH BEREA
- 1-131-030 CASH NICHOLASVILLE
- 1-131-040 CASH WILMORE
- 1-131-050 CASH STANTON
- 1-131-060 CASH LONDON
- 1-131-070 CASH WILLIAMSBURG
- 1-131-080 CASH BARBOURVILLE
- 1-131-090 CASH PINEVILLE
- 1-131-100 CASH MIDDLESBORO
- 1-131-110 CASH CORBIN
- 1-131-120 CASH MANCHESTER
- 1-131-200 CASH WINCHESTER
- 1-131-210 CASH BANK ONE
- 1-131-220 CASH EFT BEREA NATIONAL
- 1-135-010 WORKING FUNDS OWINGSVILLE
- 1-135-020 WORKING FUNDS BEREA
- 1-135-030 WORKING FUNDS NICHOLASVILLE
- 1-135-040 WORKING FUNDS WILMORE
- 1-135-050 WORKING FUNDS STANTON
- 1-135-060 WORKING FUNDS LONDON
- 1-135-070 WORKING FUNDS WILLIAMSBURG
- 1-135-080 WORKING FUNDS BARBOURVILLE

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

L LEDGER NUMBER AND	

- 1-135-090 WORKING FUNDS PINEVILLE
- 1-135-100 WORKING FUNDS MIDDLESBORO
- 1-135-110 WORKING FUNDS CORBIN
- 1-135-120 WORKING FUNDS MANCHESTER
- 1-135-200 WORKING FUNDS WINCHESTER
- 1-135-210 WORKING FUNDS MEDICAL
- 1-135-300 WORKING FUNDS CORBIN WAREHOUSE
- 1-141-000 NOTES RECEIVABLE OFFICER
- 1-141-010 NOTES RECVBL DUE IN 1YR OFFSET
- 1-141-020 NOTES RECEIVABLE DUE IN 1 YEAR
- 1-141-030 NOTES RECEIVABLE OTHER
- 1-142-000 CUSTOMER ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-010 MISC ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE-BRANCHES
- 1-142-020 RECEIVABLE FROM ENERGY ASSIST AGENCY BEREA
- 1-142-030 RECEIVABLE FROM ENERGY ASSISTANCE AGENCY
- 1-142-040 EREX-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-050 WISER TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-060 GAS FLO-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-070 CENTRAN-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-080 ATLANTIC-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABL
- 1-142-090 TENNECO-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-100 DEL PET-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-110 AOG TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-120 WHITE-TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-130 PXT TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-140 AKS TRANSP ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-142-150 V M & M MINING-ACCTS RECEIVABL
- 1-143-000 OTHER ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE
- 1-143-010 O'VILLE W/H ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-143-050 STANTON W/H ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-143-070 WBURG W/H ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-143-080 BVILLE W/H ACCT RECEIVABLE
- 1-144-000 PROVISION FOR UNCOLLECTIBLES
- 1-146-000 INTERCOMPANY CLEARING ACCOUNT
- 1-146-020 RECEIVABLE DELTA RESOURCES
- 1-146-030 RECEIVABLE FROM DELGASCO
- 1-146-040 RECEIVABLE FROM DELTRAN
- 1-146-050 RECEIVABLE FROM ENPRO
- 1-146-060 RECEIVABLE FROM TRANEX
- 1-151-000 FUEL STOCK PROPANE
- 1-154-000 INVENTORY

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

#### GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

- 1-154-010 INVENTORY COMPUTERIZED
- 11-154-020 INVENTORY SURPLUS PROVISION
- 1-164-000 STORAGE GAS PIONEER
- 1-164-010 STORAGE GAS TENNECO
- 1-164-020 STORAGE GAS COLUMBIA
- 11-164-030 STORAGE GAS CANADA MT
- 1-165-000 PREPAYMENTS
- 1-165-010 PREPAYMENT ORCOM
- 1-165-020 PREPAID PENSION COST
- 1-174-010 SYSTEM CASH VS ACTUAL
- l1-174-020 SYSTEM MDSE VS ACTUAL
- 1-181-010 UNAMORT DEBT EXP DEB 07-01-96
- 1-181-020 UNAMORT DEBT EXP DEB 04-01-07
- 1-181-030 UNAMORT DEBT EXP DEB 10-01-23
- 1-181-040 UNAMORT DEBT EXP DEB 04-30-11
- 1-181-050 UNAMORT DEBT EXP DUE 07-19-26
- 1-181-060 UNAMORT DEBT EXP DUE 04-01-18
- 1-184-010 A/P MAR CLEARING
- 1-184-020 INA INSURANCE CLEARING
- 1-184-030 TRANSP EQUIP OPER & MNT COST
- 1-184-040 NON OWNED VEHICLE EXPENSE
- 1-184-050 TRANSPORTATION EXPENSE CLEARED
- 1-184-060 MEDICAL CLEARING
- 1-184-070 PROVIDENT INSURANCE CLEARING
- 1-184-080 WORK EQUIPMENT OPER & MNT COST
- 1-184-090 WORK EQUIPMENT EXPENSE CLEARED
- 1-184-100 A/P CIS CLEARING
- 1-186-010 UNAMORTIZED MGNT AUDIT EXPENSE
- 1-186-020 UNAMORTIZED RATE CASE EXPENSE #97-066
- 1-186-030 UNRECOVERED CANADA MOUNTAIN EXPENSES
- 1-186-040 UNAMORTIZED RATE CASE EXPENSE
- 1-186-050 AMORTIZED RATE CASE EXPENSE #97-066
- 1-186-060 AMORTIZED MANAGEMENT AUDIT EXPENSE
- 1-186-070 UNAMORTIZED RATE CASE EXPENSE #99-176
- 1-191-000 UNRECOVERED PURCHASED GAS COST
- 1-191-010 UNRECOVERED TAKE OR PAY COST
- 1-192-000 ACTUAL ADJUSTMENT GAS COSTS
- 1-192-010 ACTUAL ADJMT TAKE OR PAY COST
- 1-193-000 BALANCE ADJUSTMENT GAS COSTS
- 1-193-010 BALANCE ADJMT TAKE OR PAY COST
- 1-201-000 COMMON STOCK ISSUED \$1 PAR

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

#### GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

- 1-207-000 PREMIUMS ON COMMON STOCK
- 1-212-000 INSTALLMENTS ON STOCK
- 1-214-000 CAPITAL STOCK EXPENSE
- 1-216-000 RETAINED EARNINGS
- 1-221-030 DEBENTURES 6.625% DUE 10-01-23
- 1-221-040 DEBENTURES 9.000% DUE 04-30-11
- 1-221-050 DEBENTURES 8,300% DUE 07-19-26
- 1-221-060 DEBENTURES 7.150% DUE 04-01-18
- 1-224-010 LEASE ARRANGEMENT IBM
- 1-224-020 PROMISSORY NOTE--CANADA MOUNTAIN (FERRIN)
- 1-224-030 PROMISSORY NOTE--OWINGSVILLE LAND-NEW (BYRO
- 1-224-040 PROMISSORY NOTE--OVILLE OFFICE & LAND-OLD-BY
- 1-226-010 UNAMORTIZED DISCOUNT ON FERRIN PROMISSORY
- 1-230-010 LONG TERM ONE YEAR OFFSET
- 1-230-020 LONG TERM DUE IN ONE YEAR
- 1-231-000 NOTES PAYABLE
- 1-232-010 ACCOUNTS PAYABLE GENERAL
- 1-232-020 ACCOUNTS PAYABLE CUSTOMERS
- 1-232-060 ACCOUNTS PAYABLE GAS PURCHASES
- 1-232-070 CONTRACTOR'S RETAINAGE PAYABLE
- 1-232-080 WINTERCARE PAYABLES
- 1-232-090 ACCOUNTS PAYABLE FAITHFUL ESCR
- 1-235-000 CUSTOMER SERVICE DEPOSITS
- 1-236-010 TAXES ACCRUED FEDERAL INCOME
- 1-236-020 TAXES ACCRUED STATE INCOME
- 1-236-030 TAXES ACCRUED SALES
- 1-236-040 TAXES ACCRUED PAYROLL
- 1-236-050 TAXES ACCRUED PROPERTY
- 1-236-060 TAXES ACCRUED SEVERANCE
- 1-236-070 TAXES ACCRUED EST INCOME TAXES
- 1-236-080 TAXES ACCRUED SCHOOL
- 1-236-090 TAXES ACCRUED FRANCHISE
- 1-237-010 INTEREST ACCRUED DEB 9.500%
- 1-237-020 INTEREST ACCRUED DEB 8.3% DUE YR 2026
- 1-237-030 INTEREST ACCRUED DEB 6.625%
- 1-237-040 INTEREST ACCRUED DEB 9.000%
- 1-237-050 INTEREST ACCRUED S-T NOTES
- 1-237-060 INTEREST ACCRUED CUST DEPOSITS
- 1-237-070 INTEREST ACCRUED DEB 7.15% DUE YR 2018
- 1-241-000 PAYROLL TAXES WITHHELD
- 1-242-010 ACCRUED NET PAYROLL

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

1-282-080 - DEF INC TAX AMORT FERRIN PROM NOTE

1-282-090 - DEF INC TAX NET UNBILLED REV 1-282-100 - DEF INC TAX DEBT EXPENSE 1-282-110 - DEF INC TAX BAD DEBT RESERVE 1-282-120 - DEF INC TAX STORAGE GAS 1-283-010 - DEF TAX - REGULATORY INC TAX 1-283-020 - DEF TAX - REGULATORY ITC

1-300-000 - CANADA MOUNTAIN 1-301-000 - ORGANIZATION

1-302-000 - FRANCHISE & CONSENTS

1-242-020 - EMPLOYEE CHRISTMAS SAVINGS
1-242-030 - SAVINGS IN LIEU OF STOCK
1-242-040 - ADJUSTMENT NET PAY
1-242-050 - MISCELLANEOUS SAVINGS
1-242-060 - UNITED WAY DEDUCTION
1-242-070 - 401K SAVINGS PLAN
1-242-080 - STOCK REINVESTMENT PLAN
1-242-090 - EMPLOYEE LOAN DEDUCTION
1-243-000 - ACCRUED VACATION/ANNUAL LEAVE
1-244-010 - ACCOUNTING SERVICES
1-244-020 - MEDICAL - SELF INSURED
1-244-030 - PENSION PREMIUMS
1-244-040 - WORKMAN'S COMPENSATION PREMIUM
1-244-050 - GENERAL LIABILITY PREMIUM
1-244-060 - OTHER - SELF INSURED
1-252-000 - ADVANCES FOR CONSTRUCTION
1-252-010 - PROMISSORY NOTES-EXT AGMNT
1-253-000 - REFUNDS DUE CUSTOMERS
1-254-010 - REGULTORY INCOME TAX RATE
1-254-020 - REGULATORY - ITC
1-254-030 - AMORTIZE REGULATORY INCOME TAX
1-255-000 - DEFERRED INVESTMENT TAX CREDIT
1-263-000 - DEFERRED COMPENSATION
1-265-000 - UNAMORTIZED PENSION EXPENSE
1-282-010 - DEF INC TAX ACCEL DEPR
1-282-020 - DEF INC TAX PENSION PLAN
1-282-030 - DEF INC TAX STOCK PLAN
1-282-040 - DEF INC TAX CUST DEP INC.
1-282-050 - ALTERNATIVE MINIMUM TAXES
1-282-060 - DEF INC TAX ANNUAL LEAVE
1-282-070 - CONSTRUCTION CONTRIBUTIONS

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

		DESCRIPTION

- 1-304-000 MFG PRODUCTION LAND
- 1-305-000 MFG PRODUCTION STRUCTURE
- 1-319-000 MFG GAS MIXING EQUIPMENT
- 1-325-000 GATHERING LAND & RIGHTS
- 1-327-000 GATHERING COMP STAT STRUCTURES
- 1-331-000 NATURAL GAS WELL EQUIPMENT
- 1-332-000 GATHERING LINES
- 1-333-000 GATHERING COMP STAT EQUIPMENT
- 1-334-000 GATHR MEAS & REGLTR STAT EQUIP
- 1-350-010 STORAGE LAND
- 1-350-020 STORAGE RIGHT OF WAY
- 1-350-050 GAS RIGHTS WELLS
- 1-350-060 GAS RIGHTS STORAGE
- 1-351-000 STORAGE STURCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS
- 1-352-000 STORAGE WELLS
- 1-352-010 STORAGE RIGHTS
- 1-352-020 STORAGE RESERVOIRS
- 1-352-030 NONRECOVERABLE NATURAL GAS
- 1-353-000 STORAGE LINES
- 1-354-000 STORAGE COMPRESSOR STATION EQUIPMENT
- 1-355-000 STORAGE MEASURING & REGULATING EQUIPMENT
- 1-356-000 PURIFICATION EQUIPMENT
- 1-357-000 STORAGE OTHER EQUIPMENT
- 1-365-010 TRAN LAND & LAND RIGHTS
- 1-365-020 TRAN RIGHTS OF WAY
- 1-365-030 LAND RIGHTS DEPRECIABLE
- 1-366-000 TRAN STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS
- 1-367-000 TRANSMISSION MAINS
- 1-367-010 TRANSMISSION MAINS CANADA MTN
- 1-368-000 TRANSM COMPRESSOR STAT EQUIP
- 1-369-000 TRANSMISSION MEAS & REG EQUIP
- 1-371-000 TRANSMISSION OTHER EQUIPMENT
- 1-374-000 DISTRIBUTION RIGHT OF WAYS
- 1-374-010 DISTRIBUTION LAND
- 1-375-000 DIST STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS
- 1-376-000 DISTRIBUTION MAINS
- 1-378-000 DIST GENERAL REG STATIONS
- 1-379-000 DIST CITY GATE REG STATIONS
- 1-380-000 DISTRIBUTION SERVICES
- 1-381-000 DISTRIBUTION METERS
- 1-382-000 DIST METER & REG INSTALLATION

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

#### GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

- 1-383-000 DIST REGULATORS
- 1-385-000 DIST INDUSTRIAL METER SET
- 1-387-000 DISTRIBUTION OTHER EQUIPMENT
- 1-389-000 GEN LAND & LAND RIGHTS
- 1-390-000 GEN STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS
- 1-391-000 OFFICE FURNITURE & EQUIPMENT
- 1-392-000 TRANSPORTATION EQUIPMENT
- 1-393-000 STORES EQUIPMENT
- 1-394-000 TOOLS, SHOP & GARAGE EQUIP.
- 1-394-010 COMPRESSED NAT GAS STAT& EQUIP
- 1-395-000 LABORATORY EQUIPMENT
- 1-396-000 POWER OPERATED EQUIPMENT
- 1-397-000 COMMUNICATION EQUIPMENT
- 1-398-000 MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT
- 1-399-010 MAPPING COSTS
- 1-399-020 COMPUTER SOFTWARE
- 1-399-030 COMPUTER HARDWARE
- 1-399-090 CONTINGENCIES
- 1-403-000 DEPRECIATION EXPENSE
- 1-408-010 LICENSE & PRIVILEGE FEES
- 1-408-020 PROPERTY TAXES
- 1-408-030 PAYROLL TAXES
- 1-409-010 CURRENT FED INC TAX
- 1-409-020 CURRENT STATE INC TAX
- 1-409-070 ESTIMATED INTERIM INCOME TAXES
- 1-409-080 INCOME TAXES NON-REGULATED
- 1-410-000 DEFERRED INCOME TAXES
- 1-410-010 AMORT OF REGULATORY LIABILITY
- 1-411-000 INVESTMENT TAX CREDIT NET
- 1-412-000 REVENUES FROM GAS PLANT LEASED TO OTHERS
- 1-415-010 LABOR SERVICE REVENUE
- 1-415-020 MERCHANDISING REVENUE
- 1-415-030 SALES TAX COMMISSION
- 1-416-010 LABOR SERVICE EXPENSE
- 1-416-020 MERCHANDISING EXPENSE
- 1-418-010 NET EARNINGS OF SUBSIDIARY
- 1-419-000 INTEREST & DIVIDEND INCOME
- 1-421-000 MISC NON OPERATING INCOME
- 1-426-020 LIFE INSURANCE CO. BENEFICIARY
- 1-427-000 INTEREST ON LONG TERM DEBT
- 1-428-000 AMORT OF DEBT EXPENSES

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

L LEDGER NUM		

- 1-431-010 INTEREST ON CUSTOMER DEPOSITS
- 1-431-020 INTEREST ON SHORT-TERM DEBT
- 1-480-010 GS RATE SALES RESIDENTIAL
- 1-480-020 GS RATE SALES OTHER COMMERCIAL
- 1-480-030 GS RATE SALES INDUSTRIAL
- 1-480-040 GS RATE SALES SMALL COMMERCIAL
- 1-480-050 UNMETERED GAS LIGHT REVENUE
- 1-481-020 INTERRUPTIBLE RATE COMMERCIAL
- 1-481-030 INTERRUPTIBLE RATE INDUSTRIAL
- 1-485-000 UNBILLED REVENUE
- 1-488-010 COLLECTION REVENUE
- 1-488-020 RECONNECT REVENUE
- 1-488-030 METER TEST REVENUE
- 11-488-040 BAD CHECK REVENUE
- 1-489-010 TRANSPORTED GAS COST
- 1-489-020 OFF SYSTEM TRANSP REVENUE
- 1-489-030 DISPLACEMENT REVENUE
- 1-489-040 ON SYSTEM TRANSP REVENUE
- 1-489-050 STANDBY AND/OR GAS CHARGES
- 1-497-000 Suspense
- 1-600-000 WORK IN PROGRESS TO IN SERVICE
- 1-625-000 GATHERING RIGHTS OF WAY
- 1-625-400 GATHERING RIGHTS OF WAY
- 1-630-010 MAPPING COSTS
- 1-630-020 COMPUTER SOFTWARE
- 1-630-030 COMPUTER HARDWARE
- 1-650-020 STORAGE RIGHTS OF WAY
- 1-665-010 TRANSM LAND & LAND RIGHTS
- 1-665-020 TRANSMISSION RIGHTS OF WAY
- 1-671-000 TELEMETERING EQUIPMENT
- 1-674-000 LAND AND LAND RIGHTS DIST.
- 1-689-000 LAND AND LAND RIGHTS GEN.
- 1-690-000 STRUCTURES AND IMPROVEMENTS 1-691-000 - OFFICE FURNITURE & EQUIPMENT
- 1-692-000 TRANSPORTATION EQUIPMENT
- 1-693-000 STORES EQUIPMENT
- 1-694-000 TOOLS, SHOP & GARAGE EQUIPMENT
- 1-694-010 COMPRESSED NAT GAS STAT& EQUIP
- 1-695-000 LABORATORY EQUIPMENT
- 1-696-000 POWER OPERATED EQUIPMENT
- 1-697-000 COMMUNICATION EQUIPMENT

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

#### GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

- 1-698-000 MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT
- 1-753-010 WELLS & GATHERING PAYROLL
- 1-753-020 WELLS & GATHERING MISC
- 1-754-010 COMPRESSOR STATION PAYROLL
- 1-754-020 COMPRESSOR STATION MISC.
- 1-764-010 MNT WELLS & GATHERING PAYROLL
- 1-764-020 MNT WELLS & GATHERING OTHER
- 1-765-010 MNT COMPRESSOR STATION PAYROLL
- 1-765-020 MNT COMPRESSOR STATION OTHER
- 1-777-777 MIRROR POND SUSPENSE
- 1-803-000 PURCHASED GAS
- 1-816-010 CM WELLS EXPENSES PAYROLL
- 1-816-020 CM WELLS EXPENSES MISC
- 1-818-010 CM COMPRESSOR STATION EXPENSES PAYROLL
- 1-818-020 CM COMPRESSOR STATION EXPENSES MISC
- 1-821-000 CM PURIFICATION OF NATURAL GAS
- 1-824-010 CM OTHER UNDERGROUND STORAGE EXPENSES PAYR
- 1-824-020 CM OTHER UNDERGROUND STORAGE EXPENSES MISC
- 1-825-000 CM STORAGE WELL ROYALTIES/RENTS
- 1-831-010 CM MAINTENANCE STRUCT & IMPROVEMENTS PAYRO
- 1-831-020 CM MAINTENANCE STRUCTURES & IMPROVEMENTS M
- 1-831-030 CM RIGHT OF WAY CLEARING
- 1-832-010 CM MAINT OF RESERVOIRS AND WELLS PAYROLL
- 1-832-020 CM MAINTENANCE OF RESERVOIRS AND WELLS MIS
- 1-833-010 CM MAINTENANCE OF LINES PAYROLL
- 1-833-020 CM MAINTENANCE OF LINES MISC
- 1-834-010 CM MAINT OF COMPRESSOR STAT EQUIP PAYROLL
- 1-834-020 CM MAINTENANCE OF COMPRESSOR STAT EQUIP MI
- 1-835-010 CM MAINT OF MEAS & REG STAT EQUIP PAYROLL
- 1-835-020 CM MAINTENANCE OF MEAS & REG STAT EQUIP MI
- 1-837-010 CM MAINTENANCE OF OTHER EQUIPMENT PAYROLL
- 1-837-020 CM MAINTENANCE OF OTHER EQUIPMENT MISC
- 1-856-000 RIGHT OF WAY CLEARING
- 1-871-000 TELEMETRY COSTS
- 1-880-010 OPERATIONS OFFICE TELEPHONE
- 1-880-020 OPERATIONS OFFICE UTILITIES
- 1-880-030 OPERATIONS OFFICE MISC.
- 1-880-040 FEES TRAINING SCHOOLS
- 1-880-050 UNIFORMS
- 1-880-060 WELDING SUPPLIES
- 1-881-010 RENT OPERATING OFFICES

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

#### GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION

1-881-020 - RENT LAND & LAND RIGHTS

1-886-000 - MNT STRUCTURES TRANS & DIST.

1-887-010 - MNT TRANS & DIST MAINS PAYROLL

1-887-020 - MNT TRANS & DIST MAINS OTHER

1-888-888 - MIRROR POND SUSPENSE

1-889-000 - MNT REG STATION TRANS & DIST.

1-893-010 - MNT OF METERS & REG PAYROLL

1-893-020 - MNT OF METERS & REG OTHER

1-894-010 - MNT OF OTHER EQUIPMENT PAYROLL

1-894-020 - MNT OF OTHER EQUIPMENT OTHER

1-898-010 - MNT - TRANSP EQUIP EXPENSE-PAYROLL

1-898-020 - MNT - POWER OPR EQUIP EXPENSE-PAYROLL

1-900-010 - TRANS & DIST, PAYROLL

1-900-020 - OPR TRANSPORTATION EXPENSES

1-900-030 - SMALL TOOLS & WORK EQUIPMENT

1-903-010 - CASHERING PAYROLL

1-903-020 - CUSTOMER COLLECTIONS & RECORDS

1-904-000 - UNCOLLECTIBLE ACCOUNTS

1-913-000 - ADVERTISING

1-920-010 - ADMINISTRATIVE PAYROLL

1-920-020 - ADM TRANSPORTATION EXPENSES

1-921-010 - ADM TELEPHONE

1-921-030 - BOOKS & SUBSCRIPTIONS

1-921-040 - COMPANY FORMS

1-921-050 - SMALL SUPPLY ITEMS

1-921-060 - MISCELLANEOUS OTHER ITEMS

1-921-070 - EMPLOYEE MEMBERSHIPS

1-921-080 - SAFETY LITERATURE & EDUCATION

1-921-090 - ENGR & DRAFTING SUPPLIES

1-921-100 - ADM UTILITIES

1-921-110 - INVENTORY - DIFFERENCE

1-921-210 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS PRES & CEO

1-921-220 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS OFFICERS

1-921-230 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS OPER & CONST

1-921-240 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS ADM&CUST SER

1-921-250 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS PUB AFFAIRS

1-921-260 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS FINANCE

1-921-270 - TRAVEL ETC CO BUS TREASURY

1-921-280 - TRAVEL ETC CO-BUS CUST SERVICE

1-921-290 - CO. BUS. MEALS & ENTERTAINMENT

1-922-000 - EXPENSES TRANSFERRED

Report: F:\DATA\ORCOM\PUBLIC\NEWBAS\IMPREPRT\CHARTAC.IMR

1-932-010 - MNT COMMUNICATION EQUIPMENT

1-932-050 - MAINTENANCE COMPUTER EQUIPMENT

1-932-020 - MNT OFFICE EQUIPMENT 1-932-030 - MNT GENERAL STRUCTURES

GENERAL LEDGER NUMBER AND DESCRIPTION	
1-922-010 - EXPENSES TRANSFERRED (CANADA MOUNTAIN)	
1-923-010 - OUTSIDE SERVICES LEGAL	
1-923-020 - OUTSIDE SERVICES ACCOUNTING	
1-923-030 - OUTSIDE SERVICES JANITORIAL	
1-923-040 - OUTSIDE SERVICES OTHER	
1-923-050 - OUTSIDE SERVICES COMPUTERS	
1-924-000 - INSURANCE	
1-926-010 - TIME OFF PAYROLL	
1-926-020 - PENSION	
1-926-030 - EMPLOYEE 401K PLAN	
1-926-040 - MEDICAL COVERAGE	
1-926-050 - SALARY CONTINUATION COVERAGE	
1-926-060 - EMPLOYEE STOCK PLAN	
1-926-070 - EMPLOYEE EDUCATION	
1-926-080 - EMPLOYEE RECREATION & SOCIAL	
1-926-090 - HOUSE TRAILERS	
1-928-000 - REGULATORY COMMISSION EXPENSE	
1-930-010 - DIRECTOR FEES & EXPENSES	
1-930-020 - COMPANY MEMBERSHIPS	
1-930-030 - FEES CONVENTIONS & MEETINGS	
1-930-040 - MARKETING	
1-930-050 - COMPANY RELATIONS	
1-930-060 - TRUSTEE, REGISTRAR, AGENT FEES	
1-930-070 - STOCKHOLDERS MEETINGS	
1-930-080 - STOCKHOLDER REPORTS	
1-930-090 - CUSTOMER & PUBLIC INFORMATION	
1-930-100 - PUBLIC & COMMUNITY RELATIONS	
1-930-110 - CONSERVATION PROGRAM	
1-930-120 - LOBBYING EXPENDITURES	
1-930-130 - MISC NON TAX DEDUCTIBLE	

Notes
· ·
·

### Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-k

#### Description of Filing Requirement:

The independent auditor's annual opinion report, with any written communication from the auditors to the utility which indicates the existence of a material weakness in the utility's internal controls.

#### Response:

See Volume 3, Section 34, page 21 of Delta's 1998 Annual Report to Shareholders.

Notes

## Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-I

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

The most recent FERC audit reports.

#### Response:

Not applicable because Delta is not audited by FERC.

Notes
·
·
·

# Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. Case No. 99-176 Historical Test Period Filing Requirements FR #6-m

#### **Description of Filing Requirement:**

The most recent FERC Form 2.

#### Response:

FERC Form 2 for year-ended 12/31/98 is attached.



#### Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

3617 Lexington Road Winchester, Kentucky 40391-9797

> Phone: 606-744-6171 Fax: 606-744-3623

April 29, 1999

Public Service Commission Nancy Collins 730 Schenkel Lane Post Office Box 615 Frankfort, Kentucky 40602

Dear Ms. Collins:

Attached are pages with additional information you requested for the year ending December 31, 1998. If you have further questions regarding this package, please give me a call at 606/744-3247 extension 136.

Sincerely,

Marian Jones Accounting Financial Analyst

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:  ☐ An Original ☐ A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year of Report  Dec 31,
LIST OF SCHEDULES (Natu	ral Gas Company)(Conti	nued)	

### Enter in column (d) the terms "none," "not applicable," or "NA" as appropriate, where no information or amounts have been reported for certain pages. Omit pages where the responses are "none," "not applicable," or "NA"

BALANCE SHEET SUPPORTING SCHEDULES	Line No	Title of Schedule	Reference Page No	Date Revised	Remarks
Taxes Accrued, Prepaid, and Charged During Year   262-263	110	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)
Taxes Accrued, Prepaid, and Charged During Year Miscellaneous Current and Accrued Liabilities Other Deferred Credits Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other Property Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other Directory Comparison of Case of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Advances Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission and Maintenance Expenses State of Case Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission and Maintenance Expenses Revenues from Transportation and Compression of Gas by Others Revenues from Transportation and Compression of Gas by Others Revenues from Transportation and Compression of Gas Plant Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Revenues R			·		
Miscellaneous Current and Accrued Liabilities  Wiscellaneous Current and Accrued Liabilities  Other Deferred Credits  Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other Property  Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other  Other Regulatory Liabilities  INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMUNT STORES ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMUNT SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATED ACCUMUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULATED ACC		· ·		1	
Miscellaneous Credits Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other Property Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other Cher Regulatory Liabilities INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  ACCUMULATE Observation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Transmission and Compression of Gas of Others Case Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Autural Gas System Map Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)		Taxes Accrued, Prepaid, and Charged During Year		1	
1					
Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes-Other Other Regulatory Liabilities  INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  44 Gas Operating Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  50 Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations 131 Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Revenues 132 Other Gas Supply Expenses 133 Other Gas Supply Expenses 134 Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas 135 Other Gas Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  7 Regulatory Commission Expenses 135 Objection, Judged Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services 136 Gas Storage Projects 137 Transmission System Peak Deliveries 138 Auxiliary Peaking Facilities 159 Gas Account-Natural Gas 150 System Map 150 Footnote Reference 150 Gas Storage Projects 151 Footnote Reference 155 Control Text 150 Footnote Reference 155 Footnote Text 150 Footnote Reference 155 Footnote Text 150 Footnote Reference 150 Footnote Referen		+ • · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1	
Additional decided in Technical Services   Comparison of				1 1	
INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES  44 Gas Operating Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  50 Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations Cas Used in Utility Operations Other Gas Revenues Other Gas Supply Expenses Other Gas Supply Expenses Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Repersor (check appropriate box)				1	
44 Gas Operating Revenues Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Results of Gas Revenues Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Results of Utility Operations Read Utility Operations Read Utility Operations Results of Utility Operations Results of Utility Operations Results of Cas Supply Expenses Revenues General Expenses-Gas Results of Cas Supply Expenses Results of Cas Plant R	43	Other Regulatory Liabilities	2/8	1	
Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxillary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Gas Account-Natural Gas Footnote Reference Foot		INCOME ACCOUNT SUPPORTING SCHEDULES			
Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxillary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Gas Account-Natural Gas Footnote Reference Foot	4.4	Our Outside Bourses	300-301		
Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  50 Exchange and Imbalance Transactions 51 Gas Used in Utility Operations 52 Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses 331 531 532 Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses 334 Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  57 Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  60 Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Availlary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)		Gas Operating Revenues  Con of Others Through Cathering Facilities	_	1	
Revenues from Storage Gas of Others Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses Signary Cas Used in Utility Operations Signary		Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities		1	
A8 Other Gas Revenues Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  50 Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations 51 Gas Used in Utility Operations 52 Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others 53 Other Gas Supply Expenses 54 Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas 55 Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant 56 Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  57 Regulatory Commission Expenses 58 Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services 58 Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services 59 Gas Storage Projects 512-513 512-513 514 515 Transmission Lines 514 514 515 Transmission System Peak Deliveries 518 519 Auxiliary Peaking Facilities 519 Gas Account-Natural Gas 520 531 System Map 522 532 Footnote Reference 531 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)				1	
Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses  Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  317-325 328 328 329 328 321 329 324 335 334 335 336 336 337 336 336 337 340  COMMON SECTION  57 63 58 69 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60				1	
Exchange and Imbalance Transactions Gas Used in Utility Operations Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services Gas PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)			1	1	
Gas Used in Utility Operations Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Ocharges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Transmission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  331 332 332 334 334 334 334 334 334 336 337 336 337 337 340 340 360 336-338  COMMON SECTION  340  COMMON SECTION  350-351 354-355 357 357 357 357 357 357 357 357 357	49	Gas Operation and Maintenance Expenses			
Gas Used in Utility Operations   331   332   332   332   332   334   335   334   334   334   334   334   334   334   334   334   335   336   335   336   335   336   335   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   338   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   336   336   338   336   336   338   336   3	50	Exchange and Imbalance Transactions	328	1	
Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others   332   334   334   334   334   334   335   335   335   335   335   335   335   335   335   335   335   335   336-338   360-338   360-388   360-388			331	1	
Other Gas Supply Expenses Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)			332		
Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  Miscellaneous 335 336-338 340  340  350-351 354-355 357  508-509 512-513 512-513 514 518 519 520 531 531 532 531 533 536-338 340  340  340  340  340  340  340  3			334		
Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Gas Plant Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  Sommon Manual Interest 340  340  340  340  340  350-351 354-355 357  635-357  636-359 357  637  638-308 350-351 354-355 357  639 359-351 354-355 357  639 350-351 354-355 357  639 350-351 354-355 357  639 350-351 350-35		Miscellaneous General Expenses-Gas	1	1	
Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  COMMON SECTION 340 350-351 354-355 357  508-509 512-513 512-513 514 519 519 519 520 551 551 551 552			336-338	1	
Charges Accounts  COMMON SECTION  Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  COMMON SECTION 350-351 354-355 357  508-509 508-509 512-513 512-513 514 518 519 519 520 521 551 552		Particulars Concerning Certain Income Deduction and Interest	į		
Regulatory Commission Expenses Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  350-351 354-355 357  508-509 512-513 514 518 519 520 520 520 521 551 552			340		
Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  354-355 357  354-355 357  508-509 512-513 514 518 519 520 520 521 531 535 535 536 535 537  536 537  537  537		COMMON SECTION			
Distribution of Salaries and Wages Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  354-355 357  354-355 357  508-509 512-513 514 518 519 520 520 521 531 535 535 536 535 537  536 537  537  537			350-351	1	-
Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services  GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  Solution of Salahes and Wages  Solution of Solution				<b>\</b>	
GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA  Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  508-509 512-513 514 518 519 519 520 551 552		Distribution of Salaries and Wages	]	1	
Compressor Stations Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  508-509 512-513 514 518 519 520 521 551 552	59	Charges for Outside Professional and Other Consultative Services	007	1	
61 Gas Storage Projects 62 Transmission Lines 63 Transmission System Peak Deliveries 64 Auxiliary Peaking Facilities 65 Gas Account-Natural Gas 66 System Map 67 Footnote Reference 68 Footnote Text 69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  512-513 514 518 519 520 522 551 552		GAS PLANT STATISTICAL DATA			
Gas Storage Projects Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  512-513 514 518 519 520 521 551 552	60	Compressor Stations	508-509	1	
Transmission Lines Transmission System Peak Deliveries Auxiliary Peaking Facilities Gas Account-Natural Gas System Map Footnote Reference Footnote Text Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  514 518 519 520 521 551 552		•	1		
Transmission System Peak Deliveries  Auxiliary Peaking Facilities  Gas Account-Natural Gas  System Map  Footnote Reference Footnote Text  Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  518 519 520 522 551 552			514	j	
64 Auxiliary Peaking Facilities 65 Gas Account-Natural Gas 66 System Map 67 Footnote Reference 68 Footnote Text 69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  519 520 522 551 552					
65 Gas Account-Natural Gas 66 System Map 67 Footnote Reference 68 Footnote Text 69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  520 522 551 552			519		
66 System Map 67 Footnote Reference 68 Footnote Text 69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)  522 551 552		, · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	520		
67 Footnote Reference 68 Footnote Text 69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box) 551 552			1		
68 Footnote Text 552 69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)			1	<b>,</b>	1
69 Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)			552	}	ļ
70		Stockholders' Reports (check appropriate box)	-		
	70	☐ Four copies will be submitted			
71 O No annual report to stockholders is prepared					

Blank Page [Next page is 101]

Name of Respondent	·	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report		
Delta Natural Gas Company,	_   M All Oliginal		(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec. 31, <u>98</u>		
	GENERAL IN					
GENERAL INFORMATION  1 Provide name and title of officer having custody of the general corporate books of account and address of office where the general corporate books are kept and address of office where any other corporate books of account are kept, if different from that where the general corporate books are kept						
	John F. Hall 3617 Lexington Winchester, Ken					
2 Provide the name of the State under the last special law, give reference to such law. If not	aws of which respondent incorporated, state that f	is incorporated and date of in act and give the type of orga	ncorporation If incorpo nization and the date of	rated under a rganized		
	Kentucky					
3 If at any time during the year the property such receiver or trustee took possession, (c) the by receiver or trustee ceased	of respondent was held line authority by which the	by a receiver or trustee, give receivership or trusteeship w	(a) name of receiver or vas created, and (d) date	trustee, (b) date e when possession		
		•				
•						
4 State the classes of utility and other servi	ices furnished by respond	ent during the year in each S	tate in which the respon	ndent operated		
NATURAL GAS DISTRIB	UTOR, STORAGE AN	D TRANSPORTER				
	•					
		·				
		•	;			
5 Have you engaged as the principal accouryour previous year's certified financial statements		ial statements an accountant	who is not the principa	l accountant for		
(1) □ Yes Enter the date when such indepe (2) ♥ No	endent accountant was ini	itially engaged:				

Name of	Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Re	port Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.		☐ An Original☐ A Resubmis	(Mo, Da, Y	77)
	CONTROL	OVER RESPONDENT	T	
1 Report in column (a) the names of all corporations, partnerships, business trusts, and similar organizations that directly, indirectly, or jointly held control (see page 103 for definition of control) over the respondent at the end of the year if control is in a holding company organization, report in a footnote the chain of organization  2 If control is held by trustees, state in a footnote trustes, the names of beneficiaries for whom the trustent and the purpose of the trust  3 In column (b) designate type of control over the organization ultimate control over the respondent Otherwise, rean "I" for indirect, or a "J" for joint control				over the respondent Report controlling company having
Line No	Company Name	Type of Control	State of Incorporation (c)	Percent Voting Stock Owned (d)
1				
2				
3				
4				
5				

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	🖾 An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31, 98
20200 110011111 100 00-2011, 2000	☐ A Resubmission	3 31 33	300 077 30

#### CORPORATIONS CONTROLLED BY RESPONDENT

- 1 Report below the names of all corporations, business trusts, and similar organizations, controlled directly or indirectly by respondent at any time during the year If control ceased prior to end of year, give particulars (details) in a footnote
- 2 If control was by other means than a direct holding of voting rights, state in a footnote the manner in which control was held, naming any intermediaries involved
- 3 If control was held jointly with one or more other interests, state the fact in a footnote and name the other interests
- 4 In column (b) designate type of control of the respondent as "D" for direct, an "I" for indirect, or a "J" for joint control

#### **DEFINITIONS**

- 1 See the Uniform System of Accounts for a definition of control
- 2 Direct control is that which is exercised without interposition of an intermediary
- 3 Indirect control is that which is exercised by the interposition of an intermediary that exercises direct control
- 4 Joint control is that in which neither interest can effectively control or direct action without the consent of the other, as where the voting control is equally divided between two holders, or each party holds a veto power over the other. Joint control may exist by mutual agreement or understanding between two or more parties who together have control within the meaning of the definition of control in the Uniform System of Accounts, regardless of the relative voting rights of each party

Line No	Name of Company Controlled	Type of Control	Kind of Business	Percent Voting Stock Owned (d)	Footnote Reference (e)
1	Delta Resoures, Inc.	Direct	Gas Broker	100%	
2	Delgasco, Inc.	11	Gas Broker	100%	
3	Deltran, Inc.	11	Transporter	100%	
4 :	Enpro, Inc.	11	Producer	100%	
5	Tranex Corp., Inc.	11	Transporter	100%	

Blank Page [Next page is 107]

Name of Respondent	This Report Is	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Co., Inc.	k An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr)	Dec 31, 1998
	☐ A Resubmission	3/31/99	Dec 31,

#### SECURITY HOLDERS AND VOTING POWERS

- 1 Give the names and addresses of the 10 security holders of the respondent who, at the date of the latest closing of the stock book or compilation of list of stockholders of the respondent, prior to the end of the year, had the highest voting powers in the respondent, and state the number of votes that each could cast on that date if a meeting were held. If any such holder held in trust, give in a footnote the known particulars of the trust (whether voting trust, etc.), duration of trust, and principal holders of beneficiary interests in the trust If the company did not close the stock book or did not compile a list of stockholders within one year prior to the end of the year, or if since it compiled the previous list of stockholders, some other class of security has become vested with voting rights, then show such 10 security holders as of the close of the year. Arrange the names of the security holders in the order of voting power, commencing with the highest Show in column (a) the titles of officers and directors included in such list of 10 security holders
- 2 If any security other than stock carries voting rights, explain in a supplemental statement how such security became vested with voting

- rights and give other important details concerning the voting rights of such security State whether voting rights are actual or contingent; if contingent, describe the contingency
- 3 If any class or issue of security has any special privileges in the election of directors, trustees or managers, or in the determination of corporate action by any method, explain briefly in a footnote
- 4 Furnish details concerning any options, warrants, or rights outstanding at the end of the year for others to purchase securities of the respondent or any securities or other assets owned by the respondent, including prices, expiration dates, and other material information relating to exercise of the options, warrants, or rights Specify the amount of such securities or assets any officer, director, associated company, or any of the 10 largest security holders is entitled to purchase. This instruction is inapplicable to convertible securities or to any securities substantially all of which are outstanding in the hands of the general public where the options, warrants, or rights were issued on a prorata basis

1 Give date of the latest closing of the stock book prior to end of year, and, in a footnote, state the purpose of such closing:

November 19, 1998 - Annual Meeting

2 State the total number of votes cast at the latest general meeting prior to the end of year for election of directors of the respondent and number of such votes cast by proxy

Total: 2,134,581 By Proxy: 2,134,581 3 Give the date and place of such meeting: Nov. 19, 1998
Delta Natural Gas Co.,
Inc., 3617 Lexington Rd
Winchester, KY 40391

<u>}</u>	·	VOTING SECURITIES 4 Number of votes as of (date):				
Line No	Name (Title) and Address of Security Holder	Total Votes	Common Stock	Preferred Stock	Other	
	(a)	(b) .	(c)	(d)	(e)	
5	TOTAL votes of all voting securities	2,387,989	2,387,989			
6	TOTAL number of security holders	•				
7	TOTAL votes of security holders listed below	1,763,572	1,763,572			
8 9 10 11 12 13	Cede & Co. % Depository Trust Co. Bowling Green Station P. O. Box 863 New York, NY 10274	1,674,213	1,674,213			
14 15 16 17	Harrison D. Peet (Director) 374 Crescent Ave. Winchester, KY 40391	18,156	18,156			

(see attached sheet)

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Repor
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original  A Resubmission	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3–31–99	Dec. 31,98

#### IMPORTANT CHANGES DURING THE YEAR

Give details concerning the matters indicated below Make the statements explicit and precise, and number them in accordance with the inquiries. Answer each inquiry Enter "none" or "not applicable" where applicable. If the answer is given elsewhere in the report, refer to the schedule in which it appears.

- 1 Changes in and important additions to franchise rights: Describe the actual consideration and state from whom the franchise rights were acquired If the franchise rights were acquired without the payment of consideration, state that fact
- 2 Acquisition of ownership in other companies by reorganization, merger, or consolidation with other companies: Give names of companies involved, particulars concerning the transactions, name of the Commission authorizing the transaction, and reference to Commission authorization
- 3 Purchase or sale of an operating unit or system: Briefly describe the property, and the related transactions, and cite Commission authorization, if any was required Give date journal entries called for by Uniform System of Accounts were submitted to the Commission
- 4 Important leaseholds (other than leaseholds for natural gas lands) that have been acquired or given, assigned or surrendered: Give effective dates, lengths of terms, names of parties, rents, and other conditions. State name of Commission authorizing lease and give reference to such authorization.
- 5 Important extension or reduction of transmission or distribution system: State territory added or relinquished and date operations began or ceased and cite Commission authorization, if any was required State also the approximate number of customers added or lost and approximate annual revenues of each class of service

Each natural gas company must also state major new continuing sources of gas made available to it from purchases, development, purchase contract or otherwise, giving location and approximate total gas volumes available, period of contracts, and other parties to any such arrangements, etc

- 6 Obligations incurred or assumed by respondent as guarantor for the performance by another of any agreement or obligation, including ordinary commercial paper maturing on demand or not later than one year after date of issue: State on behalf of whom the obligation was assumed and amount of the obligation Cite Commission authorization if any was required
- 7 Changes in articles of incorporation or amendments to charter: Explain the nature and purpose of such changes or amendments
- 8 State the estimated annual effect and nature of any important wage scale changes during the year
- 9 State briefly the status of any materially important legal proceedings pending at the end of the year, and the results of any such proceedings culminated during the year
- 10 Describe briefly any materially important transactions of the respondent not disclosed elsewhere in this report in which an officer, director, security holder, voting trustee, associated company or known associate of any of these persons was a party or in which any such person had a material interest
- 11 Estimated increase or decrease in annual revenues caused by important rate changes: State effective date and approximate amount of increase or decrease for each revenue classification State the number of customers affected

	•
•.•	

NOTHING TO REPORT

Arthur E. Walker, Jr. (Director) P. O. Box 308 Mt. Sterling, KY 40353	13,530
Virgil E. Scott (Director) 213 Ivy Lane Winchester, KY 40391	12,542
John D. Harrison (Director) 1106 Maple Street Stanton, KY 40380	11,012
William S. Stewart P. O. Box 980 Pineville, KY 40977	10,000
Jane Hylton Green (Director) 103 Windridge Drive Winchester, KY 40391	7,194
Glenn R. Jennings (Director) 9 Fairway Drive Berea, KY 40403	6,616
Roger A. Byron (Director) 112 Court Street Owingsville, KY 40360	5,893
Henry C. Thompson (Director) 304 Beacon Hill Drive Nicholasville, KY 40356	4,416

Blank Page [Next page is 110]

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☑ An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31, 98

No	· ·	Reference	Balance at End	Balance at End
		Page Number	of Current Year (in dollars)	of Previous Year (in dollars)
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(iii dollais)
1	UTILITY PLANT	<del></del>		
2	Utility Plant (101-106, 114)	200-201	119,758,525	106,251,87
3	Construction Work in Progress (107)	200-201	1,382,759	
4	TOTAL Utility Plant (Total of lines 2 and 3)	200-201	121,141,284	114,379,00
5	(Less) Accum Provision for Depr., Amort., Depl. (108, 111, 115)		33,459,760	
6	Net Utility Plant (Total of line 4 less 5)		87,681,524	
7	Nuclear Fuel (120 1 thru 120 4, and 120 6)			
8	(Less) Accum Provision for Amort , of Nuclear Fuel Assemblies (120 5)			
9	Nuclear Fuel (Total of line 7 less 8)			
10	Net Utility Plant (Total of lines 6 and 9)		87,681,524	84 312 613
11	Utility Plant Adjustments (116)	122	,,,,,,,,,,,,	
12	Gas Stored-Base Gas (117 1)	220	4,046,127	4,046,127
13	System Balancing Gas (117 2)	220		
14	Gas Stored in Reservoirs and Pipelines—Noncurrent (117 3)	220		
15	Gas Owned to System Gas (117 4) .	220		
16	OTHER PROPERTY AND INVESTMENTS			
17	Nonutility Property (121)		18,592	18,592
18	(Less) Accum Provision for Depreciation and Amortization (122)		(18,592)	(18,592
19	Investments in Associated Companies (123)	222-223		
20	Investments in Subsidiary Companies (123 1)	224-225	1,131,650	960,351
21	(For Cost of Account 123 1 See Footnote Page 224, line 40)			
22	Noncurrent Portion of Allowances .			
23	Other Investments (124)	222-223		
24	Special Funds (125 thru 128)		348,790	330,913
25	TOTAL Other Property and Investments (Total of lines 17-20, 22-24)		1,480,440	1,291,264
26	CURRENT AND ACCRUED ASSETS			
27	Cash (131) .		415,054	413,078
28	Special Deposits (132-134)			
29	Working Funds (135)		7,325	31,325
30	Temporary Cash Investments (136)	222-223		
31	Notes Receivable (141)		134,000	122,000
32	Customer Accounts Receivable (142)		1,911,181	3,419,200
33	Other Accounts Receivable (143)			
34	(Less) Accum Provision for Uncollectible Accounts - Credit (144)		(155,773)	(83,647
35	Notes Receivable from Associated Companies (145)			
36	Accounts Receivable from Associated Companies (146)		334,410	1,207,705
37	Fuel Stock (151)	<u> </u>		
38	Fuel Stock Expenses Undistributed (152)			
39	Residuals (Elec) and Extracted Products (Gas) (153)			
40	Plant Materials and Operating Supplies (154)		458,155	689,565
41	Merchandise (155)			
	Other Materials and Supplies (156)	1	i	1

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31, 98
belle naced one company, and	☐ A Resubmission	3-31-33	Dec 31, 30

•	COMPARATIVE BALANCE SHEET (ASSETS AND	OTHER DEBITS	(Continued)	
Line No	Title of Account (a)	Reference Page Number (b)	Balance at End of Current Year (in dollars) (c)	Balance at End of Previous Year (in dollars) (d)
44	Allowances (158 1 and 158 2)	10/	107	(0)
45	(Less) Noncurrent Portion of Allowances		•	
46	Stores Expense Undistributed (163)	}		<del></del>
47	Gas Stored Underground - Current (164 1)	220	3,364,902	1,855,202
48	Liquefied Natural Gas Stored and Held for Processing (164 2 thru 164 3)	220	3,30-,70=	
49	Prepayments (165)	230	824,351	384,775
50	Advances for Gas (166 thru 167)	<del></del>		
51	Interest and Dividends Receivable (171)			
52	Rents Receivable (172)			
53	Accrued Utility Revenues (173)		·	
54	Miscellaneous Current and Accrued Assets (174)			
55	TOTAL Current and Accrued Assets (Total of lines 27 thru 54)		7,293,605	8,039,203
56	DEFERRED DEBITS			
57	Unamortized Debt Expense (181)		3,650,173	2,597,300
58	Extraordinary Property Losses (182 1)	230		
59	Unrecovered Plant and Regulatory Study Costs (182 2)	230		
60	Other Regulatory Assets (182 3)	232		
61	Preliminary Survey and Investigation Charges (Electric)(183)			
ō2	Preliminary Survey and Investigation Charges (Gas)(183 1 and 183 2)			
63	Clearing Accounts (184)		(5,826)	24,468
64	Temporary Facilities (185)			
65	Miscellaneous Deferred Debits (186)	233	221,855	299,730
66	Deferred Losses from Disposition of Utility Plant (187)			
67	Research, Development, and Demonstration Expend (188)			
68	Unamortized Loss on Reacquired Debt (189)			
69	Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes (190)	234-235		<u> </u>
70	Unrecovered Purchased Gas Costs (191)		1,354,892	3,796,66
71	TOTAL Deferred Debits (Total of lines 57 thru 70)		5,221,094	6,718,163
72 .	TOTAL Assets and Other Debits (Total of lines 10-15,25,55,and 71)	<u> </u>	105,722,790	104,407,375

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.		(Mo, Da, Yr)	D 04
	☐ A Resubmission	3-31-99	Dec 31, 98

	<u> </u>		<del></del>	
	COMPARATIVE BALANCE SHEET (LIABILI	TIES AND OTHER	CREDITS)	
Line No	Title of Account	Reference Page Number	Balance at End of Current Year (in dollars)	Balance at End of Previous Yea (in dollars)
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)
1	PROPRIETARY CAPITAL			
2	Common Stock Issued (201)	250-251	2,394,633	2,361,922
3	Preferred Stock Issued (204)	250-251		
4	Capital Stock Subscribed (202, 205)	252	23.149.511	77.573.737
5	Stock Liability for Conversion (203, 206)	252		
6	Premium on Capital Stock (207)	252	28,068,588	27,528,243
7	Other Paid-In Capital (208-211)	253		
8	Installments Received on Capital Stock (212)	252	59,484	58,907
9	(Less) Discount on Capital Stock (213)	254		
10	(Less) Capital Stock Expense (214)	254	(1,917,020)	
11	Retained Earnings (215, 215 1, 216)	118-119	(326,040)	322,201
12	Unappropriated Undistributed Subsidiary Earnings (216 1)	118-119	131,651	(39,648)
13	(Less) Reacquired Capital Stock (217)	250-251		
14	TOTAL Proprietary Capital (Total of lines 2 thru 13)		28,411,296	28,314,605
15	LONG TERM DEBT			
16	Bonds (221)	256-257	50,523,000	36,792,000
17	(Less) Reacquired Bonds (222)	256-257		
18	Advances from Associated Companies (223)	256-257		
19	Other Long-Term Debt (224)	256-257	1,400,000	1,400,000
20	Unamortized Premium on Long-Term Debt (225)	258-259		. "
21	(Less) Unamortized Discount on Long-Term Debt-Dr (226)	258-259	(165,155)	(248,404)
22	(Less) Current Portion of Long-Term Debt			
23	TOTAL Long-Term Debt (Total of lines 16 thru 22)		51,757,845	37,976,596
24	OTHER NONCURRENT LIABILITIES			
25	Obligations Under Capital Leases—Noncurrent (227)			1
26	Accumulated Provision for Property Insurance (228 1)			
27	Accumulated Provision for Injuries and Damages (228 2)			
28	Accumulated Provision for Pensions and Benefits (228 3)			
29	Accumulated Miscellaneous Operating Provisions (228 4)			
30	Accumulated Provision for Rate Refunds (229)			
31	TOTAL Other Noncurrent Liabilities (Total of lines 25 thru 30)			

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☑ An Original ☐ A Resubmission	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec. 31,98

		A Resubmission	3-31-99		
	COMPARATIVE BALANCE SHEET (LIABILITIES AND OTHER CREDITS)(Continued)				
Line No	Title of Account	Referenc Page Num			
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	
32	CURRENT AND ACCRUED LIABILITIES				
33	Current Portion of Long-Term Debt		2,450,000		
34	Notes Payable (231)		9,030,000	L'	
35	Accounts Payable (232)		1,749,574	3,660,494	
36	Notes Payable to Associated Companies (233)				
37	Accounts Payable to Associated Companies (234)				
38	Customer Deposits (235)		594,863		
39	Taxes Accrued (236)	262-26	3 (441,509)	501,518	
40	Interest Accrued (237)		1,220,198	1,081,096	
41	Dividends Declared (238)				
42	Matured Long-Term Debt (239)				
43	Matured Interest (240)				
44	Tax Collections Payable (241)		83,286	86.577	
45	Miscellaneous Current and Accrued Liabilities (242)	268	739,088	726,249	
46	Obligations Under Capital Leases—Current (243)		·		
47	TOTAL Current and Accrued Liabilities (Total of lines 33 thru 46	)	15,425,500	27,503,277	
48	DEFERRED CREDITS				
49	Customer Advances for Construction (252)		220,060		
50	Accumulated Deferred Investment Tax Credits (255)		602,550	673,500	
51	Deferred Gains from Disposition of Utility Plant (256)				
52	Other Deferred Credits (253)	269	72,839		
53	Other Regulatory Liabilities (254)	278	795,975	867,675	
54	Unamortized Gain on Reacquired Debt (257)	260			
55	Accumulated Deferred Income Taxes (281-283)		8,436,725		
56	TOTAL Deferred Credits (Total of lines 49 thru 55)		10,128,149		
57	TOTAL Liabilities and Other Credits (Total of lines 14,23,31,47,	and 56)	105,722,790	104,407,375	
1					

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☑ An Original	( <i>Mo, Da, Yr</i> ) 3-31-99	Dec. 31,98
	☐ A Resubmission	3-31-99	000.01,90_

#### STATEMENT OF INCOME FOR THE YEAR

- 1 Report amounts for accounts 412 and 413, Revenue and Expenses from Utility Plant Leased to Others, in another utility column (i,j) in a similar manner to a utility department Spread the amount(s) over lines 2 thru 24 as appropriate Include these amounts in columns (c) and (d) totals
- 2 Report amounts in discount 414, Other Utility Operating Income, in the same manner as accounts 412 and 413 above
- 3 Report data for lines 7, 9, and 10 for Natural Gas companies using accounts 404 1, 404 2, 404 3, 407 1, and 407 2

Line No	Title of Account	Reference Page Number	Total Current Year (in dollars)	Total Previous Year (in dollars)
	(a)	(b)	· (c).	(d)
1	UTILITY OPERATING INCOME			
2	Gas Operating Revenues (400)	300-301	34,857,742	39,185,262
3	Operating Expenses			
4	Operation Expenses (401)	317-325	22,332,912	27,652,939
5	Maintenance Expenses (402)	317-325	542,182	590,629
6	Depreciation Expense (403)	336-338	3,569,401	3,134,647
7	Amortization and Depletion of Utility Plant (404-405)	336-338	953	740
8	Amortization of Utility Plant Acu Adjustment (406)	336-338		·
9	Amort of Prop Losses, Unrecovered Plant and Reg Study Costs (407 1)			
10	Amortization of Conversion Expenses (407 2)			·
11	Regulatory Debits (407 3)			
12	(Less) Regulatory Credits (407 4)			
13	Taxes Other than Income Taxes (408 1)	262-263	1,223,848	1,151,827
14	Income Taxes—Federal (409 1)	262-263	875,125	491,915
15	Income Taxes—Other (409 1)	262-263	199,300	(31,740)
16	Provision of Deferred Income Taxes (410 1)	234-235	(29,700)	516,700
17	(Less) Provision for Deferred Income Taxes—Credit (411 1)	234-235	·	
18	Investment Tax Credit Adjustment—Net (411 4)		(70,950)	(70,400)
19	(Less) Gains from Disposition of Utility Plant (411 6)			
20	Losses from Disposition of Utility Plant (411 7)			
21	(Less) Gains from Disposition of Allowances (411 8)			
22	Losses from Disposition of Allowances (411 9)			
23	TOTAL Utility Operating Expenses (Total of lines 4 thru 22)		28,643,071	33,437,257
24	Net Utility Operating Income (Total of lines 2 less 23) (Carry forward to page 116, line 25)		6,214,671	5,748,005

í e	"	·
This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
🖾 An Original		Dec 21 00
☐ A Resubmission	3-31-99	Dec 31, 98
	🖾 An Original	Mo, Da, Yr)

#### STATEMENT OF INCOME FOR THE YEAR (Continued)

- 4 Explain in a footnote if the previous year's figures are different from those reported in prior reports
- 5 If the columns are insufficient for reporting additional utility departments, supply the appropriate account titles, lines 2 to 23, and report the information in the blank space on page 122 or in a supplemental statement

ELECTRI	C UTILITY	GAS	UTILITY	OTHER UTILITY		
Current Year (in dollars) (e)	Previous Year (in dollars) (f)	Current Year (in dollars) (g)	Previous Year (in dollars) (h)	Current Year (in dollars) (i)	Previous Year (in dollars) (j)	Line No
			,			1
					·	2
						3
						4
						5
						6
	·					7
						8
						9
						10
						11
)						12
						13
						14
						15
•						16
						17
•						18
						19
						20
						21
						22
	·		,			23
						24

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☑ An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr)	Dec 31, <u>98</u>
	☐ A Resubmission	3-31-99	Dec 31, <u>98</u>

Line	Title of Account	Reference	Total	Total
lo		Page Number	Current Year	Previous Year
		/ //	(in dollars)	(in dollars)
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)
5	Net Utility Operating Income (Carried forward from page 114)		6,214,671	5,748,005
6	OTHER INCOME AND DEDUCTIONS		_	
7	Other Income		_	
8	Nonutility Operating Income			41.222
9	Revenues form Merchandising, Jobbing and Contract Work (415)		66,638	64,802
0	(Less) Costs and Expense of Merchandising, Job & Contract Work		(46,153)	(47,859)
11	Revenues from Nonutility Operations (417)		<del> </del>	<del>- </del>
2	(Less) Expenses of Nonutility Operations (417 1)		<del></del>	<del> </del>
3	Nonoperating Rental Income	119	/55 10/	/10 057
4	Equity in Earnings of Subsidiary Companies (418 1)	119	455,184	410,857
5	Interest and Dividend Income (419)		78,078	21,503
6	Allowance for Other Funds Used During Construction (419 1)	<u> </u>		(3. 070)
7	Miscellaneous Nonoperating Income (421)		6,594	(1,278)
8	Gain on Disposition of Property (421 1)	<u> </u>	560 2/1	469 025
19	TOTAL Other Income (Total of lines 29 thru 38)		560,341	448,025
10	Other Income Deductions			
1	Loss on Disposition of Property (421 2)			
2	Miscellaneous Amortization (425)		(0.000)	(0.706)
3	Miscellaneous Income Deductions (426 1 thru 426 5)	340	(9,302)	(8,426)
4	TOTAL Other Income Deductions (Total of lines 41 thru 43)	340	(9,302)	(8,426)
15	Taxes Applic to Other Income and Deductions			
6	Taxes Other than Income Taxes (406 2)	262-263		
17	Income Taxes—Federal (409 2)	262-263	33,900	13,400
8	Income Taxes—Other (409 2)	262-263	8,500	3,400
19	Provision for Deferred Income Taxes (410 2)	234-235		
0	(Less) Provision for Deferred Income Taxes-Credit (411 2)	234-235		<del></del>
51	Investment Tax Credit Adjustments—Net (411 5)		<del></del>	
52	(Less) Investment Tax Credits (420)	_	1 70 700	16 900
53	TOTAL Taxes on Other Income and Deductions (Total of lines 46-52)		42,400	16,800
4	Net Other Income and Deductions (Total of lines 39, 44, 53)		527,243	439,651
55	INTEREST CHARGES	<u> </u>	235 500	0.150.000
6	Interest on Long-Term Debt (427)	250 250	3,775,502	3,152,939
7	Amortization of Debt Disc and Expense (428)	258-259	149,332	111,600
8	Amortization of Loss on Reacquired Debt (428 1)			<u> </u>
9	(Less) Amortization of Premium on Debt-Credit (429)	258-259		
60	(Less) Amortization of Gain on Reacquired Debt-Credit (429 1)			
31	Interest on Debt to Associated Companies (430)	340	1 500 500	1 00/ 070
32	Other Interest Expense (431)	340	584,640	884,879
3	(Less) Allowance for Borrowed Funds Used During Construction-Credit		- <del> </del>	<del>                                     </del>
34	Net Interest Charges (Total of lines 56 thru 63)		4.509.474	4.149.418
35	Income Before Extraordinary Items (Total of lines 25,54 and 64)		2,232,440	2.038.238
6	EXTRAORDINARY ITEMS			
57	Extraordinary Income (434)			
8	(Less) Extraordinary Deductions (435)		<b></b>	
9	Net Extraordinary Items (Total of line 67 less line 68)			
0	Income Taxes—Federal and Other (409 3)	262-263		
71	Extraordinary Items after Taxes (Total of line 69 less line 70)			
2	Net Income (Total of lines 65 and 71)	1	2,232,440	2,038,238

Blank Page [Next page is 118]

	of Respondent ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	Report Is: An Original A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year of Report  Dec. 31, 98	
	STATEMENT OF RETAINE	D FAI	RNINGS FOR THE	 Υ <b>F</b> ΔR	
	OTATEMENT OF RETAINE		111110010111110		
unappro subsidia 2 Eac the reta	port all changes in appropriated retained earnings, priated retained earnings, and unappropriated undistributed ary earnings for the year ch credit and debit during the year should be identified as to ined earnings account in which recorded (Accounts 433, 436-lusive) Show the contra primary account affected in column	app 4 refl Foll	ropriation of retained e List first Account 43 ecting adjustments to t ow by credit, then deb	9, Adjustments to Retain the opening balance of	ined Earnings, retained earnings
Line	ltem		Contra Primary	Current Year	Previous Year
No			Account Affected	Amount	Amount
	4-1		(ь)	(in dollars) (c)	(in dollars) (d)
	(a) UNAPPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS		(D)	(0)	(0)
1	Balance – Beginning of Year			322,201	(20,000)
2	Changes (Identify by prescribed retained earnings account	·e1		322,201	(20,000)
3	Adjustments to Retained Earnings (Account 439)				
3 01	Credit:			283,885	1,385,912
3 02	Credit:		<del> </del>	203,003	1,303,712
3 03	Credit:		<u> </u>		
3 04	Credit:		<del></del>		
3 05	Credit:				
4	TOTAL Credits to Retained Earnings (Account 439)				<del></del>
	(Total of lines 3 01 thru 3 ?)				
4 01	Debit:				
4 02	Debit:				
4 03	Debit:				·
4 04	Debit:				
4 05	Debit:				
5	TOTAL Debits to Retained Earnings (Account 439)				
	(Total of lines 4 01 thru 4 ?)				
6	Balance Transferred from Income (Acct 433 less Acct 418 1)			1,777,256	1,627,381
7	Appropriations of Retained Earnings (Account 436)				
7 01			<u> </u>		
7 02 7 03			<u> </u>		
7 04			ļ		
8	TOTAL Appropriations of Retained Earnings (Account 436	<u> </u>			
	(Total of lines 7 01 thru 7 ?)	•		j	
9	Dividends Declared-Preferred Stock (Account 437)				
9 01					
9 02	<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>				
9 03					
9 04					
10	TOTAL Dividends Declared-Preferred Stock (Account 437 (Total of lines 9 01 thru 9 ?)	)			
11	Dividends Declared-Common Stock (Account 438)				
11 01					
11 02					
11 03					
11 04					
12	TOTAL Dividends Declared-Common Stock (Account 438)			2,709,382	2,671,092
	(Total of lines 11 01 thru 11 ?)		L	-,,,,,,,,,	~,U/I,UJZ
13	Transfers from Account 216 1, Unappropriated Undistributed		1		

14

Subsidiary Earnings

Balance-End of Year (Total of lines 1, 4, 5, 6, 8,10,12,and13)

322,201

(326,040)

State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent. If any reductions or chance annual credits hereto have been made during the year, explain such items in a footnote.  17	•								
STATEMENT OF RETAINED EARNINGS FOR THE YEAR  6 Show separately the State and Federal income tax effect of items shown in Account 439, Adjustments to Retained Earnings  7 Explain in a footnote the basis for determ reserved or appropriated if such reservation recurrent; state the number and annual amou appropriated as well as the dark, the additional follow in sequence, e.g., 3 01, 3 02, etc.  Line No  1 APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS (Account 215)  State balance and purpose of each appropriated retained earnings amount at end of year and give accounting applications of appropriated retained earnings during the year  15 01  15 02  15 03  15 04  15 06  15 06  15 06  15 07  15 08  16 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215)  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (Count 215)  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (Count 215)  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (Count 215)  17 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings-Amortization Reserve, Federal (Account 215 1)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215, 215 1) (Total of lines 14 and 18)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)									
STATEMENT OF RETAINED EARNINGS FOR THE YEAR  6 Show separately the State and Federal income tax effect of items shown in Account 439, Adjustments to Retained Earnings  7 Explain in a footnote the basis for determ reserved or appropriated if such reservation recurrent; state the number and annual amount recurrent; state the number and annual amount appropriated as well as totals eventually 1 8 At lines 3, 4, 7, 9, 11, and 15, add row all data. When rows are added, the additional follow in sequence, e g, 3 01, 3 02, etc.  Line  No  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS (Account 215)  State balance and purpose of each appropriated retained earnings amount at end of year and give accounting applications of appropriated retained earnings during the year.  15 01  15 02  15 03  15 04  15 06  15 07  15 08  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (, State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent. If any reductions or chords annual credits hereto have been made during the year, explain such items in a footnote.  17 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215 1)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215, 215 1)  19 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1)  10 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1, 216)  (Total of lines 16 and 17)  10 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1, 216)  (Total of lines 16 and 18)	Dec 31, 98								
6 Show separately the State and Federal income tax effect of items shown in Account 439, Adjustments to Retained Earnings  7 Explain in a footnote the basis for determ reserved or appropriated if such reservation recurrent; state the number and annual amou appropriated as well as the totals eventually it a fail state when rows are added, the additional follow in sequence, e.g., 3.01, 3.02, etc.    Line No									
APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS (Account 215) State balance and purpose of each appropriated retained earnings amount at end of year and give accounting applications of appropriated retained earnings during the year  15 01 15 02 15 03 15 04 15 05 15 06 15 07 15 08  16 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215)  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (A State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent If any reductions or changes of the provisions of retained earnings and them in a footnote  17 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings-Amortization Reserve, Federal (Account 215 1)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1) (Total of lines 16 and 17)  19 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1, 216) (Total of lines 14 and 18)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)	on or appropriation is to be counts to be reserved or y to be accumulated ws as necessary to report								
State balance and purpose of each appropriated retained earnings amount at end of year and give accounting applications of appropriated retained earnings during the year  15 01 15 02 15 03 15 04 15 05 15 06 15 07 15 08  16 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215)  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (, State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent If any reductions or ch normal annual credits hereto have been made during the year, explain such items in a footnote  17 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings-Amortization Reserve, Federal (Account 215 1)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1) (Total of lines 16 and 17)  19 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1, 216) ((326,040)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)	Previous Year Amount (in dollars) (c)								
15 02 15 03 15 04 15 05 15 06 15 07 15 08  16 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Account 215)  APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (A State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent If any reductions or chancemal annual credits hereto have been made during the year, explain such items in a footnote  17 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings-Amortization Reserve, Federal (Account 215 1)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1) (Total of lines 16 and 17)  19 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1, 216) (Total of lines 14 and 18)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)	ng entries for any								
APPROPRIATED RETAINED EARNINGS-AMORTIZATION RESERVE, FEDERAL (A State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent. If any reductions or chance annual credits hereto have been made during the year, explain such items in a footnote.  17									
State below the total amount set aside through appropriations of retained earnings, as of the end of the year provisions of Federally granted hydroelectric project licenses held by the respondent. If any reductions or channel annual credits hereto have been made during the year, explain such items in a footnote.  17									
Reserve, Federal (Account 215 1)  18 TOTAL Appropriated Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1) (Total of lines 16 and 17)  19 TOTAL Retained Earnings (Accounts 215, 215 1, 216) (Total of lines 14 and 18)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)									
(Accounts 215, 215 1) (Total of lines 16 and 17)  19									
(Total of lines 14 and 18) (326,040)  UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)									
(20.649)	322,201								
(39 648)	UNAPPROPRIATED UNDISTRIBUTED SUBSIDIARY EARNINGS (Account 216 1)								
	935,407								
21 Equity in Earnings for Year (Credit) (Account 418 1) 455,184	410,857								
22 (Less) Dividends Received (Debit)									
23 Other Changes (Explain)	1,385,912								
24 Balance-End of Year 131,651	(39,648)								

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☑ An Original ☐ A Resubmission	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3–31–99	Dec 31, <u>98</u>

#### STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS

- 1 Information about noncash investing and financing activities should be provided on page 122 Provide also on page 122 a reconciliation between "Cash and Cash Equivalents at End of Year" with related amounts on the balance sheet
- 3 Operating Activities-Other: Include gains and losses pertaining to operating activities only Gains and losses pertaining to investing and financing activities should be reported in those activities Show on page 122 the amounts of interest paid (net of amounts capitalized) and income taxes paid

2 Under "Other" specify significant amounts and group others and income taxes paid						
Line	DESCRIPTION (See Instructions for Explanation of Codes)	Current Year Amount	Previous Year Amount			
No	(a)	(b)	(c)			
1	Net Cash Flow from Operating Activities					
2	Net income (Line 72(c) on page 116)	2,232,440	2,038,238			
3	Noncash Charges (Credits) to Income:					
4	Depreciation and Depletion	3,570,354	3,135,387			
5	Amortization of (Specify) Debt Expense	3,570,354 149,332	111,600			
5 01						
5 02						
6	Deferred Income Taxes (Net)	98,925	(473,275)			
7	Investment Tax Credit Adjustments (Net)					
8	Net (Increase) Decrease in Receivables	1,580,145	(1,144,532)			
9	Net (Increase) Decrease in Inventory	1,580,145 1,278,290	(1,511,663)			
10	Net (Increase) Decrease in Allowances Inventory					
11	Net Increase (Decrease) in Payables and Accrued Expenses	(1,431,448)	935,582			
12	Net (Increase) Decrease in Other Regulatory Assets					
13	Net Increase (Decrease) in Other Regulatory Liabilities					
14	(Less) Allowance for Other Funds Used During Construction					
15	(Less) Undistributed Earnings from Subsidiary Companies					
16	Other: Unrecovered gas cost	(2,441,773)	2,054,488			
16 01						
16 02						
17	Net Cash Provided by (Used in) Operating Activities					
18	(Total of Lines 2 thru 16 ?)	5,036,265	5,145,825			
19						
20	Cash Flows from Investment Activities:					
21	Construction and Acquisition of Plant (including land):					
22	Gross Additions to Utility Plant (less nuclear fuel)	13,506,652	6,037,839			
23	Gross Additions to Nuclear Fuel					
24	Gross Additions to Common Utility Plant					
25	Gross Additions to Nonutility Plant					
26	(Less) Allowance for Other Funds Used During Construction					
27	Other: Construction work in progress	(6.744.376)	5, 593, 542			
27 01	TOTAL TOTAL TIL PLOCACOO		1			
27 02						
28	Cash Outflows for Plant (Total of lines 22 thru 27 ?)	6,762,276	11,631,381			
29		and the second				
30.	Acquisition of Other Noncurrent Assets (d)					
31	Proceeds from Disposal of Noncurrent Assets (d)					
32						
33	Investments in and Advances to Assoc and Subsidiary Companies	(873,295)	2,693,663			
34	Contributions and Advances from Assoc and Subsidiary Companies					
35	Disposition of Investments in (and Advances to)					
36	Associated and Subsidiary Companies	The second secon				
37						
38	Purchase of Investment Securities (a)					
!						

Name of Respondent	This Report Is	Date of Report	Year of Report
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	🖾 An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3–31–99	Dec 31, <u>98</u>
	☐ A Resubmission	J-31-77	

#### STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS (Continued)

- 4 Investing Activities: Include at Other (Line 27) net cash outflow to acquire other companies Provide a reconciliation of assets acquired with labilities assumed on page 122 Do not include on this statement the dollar amount of leases capitalized per U S of A General Instruction 20; instead provide a reconciliation of the dollar amount of leases capitalized with the plant cost on page 122
- 5 Codes used:
  - (a) Net Proceeds or payments
  - (b) Bonds, Debentures, and other long-term debt
  - (c) Include commercial paper
  - (d) Identify separate such items as investments fixed assets, intangibles, etc
- 6 Enter on page 122 clarifications and explanations
- 7 At lines 5, 16, 27, 47, 56, 58, and 65, add rows as necessary to report all data Number the extra rows in sequence, 5 01, 5 02, etc

		all data. Number the extra rows i	
Line No	DESCRIPTION (See Instructions for Explanation of Codes) (a)	Current Year Amount (b)	Previous Year Amount (c)
40	Loans Made or Purchased	36,000	32,000
41	Collections on Loans	24,000	24,000
42			I
43	Net (Increase) Decrease in Receivables		<u> </u>
44	Net (Increase) Decrease in Inventory		T
45	Net (Increase) Decrease in Allowances Held for Speculation		
46	Net Increase (Decrease) in Payables and Accrued Expenses		
47	Other:		
47 01			
47 02			
48	Net Cash Provided by (Used in) Investing Activities		
49	(Total of lines 28 thru 47 ?)	5,948,981	14,333,044
50			
51	Cash Flows from Financing Activities:		
52	Proceeds from Issuance of:		
53	Long-Term Debt (b)	23,797,796	
54	Preferred Stock		
55	Common Stock	573,055	640,335
56	Other:		
56 01			
57	Net Increase in Short-term Debt (c)		11,605,000
58	Other:		
58 01			
58 02			
59	Cash Provided by Outside Sources (Total of lines 53 thru 58 ?)	24,370,851	12,245,335
60			T
61	Payments for Retirement of:		
62	Long-Term Debt (b)	10,405,777	813,321
63	Preferred Stock		1
64	Common Stock	<del></del>	
65	Other:		<del></del>
65 01	Otto,		
66	Net Decrease in Short-Term Debt (c)	10,365,000	- <del> </del>
67	THE DECISES IN CHAIR CONT. CO.		<del></del>
68	Dividends on Preferred Stock		<del> </del>
69	Dividends on Common Stock	2,709,382	° 2,671,092
70	Net Cash Provided by (Used in) Financing Activities	12,703,302	4.071.092
71	(Total of lines 59 thru 69)	890 692	8 760 922
72	Trotor or lines 33 third 031	030,032	1 0,70H,944
	Net Increase (Decrease) in Cash and Cash Equivalents		I
73 74	(Total of line 18, 49 and 71)	(22,024)	426,297
	(Total of line 10, 45 and 71)	(22,024)	720,277
75 76	Cook and Cook Equivalence at Parisains of Vision	1// /02	70.306
76	Cash and Cash Equivalents at Beginning of Year	444,403	18.106
77	Cooking Cook Cooking to the Cooking	/22 270	1// /02
78	Cash and Cash Equivalents at End of Year	422,379	444,403

### Name of Respondent Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. This Report Is: Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99 Dec 31, 98

#### NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

1 Provide important disclosures regarding the Balance Sheet, Statement of Income for the Year, Statement of Retained Earnings for the Year, and

Statement of Cash Flow, or any account thereof Classify the disclosures according to each financial statement, providing a subheading for each statement except where a disclosure is applicable to more than one statement. The disclosures must be on the same subject matters and in the same level of detail that would be required if the respondent issued general purpose financial statements to the public or shareholders

2 Furnish details as to any significant contingent assets or liabilities existing at year end, and briefly explain any action initiated by the Internal Revenue Service involving possible assessment of additional income taxes of material amount, or a claim for refund of income taxes of a material amount initiated by

the utility Also, briefly explain any dividends in arrears on cumulative preferred stock

3 Furnish details on the respondent's pension plans, post-retirement benefits other than pensions (PBOP) plans, and post-employment benefit plans as required by instruction no 1 and, in addition, disclose for each individual plan the current year's cash contributions. Furnish details on the accounting for the plans and any changes in the method of accounting for them. Include details on the accounting for transition obligations or assets, gains or losses, the

amounts deferred and the expected recovery periods Also, disclose any current year's plan or trust curtailments, terminations, transfers, or reversions of assets

- 4 Where Account 189, Unamortized Loss on Reacquired Debt, and 257, Unamortized Gain on Reacquired Debt, are not used, give an explanation, providing the rate treatment given these item. See General Instruction 17 of the Uniform System of Accounts
- 5 Explain concisely any retained earnings restrictions and state the amount of retained earnings affected by such restrictions
- 6 Disclose details on any significant financial changes during the reporting year to the respondent or the respondent's consolidated group that directly affect the respondent's gas pipeline operations, including: sales, transfers or mergers of affiliates, investments in new partnerships, sales of gas pipeline facilities or the sale of ownership interests in the gas pipeline to limited partnerships, investments in related industries (i.e., production, gathering), major pipeline investments, acquisitions by the parent corporation(s), and distributions of capital
- 7 Explain concisely unsettled rate proceedings where a contingency exists such that the company may need to refund a material amount to the utility's customers or that the utility may receive a material refund with respect to power or gas purchases. State for each year affected the gross revenues or costs to which the contingency relates and the tax effects and explain the major factors that affect the rights of the utility to retain such revenues or to recover amounts paid with respect to power and gas purchases
- 8 Explain concisely significant amounts of any refunds made or received during the year resulting from settlement of any rate proceeding affecting revenues received or costs incurred for power or gas purchases, and summarize the adjustments made to balance sheet, income, and expense accounts
- 9 Explain concisely only those significant changes in accounting methods made during the year which had an effect on net income, including the basis of allocations and apportionments from those used in the preceding year. Also give the approximate dollar effect of such changes

Blank Page [Next page is 200]

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
	X An Original	<u>'</u>	Dec 31, <u>1998</u>
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	A Resubmission	03/31/99	

		An Original		Dec 31, 1998 '				
DEL'	TA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	03/31/99						
	SUMMARY OF UTILITY PLANT AND ACCUMULATED PROVISIONS FOR DEPRECIATION, AMORTIZATION AND DEPLETION							
Line	Item		ALL GA					
No.	(a)			(b)				
1	UTILITY PLANT							
2	In Service			110 750 525				
3	Plant in Service (Classified)			119,758,525				
4	Property Under Capital Leases							
5	Plant Purchased or Sold							
6	Completed Construction not Classified							
7	Experimental Plant Unclassified			110 750 505				
8	TOTAL Utility Plant (Total of lines 3 thru 7)			119,758,525				
9	Leased to Others							
10	Held for Future Use			1 222 752				
11	Construction Work in Progress			1,382,759				
12	Acquisition Adjustments			121 1/1 20/				
13	TOTAL Utility Plant (Total of lines 8 thru 12)			121,141,284 33,459,760				
14	Accumulated Provisions for Depreciation, Amortization, & De	pletion		87,681,524				
15	Net Utility Plant (Total of lines 13 and 14)			87,001,324				
16	DETAIL OF ACCUMULATED PR FOR DEPRECIATION, AMORTIZATION							
17	In Service:			33,459,760				
18	Depreciation			33,439,700				
19	Amortization and Depletion of Producing Natural Gas Land	and Land Rights						
20	Amortization of Underground Storage Land and Land Right	<u>s</u>						
21	Amortization of Other Utility Plant			33,459,760				
22	TOTAL In Service (Total of lines 18 thru 21)			JJ, 7J, 7UU				
23	Leased to Others							
24	Depreciation							
25	Amortization and Depletion							
26	TOTAL Leased to Others (Total of lines 24 and 25)							
27	Held for Future Use							
28	Depreciation							
29	Amortization							
30	TOTAL Held for Future Use (Total of lines 28 and 29)							
31	Abandonment of Leases (Natural Gas)							
32	Amortization of Plant Acquisition Adjustment			33,459,760				
33	TOTAL Accum. Provisions (Should agree with line 14 abov	e)(Total of lines 22, 26, 30, 31	, and 32)	33,739,700				
	<del></del>							

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year of Report	
	(1) An Original	1 ' '. '. '. '.	j	
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	(2) 🗵 A Resubmission	3/31/99	Dec. 31, 19_98	

GAS OPERATING REVENUES (ACCOUNT 400)

1. Report below natural gas operating revenues for each prescribed account, and manufactured gas revenues in total.

2. Natural gas means either natural gas unmixed or any mixture of natural and manufactured gas.

3. Report number of customers, columns (f) and (g), on the basis of meters, in addition to the number of flat rate accounts; except that where separate meter readings are

added for billing purposes, one customer should be counted

for each group of meters added. The average number of customers means the average of twelve figures at the close of each month.

4. Report quantities of natural gas sold in Mcf (14.73 psia at 60°F). If billings are on a therm basis, give the Btu contents of the gas sold and the sales converted to Mcf.

5. If increases or decreases from previous year (columns (c), (e) and (g)), are not derived from previously

		OPERATING REVENUES					
No.	Title of Account (a)	Amount for Year (b)	Amount for Previous Year (c)				
1	GAS SERVICE REVENUES						
2 4	480 Residential Sales	18,296,074	20,525,942				
	481 Commercial & Industrial Sales						
4	Small (or Comm.) (See Instr. 6)	10,763,817	12,349,399				
5	Large (or Ind.) (See Instr. 6)	1,280,502	2,075,931				
	482 Other Sales to Public Authorities						
	484 Interdepartmental Sales						
8	TOTAL Sales to Ultimate Consumers	30,340,393	34,951,272				
	483 Sales for Resale						
10	TOTAL Nat. Gas Service Revenues	30,340,393	34,951,272				
11	Revenues from Manufactured Gas						
12	TOTAL Gas Service Revenues	30,340,393	34,951,272				
13	OTHER OPERATING REVENUES						
14 4	485 Intracompany Transfers						
15	487 Forfeited Discounts		<u> </u>				
16 4	488 Misc. Service Revenues	152,009	110,376				
17 4	489 Rev. from Trans. of Gas of Others	4,365,340	4,123,614				
18 4	490 Sales of Prod. Ext. from Nat. Gas						
19	491 Rev. from Nat. Gas Proc. by Others		<u> </u>				
	492 Incidental Gasoline and Oil Sales		<b></b>				
	493 Rent from Gas Property		<u> </u>				
22	494 Interdepartmental Rents		<b></b>				
	495 Other Gas Revenues		<del></del>				
24	TOTAL Other Operating Revenues	4,517,349	4,233,990				
25	TOTAL Gas Operating Revenues	34,857,742	39,185,262				
	(Less) 496 Provision for Rate Refunds		L				
27	TOTAL Gas Operating Revenues Net of Provision for Refunds	34,857,742	1				
28	Dist. Type Sales by States (Incl. Main Line Sales to Resid. and Comm. Custrs.)	29,059,891	3				
	Main Line Industrial Sales (Incl. Main Line Sales to Pub. Authorities)	1,280,502					
	Sales for Resale						
	Other Sales to Pub. Auth. (Local Dist. Only)		<b>L</b>				
32	Interdepartmental Sales						
33	TOTAL (Same as Line 10, Columns (b) and (d))	30,340,393					

Name of Respondent		This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year of Rep	
Ι	Delta Natural Gas Co., Inc.	3/31/99	Dec. 31, 19 <u>-9</u> 8		
	RESIDENTIAL A	AND COMMERCIAL SPACE HEAT	ING CUSTOMERS		
	A residential space heating	ng customer is a customer whose	major fuel for heati	ng is gas.	
Line	fte	Commercial			
No.	(4	(b)	(c)		
1	Average Number of Space Heatin (Estimate if not known. Designa	N/A	N/A		
2	For Space Heating Only, Estimate Per Customer for the Year		N/A	N/A	
3	Number of Space Heating Custon	ners Added During the Year	N/A	N/A	
4	Number of Unfilled Applications for		N/A	N/A	
11	NTERRUPTIBLE, OFF PEAK, AND	FIRM SALES TO DISTRIBUTION	SYSTEM INDUST	RIAL CUSTOMERS	
	<ol> <li>Report below the average number of eak, and firm industrial customers on stems of the respondent, and the Mcf of grant of the first of the state of</li></ol>	local distribution authority. State	rective, or other requive in a footnote the bate are reported.		
sy cu be	eak, and firm industrial customers on	local distribution gas sales to these 3. Off peal whom service may er's gas contract, upted, regardless authority. Stat ble customers 3. Off peal not occur dur 4. Report at 60°F.	e in a footnote the ba	sis on which interrupt nd other sales which d ds.	
Sy Ct be or of	eak, and firm industrial customers on stems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to verify interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted.	local distribution gas sales to these 3. Off peal whom service may er's gas contract, upted, regardless authority. Stat ble customers 3. Off peal not occur dur 4. Report at 60°F.	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupt nd other sales which d ds.	
sy cu be or of	eak, and firm industrial customers on stems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to verify interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted.	local distribution gas sales to these 3. Off peal whom service may er's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law,	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of ine	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customer to whom service is required to be interruft contractual arrangements in emergence	local distribution gas sales to these 3. Off peal not occur during the occ	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of ine No.	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of customers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customer to whom service is required to be interrupted to the interruptible customers in emergency.  Interruptible Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durier's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, tem  (a)	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of ine	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customer to whom service is required to be interruft contractual arrangements in emergence	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durier's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, tem  (a)	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted contractual arrangements in emergency in the customers.  Interruptible Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durier's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, tem  (a)	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted contractual arrangements in emergency in the customers.  Interruptible Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Off Peak Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durier's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, term  (a)  for the Year	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted contractual arrangements in emergency in the customers.  Interruptible Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durier's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, term  (a)  for the Year	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of ine No.	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted to be interrupted arrangements in emergency of the customers.  Interruptible Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Off Peak Customers  Average Number of Customers  Average Number of Customers  Average Number of Customers  Average Number of Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durier's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, term  (a)  for the Year	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi	
be or of ine No.	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted to be interrupted arrangements in emergency contractual arrangements in emergency Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Off Peak Customers  Average Number of Customers  Average Number of Customers  Average Number of Customers  Average Number of Customers  Firm Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur during the distribution gas sales to these and sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sa	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi  Number/Amour (b)  -06 -37,500	
be or of ine lo. 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted to be interrupted arrangements in emergency contractual arrangements in emergency.  Interruptible Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Off Peak Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Firm Customers  Average Number of Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur during the distribution gas sales to these and sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sa	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which does, volumes at 14.73 psi  Number/Amour (b)  06 37,500	
be or of ine No.	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted to be interrupted to the interruptible customers in emergency.  Interruptible Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Firm Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers Average Number of Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur during the distribution gas sales to these and sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sales to these and sales are sa	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which dids. volumes at 14.73 psi  Number/Amour (b)  -06 -37,500	
be or of ine No.	eak, and firm industrial customers on retems of the respondent, and the Mcf of sustomers for the year.  2. Interruptible customers are those to we interrupted under terms of the customers to whom service is required to be interrupted to be interrupted arrangements in emergency contractual arrangements in emergency.  Interruptible Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Off Peak Customers  Average Number of Customers  Mcf of Gas Sales for the Year  Firm Customers  Average Number of Customers	local distribution gas sales to these authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur durer's gas contract, upted, regardless y periods, by law, ltem (a)  for the Year  authority. State ble customers 3. Off peal not occur dure 4. Report at 60°F.	e in a footnote the ba are reported. asales are seasonal aring wintertime deman	sis on which interrupted other sales which does, volumes at 14.73 psi  Number/Amour (b)  06 37,500	

, · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			s Report Is:		Date of Report			Year of Report	
Delta Matumal Cac Co Tac			☐ An Original			(Mo, Da, Yr)		D 01 10 00	
De.		A Resubmission RESALE NATURA		3/31/99 (Account 483)		Dec. 31, 1998			
<u> </u>					<del></del>				
pa din wh in mi an sa or to	<ol> <li>Report particulars (details) concerning sales of natural gas during the year to other gas utilities and to pipeline companies for resale. Sales to each customer should be subdivided by service classifications, identified in column (c) where applicable, by rate schedule designation contained in the company's tariff.</li> <li>Natural gas means either natural gas unmixed, or any mixure of natural and manufactured gas.</li> <li>In either column a or b, provide separate subheadings and totals for each State in addition to a grand total for all sales to other gas utilities.</li> <li>Enter in column b, point of delivery, the name of city or town and State, and such other designation necessary to enable identification on maps of respondent's pipeline system.</li> <li>Designate with an asterisk and footnote any sales which are other than firm sales, i.e., sales for storage, etc.</li> <li>Monthly billing demands, as used in column (g), are the number of Mcf in the respective months actually used in computing the demand portion of the customer's bills; such quantity of Mcf is multiplied by the demand portion of the tariff rate. Report in column (g) the sum of the monthly billing demands for the number of months the customer received service or was subject to demand changes.</li> <li>Where consolidated bills for more than one point of delivery in column (b) and report the remainder of the columns on a consolidated basis corresponding to the billing. Where, however, consolidated bills for more than one point of delivery are not rendered under a</li> </ol>						is for storage, etc. in column (g), are inths actually used a customer's bills; demand portion of um of the monthly inths the customer and changes.  than one point of schedule, indicate (b) and report the lidated basis cor, consolidated bills		
Line No.	Name of Other Gas Utility (Designate associated companies with an asterisk)		Point of Delivery (City, Town or State	Point of Delivery Tari (City, Town or State) Sci		Mcf of Gas Sold (Approx. Btu per Cu. Ft.)		Revenue for Year (See Instr. 5)	
1	(a)		(b)	(b)		(d)		( <del>0</del> )	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 37 38 37 38 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38	NONE								

·.						
Name of Resp	ondent ·	This Repo		Date of Report	Year of Re	port
Delta Natu	ral Gas Company, Inc	(1) 🗆 An	Original Resubmission	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3/31/99	Dec. 31, 19	98
	SALES FOR RE			t 483) (Continued)		
be furnished 8. Designa different for ar of column d. 9. For each point of delive at pressure bas the date of sur peak day delive are made to on the peak day delive	nedule, the required information for each point of delivery. ate in a footnote if Btu per cub by delivery point from that shown firm sale of \$25,000 or more for ry, shown in column (i) peak day se indicated in column (d), and in ch peak delivery. If an estimate ery, state the basis for such estime customer at more than one delivery and date thereof for each a non-conjunctive basis, and should be considered.	the year at each volume of gas, column (h) show is used for any nate. If deliveries very point, show the delivery point.	10. Summ divided by de (ii) others; B. to (i) intersta companies a schedules, a from wells, fi production a within fields means sales within gas fi	customer if billing is arize total sales as fol- bliveries to (i) interstate. Transmission system is ate pipeline companie and gas utilities for rind (iii) others. "Field strom points along gathereas or from points a or production areas made from points alorelds or production are Mcf at 14.73 psia at 6	lows: A. Field sale pipeline companales divided by des, (ii) intrastate pesale under FEFales" means sale in gas along transmission in transmission lines.	es sub- ies and liveries ipeline IC rate s made field or n lines sales"
Average	Sum of		Peak Day (	Delivery to Customers		
Average Revenue	Monthly Billing Demands	Date		Mcf	<del></del>	Line No.
per Mcf (In cents)	Mcf	Date	Noncoi cident	···	Coin- cidental	
Ø	(g)	(h)	Ø		0	
	NONE					1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22 22 22 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 30 31 31 32 33 33 34 34 35 36 36 36 36 37 37 38 37 37 38 37 37 38 37 37 38 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37

Nan	ne of Resp	oondent	This Report Is:	į	Date of Re		Year of Report
1	•		(1) An Origina	al l	(Mo, Da, Yı	) [	
De.	lta Natu	ral Gas Company, Ind	(2) X A Resubn		3/31/9	9	Dec. 31, 19 <u>98</u>
		GAS OPERAT	ION AND MAINTE	NANCE EXPEN			
<del>                                     </del>				<u> </u>		nount for	Amount for
Line		Ad	count		Cui	rrent Year	Previous Year
No.	1		(a)			(b)	(c)
238	6 C	USTOMER SERVICE AN		L EXPENSES			
239	Operation						
240	907	Supervision					
241	908	Customer Assistance Ex	penses				
242	909	Informational and Instru					
243	910	Miscellaneous Customer	Service and Inform	mational Expen	ses		
244	TOT	AL Customer Service and	Information Exper	nses <i>(Lines 240</i>			
	thi	ru 243)	EXPENSES				
245	0		EXPENSES	<del></del>			
246	Operation	Supervision					
247	911 912	Demonstrating and Selli	ng Expenses				
248 249	913	Advertising Expenses	ng Expended		<del>-  </del>		<del></del>
250	916	Miscellaneous Sales Ex	penses	· <u></u>			
251	TOT	AL Sales Expenses (Ente	r Total of lines 247	thru 250)			
252		8. ADMINISTRATIVE A	ND GENERAL EXP	PENSES			
253	Operation						
254	920	Administrative and Gene	eral Salaries				
255	921	Office Supplies and Exp					
256	(Less)	(922) Administrative Exp	oenses Transferred	—Cr.			
257	923	<b>Outside Services Emplo</b>	yed				
258	924	Property Insurance					
259	925	Injuries and Damages					
260	926	Employee Pensions and					
261	927	Franchise Requirements					
262	928	Regulatory Commission					
263	(Less)	(929) Duplicate Charges					
264	930.1	General Advertising Exp Miscellaneous General 6			<del></del>		
265	930.2		zypenses				
266 267	931 TOT	Rents AL Operation (Enter Total	of lines 254 thru 2	266)			
268	Maintena		OF MILOS ZOT BILG Z	.00)			
269	935	Maintenance of General	Plant				
270	TOT	AL Administrative and Ge		lines 267 and	269)		
271	TOT	AL Gas O. and M. Exp (L	ines 97, 177, 201,	229, 237, 244,			
		1, and 270)					
					N 01/550		
			BER OF GAS DEP				
	1. The da	ta on number of employees s	hould be reported	construction			signable to the gas
fo	r the payre	oll period ending nearest to period ending 60 days befo	October 31, or				combination utilities
	ny payron   er 31.	period ending 60 days belo	ie di aitei Octo-				e basis of employee
"		respondent's payroll for the	reporting period				imber of equivalent
in	cludes any	special construction person	nel, include such	• •	ttributed to 1	the gas de	partment from joint
e	mployees o	n line 3, and show the number	er of such special	functions.			
1.		II Period Ended (Date)		12/31/98			
2		Regular Full-Time Employ		182			
3.		Part-Time and Temporary	/ Employees	4			
4.	. Total	Employees		186		<del></del>	
1	SEF	ORIGINAL FILING PAG	E 325 T.TMFC 23	38-271			
1	יוניט	OWTOTHIN LINING IVO	- 020 HIRDO 20				

Nan	ne of Respondent	This Repo		Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year of Report									
וםח	ta Natural Gas Co., Inc.	(1)	_	3/31/99	Dog 21 1000									
Del	GAS PURCHASES (A	Counts 80	Resubmission 0, 800.1, 801, 802, 8		<u>Dec. 31, 1998</u> 805.1)									
1. Provide totals for the following accounts: 800 Natural Gas Well Head Purchases 800.1 Natural Gas Well Head Purchases, Intracompany Transfers 801 Natural Gas Field Line Purchases 802 Natural Gas Gasoline Plant Outlet Purchases 803 Natural Gas Transmission Line Purchases 804 Natural Gas City. Gate Purchases 805 Other Gas Purchases 805 Other Gas Purchases 806 Account Title  No.  Account Title  No.  1 Provide totals for the following accounts: 800 Natural Gas Well Head Purchases, Intracompany Transfers  1 The totals shown in columns (b) and (c) should agree with 80 the books of account. Reconcile any differences in a footnote. 2. State in column (b) the volume of purchased gas as 81 finally measured for the purpose of determining the amount 9 payable for the gas. Include current year receipts of make- 1 up gas that was paid for in prior years. 3. State in column (c) the dollar amount (omit cents) paid 2 and previously paid for the volumes of gas shown in column (b). 4. State in column (d) the average cost per Mcf to the 1 nearest hundredth of a cent. (Average means column (c) 1 divided by column (b) multiplied by 100.)  2 State in column (c) the dollar amount (omit cents) paid 2 and previously paid for the volumes of gas shown in column (b). 4 State in column (b) the average cost per Mcf to the 1 nearest hundredth of a cent. (Average means column (c) 2 divided by column (b) multiplied by 100.)														
			. (14.73 psia 60°F)	(In dollars)	(To nearest .01 of a cen									
01	800 — Natural Gas Well Head Purchases													
02	800.1 — Natural Gas Well Head chases, Intracompany T													
03	801 — Natural Gas Field Line Purchases													
04	802 — Natural Gas Gasoline Plant Outlet Purchases				•									
05	803 — Natural Gas Transmission Line Purchases		3,702,257	16,260,037	4.,3919									
06	804 — Natural Gas City Gate Purchases													
07	804.1 — Liquefied Natural Gas Purchases													
08	805 — Other Gas Purchases													
09	805.1 — Purchased Gas Cost Adjustments													
10	TOTAL (Enter Total of lines 01 thru 9)													
		Note	s to Gas Purchases											
	•													
				·										

Nar	ne of Respondent	This Report Is:		Date of Report	Year of Report
		(1) An Original		(Mo, Da, Yr)	
D∈	elta Natural Gas Co., Inc.	(2) 🗵 A Resubmiss	ion	3/31/99	Dec. 31, 19 98
7.5	PRECIATION, DEPLETION, AND AMO				
٥	Except A	mortization of Acquisition	n Adju	stments)	. 1, 101,2, 101,0, 100)
	1. Report in Section A the amounts of o				74 and every fifth year
А	expense, depletion and amortization for the	accounts in- therea		epoit years (1971, 19	74 and overy man year
d	licated and classified according to the plan	nt functional Rep		olumn (b) all depreci	able plant balances to
g	roups shown.				a composite total. (If
4.	2. Report all available information called				count, subaccount or n those pre-printed in
	on B for the report year 1971, 1974 and even rereafter. Report only annual changes in t				om of Section B the
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
	Section A. Summary of	Depreciation, Depletion		tization Charge	es Amortization of
Line		Depreciation		f Producing Natural	Underground
No.	Functional Classification	Expense (Account 403)		s Land and Land	Storage Land and Land
	(a)	(ь)	Rign	its (Account 404.1)	Rights (Account 404.2)
1	Intangible plant	17/			***
2	Production plant, manufactured gas				
3	Production and gathering plant,				
_	natural gas				
<u>4</u> 5	Products extraction plant Underground gas storage plant				
6	Other storage plant	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
7	Base load LNG terminating and			*******************	
•	processing plant				
8	Transmission plant				
9	Distribution plant				
	General plant				
-7	Common plant-gas		J		
12					
13					
14 15	}				
16					
17					
18	]				
19					
20					
21				ļ	
22					
23 24		1			
25	TOTAL				
۷۵_	I TOTAL	<u> </u>	L		
	REFER TO ORIGIN	AL FILING PAGE 336			!
	•				
					:

Name of Respondent	19_98 04.3, 405) Section B s. during the pplication ion B the lant items  Line No. 1 ed gas 2
Delta Natural Gas Co., Inc.  (2) A Resubmission  DEPRECIATION, DEPLETION, AND AMORTIZATION OF GAS PLANT (Accounts 403, 404.1, 404.2, 46 (Except Amortization of Acquisition Adjustments) (Continued)  manner in which column (b) balances are obtained. If average balances, state the method of averaging used. For column (c) report available information for each plant functional classification listed in column (a). If composite depreciation accounting is used, report available information called for in columns (b) and (c) on this basis. Where the unit-of-production method is used to determine  Section A. Summary of Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Other Limited-term Gas Plant (Account 404.3)  (e)  Amortization of Other Limited-term (Account 404.3)  (f)  (g)  Intangible plant  Production plant, manufactur Production plant Underground gas storage plant  Underground gas storage plant  Base load LNG terminating a processing plant  Transmission 3/31/99  Dec. 31, 3/31/9  Dec. 31, 3/31/99  Dec. 31, 3/31/9  Depreciation charges, show at the bottom of any revisions and to estimated gas reserve 3. If provisions to depreciation vere made of any revisions and to estimated savers any revisions and to estimated savers any revisions ander o	O4.3, 405) Section B s. during the pplication ion B the lant items  Line No.  1 ed gas 2
DEPRECIATION, DEPLETION, AND AMORTIZATION OF GAS PLANT (Accounts 403, 404.1, 404.2, 4 (Except Amortization of Acquisition Adjustments) (Continued)  manner in which column (b) balances are obtained. If average balances, state the method of averaging used. For column (c) report available information for each plant functional classification listed in column (a). If composite depreciation accounting is used, report available information called for in columns (b) and (c) on this basis. Where the unit-of-production method is used to determine  Section A. Summary of Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization Charges  Amortization of Other Limited-term (Account 404.3) (p)  (p)  (p)  (p)  (p)  (p)  (p)  (p)	O4.3, 405) Section B s. during the pplication ion B the lant items  Line No.  1 ed gas 2
DEPRECIATION, DEPLETION, AND AMORTIZATION OF GAS PLANT (Accounts 403, 404.1, 404.2, 4  (Except Amortization of Acquisition Adjustments) (Continued)  manner in which column (b) balances are obtained. If average balances, state the method of averaging used. For column (c) report available information for each plant functional classification listed in column (a). If composite depreciation accounting is used, report available information called for in columns (b) and (c) on this basis. Where the unit-of-production method is used to determine  Section A. Summary of Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization Charges  Amortization of Other Limited-term Gas Plant (Account 404.3)  (e)  Amortization of Other Gas Plant (Account 404.3)  (f)  (g)  Intangible plant  Production plant, manufactur  Production and gathering plant natural gas  Products extraction plant  Underground gas storage plant  Base load LNG terminating a processing plant  Transmission plant  Distribution plant  General plant	Section B s. during the pplication ion B the lant items  Line No.  1 ed gas 2
manner in which column (b) balances are obtained. If average balances, state the method of averaging used. For column (c) report available information for each plant functional classification listed in column (a). If composite depreciation accounting is used, report available information called for in columns (b) and (c) on this basis. Where the unit-of-production method is used to determine  Section A. Summary of Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization Charges  Amortization of Other Limited-term Gas Plant (Account 404.3)  (e)  Amortization of Other Gas Plant (Account 404.3)  (f)  (g)  Intangible plant  Production plant, manufactur  Production plant, manufactur  Products extraction plant  Underground gas storage plant  Base load LNG terminating a processing plant  Transmission plant  Distribution plant  Distribution plant  General plant	Section B s. during the pplication ion B the lant items  Line No.  1 ed gas 2
average balances, state the method of averaging used. For column (c) report available information for each plant functional classification listed in column (a). If composite depreciation accounting is used, report available information called for in columns (b) and (c) on this basis. Where the unit-of-production method is used to determine  Section A. Summary of Depreciation, Depletion, and Amortization of Other Limited-term (Account 404.3) (e)  Amortization of Other Gas Plant (Account 404.3) (f)  (g)  Intangible plant  Production plant, manufacture  Production and gathering planatural gas  Products extraction plant  Underground gas storage plant  Underground gas storage plant  Base load LNG terminating a processing plant  Transmission plant  Distribution plant  Distribution plant  Distribution plant	s. during the pplication ion B the lant items  Line No.
Amortization of Other Limited-term Gas Plant (Account 405)  (P)  (P)  (P)  (P)  (P)  (P)  (P)  (	No.
Other Limited-term Gas Plant (Account 404.3) (B)  Other Gas Plant (Account 405)  (B)  Other Gas Plant (Account 405)  (C)  (B)  (C)  (B)  (C)  (C)  (C)  (C	No.
(e) (f) (g) Intangible plant Production plant, manufactur Production and gathering plant natural gas Products extraction plant Underground gas storage plant Other storage plant Base load LNG terminating a processing plant Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	ed gas 2
Production plant, manufactur Production and gathering plate natural gas Products extraction plant Underground gas storage plate Other storage plant Base load LNG terminating a processing plant Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	ed gas 2
Production and gathering planatural gas Products extraction plant Underground gas storage plant Other storage plant Base load LNG terminating a processing plant Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	
Products extraction plant Underground gas storage pla Other storage plant Base load LNG terminating a processing plant Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	m, 3
Underground gas storage plat Other storage plant Base load LNG terminating a processing plant Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	4
Other storage plant  Base load LNG terminating a processing plant  Transmission plant  Distribution plant  General plant	int 5
processing plant Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	6
Transmission plant Distribution plant General plant	nd 7
Distribution plant General plant	8
General plant	9
Common plant-gas	10
	11
	12 13
	13
	15
	16
	17
	18
	19
	20
	21 22
	23
	24
TOTAL	25
REFER TO ORIGINAL FILING PAGE 337	

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year of Report
·	(1) An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr)	
Delta Natural Gas Co., Inc.	(2) A Resubmission	3/31/99	Dec. 31, 19 <u>9</u> 8
	GAS ACCOUNT - NATURAL O	AS	

- The purpose of this page is to account for the quantity of natural gas received and delivered by the respondent, taking into consideration differences in pressure bases used in measuring Mcf of natural gas received and delivered.
- 2. Natural gas means either natural gas unmixed or any mixture of natural and manufactured gas.
- Enter in column (c) the Mcf as reported in the schedules indicated for the items of receipts and deliveries.
- In a footnote report the volumes of gas from respondent's own production delivered to respondent's transmission system and included in natural gas sale.
- 5. If the respondent operates two or more systems which are not interconnected, submit separate pages for this purpose. Use copies of pages 520 and 521.
- 6. Also indicate by footnote the volumes of gas not subject to Commission regulation which did not incur FERC regulatory costs by showing (1) the local distribution volumes delivered to the local distribution-company portion of the reporting pipeline by another jurisdictional pipeline; (2) the volumes which the reporting pipeline transported or sold

- through its local distribution facilities or intrastate facilities, and which the reporting pipeline received through gathering facilities, distribution facilities or intrastate facilities, but not through any of the interstate portion of the reporting pipeline and, (3) the gathering line volumes which were not destined for interstate market or which were not transported through any interstate portion of the reporting pipeline.
- 7. Also indicate by footnote (1) the system supply volumes of gas which are stored by the reporting pipeline during the reporting year and also reported as sales, transportation and compression volumes by the reporting pipeline during the same reporting year, (2) the system supply volumes of gas which are stored by the reporting pipeline during the reporting year and which the reporting pipeline intends to sell or transport in a future reporting year, and (3) contract storage volumes.
- Also indicate the volumes of pipeline production field sales which are included in both the company's total sales figure and the company's total transportation figure (lines 42 and 46 of page 521).

01	NAME OF SYSTEM		
Line No.	ltem	Ref. Page No.	Amount of Mcf (14.73 psia at 60°F)
	(a)	(b)	(c)
2	GAS RECEIVED		
3	Natural Gas Produced	506	
4	LPG Gas Produced and Mixed with Natural Gas	515	
5	Manufactured Gas Produced and Mixed with Natural Gas		
6	Purchased Gas		
7	Wellhead	327	
8	Field Lines	327	
9	Gasoline Plants	327	
10	Transmission Line	327	4,582,986
11	City Gate Under FERC Rate Schedules	327	
12	LNG	327	
13	Other	327	
14	TOTAL, Gas Purchased (Enter Total of lines 7 thru 13)	327	4,582,986
15	Gas of Others Received for Transportation	313	5,307,207
16	Receipts of Respondents' Gas Transported or Compressed by Others	333	
17	Exchange Gas Received .	328	
18	Gas Withdrawn from Underground Storage	512	922,028
19	Gas Received from LNG Storage		
20	Gas Received from LNG Processing		
21	Other Receipts (Specify)		
22	TOTAL Receipts (Enter Total of lines 3 thru 5, 14, and 15 thru 21)		10,812,221

Nai	me of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Rep		Year of Report			
D	elta Natural Gas Co., Inc.	( ) == 03	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3/31/99		Don 21 10 00			
	GAS	(2)  A Resubmission  ACCOUNT — NATURAL GAS (Co						
01	NAME OF SYSTEM	ACCOUNT - NATOTIAL CAO (CC	ontinded)					
Line No.	1	em	Ref. Page No.		of Mcf (14.73 psia at 60°F)			
110.		(a)	(b)		(c)			
23		LIVERED	(6)		(0)			
24	Natural Gas Sales							
25	Field Sales							
26	To Interstate Pipeline Compar Pursuant to FERC Rate Sch		310					
27	Retail Industrial Sales	edules	309					
28	Other Field Sales		310					
29	TOTAL, Field Sales (Enter Total	of lines 26 thru 28)	-   3.0		<del></del>			
30	Transmission Systems Sales	3						
31		Resale Under FERC Rate Sched.	310					
32	To Intrastate Pipeline Co. and		1					
	Resale Under FERC Rate So		310					
33	Mainline Industrial Sales Unde	er FERC Certification	307					
34	Other Mainline Industrial Sales	S	307					
35	Other Transmission System S	ales	310					
36	TOTAL, Transmission System S. of lines 31 thru 35)	ales (Enter Total						
37	Local Distribution by Responden	t						
38	Retail Industrial Sales		303		4,674			
39	Other Distribution System Sale	es	303	3,51	7,583			
40	TOTAL, Distribution System Sale	es (Lines 38 + 39)		3,70	2,257			
41	Interdepartmental Sales							
42	TOTAL SALES (Enter Total of lines	29, 36, 40 and 41)		3,70	2,257			
43	Deliveries of Gas Transported or C	compressed for:						
44	Other Interstate Pipeline Compa	nies	313					
45	Others		313	5,30	7,207			
46	TOTAL, Gas Transported or Comp	ressed for Others (Enter			7,207			
<u> </u>	Total of lines 44 and 45)	Total Control of Control	313					
47	Deliveries of Respondent's Gas for	Trans. or Compression by Other						
48	Exchange Gas Delivered		328		. 500			
49	Natural Gas Used by Respondent				5,729			
50	Natural Gas Delivered to Undergro		512	1,55	+,881			
51	Natural Gas Delivered to LNG Stor		512					
52	Natural Gas Delivered to LNG Pro-							
53	Natural Gas for Franchise Require							
54	Other Deliveries (Specify):	Net Unbilled		(30	0,364)			
55	TOTAL SALES & OTHER DELIVER	RIES (Lines 42, 46, 47 thru 54)		10,62	20,710			
56	UNACCOU	NTED FOR						
57	Production System Losses							
58	Storage Losses							
59	Transmission System Losses							
60	Distribution System Losses							
61	Other Losses (Specify in so far as	possible)						
62	TOTAL Unaccounted for (Enter Tot			19	91,511			
63	TOTAL SALES, OTHER DELIVERI	ES, AND		30.0	10.003			
	UNACCOUNTED FOR (Enter Total			10,8	12,221			

## PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY REPORT OF GROSS OPERATING REVENUES DERIVED FROM INTRA-KENTUCKY BUSINESS FOR THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 19 98

Delta Natural Gas Company, Winchester, Kentucky (Utility Reporting) (Address)
(Utility Reporting) (Address)
(DO NOT INCLUDE TAXES COLLECTED)
(1) Gross Revenues of Electric Utility\$
(2) Gross Revenues of Gas Utility\$ 34,857,742
(3) Gross Revenues of Radio-Telephone Utility\$
(4) Gross Revenues of Cellular Telephone Utility\$
(5) Gross Revenues of Telephone Utility\$
(6) Gross Revenues of Water Utility\$
(7) Gross Revenues of Sewer Utility\$
(8) Other Operating Revenues\$
*** TOTAL GROSS REVENUES\$
State of Kentucky
John F. Hall being duly sworn, states that he/she (Officer)
(Officer) is VP Finance-Secretary/Treasurer of the Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.  (Official Title) (Utility Reporting)
that the above report of gross revenues is in exact accordance with the books of accounts of:
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. , and that such books (Utility Reporting) accurately show the gross revenues of:
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc. , derived from Intra-Kentucky (Utility Reporting)
business for the year ending December 31,, 19 98
Officer) (Title)
This the $30^{-1}$ day of $\frac{March}{30^{-1}}$ , $19\frac{99}{9}$
(Notary Public) (County)
My Commission expires $3/8/2000$
NOTE: ANY DIFFERENCE BETWEEN THE AMOUNT OF THE GROSS REVENUES SHOWN
IN THE ANNUAL REPORT AND THE AMOUNT APPEARING ON THIS STATEMENT

MUST BE RECONCILED ON THE REVERSE SIDE OF THIS REPORT

Check appropriate box:

Original signed form

☐ Conformed copy

Form Approved OMB No 1902-0028 (Expires 12/31/98)



#### FERC FORM NO. 2: ANNUAL REPORT OF MAJOR NATURAL GAS COMPANIES

This report is mandatory under the Natural Gas Act, Sections 10(a) and 16, and 18 CFR 260 1 Failure to report may result in criminal fines, civil penalties and other sanctions as provided by law The Federal Energy Regulatory Commission does not consider this report to be of a confidential nature

Exact Legal Name of Respondent (Company)
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

Year of Report

Dec. 31, 98

CHECKLIST FOR TI OF A AND B GAS JMPANIES TO BE COMPLETED AND RETURNED WITH ANNUAL REPORT

IF NO, EXPLAIN WHY																								
ON								_	_						_		_				-	-		_
YES		×	×	×	×	~	×	×	×	×	×	7	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×
Line No.		13 less 11	11	14 & 33	15	33 - 223	Sb	Sd	Se			22222			Acct. 165	Acct. 181.2	Acct. 182.2	Acct. 182.3	Acct. 186	Acct. 190	(J)-	(j)-	•	D
Page No.	Z.	200	200	200	200	122-123 ?	220	220	220	222-223	223-223	227	220	220	230	230	230	232	233	234-235	251	251	252	252
,	BALANCE SHEET	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with
Line No.		2	9	5	9	=	12	14	15	61	20	46	47	48	49	58	59	09	65	69	2	3	4	~
Page No.		110	110	110	011	110	110	110	110	110	110	=	111	Ξ	E	Ξ	Ξ	E	Ξ	=	112	112	112	112

IF NO. EXPLAIN WHY																										
C	2 -					_										>		×		×	×	×	×		×	×
>	3	×	×	×	X	×	×	×	*	<u>×</u>	×	×	×	X	×	×	×								ê	
	Line No.		40(b)	(p)	Acct. 213	Acct. 214	19	24	Acct. 217	(p)-	Acct. 222	Acct. 223	Acct. 224	Acct. 236	45(b)	47(f)	(J)-	Acct. 257		11					276 x&x	(p)
;	Page No.	252	253	252	254	254	119	119	251 ?	256	257	256	256	263	268	269	278	260	AENT	300	317-325	336-338	336-338	262-263	<del>234</del> 4	234
		agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	INCOME STATEMENT	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with
	Line No.	9	7	<b>∞</b>	6	10	=	12	13	16 & 23	17	18	61	39	45	52	53	54		7	4+5	9	7	13+14+15	16	11
	Page No.	112	112	112	112	112	112	112	112	112	112	112	112	113	113	113	=	113		114	114	= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =	114	114	114	114

			,																					
IF NO, EXPLAIN WHY																								
ON																								
YES	×	<b>'</b> ×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×	×		X	×	×	×	×	×	×	×				
Line No.	•	Acct. 408.2	Acct. 409.2	Acct. 409.2	Acct. 410.2	Acct. 411.2	Acct. 428	Acct. 429	Acct. 430	Acct. 431			121(g)				89	69		265				
Page No.	340	262-263	262	262	234-235	234-235	258-259	258-259	340	340	262-263		208	214	216	219	121	121	350-351	325				
	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	OTHER	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with	agrees with				
Line No.	43	46	47	48	49	20	57	59	61	62	70		∞	10	11	18	338 10	<b>34</b> 12	262	25				
Page No.		116	116	116	116	116	116	116	116	116	116		200	200	200	200	118	118	325	335			1	

#### ADDITIONAL INFORMATION TO BE FURNISHED WITH

#### ANNUAL REPORT

1998

#### GAS UTILITIES - CLASS A & B

				information,	for	Kentucky	Operations	only,
and att	tach to y	your	annual rep	port.			,	

Name of Counties in which you furnish Gas Service:

Bath, Bell, Bourbon, Clay, Fayette, Jackson	n, Jessamine, Knox, Laurel,
Lee, Leslie, Madison, Menifee, Montgomery,	
•	
·	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	_
	he-
<del></del>	
<u> </u>	<b>\</b>

## ADDITIONAL INFORMATION TO BE FURNISHED WITH

## ANNUAL REPORT 1998

#### GAS PURCHASES

(Accounts 800, 801, 802, 803	3, 804, 804.1, 805,	805.1, 805.2)
Name of Seller and Acct. No.	Gas Purchased – Mcf	Cost of Gas
Columbia Gas Transmission	(1)	154,331
Columbia Gulf	(1)	192,592
(TGMC) Duke Energy(El Paso)	(1)	1,464,335
(NGC) Dynegy	567,735	1,404,772
Wiser Oil	443,632	1,492,142
Duke Energy(E1 Paso)	952,459	2,406,930
Delta Rresources	2,396,097	6,034,773
Deltran	(2)	2,146,757
Enpro	223,063	524,198
Equitable Resources	(3)	(8,846)
SUB TOTAL	4,582,986	15,811,984
Storage - Pioneer	4,822	819
Storage - Canada Mountain	(639,029)	(1,510,520)
TOTAL	3,948,779	14,302,283
<ul><li>(1) Transportation Fee</li><li>(2) Reservation Charge</li><li>(3) Adjustment for prior year</li></ul>		

# PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KENTUCKY PRINCIPAL PAYMENT AND INTEREST INFORMATION FOR THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 19\_98

l.	Amount of Principal Payment during calendar year \$ 385,777
	•
2.	Is Principal current? (Yes) X (No)
3.	Is Interest current? (Yes) X (No)
4	SERVICES PERFORMED BY INDEPENDENT CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT
•	INDEL BUDBLET CHILITIES TOBBETO LOGOCHILINI
	Are your financial statements examined by a Certified Public Accountant? YES X NO
	If yes, which service is performed?
•	AuditX
	Compilation
	Review
	Please enclose a copy of the accountant's report with annual report.

Check appropriate box:

Original signed form

☐ Conformed copy

Form Approved OMB No 1902-0028 (Expires 12/31/98)



#### FERC FORM NO. 2: ANNUAL REPORT OF MAJOR NATURAL GAS COMPANIES

This report is mandatory under the Natural Gas Act, Sections 10(a) and 16, and 18 CFR 260 1 Failure to report may result in criminal fines, civil penalties and other sanctions as provided by law The Federal Energy Regulatory Commission does not consider this report to be of a confidential nature

Exact Legal Name of Respondent (Company)

Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.

Year of Report

Dec. 31<sup>98</sup>

## INSTRUCTIONS FOR FILING THE FERC FORM NO. 2

#### **GENERAL INFORMATION**

#### Purpose

This form is designed to collect financial and operational information from major interstate natural gas companies subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission This report is a nonconfidential public use form

II Who Must Submit

Each Major natural gas company which meets the filing requirements of 18 CFR 260 1 must submit this form

NOTE: Major means having combined gas transported or stored for a fee exceeding 50 million Dth in each of the 3 previous calendar years

- III What and Where to Submit
  - (a) Submit the electronic medium in accordance with the procedures specified in 18 CFR § 385 2011 and an original and four (4) copies of this form to:

Office of the Secretary Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Washington, DC 20426

Retain one copy of this report for your files

(b) Submit immediately upon publication, four (4) copies of the latest annual report to stockholders and any annual financial or statistical report regularly prepared and distributed to bondholders, security analysts, or industry associations. (Do not include monthly and quarterly reports Indicate by checking the appropriate box on page 3, List of Schedules, if the reports to stockholders will be submitted or if no annual report to stockholders is prepared) Mail these reports to:

Chief Accountant
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20426

- (c) For the CPA certification, submit with the original submission of this form, a letter or report (not applicable to respondents classified as Class C or Class D prior to January 1, 1984) prepared in conformity with current standards of reporting which will:
  - (i) contain a paragraph attesting to the conformity, in all material respects, of the schedules listed below with the Commission's applicable Uniform System of Accounts (including applicable notes relating thereto and the Chief Accountant's published accounting releases), and

#### **GENERAL INFORMATION**

(ii) be signed by independent certified public accountants or independent licensed public accountants, certified or licensed by a regulatory authority of a State or other political subdivision of the United States (See 18 CFR 158 10-158 12 for specific qualifications )

Schedules	Reference <u>Pages</u>
Comparative Balance Sheet	110-113
Statement of Income	114-116
Statement of Retained Earnings	118-119
Statement of Cash Flows	120-121
Notes to Financial Statements	122

Insert the letter or report immediately following the cover sheet of the original and each copy of this form

(d) Federal, State and Local Governments and other authorized users may obtain additional blank copies to meet their requirement free of charge from:

Public Reference and Files Maintenance Branch Washington, DC 20426 (202) 208-2356

IV. When to Submit

Submit this report form on or before April 30th of the year following the year covered by this report.

V. Where to Send Comments on Public Reporting Burden

The public reporting burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 2,475 hours per response, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, Washington, DC 20426 (Attention: Michael Miller, ED-12 4), and to the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs. Office of the Management and Budget, Washington, DC 20503 (Attention: Desk Officer for the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission).

You shall not be penalized for failure to respond to this collection of information unless the collection of information displays a valid OMB control number.

#### **GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS**

- Prepare this report in conformity with the Uniform Systems of Accounts (18 CFR 201)(U S of A)
  Interpret all accounting words and phrases in accordance with the U S of A.
- Enter in whole numbers (dollars or Dth) only, except where otherwise noted (Enter cents for averages and figures per unit where cents are important) The truncating of cents is allowed except on the four basic financial statements where rounding to dollars is required. The amounts shown on all supporting pages must agree with the amounts entered on the statements that they support. When applying thresholds to determine significance for reporting purposes, use for balance sheet accounts the balances at the end of the current reporting year, and use the current year amounts for statement of income accounts
- III. Complete each question fully and accurately, even if it has been answered in a previous annual report Enter the word "None" where it truly and completely states the fact.
- IV. For any page(s) that is not applicable to the respondent, either
  - (a) Enter the words "Not Applicable" on the particular page(s), or
  - (b) Omit the page(s) and enter "NA," "NONE," or "Not Applicable" in column (d) on the List of Schedules, pages 2 and 3.
- V. Enter the month, day, and year for all dates. Use customary abbreviations The "Date of Report" at the top of each page is applicable only to resubmissions (see VII. below)
- VI Indicate negative amounts (such as decreases) by enclosing the figures in parentheses ( )
- VII When making revisions, resubmit the electronic medium and only those pages that have been changed from the original submission. Submit the same number of copies as required for filing the form. Include with the resubmission the Identification and Attestation, page 1. Mail dated resubmissions to:

Chief Accountant Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Washington, DC 20426

- VIII Provide a supplemental statement further explaining accounts or pages as necessary. Attach the supplemental statement (8 1/2 by 11 inch size) to the page being supplemented Provide the appropriate identification information, including the title(s) of the page and the page number supplemented
- Do not make references to reports of previous years or to other reports in lieu of required entries, except as specifically authorized
- X. Wherever (schedule) pages refer to figures from a previous year, the figures reported must be based upon those shown by the annual report of the previous year, or an appropriate explanation given as to why the different figures were used
- XI Report all gas volumes in MMBtu and Dth
- XII. Respondents may submit computer printed schedules (reduced to 8 1/2 x 11) instead of the schedules in the FERC Form 2 if they are in substantially the same format
- XIII Report footnotes on pages 551 and 552 Sort data on page 551 by page number. Sort data on page 552 by footnote number. The page number component of the footnote reference is the first page of a schedule whether it is a single page schedule or a multi-page schedule. Even if a footnote appears on a later page of a multi-page schedule the footnote will only reference the first page of the schedule. The first page of a multi-page schedule now becomes a proxy for the entire schedule. For example, Gas Plant in Service ranges across pages 204 through 209. A footnote on page 207 would contain a page reference of 204.

#### **DEFINITIONS**

- 1. Btu per cubic foot—The total heating value, expressed in Btu, produced by the combustion, at constant pressure, of the amount of the gas which would occupy a volume of 1 cubic foot at a temperature of 60°F if saturated with water vapor and under a pressure equivalent to that of 30 inches of mercury at 32°F, and under standard gravitational force (980.665 cm. per sec.) with air of the same temperature and pressure as the gas, when the products of combustion are cooled to the initial temperature of gas and air when the water formed by combustion is condensed to the liquid state (called gross heating value or total heating value)
- II. <u>Commission Authorization</u>—The authorization of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, or any other Commission Name the Commission whose authorization was obtained and give date of the authorization
- III. Dekatherm—A unit of heating value equivalent to 10 therms or 1,000,000 Btu
- Respondent—The person, corporation, licensee, agency, authority, or other legal entity or instrumentality on whose behalf the report is made

#### **EXCERPTS FROM THE LAW**

#### (Natural Gas Act, 15 U.S.C. 717-717w)

"Sec 10(a) Every natural-gas company shall file with the Commission such annual and other periodic or special reports as the Commission may by rules and regulations or order prescribe as necessary or appropriate to assist the Commission in the proper administration of this act. The Commission may prescribe the manner and form in which such reports shall be made and require from such natural-gas companies specific answers to all questions upon which the Commission may need information. The Commission may require that such reports shall include, among other things, full information as to assets and liabilities, capitalization, investment and reduction thereof, gross receipts, interest due and paid, depreciation, amortization, and other reserves, costs of facilities, cost of maintenance and operation of facilities for the production, transportation, delivery, use, or sale of natural gas, cost of renewal and replacement of such facilities, transportation, delivery, use, and sale of natural gas. "

"Sec. 16 The Commission shall have power to perform any and all acts, and to prescribe, issue, make, amend, and rescind such orders, rules, and regulations as it may find necessary or appropriate to carry out the provisions of this act. Among other things, such rules and regulations may define accounting, technical, and trade terms used in this act; and may prescribe the form or forms of all statements declarations, applications, and reports to be filed with the Commission, the information which they shall contain, and time within which they shall be filed."

#### **GENERAL PENALTIES**

"Sec 21(b) Any person who willfully and knowingly violates any rule, regulation, restriction, condition, or order made or imposed by the Commission under authority of this act, shall, in addition to any other penalties provided by law, be punished upon conviction thereof by a fine of not exceeding \$500 for each and every day during which such offense occurs "

## FERC FORM NO. 2: ANNUAL REPORT OF MAJOR NATURAL GAS COMPANIES

IDI	ENTIF	ICATION		
01 Exact Legal Name of Respondent	02 Year of Report			
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.		Dec. 31, <u>98</u>		
03 Previous Name and Date of Change (If name chan	nged (	during year)		
04 Address of Principal Office at End of Year (Street	t, City	, State, Zip Code\		
3617 Lexington Road Winchester, Kentucky 40391				
05 Name of Contact Person		06 Title of Contact Person	1	
John F. Hall		VP Finance - Secreta	ary/Treasurer	
07 Address of Contact Person (Street, City, State, Zip Code)				
Same				
08 Telephone of Contact Person, Including Area Code	09 Ø	This Report is:  An Original	10 Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	
606 744-6171		A Resubmission	3-31-99	
A	TTEST	TATION		
The undersigned officer certifies that he/she has exa knowledge, information, and belief, all statements of accompanying report is a correct statement of the best to each and every matter set forth therein during the December 31 of the year of the report	f fact ousines	contained in the accompany as and affairs of the above n	ving report are true and the named respondent in respect	
11 Name	12	? Title		
John F. Hall	1	VP Finance - Secretary	/Treasurer	
13 Signature	14	Date Signed		
John J. Hall		March 30, 199	79	
Title 18, U S C 1001, makes it a crime for any pers Department of the United States any false, fictitious	on kn	owingly and willingly to mal	ke to any Agency or ny matter within its	

jurisdiction

Name of Respondent DELTA NATURAL GAS COM	PANY, INC.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 03/31/99	Year Ending Dec 31, 1998	3
	MARY OF UTILITY PLANT ADEPRECIATION, AMORTIZA				
Electric (c)	Gas (d)	Other (Specify) (e)	Comn (f)	ion Lin	
(0)				1	
				3	
				4	
				5	_
				6 7	
				8	
				9	_
				11	
				12	
	<del></del>			13	_
				15	
				16	3
				17	
				18	
				19 20	
				21	
				22	
		"		23	
	<del>`</del>			25	
				26	
				27	
				29	
				30	
I				31	
				33	

	of Respondent 'A NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmissi	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 03/31/99	Year Ending  Dec 31, 1998
	CAC DI ANT IN SERVICE IACC		_	
	GAS PLANT IN SERVICE (ACC			
the pres 2 In a page an Account Complete 3 Inca addition 4 End indicate	port below the original cost of gas plant in service according to scribed accounts addition to Account 101, Gas Plant in Service (Classified), this id the next include Account 102, Gas Plant Purchased or Sold, it 103, Experimental Gas Plant Unclassified, and Account 106, ted Construction Not Classified-Gas clude in column (c) and (d), as appropriate corrections of its and retirements for the current or preceding year close in parenthesis credit adjustments of plant accounts to the negative effect of such accounts assify Account 106 according to prescribed accounts, on an	(c) Also to be included tentative distribution the respondent has a have not been classiful include in column (distributed basis, with accumulated deprecipations of tentative retirements.	ecessary, and include the ered in column (c) are entries as of prior year reported in casignificant amount of planified to primary accounts at a tentative distribution of the appropriate contra entry the interest of the propriate contral inte	for reversals of column (b) Likewise, if at retirements which the end of the year, such retirements, on an to the account for so in column (d) s unclassified account columns (c) and (d),
Line	Account		Balance at Beginning of Year	Additions
No	(a)		(b)	(c)
1	INTANGIBLE PLANT			
2	301 Organization		53,151	
3	302 Franchises and Consents		2,739	
4	303 Miscellaneous Intangible Plant			
5	TOTAL Intangible Plant (Enter Total of lines 2 thru 4)		55,890	
6	PRODUCTION PLANT			
7	Natural Gas Production and Gathering Plant			
8	325.1 Producing Lands			
9	325.2 Producing Leaseholds			
10	325.3 Gas Rights			
11	325.4 Rights-of-Way		75,975	
12	325.5 Other Land and Land Rights			
13	326 Gas Well Structures			
14	327 Field Compressor Station Structures		42,950	
15	328 Field Measuring and Regulating Station Equipment			
16	329 Other Structures			
17	330 Producing Gas Wells-Well Construction			
18	331 Producing Gas Wells-Well Equipment		13,392	
19	332 Field Lines		1,815,170	22,148
20	333 Field Compressor Station Equipment		800,454	
21	334 Field Measuring and Regulating Station Equipment		82,734	
22	335 Drilling and Cleaning Equipment			
23	336 Purification Equipment			
24	337 Other Equipment			
25	338 Unsuccessful Exploration and Development Costs			
26	TOTAL Production and Gathering Plant (Enter Total of	lines 8 thru 25)	2,830,675	22,148
27	PRODUCTS EXTRACTION PLANT			
28	340 Land and Land Rights			
	340 Structures and Improvements			
29				
30	342 Extraction and Refining Equipment			·····
31	343 Pipe Lines  344 Extracted Products Storage Equipment			

345 Compressor Equipment

33

Name of Respondent		This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending	g
		An Original		Dec 31, 19	998
DELTA NATURAL GAS CO	OMPANY, INC.	☐ A Resubmission	03/31/99		
GAS	PLANT IN SERVICE (ACCOUN	TS 101, 102, 103, AND 1	06)(Continued)		
omissions of respondent's reporter service at end of year 6 Show in column (f) reclassifications of primary account classifications initially recorded in Account 102 Account 102, include in column (accumulated provision for depreci	careful observance of the above ount 101 and 106 will avoid serious at amount for plant actually in cations or transfers within utility olumn (f) the additions or reductions arising from distribution of amounts in showing the clearance of e) the amounts with respect to ation, acquisition adjustments, etc.,	purchaser, and date of trar been filed with the Commis Accounts, give date of suc	ions te the nature and use o stial in amount submit a ount classification of si te pages prising the reported bal sperty purchased or sol staction If proposed jo staction as required by the th filing.	f plant included supplementary uch plant confo ance and changed, name of venournal entries has Uniform Syste	rming ges in dor or ave em of
Retirements	Adjustments	Transfers	Balance End of Y		Line No
(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)_		
				153	1
				,151	2
	(953)			,786	3
			5/1	,937	4
	(953)		. 34	, , , , , ,	5
					6
					7
					8
					9
			75	075	10
				975	11
		•			12 13
			42	,950	14
			<del></del>	5750	15
					16
					17
			13	,392	18
1,435			1,835		19
1,433			800	,454	20
				,734	21
	<u>-</u>			<u> </u>	22
		<u> </u>		<del> </del>	23
					24
					25
1,435			2,851	<b>388</b>	26
- (432			,	,	27
					28
					29
					30
				<del> </del>	31
					32
					33

		his Report Is:  X An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 03/31/99	Year Ending Dec. 31,1998
	LTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	☐ A Resubmissio	ù	1
	GAS PLANT IN SERVICE (ACCOUNTS	101, 102, 103, A	ND 106)(Continued)	\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \
Line No	Account		Balance at Beginning of Year	Additions
	(a)		(b)	(c)
34	346 Gas Measuring and Regulating Equipment			
35	347 Other Equipment			
36	TOTAL Products Extraction Plant (Enter Total of lines 28 ti		2,830,675	22,148
37	TOTAL Natural Gas Production Plant (Enter Total of lines 2		95,981	22,140
38	Manufactured Gas Production Plant (Submit Suppleme	ntary Statement	2,926,656	22,148
39	TOTAL Production Plant (Enter Total of lines 37 and 38)	ANT	2,720,050	
40	NATURAL GAS STORAGE AND PROCESSING PL	ANI		
41	Underground Storage Plant		14,142	
42	350.1 Land		116,030	13,395
43	350.2 Rights-of-Way		56,072	13,415
44	351 Structures and Improvements		30,0.2	226,147
45	352 Wells		828,956	250,000
46	352.1 Storage Leaseholds and Rights		1,881,731	
47	352.2 Reservoirs		294,307	
48	352.3 Non-recoverable Natural Gas		780,093	4,235,996
49	353 Lines		1,132,139	2,587
50	354 Compressor Station Equipment		263,154	90,031
51	355 Measuring and Regulating Equipment		87,073	233,152
52	356 Purification Equipment		47,209	233,132
53	357 Other Equipment	0 ab	5,500,906	5,064,723
54	TOTAL Underground Storage Plant (Enter Total of lines 4	2 thru 53)	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
55	Other Storage Plant			
56	360 Land and Land Rights			
57	361 Structures and Improvements			
58	362 Gas Holders			
59	363 Purification Equipment			<u>. — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —</u>
60	363.1 Liquefaction Equipment			
61	363.2 Vaporizing Equipment			
62	363.3 Compressor Equipment			
63	363.4 Measuring and Regulating Equipment			
64	363.5 Other Equipment TOTAL Other Storage Plant (Enter Total of lines 56 thru	84)		
65	Base Load Liquefied Natural Gas Terminaling and Proc			
66	364.1 Land and Land Rights	ossing Flanc		
67	364.1 Land and Land Hights  364.2 Structures and Improvements			
68	364.3 LNG Processing Terminal Equipment			
69	364.4 LNG Transportation Equipment			
70 71	364.5 Measuring and Regulating Equipment			
72	364.6 Compressor Station Equipment			
73	364.7 Communications Equipment			
74	364.8 Other Equipment			
75	TOTAL Base Load Liquefied Nat'l Gas, Terminaling and Proc	essing Plant(lines 67 74)		
76	TOTAL Nat'l Gas Storage and Processing Plant (Total of line		5,500,906	5,064,723
	TRANSMISSION PLANT			
	THATOMOODIT LATE		43,284	
77	365 1 Land and Land Rights			
78 79	365.1 Land and Land Rights 365.2 Rights-of-Way		577,635 145,444	14,199

Name of Respondent		This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending		
DELTA NATURAL GAS COM	PANY, INC.	An Original  A Resubmission	03/31/99	Dec 31, <u>19</u>	<u>99</u> 8	
GAS PLANT IN SERVICE (ACCOUNTS 101, 102, 103, AND 106)(Continued)						
Retirements	Adjustments	Transfers	Balance		Ļine	
(d)	(e)	(f)	End of Y (g)	ear N	No	
					34	
		<del> </del>			35 36	
1,435			2,85		30 37	
			9.	5,981 3	38	
1,435			2,947	CANAL SECTION CONTRACTOR	39	
					40	
i i			1/		41 42	
			129	,425 4	43	
					44	
					45	
			1,078		46 47	
	·		294	,307 4	48	
2,603			5,013		49	
			1,134		50	
					51 52	
					53	
2,603			10,563		54	
					55	
		<u> </u>			56	
	·				57 58	
		<u>:</u>			59	
					60	
					61	
					62	
					63_ 64	
					65	
				6	66	
	· .	<u> </u>			67	
		<del> </del>			68 69	
					70	
					71	
					72	
					73 74	
					74 75	
2,603			10,563		76	
				7	77	
		<u> </u>			78 79	
					80	

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending  Dec 31,1998
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	☐ A Resubmission	03/31/99	250 0., <u>1570</u>

DEP	TA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	submission	
	GAS PLANT IN SERVICE (ACCOUNTS 101, 102	2, 103, AND 106)(Continued)	No. of the second secon
Line	Account	Balance at Beginning of Year	Additions
No	(a)	(b)	(c)
81	367 Mains	19,960,221	1,073,527
82	368 Compressor Station Equipment	1,267,850	8,439
83	369 Measuring and Regulating Station Equipment	880,470	198,341
84	370 Communication Equipment	418,719	19,174
85	371 Other Equipment		
86	TOTAL Transmission Plant (Enter Totals of lines 78 thru 85)	23,293,623	1,313,680
87	DISTRIBUTION PLANT	242,871	5,607
88	374 Land and Land Rights	101,108	2,265
89	375 Structures and Improvements	<u> </u>	4,460,036
90	376 Mains	42,377,397	4,400,030
91	377 Compressor Station Equipment	906,431	62,585
92	378 Measuring and Regulating Station Equipment-General	390,893	02,505
93	379 Measuring and Regulating Station Equipment-City Gate	6,824,533	853,325
94	380 Services	4,647,146	828,908
95	381 Meters	2,199,091	172,094
96	382 Meter Installations	1,850,373	340,732
97	383 House Regulators	1,830,373	340,732
98	384 House Regulator Installations	1 112 2/5	91,758
99	385 Industrial Measuring and Regulating Station Equipment	1,113,345	91,730
100	386 Other Property on Customers' Premises		
101	387 Other Equipment	60,653,188	6,817,310
102	TOTAL Distribution Plant (Enter Total of lines 88 thru 101)	00,033,100	0,017,510
103	GENERAL PLANT	840,112	25,417
104	389 Land and Land Rights	2,882,115	33,458
105	390 Structures and Improvements	619,091	7,807
106	391 Office Furniture and Equipment	2,718,779	396,088
107	392 Transportation Equipment	41,199	1,267
108	393 Stores Equipment	948,156	42,278
109	394 Tools, Shop, and Garage Equipment	159,584	25,146
110	395 Laboratory Equipment		149,919
111	396 Power Operated Equipment	1,409,458	22,249
112	397 Communication Equipment	97,209	5,924
113	398 Miscellaneous Equipment	10,315,575	709,553
114	Subtotal (Enter Total of lines 104 thru 113)	3,506,035	461,817
115	399 Other Tangible Property	13,821,610	1,171,370
116	TOTAL General Plant (Enter Total of lines 114 and 115)	106,251,873	14,389,231
117	TOTAL (Accounts 101 and 106)	100,231,073	149,007,201
118	Gas Plant Purchased (See Instruction 8)		
119	(Less) Gas Plant Sold (See Instruction 8)		
120	Experimental Gas Plant Unclassified	106,251,873	14,389,231
121	TOTAL Gas Plant In Service (Enter Total of lines 117 thru 120)	100,231,073	17,307,231

me of Respondent		This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year End	ing
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.		An Original	03/31/99	Dec. 31, <u>199</u>	
		A Resubmission	<u></u>		
GAS PI	LANT IN SERVICE (ACC	OUNTS 101, 102, 103, AND	106)(Continued)		_
Retirements	Adjustments	Transfers	Balance		Lin
1.41	(0)	(f)	End of Yo	ear	No
(d) 22,418	(e)	<del></del>		11,330	81
				76,289	82
				78,811	83
			43	37,893	84
					85
22,418			24,58	34,885	86
				48,478	87
			_	03,373	88
					89
338,435			40,43	98,998	90
			94	55,592	91
3,424				90,893	93
				34,653	94
43,205		(295)		54,418	95
6,031		1233)		55,154	96
822	<u></u>	295	2,19	90,578	97
					98
2,732			1,20	02,371	99
					10
					10
		0	(7.0)	5/ 5/10	1 10

			End of Year	No
(d)	(e)	(f)	(g) 21,011,330	81
22,418			1,276,289	82
			1,078,811	83
			437,893	84
			437,673	85
			24,584,885	86
22,418			24,504,005	87
			248,478	88
			103,373	89
220 /25			46,498,998	90
338,435			,,,,,,,,	91
2 /2/			965,592	92
3,424			390,893	93
12 205			7,634,653	94
43,205		(295)	5,454,418	95
6,031		(233)	2,365,154	96
822		295	2,190,578	97
022				98
2 722			1,202,371	99
2,732				100
				101
415 000		0	67,054,508	102
415,990				103
20,212			845,317	104
32,969			2,882,604	105
7,267		8,727	628,358	106
270,492			2,844,375	107
2703452			42,466	108
4,321			986,113	109
44,818			139,912	110
34,613			1,524,764	111
13,454			608,667	112
1,138			101,995	113
429,284		8,727	10,604,571	114
9,896		(8,727)	3,949,229	115
439,180		0	14,553,800	116
881,626	(953)	0	119,758,525	117
,				118
				119
		L.		113
			119,758,525	120

Name of Respondent DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.				This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of (Mo, Date of 03/3		Year Ending Dec 31, 1998	
	GAS PROPE	RTY AND	CAF	PACITY LEASED FROM OT	HERS			
1 Report below the information called for concerning gas property and capacity leased from others for gas operations  2 For all leases in which the average annual lease payment over the initial term of the lease exceeds \$500,000, describe in column (c), if applicable: the property or capacity leased companies with an asterisk in column (b).								
Line No	Name of Lessor	•		Description of Lease			e Payments For Current Year	
	(a)	(b)		(c)			(d)	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22 22 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 36 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38								
45	TOTAL							

	of Respondent elta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original	Date of Ro (Mo, Da, 3-31-99	Yr)	Year Ending Dec 31,98					
			☐ A Resubmission							
	GAS PROPERTY AND CAPACITY LEASED TO OTHERS									
term of	r all leases in which the average lease income over the lease exceeds \$500,000 provide in column (c) tion of each facility or leased capacity that is classi service, and is leased to others for gas operations.	, a fied as gas	2 In column (d) provide 3 Designate associated							
Line No	Name of Lessor	•	Description of Lease			e Payments For Current Year				
	(a)	(b)	(c)			(d)				
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37										
36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	,									
44 45	TOTAL									

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			☑ ,	Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	(Mo Da Vel		Year Ending Dec 31, 98			
	GAS PLANT HELD FOR FUTURE USE (ACCOUNT 105)									
	G.	AS PLANT HELD FOR					·			
year ha	port separately each property held ving an original cost of \$1,000,000 f property held for future use	for future use at end of the 0 or more Group other	pre col util	For property having an eviously used in utility of umn (a), in addition to o lity use of such property st was transferred to Ac	perations, no ther require was discor	ow held for ed information ntinued, and	future use, give in on, the date that			
Line No	Description and Location of Property (a)	Date Originally Include in this Account (b)	ied	Date Expected to b in Utility Servi (c)		ľ	Balance at End of Year (d)			
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 36 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38										
45	TOTAL					L				

Blank Page [Next page is 216]

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	An Original	03/31/99	Dec 31, <u>199</u> 8

#### CONSTRUCTION WORK IN PROGRESS-GAS (ACCOUNT 107)

1 Report below descriptions and balances at end of year of projects in process of construction (Account 107)

and Demonstration (see Account 107 of the Uniform System of Accounts)

2 Show items relating to "research, development, and demonstration" projects last, under a caption Research, Development,

3 Minor projects (less than \$1,000,000) may be grouped

Line No	Description of Project	Construction Work in Progress-Gas (Account 107)	Estimated Additional Cost of Project		
	(a)	(b)	(c)		
1					
2	STRUCTURE				
3	Owingsville Office	276,118	500		
5	04116541116 011166	<b>,</b>			
6					
7	DISTRIBUTION EXTENSION				
8		329,583	1,000		
9	Boone Trace	529,505	1,000		
10					
11 12					
13	DISTRIBUTION EXTENSION				
14	Keavy	300,763	3,000		
15					
16			1		
17	STORAGE IMPROVEMENTS		1		
18	Road to Canada Mountain	158,758	50,000		
19 20	Road to Canada Hountain	200,.00			
21					
22	MICO INDINICIPED IODO	317,537	300,000		
23	MISC UNFINISHED JOBS	317,337	390,000		
24					
25	•				
26			Į.		
27 28					
29					
30					
31			1		
32			1		
33			1		
34 35	1				
36	Í				
37			j		
38			1		
39			}		
40					
41	1				
42	1		1		
44	į .				
	TOTAL	1,382,759	354,500		

Blank Page [Next page is 218]

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending					
	An Original	,,,,,,,,,	Dec 31, 1998					
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	A Resubmission	03/31/99						
GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF COI	NSTRUCTION OVERHEAD	PROCEDURE						
1 For each construction overhead explain: (a) the nature and extent of work; etc., the overhead charges are intended to cover, (b) the general procedure for determining the amount capitalized, (c) the method of distribution to construction jobs, (d) whether different rates are applied to different types of construction, (e) basis of differentiation in rates for different types of construction, and (f) whether the overhead is directly or indirectly assigned.  2 Show below the computation of allowance for funds used during construction rates, in accordance with the provisions of Gas Plant Instructions 3 (17) of the Uniform System of Accounts 3 Where a net-of-tax rate for borrowed funds is used, show the appropriate tax effect adjustment to the computations below in a manner that clearly indicates the amount of reduction in the gross rate for tax effects.								
Payroll and associated cost plus other applicable expenses of engineering, accounting and administrative functions are allocated to construction work.  The allocation is based upon periodic time studies.								
COMPUTATION OF ALLOWANCE FOR U  For line (5), column (d) below, enter the rate granted in the the preceding 3 years  1. Components of Formula (Derived from actual book balances and a	last rate proceeding If not available		e rate earned during					
Title		italization Ratio	Cost Rate Percentar					
		(Percent)						
(a)	(b)	(c) .	(d) ·					
(1) Average Short-Term Debt S		T						
(2) Short-Term Interest			·					
(3) Long-Term Debt D								
(4) Preferred Stock P		<del>-</del>	·					
(5) Common Equity C								
(6) Total Capitalization	100%							
(7) Average Construction Work In Progress Balance	1							
2 Gross Rate for Borrowed Funds s(S/W) +d[(D/(D+P+C))(1-(S/W)]  3 Rate for Other Funds [1-(S/W))[p(P/(D+P+C))+c(C/(D+P+C))]								
Weighted Average Rate Actually Used for the Year:     a Rate for Borrowed Funds -     b. Rate for Other Funds -								

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.	An Original	03/31/99	Dec 31, <u>199</u> 8
DEBIN MICHEL ONE CONTROL INC.	A Resubmission		

### ACCUMULATED PROVISION FOR DEPRECIATION OF GAS UTILITY PLANT (ACCOUNT 108)

- Explain in a footnote any important adjustments during year
- 2 Explain in a footnote any difference between the amount for book cost of plant retired, line 10, column (c), and that reported for gas plant in service, page 204-209, column (d), excluding retirements of nondepreciable property
- 3 The provisions of Account 108 in the Uniform System of Accounts require that retirements of depreciable plant be recorded when such plant is removed from service If the respondent has a

significant amount of plant retired at year end which has not been recorded and/or classified to the various reserve functional classifications, make preliminary closing entries to tentatively functionalize the book cost of the plant retired in addition, include all costs included in retirement work in progress at year end in the appropriate functional classifications

- 4 Show separately interest credits under a sinking fund or similar method of depreciation accounting
- 5 At lines 7 and 14, add rows as necessary to report all data Additional rows should be numbered in sequence, e.g., 7 01, 7 02,

		etc.		<del></del>	<del>,</del>
Line No	ltem	Total (c+d+e) (b)	Gas Plant in Service (c)	Gas Plant Held for Future Use (d)	Gas Plant Leased to Others (e)
	Section A. BALANCES	AND CHANGES D	JRING YEAR		
1	Balance Beginning of Year	30,066,390	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		vanouk in vanouk bolok kok aa
2	Depreciation Provisions for Year, Charged to				
3	(403) Depreciation Expense	3,570,354			
4	(413) Expense of Gas Plant Leased to Others				
5	Transportation Expenses - Clearing	415,800			
6	Other Clearing Accounts	144,000		ļ	
7	Other Clearing (Specify):	]			
7.01					
3	TOTAL Deprec. Prov. for Year (Total of lines 3 thru 7.?)	4,130,154			
9	Net Charges for Plant Retired:				
10	Book Cost of Plant Retired	882,578			ļ
11	Cost of Removal	10,528			<del> </del>
12	Salvage (Credit)	156,322		<u> </u>	
13	TOTAL Net Chrgs for Plant Ret. (Total of lines 10thru12)	736,784		<del> </del>	
14	Other Debit or Credit Items (Describe):			<del> </del>	
14.01				ļ	
15	Balance End of Year (Total of lines 1,8,13, 14to14.?	33,459,760	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
	Section B. BALANCES AT END OF YEAR	ACCORDING TO FL	JNCTIONAL CLAS	SIFICATIONS	<del></del>
16	Productions-Manufactured Gas	1,240,574		<del></del>	
17	Production and Gathering-Natural Gas			<del> </del>	
18	Products Extraction-Natural Gas	011 202	ļ	<del> </del>	
19	Underground Gas Storage	911,302	<del> </del>		
20	Other Storage Plant		<u> </u>	<del> </del>	
21	Base Load LNG Terminaling and Processing Plant	7 5/7 022		<del> </del>	<del> </del>
22	Transmission	7,547,922	ļ	<del> </del>	<del> </del>
23	Distribution	16,184,415		<del> </del>	
24	General	7,575,547	<u> </u>	<del> </del>	
25	TOTAL (Total of lines 16 thru 24)	33,459,760	<u></u>	1	

Name of Respondent				This Re	port Is:		Date of Report		nding	
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.					An Original  A Resubmission		3-31-99		, <u>98</u>	
	GAS STORED (ACCOUNTS 117.1, 117.2, 117.3, 117.4, 164.1, 164.2, AND 164.3)									
invento cumula the rea	1 If during the year adjustments were made to the stored gas inventory reported in columns (d), (f), (g), and (h) (such as to correct cumulative inaccuracies of gas measurements), explain in a footnote the reason for the adjustments, the Dth and dollar amount of adjustment, and account charged or credited  2 Report in column (e) all encroachments during the year upon the volumes designated as base gas, column (b), and system balancing gas, column (c), and gas property recordable in the plant accounts 3 State in a footnote the basis of segregation of inventory between current and noncurrent portions. Also, state in a footnote the method used to report storage (i.e., fixed asset method or inventory method).									
Line No	Description (a)	(Account 117 1) (b)	(Account 117 2) (c)	Noncurrent (Account 117 3) (d)	(Account 117 4) (e)	Current (Account 164 1) (f)	LNG (Account 164 2) (g)	LNG (Account 164 3) (h)	Total	
1	Balance at Beginning of Year	4,046,12	7			1,855,202				
2	Gas Delivered to Storage					,074,382				
3	Gas Withdrawn from Storage					2,564,682				
4	Other Debits and Credits									
5	Balance at End of Year	4,046,12	7			3,364,902				

632,853

5.3170

Balance at End of Year

by mcf

mcf Amount Per BXX

6

Blank Page [Next page is 222]

	of Respondent ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			This Report Is:  An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98	
				☐ A Resubmission			
	INIVEST	MENIT	SIACCO	OUNT 123, 124, AND 136	5)		
Associa Cash Ir 2 Pr informa (a) ow For inte	port below investments in Accounts 123, Investments, and ovestments ovide a subheading for each account and list ation called for: Investment in Securities—List and describe each acquired and bonds, also give principal amount, date of issuer trate. For capital stock (including capital pondent reacquired under a definite plan for re-	thereundate of sue, mastock o	ts in Temporary der the urity maturity turity, and	to authorization by the Boa 124, Other Investments) st stock Minor investments included in Account 136, if grouped by classes (b) Investment Advances— company the amounts of ke	ord of Directors, and include number of shares, may be grouped by class remporary Cash Investration of the count separately for expans or investment advant 123 Include advant 145 and 146 Witle	class, and series of sees Investments ments, also may be each person or ances that are nees subject to a respect to each	
Line No	Description of Investment	•	(If boo	k Cost at Beginning of Year ok cost is different from cost to lent, give cost to respondent in a tnote and explain difference	Purchases or Additions During Year		
	· (a)	(b)		(c)		d)	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40							

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Ga		(ACCOUNT	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmis  123, 124, AND	ssion	Date of Re (Mo, Da, ) 3-31-99		Year Endir Dec 31, 9	·
whether note is a renewal directors, stockholders, or 3 Designate with an astraccounts that were pledged pledges and purpose of the	e of issuance, maturity date Designate any advances de employees erisk in column (b) any sect d, and in a footnote state the pledge al was required for any adva- e such fact in a footnote an	e, and specifying the from office the from office the name of the from the	ng 5 Report in c rs, investments inc during the year	olumn (h) in luding such (i) report for n or loss re nt (or the o	nterest and div revenues from reach investments presented by the amount and cost) and the	n securiti nent dispo the differ t which c selling p	es disposed of osed of during ence between arried in the b rice thereof,	cost
Sales or Other Dispositions During Year (e)	Principal Amount or No of Shares at End of Year	(If book co cost to resp responden	st at End of Year est is different from condent, give cost to it in a footnote and in difference ) (g)	Revenu	es for Year	inv	or Loss from estment posed of (i)	Line No
								1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 38 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39 39

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31, 98
	A Resubmission	3-31-33	

#### **INVESTMENTS IN SUBSIDIARY COMPANIES (ACCOUNT 123.1)**

- 1 Report below investments in Account 123 1, *Investments in Subsidiary Companies*
- 2 Provide a subheading for each company and list thereunder the information called for below Sub-total by company and give a total in columns (e), (f), (g) and (h)
- (a) Investment in Securities—List and describe each security owned For bonds give also principal amount, date of issue, maturity, and interest rate
- (b) Investment Advances Report separately the amounts of loans or investment advances which are subject to repayment, but which are not subject to current settlement. With respect to each advance show whether the advance is a note or open account. List each note giving date of issuance, maturity date, and specifying whether note is a renewal.
- 3 Report separately the equity in undistributed subsidiary earnings since acquisition. The total in column (e) should equal the amount entered for Account 418.1.

		entered for Account 410.1.								
Line No	Description of Investment	Date Acquired	Date of Maturity	Amount of Investment at Beginning of Year						
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)						
1 2 3 4 5	ALL COMMON STOCK OF									
5 6 7 8	Delta Resources, Inc.	4/84		(18,052)						
9 10	Delgasco, Inc.	5/86		3,769						
11 12 13	Deltran, Inc.	5/86		1,000						
14 15	Enpro, Inc.	5/86		18,919						
16 17 18	Tranex Corporation, Inc.	6/97		954,715						
19 20	•									
21 22 23										
24 25										
26 27		·								
28 29 30										
31 32	·									
33 34 35										
36 37										
38 39										
40	TOTAL Cost of Account 123 1 \$		TOTAL	960,351						

Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.   A Resubmission	Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
--	---	--	---	------------------------

#### INVESTMENTS IN SUBSIDIARY COMPANIES (ACCOUNT 123.1)(Continued)

4 Designate in a footnote, any securities, notes, or accounts that were pledged, and state the name of pledgee and purpose of the pledge

5 If Commission approval was required for any advance made or security acquired, designate such fact in a footnote and give name of Commission, date of authorization, and case or docket number

6 Report in column (f) interest and dividend revenues from investments, including such revenues from securities disposed of during the year.

7 In column (h) report for each investment disposed of during the year, the gain or loss represented by the difference between cost of the investment (or the other amount at which carried in the books of account if different from cost), and the selling price thereof, not including interest adjustments includible in column (f)

8 Report on Line 40, column (a) the total cost of Account 123 1

Equity in Subsidiary Earnings for Year	Revenues for Year	Amount of Investment at End of Year	Gain or Loss from Investment Disposed of	Line No
(e)	(f)	(g)	(h)	
				1
		1		2
		· .	•	3
				4
				5 6
220 500	227 592	24.966		6
280,500	237,582	24,866		7
	1			8
46,607	46,303	4,073		10
40,007	40,303	4,073		111
_	_	1,000		12
	İ	1	:	13
197,317	-	216,236		14
				15
((0,0/0)		005 475		16
(69,240)	} -	885,475		17
	·	1		18
	1			19
	1	1		21
•	ł	]		22
	j			23
	1	[		24
				25
				26
			•	27
	[			28
	}	1		29
	1	· I		30 31
	1			32
				33
	· ·	1		34
	1			35
		(		36
	İ	[		37
	1	j		38
	ļ			39
455,184	283,885	1,131,650		40

Name	of Respondent		This Report Is:			Date of Report		Year Ending	
D	elta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	ĺ	Æ	An Origin	al	(Mo, Da, Yr)	' I	Dec 31,98	
	·		_	T . D		3-31-99	1		
				A Resubm	iissioii				4
	PREPA	YMENTS	3 (A	CCOUNT 1	<u> </u>				
1. Re	port below the particulars (details) on each prepaymen	it.							
Line	Nature	of Prepay	/mer	nt					ance at End of ar (in dollars)
No		(a)						L	(b)
1	Prepaid Insurance			<del> </del>		<u> </u>		10	)5,568
2	Prepaid Rents								
3	Prepaid Taxes								
4	Prepaid Interest								
5	Miscellaneous Prepayments Primarily	pensio	n (	costs					18,783
6	TOTAL					<u> </u>		82	24,351
	EXTRAORDINARY	PROPER	TY	LOSSES (AC	COUNT 1	82.1)			
Line No	Description of Extraordinary Loss [Include the date of loss, the date of Commission authorization to use Account 182 1 and period of amortization (mo, yr, to mo, yr)] Add rows as	Balance Beginnin of Year	g	Total Amount of Loss	Losses Recognized During Yea	DURING			Balance at End of Year
	necessary to report all data					Account Charged			
	(a)	(b)		(c)	(d)	1 -			(g)
7 8 9 10 11 12 13									
15	TOTAL						L		
	UNRECOVERED PLANT AND	REGULA	TO	RY STUDY	COSTS (A	COUNT 182	.2)		
Line No	Description of Unrecovered Plant and Regulatory Study Costs (Include in the description of costs, the date of Commission authorization to use Account 182 2 and period of amortization (mo, yr, to mo, yr)) Add rows as necessary to report all data Number rows in sequence beginning with the next row number after the last row number used for extraordinary property losses	Balance Beginnin of Year	at ig	Total Amount of Charges	Costs Recognized During Yea	WRITT d DURING	WRITTEN OFF DURING YEAR		Balance at End of Year
						Account Charged	Amo	unt	
	(a)	(b)		(c)	(d)	(e)	(f	)	(g)
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	·								
26	TOTAL				<u> </u>		<b>i</b>		L

Blank Page [Next page is 232]

Name	of Respondent	This Repo	ort Is:		Report	Year Ending
·E	elta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☑ An C	Driginal	(Mo, Da	1	Dec 31,98
	·	☐ A Re	submission			
	OTHER REGULATO	RY ASSETS (A	CCOUNT 1	82.3)	<del></del>	
assets agencia 2 Fo	eport below the details called for concerning other regulato which are created through the ratemaking actions of regules (and not includable in other accounts) or regulatory assets being amortized, show period of zation in column (a)	atory 182 3 or grouped 4 Rep Expenses	amounts less by classes ort separately	any "Deferred o reported on p	0, whichever Regulatory C	is less) may be ommission
Line No	Description and Purpose of Other Regulatory Assets	Balance at Beginning of Year	Debits	WRITTE	Balance at End of Year	
				Account Charged	Amount	
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 3 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 2 33 34 35 36 37 38 39						
40	TOTAL					

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.				This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission		. Vel	Year Ending Dec 31, 98			
	MISCELLANEOUS DEFERRED DEBITS (ACCOUNT 186)									
1 Report below the details called for concerning miscellaneous deferred debits  2. For any deferred debit being amortized, show period of amortization in column (a) 3. Minor items (less than \$250,000) may be grouped by classes.										
Line No	Description of Miscellaneous Deferred Debits	Balance at Beginning of Y		Debits	CRE	DITS	Balance at End of Year			
	·				Account Charged	Amount	40			
	(a)	(b)		(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)			
1 2 3 4	Management Audit Costs	182,700			921	62,640	120,060			
5 6 7 8	RatesGase Expenses	117,030		9,725	921	24,960	101,795			
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21										
22 23 24 25 26 27 28										
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	·									
37										
38	Miscellaneous Work in Progress						000 055			
133		299,730	1	1	1	87,600	221,855			

				<u> </u>		
	of Respondent Lta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98		
	ACCUMULATED DEFERRE					
1 Rep responde	ort the information called for below concerning the ent's accounting for deferred income taxes	2 At Other (Specify), include deferrals relating to other income a deductions 3 At lines 4 and 6, add rows as necessary to report all data Number the additional rows in sequence 4 01, 4 02, etc. and 6 01 6.02, etc.				
Line No	Account Subdivisions	Balance at Beginning of Year	CHANGES DURING YEAR			
			Amounts Debited to Account 410 1	Amounts Credited to Account 411 1		
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)		
1	Account 190					
2	Electric					
3	Gas					
4	Other (Define)					
5	Total (Total of lines 2 thru 4)					
6	Other (Specify)					
6.01						
6.02						
7	TOTAL Account 190 (Total of lines 5 thru 6.?)					
8	Classification of TOTAL					
9	Federal Income Tax					
10	State Income Tax					
11	Local Income Tax					

	Name of Responde Delta Natu	ent ral Gas Company,		This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission  Date of F (Mo, Da, 3-31-9)			a, Yr)				
	<i></i>	ACCUMULATED	DEFERRED II	NCOME TAX	ES (ACCOUN	T 190) (Conti	nued)				
	4 If more space is needed, use separate pages as required 5 In the space provided below, identify by amount and classification, significant items for which deferred taxes are being provided. Indicate insignificant amounts listed under "Other."										
	CHANGES I	DURING YEAR	ADJUS	TMENTS		Balance at End of Year					
	Amounts Debited to Account 410.2	Amounts Credited to Account 411 2	. DEE	BITS	CREDITS			Elid of Year			
	(e)	(f)	Acct No	Amount (h)	Acct No	Amount (j)	(	k)			
									1		
									2		
									4		
Ì				·					5		
								· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	6		
ŀ			-					·	6.01		
}			:						6.02 7		
	\								8_		
ار ا									9		
									10		
	<u> </u>		<del></del>				<u> </u>		11		
						·					
						·					
1											
	}										

	of Respondent		This Report Is:  An Origin  A Resubr	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99		Year Ending 98 Dec 31,						
	CAPITAL ST	OCK (A	CCOUNTS 201	AND 204)								
preferre	1 Report below the details called for concerning common and preferred stock at end of year, distinguishing separate series of any general class. Show separate totals for common and preferred stock authorized by the articles of incorporation as amended to end of year.  3 Give details concerning shares of any class and series of stock authorized to be issued by a regulatory commission which have not yet been issued.											
Line No	Class and Series of Stock and Name of Stock Exchange (a)		ber of Shares rized by Charter (b)	Par or Stated Value Per Share (c)			Call Price at End of Year (d)					
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 6 37 8 39 40	COMMON STOCK	6,00	0,000	\$1.0								

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31,	
4 The identification of each class the dividend rate and whether the dinoncumulative 5 State in a footnote if any capit issued is nominally outstanding at each class and continues the continues of the continues	of preferred stock ividends are cumula al stock that has be	should show ative or	capital stock, reacquir	continued)  details) in column (a) or ed stock, or stock in si ing name of pledgee ar	inking and other f	funds j
OUTSTANDING PER BALANCE (Total amount outstanding wi	SHEET		HELD BY RESI	PONDENT IN SINKING OTHER FU		Line No
1 0,10,00	nount	Shares (g)	Cost (h)	Shares (i)	Amount (j)	
(e) 2,394,633 2,394	,633	197				1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38

Name	e of Respondent	This	Report I	s:	Date of F		
Del	ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	K	An Orig	inal	(Mo, Da, 3-31-9		Dec 31, <u>98</u>
	1sq.		A Resul	mission	2-31-9	9	
	CAPITAL STOCK SUBSCRIBED, CAPITA PREMIUM ON CAPITAL STOCK,AND INST (ACCOUNTS 202, 203,	TALLN	MENTS R	ECEIVED C	N CAPITA		
each of 2 Fo	how for each of the above accounts the amounts applying to class and series of capital stock or Account 202, Common Stock Subscribed, and Account 205, and Stock Subscribed, show the subscription price and the e due on each class at the end of year	which stock that the	ch a conve ck Liability for Co For Premerisk in col	ersion liability for Conversion enversion, at ium on Accou umn (b), any	existed under on, or Account the end of year ant 207, Cap amounts rep	er Account int 206, <i>Pr</i> ear <i>pital Stock,</i> resenting t	nsactions under 203, Common eferred Stock designate with an he excess of s without par value.
Line No	Name of Account and Description of Item (a)		• (b)	of Si	nber hares		Amount
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39	A/C 207  Premiums Paid on Capital Stock  A/C 212  Installments Received on Common Stock thru Employee Stock Plan			N/A N/A		28,	59,484

TOTAL

40

Name of Respondent Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.  This Report Is: A no original A Resubmission  OTHER PAID-IN CAPITAL (ACCOUNTS 208-211)  1. Report below the balance at the end of the year and the information specified below for the respective other paid in capital secount, as well as a total of all accounts for reconciliation with be balance sheet, page 112. Explain changes made in any account during the year and give the accounting entries effecting such change (a) Donations Receiver from Statchholders (Account 208). State amount and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation  Line No.  Line No.  This Report Is: A no original Date of Report (Mo, Da, Y/) 3-31-99  Dec 31,  Per Finding Dec 31,  Bec 31,  Bec 31,  Bec 31,  Bec 31,  Bec 31,  Beduction in Par or Stated Value of Capital Stock (Account 208). State amount and briefly explain the acpital changes that gave rise to desire a state of the state o					
1 Report below the balance at the end of the year and the information specified below for the respective other paid-in capital accounts provide a subheading for each account and briefly explain the capital changes that gave rise to the account, as well as a total of all accounts for reconciliation with the balance sheet, page 11.2 Explain changes made in any account during the year and give the accounting entries effecting such change (a) Donations Received from Stockholders (Account 208) - State amount and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation    Common the control of the state of the count of the state of the count and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation of the state of the count and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation of the state of the count and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation of the state of the count and briefly explain the capital (Account 209). State amount and briefly explain the account and briefly explain the capital changes that gave rise to amounts reported under the late (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (Account 209). State amount and briefly explain the capital changes that gave rise to amounts reported under the late (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (Account 209). State amount and briefly explain the capital changes that gave rise to amounts reported under the late (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (Account 209). State amount and briefly explain the capital changes that gave rise to amount series of stock to which related (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (Account 209). The count of the capital Capital Stock (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired Capital Stock (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired (c) Gim Resale or Cancellation of Reacquired		lta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original  A Resubmission	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	98
information specified below for the respective other paid-in capital accounts. Provide a subheading for each account and show a total for the account, as well as a total of all accounts for reconciliation with the balance sheet, page 112. Explain changes made in any account during the year and give the accounting entries effecting such change (a) Donations Received from Stockholders (Account 208) - State amount and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation amount and briefly explain the origin and purpose of each donation.  Line tem No. (a)  Line tem No. (b)  Line tem No. (b)  Line tem No. (c)  Line tem No. (c)  Line tem No. (c)  Line tem No. (c)  Line tem No. (c)  Line tem		OTHER PAID-IN CAPI	TAL (ACCOUNTS 208-21	1)	·
No. (a) (b)  1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 2 3 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24	inform accou the ac the ba during (a) D	nation specified below for the respective other paid-in capital ints. Provide a subheading for each account and show a total for count, as well as a total of all accounts for reconciliation with alance sheet, page 112. Explain changes made in any account the year and give the accounting entries effecting such change conations. Received from Stockholders (Account 208) - State	State amount and briefly e amounts reported under the class and series of stock to (c) Gain or Resale or Cane (Account 210) - Report bate and balance at end of year credit and debit identified to related (d) Miscellaneous Paid-In included in this account act explanations, disclose the	explain the capital chains caption including iconounced on which related excellation of Reacquire lance at beginning of with a designation of by the class and serie according to captions the general nature of the	nges that gave rise to lentification with the d Capital Stock year, credits, debits, f the nature of each s of stock to which  ) - Classify amounts nat, together with brief
1 2 2 3 4 5 5 6 6 7 8 9 9 10 11 11 12 13 14 15 16 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25					
26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 3 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 30 31 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38				
40	40			L	



1	ne of Respondent	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Re (Mo, Da, 3-31-99	Yr)	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
	DISCOUNT ON CAPITA	AL STOCK (ACCOUNT 21	3)		
each	Report the balance at end of year of discount on capital stock for class and series of capital stock. Use as many rows as ssary to report all data	r 2 If any change occurrer respect to any class or serion details of the change State year and specify the account.	ies of stock, a te the reason t	ittach a st	atement giving
Line No.	Class and Series of Sto	ock		Balan	ce at End of Year (b)
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14					
15	TOTAL				
	CAPITAL STOCK EX	(PENSE (ACCOUNT 214)	···		
each o	Report the balance at end of year of capital stock expenses for class and series of capital stock. Use as many rows as sary to report all data. Number the rows in sequence starting the last row number used for Discount on Capital Stock above.	2 If any change occurred respect to any class or serio details of the change State stock expense and specify	es of stock, at e the reason f	ttach a sta or any cha	atement giving
Line No.	Class and Series of Sto	ck		Baland	ce at End of Year (b)
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	COMMON STOCK \$1.00 Par Value				217,020
29	TOTAL			1,9	17,020
		-			

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
	JED OR ASSUMED AND OR RETIRED DURING THE '	YEAR	
1 Furnish a supplemental statement briefly describing security financing and refinancing transactions during the year and the accounting for the securities, discounts, premiums, expenses, and related gains or losses Identify as to Commission authorization numbers and dates  2 Provide details showing the full accounting for the total principa amount, par value, or stated value of each class and series of securi issued, assumed, retired, or refunded and the accounting for premiums, discounts, expenses, and gains or losses relating to the securities Set forth the facts of the accounting clearly with regard redemption premiums, unamortized discounts, expenses, and gain or losses relating to securities retired or refunded, including the accounting for such amounts carried in the respondent's accounts at the date of the refunding or refinancing transactions with respect to securities previously refunded or retired	ty 4 Where the accounting or retired is other than that Uniform System of Account the different accounting an 5 For securities assume the liability on the securitie	tor dividend rate, nomination in the incipal amount, par value also the issuance of the issuance of the issuance of the issuance of the issuance of the issuance of the issuance is was assumed as well espondent undertook to the issuance of	nal date of issuance, ue or stated value, redemption price and hich the security securities refunded struction 17 of the nauthorization for method company for which as details of the pay obligations of remiums, expenses, ondent's books,
·			

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	3-31-99	Dec 31; 98
	☐ A Resubmission	J-31-77	

### LONG-TERM DEBT (ACCOUNTS 221, 222, 223, AND 224)

- 1 Report by Balance Sheet Account the details concerning longterm debt included in Account 221, Bonds, 222, Reacquired Bonds, 223, Advances from Associated Companies, and 224, Other Long-Term Debt
- 2 For bonds assumed by the respondent, include in column (a) the name of the issuing company as well as a description of the bonds
- 3 For Advances from Associated Companies, report separately advances on notes and advances on open accounts. Designate demand notes as such. Include in column (a) names of associated companies from which advances were received.
- 4 For receivers' certificates, show in column (a) the name of the court and date of court order under which such certificates were issued

Line No	Class and Series of Obligation and Name of Stock Exchange	Nominal Date of Issue	Date of Maturity	Outs'tanding (Total amount outstanding without reduction for amounts held by respondent) (d)
l	(a)	(b)	(c)	(a)
1 2 3 4				
5 6 7	DEBENTURES	4/91	4/11	-
8	DEBENTURES	10/93	10/23	12,973,000
10 11 12 13	DEBENTURES	7/96	7/26	15,000,00
14 15 16	PROMISSORY NOTE - CANADA MOUNTAIN	11/95	11/01	1,400,000
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	DEBENTURES	4/98	4/26	25,000,000
37 38 39				54,373,000

Pelta Natural Gas Company, Inc.    Congress   Company   Congress   Company   Congress   Company   Congress	Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.  □ An Original □ A Resubmission  LONG-TERM DEBT (ACCOUNT 221, 222, 233, and 224)(Continued)  5 In a supplemental statement, give explanatory details for Accounts 223 and 224 of her changes during the year With respect to long-term advances, show for each company; (a) principal amount, and (c) principal amount, and (c) principal amount, and (c) principal amount	<u></u>					<del></del>	
5 In a supplemental statement, give explanatory details for Accounts 223 and 224 of net changes during the year Within respect to long-term advances, show for each company; (a) principal advanced during year (b) interest added to principal amount, and (a) principal great (b) interest added to principal amount, and (a) principal advanced dates  6 If the respondent has pledged any of its long-term debt securities give particulars (details) in a footnote, including name of the pledges and purpose of the pledge  7 If the respondent has any long-term securities that have been nominally issued and are nominally outstanding at end of year, include such companies of the pledge and purpose of the pledge and purpose of the pledge and purpose of the pledge  8 If interest exponses was for the total of column (f) explains and soft and the total Account 427, Interest on the pledge and purpose of the pledge  9 Give details concerning any long-term debt authorized by a regulatory commission but not yet issued.  1 INTEREST FOR YEAR  Rate (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n)	5 in a supplemental statement, give explanatory details for Accounts 223 and 224 of net changes during year (b) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (b) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard of year, include such interest expense in column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any officence companies.  9. Give details concerning any long-term debt authorized by a regulatory commission but not yet itssued.  10. The respondent has any hosp-term securities that have been normally outside such interest expense in column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any officence of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation		☑ An Or	iginal	(Mo, Da, Yr)	ſ		
5 In a supplemental statement, give explanatory details for Accounts 223 and 224 of net changes during the year Within respect to long-term advances, show for each company; (a) principal advanced during year (b) interest added to principal amount, and (a) principal great (b) interest added to principal amount, and (a) principal advanced dates  6 If the respondent has pledged any of its long-term debt securities give particulars (details) in a footnote, including name of the pledges and purpose of the pledge  7 If the respondent has any long-term securities that have been nominally issued and are nominally outstanding at end of year, include such companies of the pledge and purpose of the pledge and purpose of the pledge and purpose of the pledge  8 If interest exponses was for the total of column (f) explains and soft and the total Account 427, Interest on the pledge and purpose of the pledge  9 Give details concerning any long-term debt authorized by a regulatory commission but not yet issued.  1 INTEREST FOR YEAR  Rate (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n) (n)	5 in a supplemental statement, give explanatory details for Accounts 223 and 224 of net changes during year (b) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (b) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard during year (iv) interest added to principal emount, and (a) principal regard of year, include such interest expense in column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any officence companies.  9. Give details concerning any long-term debt authorized by a regulatory commission but not yet itssued.  10. The respondent has any hosp-term securities that have been normally outside such interest expense in column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any difference between the total of column (f). Explain in a forbinct any officence of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation of the principal regulation	LONG-TERM	DEBT (ACCOU	NT 221, 222, 2	23, and 224)(0	Continued)		
NTEREST FOR YEAR	Rate (in %)	5 In a supplemental statement, give explanat Accounts 223 and 224 of net changes during to long-term advances, show for each company during year (b) interest added to principal amous repaid during year Give Commission authorizated dates  6 If the respondent has pledged any of its longive particulars (details) in a footnote, including	7 If the nominally inced describe so all 8 If interpreted interest exprities, between the companies 9 Give	respondent has a issued and are no uch securities in a rest expense was retired or reacquipense in column the total of column a Debt and Accoust details concerning	any long-term securities minally outstanding at a footnote incurred during the yeared before end of years (f) Explain in a footnote in (f) and the total Account 430, Interest on Degraph lany long-term debt a	ear on any or, include such ote any difference ount 427, Interest to Associate	nce est on	
Section (in %)   Bonds   IAccount 222)   Other Funds   Per \$100 at   End of Year	Bonds (Account 222) (h) Cher Funds Per \$100 at End of Year (h) No (h) (h) (h) (h) (h) (h) (h) (h) (h) (h)	INTEREST FOR YEAR						
(e) (f) (g) (h) (i) (j) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l	(e) (f) (g) (h) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l) (l	· · · <del>-</del> · · · ·	Amount	Bonds		Per \$100	0 at	
300,000  871,304  1,245,000  1,359,198  1,359,198  22 34 45 66 7 88 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 31 31 31 32 28 33 34 35 36	300,000 871,304  871,304  1,245,000  1,359,198  1,359,198  1,359,198  1,359,198  1,359,198  1,359,198  1,359,198	(e)	<u>(f)</u>	(g)	(h)	(i)		1
			871,304 1,245,000					4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 33 34 35 36 37

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	3-31-99	Dec 31, 98

## UNAMORTIZED DEBT EXPENSE, PREMIUM AND DISCOUNT ON LONG-TERM DEBT (ACCOUNTS 181,225,226)

- 1 Report under separate subheadings for Unamortized Debt Expense, Unamortized Premium on Long-Term Debt and Unamortized Discount on Long-Term Debt, details of expense, premium or discount applicable to each class and series of long-term debt
- 2 Show premium amounts by enclosing the figures in parentheses
- 3 In column (b) show the principal amount of bonds or other long-term debt originally issued
- 4 In column (c) show the expense, premium or discount with respect to the amount of bonds or other long-term debt originally issued.

Line No	Designation of Long-Term Debt	Principal Amount of Debt Issued	Total Expense Premium or Discount		IZATION IOD
	(a)	(b)	(c)	Date From (d)	Date To (e)
1 2 3 4 5 6	DEBENTURES DEBENTURES	10,000,000	514,176 1,874,508	4/91 10/93	4/11 10/23
6 7 8	DEBENTURES	15,000,000	689,666	7/96	7/26
9 10 11	DEBENTURES	25,000,000	1,534,405	4/98	4/18
12 13 14 15 16	TOTAL	40,000,000	4,617,155		
17 18 19 20 21	•				
22 23 24 25					
26 27 28 29 30					
31 32 33 34 35	•				
36 37 38 39					
40		<u></u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	1

		<u> </u>			
Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas	Company, Inc.	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Endin	_
<u> </u>		A Resubmission	3-31-99	Dec 31,_	<del></del>
UNAMORTIZED DEBT E	EXPENSE, PREMIUM AND DISC	OUNT ON LONG-TERM D	DEBT (Accts.181,22	25,226)(Con	t.)
5 Furnish in a footnote details unamortized debt expense, prem issues redeemed during the year	regarding the treatment of ium or discount associated with Also, give in a footnote the date of treatment other than as specified by	6 Identify separately un which were redeemed in p 7 Explain any debits and	disposed amounts appl prior years d credits other than am tion of Debt Discount a	icable to issues ortization debit nd Expense, or	sed ·
Balance at Beginning of Year	Debits During Year	Credits During Year	Balanc End of		Line No
(f)	(g)	(h)	(i)		
338,800 1,606,800		( 6,600 {332,200 62,400 (A)	1,544,400	)	1 2 3 4 5
651,700		22,800	628,900	)	6 7
	{1,202,205 332,200 (A)	57,532	1,476,873	3	8 9 10 11
2,597,300	1,534,405	481,532	3,650,173	3	12 13 14 15 16
			·		17 18 19 20
	·				21 22 23 24
	-				25 26 27 28
(A) Cleared to e	xpense of new issue due	to early retirement			29 30 31 32
					33 34 35 36
					37 38 39 40

Name of Respondent			This Report Is:			f Report	Yea	ar Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			An Original (Mo, Da, Yr) 3–31–99				Dec	c 31,
			A Resubmi	ission	J-J1			
	UNAMORTIZED LOSS AND	GAIN ON RE	ACQUIRED DEB	T (ACC	DUNTS	189, 257)		
Unamor includin series o transac 2 In	port under separate subheadings for Unamortized tized Gain on Reacquired Debt, details of gain and g maturity date, on reacquisition applicable to each flong-term debt. If gain or loss resulted from a ration, include also the maturity date of the new iss column (c) show the principal amount of bonds of bt reacquired.	d loss, ch class and efunding cue	3 In column (d reacquisition as confidered uniform Sy 4 Show loss a 5 Explain in a samortization debit Reacquired Debt, on Reacquired Debt	computed ystems of mounts by footnote a ted to According or credite	in accord: Accounts / enclosin iny debits count 428 id to Acc	ance with Ger ig the figures is and credits o B 1, Amortizat	neral l in par ther t <i>tion of</i>	entheses than f Loss on
Line	Designation of	Date	Principal of Debt	Net G		Balance at Beginning		Balance at End of Year
No	Long-Term Debt	Reacquired	Reacquired	}	į	of Year (e)		(f)
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 34 36 37 38 39 39 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30 30	(a)	(b)	(c)	\{c				

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
	Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr)	Dec 31, <sup>98</sup>
			3-31-99	Dec 31,
		☐ A Resubmission	<u> </u>	
	RECONCILIATION OF REPORTED NET INCOME W	ITH TAXABLE INCOME FO	OR FEDERAL INCOM	ME TAXES
taxable show c as far a the tax is no ta	sport the reconciliation of reported net income for the year with income used in computing Federal Income Tax accruals and computation of such tax accruals Include in the reconciliation, is practicable, the same detail as furnished on Schedule M-1 of return for the year Submit a reconciliation even though there exable income for the year Indicate clearly the nature of each ling amount.	tax return, reconcile report a separate return were to f amounts to be eliminated in of group members, tax ass	ted net income with tax be filed, indicating, how n such a consolidated r signed to each group me	able net income as if vever, intercompany eturn State names ember, and basis of
Line No.	DETAI (a)	ILS		Amount (b)
1	Net Income for the Year (Page 116)			2,232,400
2	Reconciling Items for the Year			
3				
4	Taxable Income Not Reported on Books			
5	Unbilled∷revenue			
6	Deferred gas cost			3,328,624
7	Book/tax retirements			45,541
8	Bad debt and miscellaneous			8,651
9	Deductions Recorded on Books Not Deducted for Return			
10	Self construction interest			491,072
11	Employee plans			28,500
2	Meals & entertainment & lobbying			18,399
13	Amortize Ferrin note			14,900
14	Income Recorded on Books Not Included in Return			
15	CSV of life insurance			9,302
16	Net income from subsidiaries			455,184
17				
18				
19	Deductions on Return Not Charged Against Book Income			
20	Tax depreciation vs book depreci	ation		2,400,000
21	Accrued pension			344,466
22	Other reconciling			(253,891)
23	Unbilled revenue			279,532
24	Debt expense			259,891
25				
26				0.450.555
27	Federal Tax Net Income			2,673,603
28 29	Show Computation of Tax:		34%	909,025
30	Delta's fiscal year ends June 30. For			
	in accordance with APB#28, Delta estim			1
31	tay rate which is used to record total	tay eynence		i
31 32 33 34	tax rate which is used to record total	tax expense.		

Name	of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Comp	An Original (Mo, Da		Date of R (Mo, Da, 3-31-99	Yr)	Year Ending Dec 31, 98			
	TAXES ACCRUED, PREPAID AND CHARGED DURING YEAR								
1 Give details of the combined prepaid and accrued tax accounts and show the total taxes charged to operations and other accounts during the year Do not include gasoline and other sales taxes which have been charged to the accounts to which the taxed material was charged If the actual or estimated amounts of such taxes are known, show the amounts in a footnote and designate whether estimated or operation:  4 List the state of the combined prepaid and accrued tax accounts and show the total taxes charged to operations on the same page is not account to the same page is					rected by the column (d) reations and red, (b) amounted year, and accounts other gregate of e	inclusion of taxes charged other accounts credited to (c) taxes pure than accruant did to taxes pure than accruant kind of taxes pure than accruant kind of taxes pure than accruant kind of taxes pure taxes put	I during the ts through to the pore aid and che ed and pre ax in such	es ne year, taxes n (a) accruals credited tion of prepaid taxes narged direct to epaid tax accounts manner that the ly be ascertained	
				}	В	ALANCE AT	BEGINNIN	IG OF YEAR	
Line No	Kind of Tax (See Instruction 5)				Ac	axes crued (b)		Prepaid Taxes (c)	
2 3 4 5 6 7	Mineral Severance Payroll License State Income Federal Income Property  10 11 12				368,222 4,450 19,349 - (279,244) (276,745) 665,486			÷	
15	TOTAL				501,5	518			
Line No 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	DISTRIBUTION OF TAXES  Electric (Account 408 1, 409 1) (i)	Gas (Account 408 1, 409 (j)  480,841 423 199,300 875,125 742,584		Othe	where appl r Utility Depa ount 408 1, (k)	rtment	Other In	come and Deductions bunt 408 2, 409 2) (I)	
10 11 12 13 14									

2,298,273

42,400

TOTAL

15

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			This Report  An Ori  A Resu	ginal	Date of (Mo, Date 3–31	, Yr)	Year Endir Dec 31,	•				
TAXES ACCRUED, PREPAID AND CHARGED DURING YEAR (Continued)												
5 If any tax (exclude Federal than one year, show the require year, identifying the year in colu 6 Enter all adjustments of the column (f) and explain each adjuadjustments by parentheses 7 Do not include on this page income taxes or taxes collected otherwise pending transmittal of	and State income taxes) of information separately fumn (a) to accrued and prepaid tax ustment in a footnote. Deserting the entries with respect to deserting the payroll deduction	covers more for each tax accounts in esignate deb deferred as or	8 Show distributed charged appropriat it 9 For a account, s	v in columns (i) the Show both the For taxes charge to balance sheet my tax apportions tate in a footnot the state sheet with the sheet in a footnot the state i	hru (p) how a utility dep d to utility ( plant accou ed to more e the basis	the taxes a artment and plant, show nt or subace than one uti (necessity)	number of ac the number of count lity departmen	the t or				
				BAL	ANCE AT I	ND OF YEA	.R					
Taxes Charged During Year (d)	Taxes Paid During Year (e)	ng Year		Taxes Acc (Account (g)		(Included	id Taxes in Acct 165) (h)	Line No				
49,213 480,841 423 207,800 909,025 1,	,616,432 49,320 481,532 423 29,700 ,457,000 ,131,999	(1) 31,700 (1) (3,725)		1 ' '		1 , ,		157,308 4,343 18,658 - (69,444 (828,445 276,071	)			1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14
3,795,404 4,	,766,406	27	,975	(441,509)				15				
(1) Primarily applic	cable to Subs											
DISTRIBUTION OF	F TAXES CHARGED (	Show utili	ty departmer	nt where appli	cable and	account	charged.)					
Extraordinary Items (Account 409 3) (m)	Other Utility Opr (Account 408 1 (n)	n Income	Adjustme	nt to Ret Earnin ccount 439) (o)	ŀ	Oth	er	Line No				
						1,405,5 49,2		1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10				

1,454,731

		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
	e of Respondent ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Rep (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	
	MISCELLANEOUS CURRENT AND	ACCRUED LIABILITIES (A	CCOUNT 242	)
1 D	escribe and report the amount of other current and accrued es at the end of year.	<ol> <li>Minor items (less than appropriate title.</li> </ol>	1 \$250,000) may	y be grouped under
Line No.	Item (a)			Balance at End of Year (b)
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34 34	Accrued Medical - Self Insured Accrued Vacation & Annual Leave Miscellaneous			126,000 528,952 84,136
35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43				
44		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		739,088

TOTAL

						1		l	
Name	Name of Respondent				This Report Is:			Yea	ar Ending
Deli	ta Natural Gas Company	, Inc.		□ An O	riginal	3-	<i>Da, Yr)</i> 31–99	De	c 31, <sup>98</sup>
)				☐ A Res	submission				
		OTHER DEFER	RED (	CREDITS (AC	COUNT 253)				
1 Re	port below the details called for c	oncerning other defer	red	amortizati	ny deferred cred on r items (less that				
				DE	BITS				
Line No	Description of Other Deferred Credits	Balance at Beginning of Year	Con	tra Account	Amount		Credits		Balance at End of Year (f)
	(a)	(b)		(c)				$\Box$	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Purchase Gas Cost Refunds	461,147							
10 11 12 13 14 15 16	Refund to Customers via GCR Filings			803	403,594				
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Refunds Received plus Interest Net of Refunds Transfer per GCR Filings	ed					15,286		
30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40									
42 43									
44	·	461,147	-						72,839
1 .	1	401,14/	1						

De	of Respondent  Ita Natural Gas Company, Inc.  ACCUMULATED DEFERRED INCOME  eport the information called for below concerning the	TAXE	2 For Other, include def		Year Ending Dec 31, 98
respor	dent's accounting for deferred income taxes relating to proper bject to accelerated amortization.  Account Subdivisions	rty de	Balance at Beginning of Year	Amounts Debited to Account 410 1	Amounts Credited to Account 411 1
	(a)	<u>.</u>	(b)	10)	(0)
1	Account 282				
2	Electric				
3	Gas				
4	Other (Define)				
5	Total (Enter Total of lines 2 thru 4)				
6	Other (Specify)				
6.01					<u> </u>
6.02					
7	TOTAL Account 282 (Enter Total of lines 5 thru 6.?)				
8	Classification of TOTAL				
9	Federal Income Tax	<u>.</u>			
10	State Income Tax		·		
11	Local Income Tax			·	
		·			

ame of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			This Report An Ori	(Mo, Da	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99		Year Ending Dec. 31, 98	
ACCUML	JLATED DEFERRED INC	OME TAXES	S-OTHER PR	OPERTY (AC	COUNT 28	2)(Contin	ued)	
	y to report all data When re							and
CHANGES D	URING YEAR		ADJUST	MENTS				T
		De	ebits	Cred	its			
Amounts Debited to Account 410 2 (e)	Amounts Credited to Account 411 2	Acct No	Amount (h)	Acct No	Amount	End	nce at of Year (k)	Lir No
								1
								2
			<del> </del>					3
	************************************		<b> </b>					4
								5
								6
		<b>_</b>	-				<u> </u>	6.
								7
								8
0								9
	·							10
								1
					·			
		,9						

	<u> </u>	<del></del>	<del></del>	
	of Respondent 1ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
			3-31-99	
		Resubmission	·	
	ACCUMULATED DEFERRED INCOM	ME TAXES-OTHER (A	CCOUNT 283)	
respond	port the information called for below concerning the lent's accounting for deferred income taxes relating to amounts d in Account 283		deferrals relating to other	income and
			CHANGES DUR	ING YEAR
Line No	Account Subdivisions	Balance at Beginning of Year (b)	Amounts Debited to Account 410 1	Amounts Credited to Account 411 1 (d)
1	Account 283			
2	Electric			
3	Gas	8,393,000		29,700
4	Other (Define)			
5	Total (Total of lines 2 thru 4)			
6	Other (Specify)			
6.01	· · ·			
6.02				· .
7	TOTAL Account 283 (Total of lines 5 thru 6.?)	8,393,000		29,700
8	Classification of TOTAL			
9	Federal Income Tax			
10	State Income Tax			
11	Local Income Tax			
		9,		

Name of Responde Delta Natura	ent 1 Gas Company,	Inc.		eport Is: n Original nission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3–31–99	Year Endi	
	ACCUMULATED D	EFERRED INCOME	TAXES-OTH	HER (ACCOUNT	7 283)(Continued)		<del></del>
	3 Provide in a footnote explanations for pages 276 and 277 Include amounts relating to insignificant items listed under Other 4 Add additional rows as necessary to report all data. When rows are added, the additional row numbers should follow in sequence, 4.01, 4.02, and 6.01, 6.02, etc. Use separate pages as required.						
CHANGES D	URING YEAR		ADJUS	TMENTS			
		Debits	s	Cr	edits		1
Amounts Debited to Account 410 2	Amounts Credited to Account 411 2	Account No	Amount (h)	Account No	Amount (j)	Balance at End of year (k)	Line No
(e)	(f)	(g)	(1)	(1)	SV.	(//	1
							2
				236/254	14,025 8	,436,725	3
							4
							5
			·				6
							6.01
·							6.02
					14,025 8	,436,725	7
							8
	<u> </u>						9
• .							10
				<u> </u>	<u> </u>		11
	·						

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
---	--	---	------------------------

### OTHER REGULATORY LIABILITIES (ACCOUNT 254)

- 1 Report below the details called for concerning other regulatory liabilities which are created through the ratemaking actions of regulatory agencies (and not includable in other amounts)
- 2 For regulatory liabilities being amortized, show period of amortization in column (a)
- 3 Minor items (5% of the Balance at End of Year for Account 254 or amounts less than \$250,000, whichever is less) may be grouped by classes.

			DEBITS			
Line No	Description and Purpose of Other Regulatory Liabilities	Balance at Beginning of Year	Account Credited	Amount	Credits	Balance at End of Year
<u> </u>	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	<u>(f)</u>
1				ľ	•	
	Regulatory Liability as a			1		
2 3 4	Result of Income Tax			]		
	Differences	428,975	410	25,500		403,475
5 6	Differences	420,575		,		, , , ,
7 8	Regulatory Liability on			ł		]
8	Unamortized ITC	438,700	411	46,200		392,500
9 10	Ullamortized iic	450,700	1	10,200		
11				1		
12				1		
13						ļ .
14 15						
16						
17					l	
18					į	
19 20			]	}		
21	· ·					1
22						
23				1		
24 25			]	]		
26						
27					1	
28						
29		;		ļ	]	
30 31	·			ļ	1	
32	·					
33						
34 35	1			j		1
36			1			
37						
38	1					
39 40				1		1
41			}			
42				1		1
43	1			İ	ł	
44		867,675	-	71,700	1	795,975
45	TOTAL	307,073	<u> </u>	1 , , , , ,	1	1,33,3,3

# Supplemental Gas Information

# **Customers and MCF Sales**

YE 12-31-98

	For Reporting Year				
	MCF of Natural Gas Sold	Customers			
		average			
480 Residential	2,142,319	32,111			
481 Commercial & Industrial Sales					
Small (or Commercial)	1,375,264	4,894			
Large (or Industrial)	184,674	69			
482 Other Sales To Public Authorities					
484 Interdepartmental Sales					
TOTAL Sales to Ultimate Customers	3,702,257	_37.074			
483 Sales for Resale					
TOTAL Natural Gas Service	3,702,257	37,074			

Dist. Type Sales by States (Incl. Main Line Sales to residential and Commercial Customers)	All KY
Main Line Industrial Sales (Incl. Main Line Sales to Public Authorities)	
Sales For Resale	
Other Sales to Public Authorities (Local Distribution Only)	
Interdepartmental Sales	
TOTAL	

Blank Page [Next page is 300]

Name of Respondent			This	Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending		
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.				$\mathbf{x}$	An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	98 Dec 31,	
					A Resubmission			
GAS OPERATING REVENUES								
1 1	Renort held	ow natural gas operating revenues for each				mns (f) and (g) include	reservation charges	
presc detail 2	ribed acco ed data or	ount total The amounts must be consistent succeeding pages in columns (b) and (c) include transition co	nt with the	receive columi	ed by the pipeline plus	usage charges, less re lude in columns (f) and	evenues reflected in	
			REVENUES for Transition Costs					
			and Take-or-Pay		-or-Pay	REVENUES for GRI and ACA		
Line No	Title of Account		Amount for Current Year		Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	
		(a)	(b)		(c)	(d)	(e)	
1_	480-484		,,					
2	485	Intracompany Transfers						
3	487	Forfeited Discounts						
4	488	Miscellaneous Service Revenues						
5	489 1	Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Gathering Facilities						
6	489 2	off system Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Transmission Facilities						
7	489 3	on system Revenues from Transportation of Gas of Others Through Distribution Facilities						
8	489.4	Revenues from Storing Gas of Others						
9	490	Sales of Prod. Ext. from Natural Gas						
10	491	Revenues from Natural Gas Proc by Others						
11	492	Incidental Gasoline and Oil Sales	·					
12	493	Rent from Gas Property						
13	494	Interdepartmental Rents						
14	495	Other Gas Revenues						
15		Subtotal:	····					
16	496	(Less) Provision for Rate Refunds	<u>,</u>					
		TOTAL:			i			

Name for Respondent			This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending			
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr)	Dec 31, <sup>98</sup>			
			A Resubmissio	3-31-99 n				
GAS OPERATING REVENUES (Continued)								
4 If increases or decreases from previous year are not derived from previously reported figures, explain any inconsistencies in a footnote footnote  5 On Page 108, include information on major changes during the year, new service, and important rate increases or decreases.  6 Report the revenue from transportation services that are bundled with storage services as transportation service revenue								
	Same as other							
OTHER REVENUES TOTAL OPERA		TING REVENUES	XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX					
Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year			
(f)	(g)	(h)	(i)	(j)	(k)			
30,340,393	34,951,272			3,702,257	4,408,165			
	-							
152,009	110,376							
132,005	110,570							
451,990	438,191			1,404,111	1,372,205			
.3,913;350	3,685,423			3,903,096	3,294,047			
			<u> </u>					
	<u> </u>							
34,857,742	39,185,262	L						
<u> </u>	····							

				T	7
Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.		This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98	
	ENUES FROM TRANSPORTA	TION OF GAS OF OTI	HERS THROUGH GATHE	RING FACILITIES (AC	CCOUNT489.1)
. Da	port revenues and Dth of gas delive by zone of receipt (i e state in wh	ered through gathering	2 Revenues for penalti	ies including penalties fo	r unauthorized
		REVENUES for and Take	Fransition Costs	REVENUES for GRI and ACA	
Line No	Rate Schedule and Zone of Receipt	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)
1					
2					
3					
4					
5					
6					
7					
8					_
9					
10					•
11					
12					
13					
14					
15					
16					
17					
18					
19					
20			.		
21					
22					
23					
24					

Name of Respond	lent ·		This Report Is:	Date of Re		nding
Delta Natural	Gas Company, I	nc.	An Original	(Mo, Da, Y 3-31-99	Dec 3	1,98
		•	☐ A Resubmis	ssion		
REVENUES	FROM TRANSPORT	ATION OF GAS OF	OTHERS THROUGH	I GATHERING FACI	LITIES (Continue	d)
3 Other Revenues	in columns (f) and (g) in ine plus usage charges, l	clude reservation charge less revenues reflected in	s 4 Delivered Dth	of gas must not be adj		
OTHER R	EVENUES	TOTAL OPERATI	NG REVENUES	DEKATHERM OF	NATURAL GAS	
Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Line No
(f)	(g)	(h)	(i)	(j)	(k)	
						1
		·				2
						3
						4
						5
						6
						7
						9
			:			10
						11
						12
						13
						14
			•			15
						16
	-					17
						18
						19
· ·						20
						21
						22
·		·				23
				e e		25

			True Bornet Inc	Date of Report	Year Ending
	of Respondent		This Report Is:	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31, 98
Delt	a Natural Gas Company,	Inc.	An Original	3.32.92	Dec 31,
			A Resubmission		
QC	VENUES FROM TRANSPORTATION	ON OF GAS OF OTHE	RS THROUGH TRANSMIS	SION FACILITIES (ACC	COUNT 489.2)
1 Rep by Rate respond	port revenues and Dth of gas delivered Schedule Total by Zone of Delivery a ent does not have separate zones, pro	I by Zone of Delivery and for all zones If ovide totals by rate	overruns must be report 3 Other Revenues in received by the pipeline services, less revenues	columns (f) and (g) included plus usage charges for tr reflected in columns (b) t	le reservation charges ansportation and hub hrough (e)
2. Ne	Valides for personal	REVENUES for T	Fransition Costs	REVENUE GRI and	S for ACA
Line	Zone of Delivery, Rate Schedule	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year
No	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)
	107			ļ	
1		İ			
2	Delta's transportation				
3	rate schedule-same information as on page				
4	300				
5					
6					
7					
8					:
9					
10					
111					
12					
13					
14					
15					
17	·				
18					
19					
20					
21					
22					
23					
24			·		
1 24	1	l	1	1	

This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31,98
		(Mo, Da, Yr) 3–31–99

## REVENUES FROM TRANSPORTATION OF GAS OF OTHERS THROUGH TRANSMISSION FACILITIES (Continued)

- 4 Delivered Dth of gas must not be adjusted for discounting
- 5 Each incremental rate schedule and each individually certificated rate schedule must be separately reported
- 6 Where transportation services are bundled with storage services, report total revenues but only transportation Dth

$\dashv$	DEKATHERM OF NATURAL GAS		DEKATHERM OF NATURAL GAS		TOTAL OPERATING REVENUES		OTHER REVENUES		
Li No	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year			
	(k)	(j)	(i)	(h)	(g)	(f)			
1					,3.				
2									
3			,						
4									
5						•			
6									
7									
8	·								
9									
1									
1						<u>k</u>			
1						*			
		·							
					,				
		,							
						•			
		ļ							
		<u> </u> -				·			

					T 1		
	of Respondent a Natural Gas Company,	Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98		
			☐ A Resubmission				
	REVENU	FS FROM STORING G	AS OF OTHERS (ACC	OUNT 489.4)			
Schedul	port revenues and Dth of gas withdo e and in total venues for penalties including penal s must be reported on page 308.	rawn from storage by Rate		columns (f) and (g) include njection and withdrawal ch ) through (e)	larges, less fortilities		
overrun	s must be reported on page	REVENUES for	Transition Cost	REVENUE GRI and	S for		
Line No	Rate Schedule	and Tak Amount for Current Year	e-or-Pay  Amount for  Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year		
110	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)		
1							
2							
3							
4							
5							
6							
7							
8					4		
9							
10							
12	:			·			
13							
14							
15							
16							
17							
18							
19							
20							
21							
23							
i ~~		1	1	1	3		

			T					
Name of Respond	lent		(Mo. Da			Pate of Report Year E		ding
			An Original		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	•	Dec 31,	98
Delta Natural	L Gas Company, I	nc.	A Resubmis	sion	03/31	/99		
	REVENUES FRO	M STORING GAS O	F OTHERS (ACCOU	NT 48	9.4)(Continue	d)		
4 Dth of gas withdrawn from storage must not be adjusted for discounting  5 Where transportation services are bundled with storage service report only Dth withdrawn from storage							rvices,	
OTHER F	REVENUES	TOTAL OPERAT	NG REVENUES	D	EKATHERM OF	NATURA	L GAS	
Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year	Amount for Current Year	Amount for Previous Year		mount for irrent Year		ount for ious Year	Line No
(f)	(g)	(h)	(i)		(j)		(k)	+,-
								1 2
								3
								4
								5
								6
		·						7
								8
								9
			·					10
			•					11
*								13
								14
								15
								16
								17
	·							18
								19
								20
								21
								22
								24
								25

Γ			D-1(D	.,	
Nam	e of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending	
		An Original		Dec 31, <u>98</u>	-
De1	ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	A Resubmission	03/31/99		_4
	OTHER GAS REVEN	IUES (ACCOUNT 495)			- 1
descr of gas	For transactions with annual revenues of \$250,000 or more, libe, for each transaction, commissions on sales of distributions sof others, compensation for minor or incidental services led for others, penalties, profit or loss on sales of material	and supplies, sales of stear royalties, revenues from de others, and gains on settler report revenues from cash-	hydration, other proces ments of imbalance rec	ssing of gas of	tely
Line No	Description of To	ransaction		Revenue (in dollars	
	(a)			(b)	
1					
2					
3					
4					
5	·				
6					
7		•			
8 9					
10					
11					
12					
13					
14					
15					
16					
17					
18	,				
19		:			
20					
21					
22					
23					
24					
25	TOTAL				_

Name	of Respondent	This Report I		-	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	
		An Orig	inal	,,, , , ,		Dec 31, <u>98</u>
Deli	ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☐ A Resul	omission	03/31/	99	
	GAS OPERATION AND N	MAINTENANC	E EXPENSE	S		
	eport operation and maintenance expenses If the amount for its year is not derived from previously reported figures, explain in test.			ne source of the inc y shippers as reflec		
Line	Account			ount for ent Year		Amount for Previous Year
No	(a)		Curr	(b)		(c)
1	1. PRODUCTION EXPENSES					
2	A. Manufactured Gas Production					
3	Manufactured Gas Production (Submit Supplemental Stateme	nt)				
4	B. Natural Gas Production					
5	B1. Natural Gas Production and Gathering					
6	Operation					
7	750 Operation Supervision and Engineering					
8	751 Production Maps and Records					
9	752 Gas Well Expenses	<u></u>				
10	753 Field Lines Expenses			12,504		13,169
<u>-11</u>	754 Field Compressor Station Expenses			62,844		83,806
12	755 Field Compressor Station Fuel and Power		_			
13	756 Field Measuring and Regulating Station Expenses					
14	757 Purification Expenses					
15	758 Gas Well Royalties	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
16	759 Other Expenses					
17	760 Rents					
18	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 7 thru 17)			75,348	00003033	96,975
19	Maintenance					
20	761 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering	<u></u>				***
21	762 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements					
22	763 Maintenance of Producing Gas Wells					
23	764 Maintenance of Field Lines			5,207		3,956
24	765 Maintenance of Field Compressor Station Equipment			17,781		16,377
25	766 Maintenance of Field Measuring and Regulating Station	Equipment				
26	767 Maintenance of Purification Equipment					
27	768 Maintenance of Drilling and Cleaning Equipment					
. 28	769 Maintenance of Other Equipment					
29	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 20 thru 28)			22,988		20,333
30	TOTAL Natural Gas Production and Gathering (Total of lines	: 18 and 29)		98,336		117,308

30

TOTAL Natural Gas Production and Gathering (Total of lines 18 and 29)

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is		Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
		, og			000 01, 30
Delta	n Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☐ A Resub	mission	03/31/99	
	GAS OPERATION AND MAINT	ENANCE EXPE	NSES (Co	ntinued)	
Line	Account			nount for	Amount for Previous Year
No	(a)		Cur	rent Year (b)	(c)
31	B2. Products Extraction				
32	Operation				
33	770 Operation Supervision and Engineering				
34	771 Operation Labor				
35	772 Gas Shrinkage				
36	773 Fuel				
37	774 Power				
38	775 Materials				
39	776 Operation Supplies and Expenses				
40	777 Gas Processed by Others				
41	778 Royalties on Products Extracted				
42	779 Marketing Expenses				
43	780 Products Purchased for Resale				
44	781 Variation in Products Inventory				
45	(Less) 782 Extracted Products Used by the Utility-Credit		<u> </u>		
46	783 Rents				
47	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 33 thru 46)				
48	Maintenance				
49	784 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering				
50	785 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements				
51	786 Maintenance of Extraction and Refining Equipment		<u> </u>		
52	787 Maintenance of Pipe Lines		<u> </u>		
53	788 Maintenance of Extracted Products Storage Equipmen	t	<del> </del>		
54	789 Maintenance of Compressor Equipment				
55	790 Maintenance of Gas Measuring and Regulating Equipn	nent	-		
56	791 Maintenance of Other Equipment	•	<del> </del>		
57	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 49 thru 5	6)			
58	TOTAL Products Extraction (Total of lines 47 and	d 57)			

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is		Date of Repor		ar Ending c 31, <u>98</u>
Delt	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☐ A Resub	mission	03/31/99	9	
	GAS OPERATION AND MAINT	ENANCE EXPE	NSES (Co	ntinued)	·	· .
Line No	Account			ount for rent Year		nount for vious Year
	(a)			(b)		(c)
59	C. Exploration and Development					
60	Operation	•			and the second second	
61	795 Delay Rentals					
62	796 Nonproductive Well Drilling					
63	797 Abandoned Leases					····
64	798 Other Exploration	4hm, 64)				
65	TOTAL Exploration and Development (Total of lines 61	thru 64)				
66	D. Other Gas Supply Expenses					į.
67	Operation					
68	800 Natural Gas Well Head Purchases					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
69	800.1 Natural Gas Well Head Purchases, Intracompany Tran	isters				;
70	801 Natural Gas Field Line Purchases					
71	802 Natural Gas Gasoline Plant Outlet Purchases		1	( 260 027	2	0,839,565
72	803 Natural Gas Transmission Line Purchases		<u> </u>	6.260.037		
73	804 Natural Gas City Gate Purchases					
74	804.1 Liquefied Natural Gas Purchases					<u></u>
75	805 Other Gas Purchases				·····	
76	(Less) 805.1 Purchases Gas Cost Adjustments		<del>                                     </del>	6 260 027		0,839,565
77	TOTAL Purchased Gas (Total of lines 68 thru 7	6)	1	6,260,037		.0,639,303
78	806 Exchange Gas					
79	Purchased Gas Expenses					
80	807.1 Well Expense-Purchased Gas					······································
81	807.2 Operation of Purchased Gas Measuring Stations					
82	807.3 Maintenance of Purchased Gas Measuring Stations					
83	807.4 Purchased Gas Calculations Expenses					
84	807.5 Other Purchased Gas Expenses					0.000 515
85	TOTAL Purchased Gas Expenses (Total of lines 80 t	hru 84)	1	6,260,037		20,839,565

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is		Date of Repo		
						Dec 31, 98
Delt	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.	LI A Resub	mission	03/31/9	9	
	GAS OPERATION AND MAINT	ENANCE EXPE	NSES (Co	ntinued)		
Line No	Account		1	ount for ent Year		Amount for Previous Year
	(a)			(b)		(c)
86	808.1 Gas Withdrawn from Storage-Debit					
87	(Less) 808.2 Gas Delivered to Storage-Credit					
88	809.1 Withdrawals of Liquefied Natural Gas for Processing-D	Debit				
89	(Less) 809.2 Deliveries of Natural Gas for Processing-Credit					
90	Gas used in Utility Operation-Credit					
91	810 Gas Used for Compressor Station Fuel-Credit					
92	811 Gas Used for Products Extraction-Credit					
93	812 Gas Used for Other Utility Operations-Credit					
94	TOTAL Gas Used in Utility Operations-Credit (Total of lines	91 thru 93)				
95	813 Other Gas Supply Expenses					
96	TOTAL Other Gas Supply Exp. (Total of lines 77,78,85,86 th	ru 89,94,95)				
97	. TOTAL Production Expenses (Total of lines 3, 30, 58, 65	, and 96)			8.28.0.3.28	
98	2. NATURAL GAS STORAGE, TERMINALING AND PROCESSI	NG EXPENSES				
99	A. Underground Storage Expenses					
100	Operation					
101	814 Operation Supervision and Engineering					
102	815 Maps and Records					
103	816 Wells Expenses			24,890		27,893
104	817 Lines Expense					
105	818 Compressor Station Expenses			26,676		21,213
106	819 Compressor Station Fuel and Power					
107	820 Measuring and Regulating Station Expenses					
108	821 Purification Expenses			1,761		
109	822 Exploration and Development					
110	823 Gas Losses					
111	824 Other Expenses			5,484		887
112	825 Storage Well Royalties			54,064		62,113
113	826 Rents					
114	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines of 101 thru 113	)		112,875		112,106

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is		Date of Report	t Year Ending
		🛛 An Origi	nał		Dec 31, 98
elt	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☐ A Resub	mission	03/31/99	)
	GAS OPERATION AND MAINT	ENANCE EXPE	NSES (Co	ntinued)	
Line	Account			ount for	Amount for 👵 Previous Year
No	(a)		Cur	rent Year (b)	Previous Year (c)
115	Maintenance				
116	830 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering				
117	831 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements			609	688
118	832 Maintenance of Reservoirs and Wells			1,548	701
119	833 Maintenance of Lines			110	1,928
120	834 Maintenance of Compressor Station Equipment			7,206	853
121	835 Maintenance of Measuring and Regulating Station Equi	pment		3,704	1,945
122	836 Maintenance of Purification Equipment				
123	837 Maintenance of Other Equipment			1,052	989
124	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 116 thru 12	3)		14,229	7,104
125	TOTAL Underground Storage Expenses (Total of lines 11	4 and 124)		127,104	119,210
126	B. Other Storage Expenses				
127	Operation				
28	840 Operation Supervision and Engineering				
129	841 Operation Labor and Expenses				
130	842 Rents				
131	842.1 Fuel				
132	842.2 Power				
133	842.3 Gas Losses				
134	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 128 thru 133	)			
135	Maintenance				
136	843.1 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering				
137	. 843.2 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements		ļ	-	
138	843.3 Maintenance of Gas Holders				
139	843.4 Maintenance of Purification Equipment				
140	843.5 Maintenance of Liquefaction Equipment		ļ		
141	843.6 Maintenance of Vaporizing Equipment				
142	843.7 Maintenance of Compressor Equipment				
143	843.8 Maintenance of Measuring and Regulating Equipmen	t			
144	843.9 Maintenance of Other Equipment				
145	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 136 thru 14	14)	<del> </del>		
146	TOTAL Other Storage Expenses (Total of lines 134 a	and 145)	1		

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is	<b>s</b> :	Date of Repo	rt Year Ending
		🛚 An Origi	An Original		Dec 31, 98
Do1+c	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.	A Resub	mission	03/31/99	
Derca	GAS OPERATION AND MAINT			·····	
		ENANCE EXIL		ount for	Amount for
Line No	Account			rent Year (b)	Previous Year (c)
	(a)			(0)	(3)
147	C. Liquefied Natural Gas Terminaling and Processing E.	xpenses .			
148	Operation		atternation of the second of		
149	844.1 Operation Supervision and Engineering				
150	844.2 LNG Processing Terminal Labor and Expenses				
151	844.3 Liquefaction Processing Labor and Expenses				
152	844.4 Liquefaction Transportation Labor and Expenses				
153	844.5 Measuring and Regulating Labor and Expenses				
154	844.6 Compressor Station Labor and Expenses				
155	844.7 Communication System Expenses				
156	844.8 System Control and Load Dispatching				
157	845.1 Fuel				
158	845.2 Power				
159	845.3 Rents				
160	845.4 Demurrage Charges				
161	(less) 845.5 Wharfage Receipts-Credit				
162	845.6 Processing Liquefied or Vaporized Gas by Others				
163	846.1 Gas Losses				
164	846.2 Other Expenses  TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 149 thru 164)				
165					
166	Maintenance				
167	847.1 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering				
168	847.2 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements 847.3 Maintenance of LNG Processing Terminal Equipment	. <u></u>			
169	847.4 Maintenance of LNG Transportation Equipment				
170					
171	847.5 Maintenance of Measuring and Regulating Equipment				
172	847.6 Maintenance of Compressor Station Equipment				
173	847.7 Maintenance of Communication Equipment				
174	847.8 Maintenance of Other Equipment  TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 167 thru 17	(4)			
175	TOTAL Liquefied Nat Gas Terminaling and Proc Exp (Total of I				
176	TOTAL Natural Gas Storage (Total of lines 125, 146,				
177	TOTAL Natural Gas Storage (10tal of lines 125, 146,	and 1707	<u> </u>		

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is	s:	Date of Repo		Year Ending
		🛚 An Origi	nal	,,,,,,		Dec 31, <u>98</u>
elta	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☐ A Resub	mission	03/31/	99	
	GAS OPERATION AND MAINT	ENANCE EXPE	NSES (Co	ntinued)		
Line	Account			ount for ent Year		Amount for Previous Year
No	(a)		Carr	(b)	*******	(c)
178	3. TRANSMISSION EXPENSES					
179	Operation					
180	850 Operation Supervision and Engineering					
181_	851 System Control and Load Dispatching					
182	852 Communication System Expenses					
183	853 Compressor Station Labor and Expenses					
184	854 Gas for Compressor Station Fuel					
185	855 Other Fuel and Power for Compressor Stations	<u></u>				
186	856 Mains Expenses R/W CLEARING			54,869		30,467
187	857 Measuring and Regulating Station Expenses					
188	858 Transmission and Compression of Gas by Others				<del></del> .	
189	859 Other Expenses					
190	860 Rents					
191	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 180 thru 190)			54,869	000.0000000	30,467
192	Maintenance					
193_	861 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering				<u>.</u>	
194_	862 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements					
195	863 Maintenance of Mains					
196	864 Maintenance of Compressor Station Equipment					
197	865 Maintenance of Measuring and Regulating Station Equi	pment				
198	866 Maintenance of Communication Equipment					<del></del>
199	867 Maintenance of Other Equipment					
200	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 193 thru 19	9)				
201	TOTAL Transmission Expenses (Total of lines 191 an	d 200)				
202	4. DISTRIBUTION EXPENSES					
203	Operation					
204	870 Operation Supervision and Engineering P/R & T	RANSP		2,548,914		2,502,175
205	871 Distribution Load Dispatching			35,141		33,611
206	872 Compressor Station Labor and Expenses					
207	873 Compressor Station Fuel and Power					

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is:  X An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending  Dec. 31, 98
Delta	Natural Gas Company, Inc.	A Resubmission	03/31/99	
	GAS OPERATION AND MAINTE	NANCE EXPENSES (Co	ntinued)	
Line No	Account (a)	Am	ount for rent Year (b)	Amount for Previous Year (c)
208	874 Mains and Services Expenses			······································
209	875 Measuring and Regulating Station Expenses-General			
210	876 Measuring and Regulating Station Expenses-Industrial			
211	877 Measuring and Regulating Station Expenses-City Gas Ch	eck Station		
212	878 Meter and House Regulator Expenses			
213	879 Customer Installations Expenses			
214	880 Other Expenses		346,556	406,180
215	881 Rents		18,174	5,819
216	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 204 thru 215)		2,948,785	2,947,785
217	Maintenance			
218	885 Maintenance Supervision and Engineering T/E & W/	<u>′E</u>	44.769	46,544
219	886 Maintenance of Structures and Improvements		2,103	1,472
220	887 Maintenance of Mains		142,295	144,938
221	888 Maintenance of Compressor Station Equipment			
222	889 Maintenance of Measuring and Regulating Station Equip	ment-General	4,221	5,754
223_	890 Maintenance of Meas. and Reg. Station Equipment-Indus	strial		
224	891 Maintenance of Meas, and Reg. Station Equip-City Gate	Check Station		
225	892 Maintenance of Services			
226	893 Maintenance of Meters and House Regulators		84,997	71,889
227	894 Maintenance of Other Equipment		86,614	105,463
228	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 218 thru 227		364,999	376,060
229	TOTAL Distribution Expenses (Total of lines 216 and	228)	3,313,784	3,323,845
230	5, CUSTOMER ACCOUNTS EXPENSES			

(1) amount estimated

(1)

200,000

709,942

200,000

733,813

Operation

901 Supervision

902 Meter Reading Expenses

903 Customer Records and Collection Expenses

231 232

233

	Name	of Respondent	This Report Is		Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
-	Delt	a.Natural Gas Company, Inc.	☐ A Resub	mission	03/31/99	
		GAS OPERATION AND MAINT	ENANCE EXPE	NSES (Co	ntinued)	
	Line No	Account(a)		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	ount for rent Year (b)	Amount for Previous Year (c)
ľ	235	904 Uncollectible Accounts			345,870	310,000
	236	905 Miscellaneous Customer Accounts Expenses				
L	237.	TOTAL Customer Accounts Expenses (Total of lines 232	thru 236)		1,255,812	1,243,813
	238	6. CUSTOMER SERVICE AND INFORMATIONAL EXP	ENSES			
L	239	Operation				
-	240	907 Supervision				
-	241 -	908 Customer Assistance Expenses				
-	242	909 Informational and Instructional Expenses				
-	243	910 Miscellaneous Customer Service and Informational Exp	enses			
-	244	TOTAL Customer Service and Information Expenses (Total of lin	nes 240 thru 243) :			
+	245	7. SALES EXPENSES				
ŀ	246	Operation				
ŀ	247	911 Supervision		(		
ŀ	248	912 Demonstrating and Selling Expenses			10,775	15,669
<u></u>	249	913 Advertising Expenses		!	10,775	
	250_	916 Miscellaneous Sales Expenses	EO)		10,775	15,669
T	251 252	TOTAL Sales Expenses (Total of lines 247 thru 2  8. ADMINISTRATIVE AND GENERAL EXPENSE				
t		Operation Operation				
ŀ	253 254	920 Administrative and General Salaries & T/E		·	2,096,502	2.027.447
ħ	255	921 Office Supplies and Expenses			553,711	510,511
Ī	256	(Less) 922 Administrative Expenses Transferred-Credit		(	4,159,439)	(3,407,988)
ſ	257	923 Outside Services Employed			343,948	309,586
	258	924 Property Insurance			419,058	447,103
	259	925 Injuries and Damages	·			
	260	926 Employee Pensions and Benefits			1,815,233	1,981,745
-	261	927_Franchise Requirements	<del>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </del>		10/ 0/0	(0, 070
	262	928 Regulatory Commission Expenses	<u> </u>		104,940	62,853
-	263	(Less) 929 Duplicate Charges-Credit				
-	264	930.1General Advertising Expenses				
ļ	265	930.2Miscellaneous General Expenses		<del> </del>	440,458	435,302
-	266	931 Rents			1 (1/ /11	2,266,1550
-	267	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 254 thru 266)	)		1,614,411	2,366,559
. }	268	Maintenance	···		139,966	187,132
	269	935 Maintenance of General Plant		<del> </del>	1,754,377	2,553,691
المحدد	270	TOTAL Administrative and General Expenses (Total of lines			2,875,094	28,243,568
l	271	TOTAL Gas O&M Expenses (Total of lines 97 177 201, 229, 237, 2	44,251, and 270)		-,0,0,0,4	20,2,3,300

							·	
Name	e of Respondent	TI	nis Report Is:		Date of		Ye	ar Ending
			An Original		1110, 20	,,	De	c 31, <u>98</u>
Delt	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.	]	A Resubmiss	ion	03/	31/99		
	EXCHANGE AND IMBA	\LA	NCE TRANSACT	TIONS				
gas qu systen natura	eport below details by zone and rate schedule concerning the control of imbalances associated with a balancing and no-notice service. Also, report certificated agas exchange transactions during the year. Provide subtotals balance and no-notice quantities for exchanges.	s	respondent does n chedule Minor exc e grouped	ot have change	separate : transaction	zones, provi ns (less than	de to	tals by rate ,000 Dth) may
Line No	Zone/Rate Schedule		Gas Re			G		elivered thers
	(a)		Amount (b)		Dth (c)	Amoun (d)	t	Dth (e)
1					, , ,			
2			·					
3								
4								
5								
6								
7								
8								
9							į	
10 11								
12	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,							
13								
14								
15				: :				
16								
17	·							•
18								
19								
20 21								
22								
<del></del>				1		ł		

TOTAL

23

<del></del>							
Name	of Respondent		This Report Is	:		of Report	Year Ending
Ì		·	🖾 An Origii	nai	(Mo,	Da, Yr)	Dec 31, 98
			☐ A Resubi	mission	_	3/31/99	- 17 <u>- 10</u>
Del	ta Natural Gas Company, Inc					2/21/22	
		GAS USED IN UT	······		<del></del>		
	eport below details of credits during the year nd 812	ar to Accounts 810,	was not made t	the appro	priate o	perating expens	nt for which a charge se or other account, omitting entries in
Line	Purpose for Which Gas Was Used	Account	Natur	al Gas		Manu	factured Gas
No		Charged	Gas Used (Dth)	Amoun Credi (in dolla	t	Gas Used (Dth)	Amount of Credit
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)		(e)	(f)
1	810 Gas Used for Compressor Station Fuel - Credit						
2	811 Gas Used for Products Extraction - Credit						
3	Gas Shrinkage and Other Usage in Respondent's Own Processing						
4	Gas Shrinkage, etc for Respondent's Gas Processed by Others						
5	812 Gas Used for Other Utility Operations - Credit (Report separately for each principal use. Group minor uses.)						
•	·						
7		·					
8							
9							
10							
11				ļ			
12			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
13							
14	<u> </u>			<u> </u>			
15				<u> </u>			
16							
17							
18							
19				[ 			
20				<u> </u>			
21		<del> </del>					
22				<del> </del>			
23				<del> </del>			+
. 24							
25	TOTAL		L	L		l	

Name	of Respondent	This Re	eport Is:	Date of	Report	Year Ending
		j	n Original	(Mo, Da	, Yr)	Dec 31, 98
D-14	N		Resubmission	02/2	1 /00	500 01, <u>50</u>
Delta	a Natural Gas Company, Inc.			03/3		
	TRANSMISSION AND COMPRESSION					
for resp amount (less th	eport below details concerning gas transported or compressed condent by others equalling more than 1,000,000 Dth and is of payments for such services during the year. Minor items an 1,000,000) Dth may be grouped. Also, include in column ounts paid as transition costs to an upstream pipeline.	receipt can be	column (a) give nam of gas Designate p identified readily on signate associated	oints of del	livery and re espondent's	eceipt so that they pipeline system
Line No	Name of Company and Description of Service Performed	•	Amount of Pay		Dth (	of Gas Delivered
140	(a) .	(p)	(c)			(d) .
1						
2						
3						
4						
5	• •					
6						
7				:		
8						·
9						
11						
12						
13	·					
14						
15`		·				
16						
17	·					
18						
19						
20						
21						
22						
23	·					

TOTAL

	f Respondent elta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending 98 Dec 31,
	OTUED CAS SUPPLY F	XPENSES (ACCOUNT 81	3)	
	ort other gas supply expenses by descriptive titles that clearly the nature of such expenses. Show maintenance expenses, on of monthly encroachments recorded in Account		ements of imbalances parately Indicate the of property to which a	
Line	Description			Amount (in dollars)
No	(a)			(b)
1				
2				
3				
4				
5				
6				
7				
8	•			
9				
10				(
11				Ì
12	•			
13	1.			
14				
15				
16				
17				
18				
19				
20				
21				
22				
23				
24			•	

l	of Respondent Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	Date of Rep (Mo, Da, Yo 3-31-99	
	MISCELLANEOUS GENERAL	EXPENSES (ACCOUNT	930.2)	
	ovide the information requested below on miscellaneous expenses	amount of such items Lis	t separately amo in \$250,000 ma	pose, (b) recipient and (c) ounts of \$250,000 or more by be grouped if the number
Line No	Description (a)			Amount (in dollars) (b)
1	Industry association dues.			45,776
2	Experimental and general research expenses a Gas Research Institute (GRI) b. Other			
3	Publishing and distributing information and reports to stockhold agent fees and expenses, and other expenses of servicing out	olders, trustee, registrar, and t tstanding securities of the res	ransfer pondent	109,405
4	Other expenses			
5	Director's Fees & Expenses			88,800
6	Fees - Conventions & Meetings			4,930
7	Marketing			37.,869
8				
9	Company Relations - Employees			32,496
11	Customer & Public Information			51,114
12	Public & Community Relations			16,885
13	Conservation Program			48,914
14	Lobbying Expenditures			4,269
15				
16				
17				
18				
19				
20				
21				
23				
24				
25	TOTAL			440,458

	of Respondent Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmis		Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
D	EPRECIATION, DEPLETION, AND AMORTIZATION (Except Amortization)	OF GAS PLANT (AC of Acquisition Adjus	COUN tment	TS 403,404 1,404 s <i>l</i>	1 2,404 3,405)
depleti	eport in Section A the amounts of depreciation expense, ion and amortization for the accounts indicated and classified ling to the plant functional groups shown	plant balances to v (If more desirable, classifications othe	vhich rat report b or than tl	y plant account, suba	ow a composite total ccount or functional lumn (a) Indicate in a
	Section A. Summary of Deprecia	ation, Depletion, and Amo	rtization	Charges	
Line No	Functional Classification	Depreciation Expense (Account 403)	Pro Gas	mortization and Depletion of oducing Natural s Land and Land Rights account 404 1)	Amortization of Underground Storage Land and Land Rights (Account 404 2)
	(a)	(b) .		(c)	(d)
1	Intangible plant				
2	Production plant, manufactured gas				
3	Production and gathering plant, natural gas	116,000			
4	Products extraction plant				
5	Underground gas storage plant	343,000	 		
6	Other storage plant				
7	Base load LNG terminaling and processing plant				
8	Transmission plant	631,600			
9	Distribution plant	1,626,000			
10	General plant	852,801			
11	Common plant—gas	2.5(0./01			
١	7074	3,569,401	i	1	I

Name of Respondent			Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
DELTA NATURAL	GAS COMPANY, INC.		An Original  A Resubmission	03/31/99	Dec 31, <u>1998</u>
DEPRECIATION,	DEPLETION, AND AMC	ORTIZATION OF GAS			2,404 3,405)
used For column (c) report functional classification lis accounting is used, report	nces are used, state the me ort available information for sted in column (a) If compo t available information called Where the unit-of-productio	each plant mad osite depreciation 3 addi n method is used in a	e to estimated gas res If provisions for depre tion to depreciation pro	charges, showin a foot erves ciation were made dur ovided by application o and nature of the provi	ing the year in f reported rates, stat
	Section A. Summ	ary of Depreciation, Deple	tion, and Amortization	Charges	
Amortization of	Amortization of	Total	Fun	ctional Classification	Line
Other Limited-term Gas Plant (Account 404 3)	Other Gas Plant (Account 405)	(b to f)			No
Gas Plant		(b to f)		(a)	
Gas Plant (Account 404 3)	(Account 405)		Intangible plant	(a)	

116,000

343,000

631,600

852,801

1,626,000

3,570,354

Production and gathering plant, natural gas

Base load LNG terminaling and processing plant

5

6

8

9

10

11

Products extraction plant

Other storage plant

Transmission plant

Distribution plant

Common plant - gas

General plant

TOTAL

Underground gas storage plant

Name of Respondent  DELTA NATURAL GAS COMPANY, INC.  DEPRECIATION, DEPLETION, AND AMO  4 Add rows as necessary to completely report all data Number the additional rows in sequence as 2.01, 2.02, 3.01, 3.02, etc.		E A  □ A  ORTIZA	eport Is: n Original Resubmission TION OF GAS PL	Date of F (Mo, Da, 3-31-99	Yr)	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
additiona	Section B. Factors Used in I	stimating	Depreciation Charge	es		
Line No	Functional Classification		Plant Base (thousand (b)	es		lied Depreciation or ortization Rates (percent) (c)
	(a)		(8)			(5)
1	Production and Gathering Plant					
2	Offshore					
3	Onshore					
4	Underground Gas Storage Plant					
5	Transmission Plant					
6	Offshore					
7	Onshore					
8	General Plant					
9					:	
10						
11				· · ·		
12						
13						
14						
15			<del></del>		<del></del>	

Blank Page [Next page is 340]

Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	3-31-99	Dec 31,98_
	A Resubmission		

## PARTICULARS CONCERNING CERTAIN INCOME DEDUCTIONS AND INTEREST CHARGES ACCOUNTS

Report the information specified below, in the order given, for the respective income deduction and interest charges accounts

(a) Miscellaneous Amortization (Account 425)—Describe the nature of items included in this account, the contra account charged, the total of amortization charges for the year, and the period of amortization

(b) Miscellaneous Income Deductions—Report the nature, payee, and amount of other income deductions for the year as required by Accounts 426 1, Donations; 426 2, Life Insurance; 426 3, Penalties; 426 4, Expenditures for Certain Civic, Political and Related Activities; and 426 5, Other Deductions, of the Uniform System of Accounts

Amounts of less than \$250,000 may be grouped by classes within the above accounts

(c) Interest on Debt to Associated Companies (Account 430)—For each associated company that incurred interest on debt during the year, indicate the amount and interest rate respectively for (a) advances on notes, (b) advances on open account, (c) notes payable, (d) accounts payable, and (e) other debt, and total interest Explain the nature of other debt on which interest was incurred during the year

(d) Other Interest Expense (Account 431) - Report details including the amount and interest rate for other interest charges incurred during the year.

<u></u>	the year.					
Line No.	Item (a)	Amount (b)				
1 2 3 4 5	Cash Surrender Value of Officer's Life Insurance	(9,302)				
6 7 8 9	Customer Deposit Interest Short - Term Notes Interest	30,637 554,003				
10 11 12 13		584,640				
14 15 16 17 18	,					
19 20 21 22						
23 24 25 26						
27 28 29 30						
31 32 33 34 35						

Blank Page [Next page is 350]

Name of Respondent				Date of Report		Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.		An Original 3-		3-31	<i>Da, Yr)</i> L–99	Dec 31, 98
	·	A Resubmission				
	REGULATORY COMMISSION	ON EXPENSES (A	ccount	928)		
during to	port below details of regulatory commission expenses incurred he current year (or in previous years, if being amortized) to formal cases before a regulatory body, or cases in which body was a party.	2 In column (b assessed by a reg utility	) and (c), gulatory bo	indicate ody or w	whether the ex ere otherwise	openses were incurred by the
Line No	Description (Furnish name of regulatory commission or body the docket number, and a description of the case J	Assessed by Regulatory Commission	Exper of Utili	F	Total Expenses to Date	Deferred in Account 182 3 at Beginning of Year
	(a)	(b)	(c	)	(d)	(e)
1						
2	PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF KY	104,940				ŀ
3						
4						
5						
6						
7	·				-	
8						
9						
10						
11	*					
12						
13						
14						
15						
16	•					
17						
18						
19						
20						
21						
22						
23						
24		104,940				
25	TOTAL		l		L	

Name of Res	Name of Respondent This Report Is:				Date of Report	Year Endi	ng			
Delta Na	tural Gas C	ompany, Inc	2 <b>.</b>	X An (	Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31,	98		
		•		□ A Re	esubmission					
	REGULATORY COMMISSION EXPENSES (Continued)									
						and (h) expenses incur				
being amortized	List in column operately all annua	(a) the period of a		which wer	re charges currer	ativ to income, plant, or \$250,000) may be gro	other accoun	its		
Ε	XPENSES INCURF	RED DURING YEA	AR .	AMORTIZED I	OURING YEAR	<u>.</u>				
CHA	RGED CURRENTL	Y TO .				1				
Department	Account No	Amount	Deferred to Account	Contra Account	Amount	Deferred i Account 18	2 3	Line No		
<b>(f)</b> ,	(g)	(h)	182 3 (i)	(j)	(k)	End of Ye.	ar			
								1		
								2		
	•							3		
								4		
								5		
							•	6		
							•	7		
								8		
						 		9		
								10		
		. !		i				11		
		,		:				12		
								13		
								14		
								15		
								16		
								17		
								18		
								19		
	,							21		
								22		
								23		

	-/ Parameters	TL!	)	Data of Bassa	Voor Endin
Name	of Respondent		Report Is	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
	Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.		An Original		Dec 31, 98
			A Resubmission	3-31-99	
			- Meadollilasion		
	DISTRIBUTION OF SA	ALARIE	S AND WAGES		
Repor	t below the distribution of total salaries and wages for the year	In det	ermining this segregat	tion of salaries and wag	es originally
Segrega	ate amounts originally charged to clearing accounts to Utility	charge	ed to clearing account	ts, a method of approxi	mation giving
	ments, Construction, Plant Removals, and Other Accounts, and uch amounts in the appropriate lines and columns provided			may be used. When reany rows as necessary	
enter s	uch amounts in the appropriate lines and columns provided		ntialy starting with 74	•	
Line	Classification		Direct Payroll	Allocation of Payroll	Total
No			Distribution	Charged for Clearing Accounts	
	(a)		(b) .	(c)	(d)
1	Electric				
2	Operation				
3	Production			<del></del>	<del>  </del>
5	Transmission Distribution				<del> </del>
6	Customer Accounts				
7	Customer Service and Informational				
8	Sales				
9	Administrative and General				<b></b>
10	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 3 thru 9)				
11	Maintenance				
12	Production . Transmission				<del> </del>
14	Distribution				
15	Administrative and General				
16	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 12 thru 15)				
17	Total Operation and Maintenance				
18	Production (Total of lines 3 and 12)				<del> </del>
19	Transmission (Total of lines 4 and 13)				<del> </del>
20	Distribution (Total of lines 5 and 14)  Customer Accounts (line 6)				
22	Customer Service and Informational (line 7)				
23	Sales (line 8)				
24	Administrative and General (Total of lines 9 and 15)				
25	TOTAL Operation and Maintenance (Total of lines 18 thru 24)				ļ
26	Gas				
27	Operation Production - Manufactured Gas				
28	Production - Manufactured Gas  Production - Natural Gas(Including Exploration and Developme	nt)	54,974		
30	Other Gas Supply	,	7,7,7		
31	Storage, LNG Terminaling and Processing		39,707		
32	Transmission				
33	Distribution		2,652,113		
34	Customer Accounts		495,671		<del> </del>
35	Customer Service and Informational				<del> </del>
36 37	Sales Administrative and General		1,985,724		
38	TOTAL Operation (Total of lines 28 thru 37)		5,228,189		
39	Maintenance				
40	Production - Manufactured Gas				ļ
41	Production - Natural Gas(Including Exploration and Developme	ent)	4,403		<del> </del>
42	Other Gas Supply		4,852		<del>                                     </del>
43	Storage, LNG Terminaling and Processing Transmission		7,002		
45	Distribution		109,275		
716	Admin & Ceneral				

46	Administrative and General				
47	TOTAL Maintenance (Total of lines 40 thru 46)				
	of Respondent		Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
			An Original		Dec 31, 98
					•
Del	ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	م نا	A Resubmission	03/31/99	
	DISTRIBUTION OF SALARI	ES ANI	WAGES (Contin	ued)	
	Classification	-0 AIVE	Direct Payroll	Allocation of Payroll	Total
Line No	Classification		Distribution	Charged for	
140		1	45.	Clearing Accounts (c)	(d)
	(a)	·	(b)	(0)	(0)
48	Gas (Continued)				
49	Total Operation and Maintenance Production - Manufactured Gas (Total of lines 28 and 40)				
50 51	Production - Natural Gas (Including Expl. and Dev.)(lines 29 a	and 41	59,377		
52	Other Gas Supply (Total of lines 30 and 42)				
53	Storage, LNG Terminaling and Processing (Total of lines 31 a	and 43	44,559	ļ	
54	Transmission (Total of lines 32 and 44)		2,761,388		-
55	Distribution (Total of lines 33 and 45)	- <u></u>	495,671	<del></del>	
56	Customer Accounts (Total of line 34) Customer Service and Informational (Total of line 35)		452,071		
57	Sales (Total of line 36)				
58 59	Administrative and General (Total of lines 37 and 46)		1,985,724		
60	Other Utility Departments				
61	Operation and Maintenance		5 0/6 710	(015 000)	4,531,719
62	TOTAL ALL Utility Dept. (Total of lines 25, 59, and 61)		5,346,719	(815,000)	4,531,719
63	Utility Plant				
64	Construction (By Utility Departments)				
65	Electric Plant Gas Plant		767,796	809,000	1,576,796
. 66 7	Other				
-68	TOTAL Construction (Total of lines 65 thru 67)		767;796	809,000	1,576,796
69	Plant Removal (By Utility Departments)				
70	Electric Plant		ļ	<u> </u>	
71	Gas Plant				
72	Other TOTAL Plant Removal (Total of lines 70 thru 72)		<del>                                     </del>		
73	Other Accounts (Specify)				_
74 01					
74 02	2				
74 03			2,162	1	2,162
74 04	<del>-</del>				
74 0			8,656	6,000	14,656
74 0	7		1		
74 0				1	
74 0					
74 1				1	Ì
74 1	2				
74 1					
74 1				1	
74 1	1				
74 1	7				
74 1					
					1 1 6 0 1 0
74.1 75	TOTAL Other Accounts		10,818	6,000	16,818 6,125,333

Name	of Respondent	This Report Is:		of Report Da, Yrl	Year Ending
1		An Original.	1,010,	<i>Da, 11)</i>	Dec 31, 98
elt	ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	A Resubmission	03	/31/99	
1	CHARGES FOR OUTSIDE PROFESSIONA	L AND OTHER CONSUL	TATIVE	SERVICES	
during outside include financi relation writter	eport the information specified below for all charges made the year included in any account (including plant accounts) for a consultative and other professional services. These services a rate, management, construction, engineering, research, al, valuation, legal, accounting, purchasing, advertising, labor and public relations, rendered for the respondent under an or oral arrangement, for which aggregate payments were during the year to any corporation partnership, organization of	any kind, or individual (other than for services as an employee or for payments made for medical and related services) amounting to more than \$250,000, including payments for legislative services, except those which should be reported in Account 426 4 Expenditures for Certain Civic, Political and Related Activities  (a) Name of person or organization rendering services  (b) Total charges for the year  2. Designate associated companies with an asterisk in column (b)			
Line No	Description (a)		• (b)	i .	Amount in dollars) (c)
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 5 6 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 36 37 37 38 37 38 37 38 37 37 38 37 37 38 37 38 37 38 37 38 37 37 37 38 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37	Not Applicable None over \$250,000				

Name	of Respondent		s Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
		X	An Original	,,	Dec 31, <u>98</u>
Delta	Natural Gas Company, Inc.		A Resubmission	03/31/99	ا.
	COMPRESS	OR S	TATIONS		
1 Re	port below details concerning compressor stations Use the	2	For column (a), indicat	e the production areas	where such stations
compre	ng subheadings: field compressor stations, products extraction ssor stations, underground storage compressor stations, ission compressor stations, distribution compressor stations, her compressor stations	pro sta the	used Group relatively duction areas Show th tion held under a title of name of owner or co-ocent of ownership if join	e number of stations g her than full ownership wner, the nature of res	rouped Identify any State in a footnote
	Name of Station and Location		Number of Units	Certificated	Plant Cost
Line No	(a)		at Station (b)	Horsepower for Each Station (c)	(d)
1					
2					
3					
4					
5					
6					
7					}
8					
9					
10					
11	·				
12	Ť				
13					
14					
15					
16				j	
17	·				
18					
19					-
20					
21					
22					
23					
24					
25					

Name of Responder			Date of Repo					
Delta Natural (	Gas Company, Inc	: <b>.</b>	☐ A Resubmiss	sion	03/31/9	99		
			ATIONS (Continue	d)				
State in a footnote whe retired in the books of a its book cost are conter transmission compressor during the year and sho	hat was not operated dure ther the book cost of succount, or what disposit mplated Designate any or stations installed and pow in a footnote each uni	ch station has been tion of the station and compressor units in out into operation	and the date the uni 3 For column (e), natural gas If two entries for natural ga	include types of as and t	the type of fuel f fuel or power a the other fuel or	or pov	d, show sep	than arate
Expenses (Except der					ation Data		<del></del>	1
Fuel or Power	Other	Gas for Compressor Fuel in Dth	Total Compressor Hours of Operation During Year	Cor Opera	umber of mpressors ated at Time tation Peak (i)	S	oate of Station Peak (j)	Line No
(e)	(f)	(g)	<u>(h)</u>		-10		())	
		·						2
								3
								4
								5
								6
								7
								8
					. [			9
		,						10
	·							11
					Ì			12
		,			1			13
		•	·					14
								15
								16 17
					1			18
					ļ			19
								20
								21
								22
		, 						23
								24
-7 1								25

Delt	e of Respondent  a Natural Gas Company, Inc.  GAS STORA  eport injections and withdrawals of gas for all storage projects under the storage of the storage of the storage projects under the storage of t		Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 03/31/99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
Line No	ftem (c)	Gas Belonging to Respondent (Dth) (b)	Gas Belonging to Others (Dth) (c)	Total Amount (Dth)
	(a)	(8)	(5)	
	STORAGE OPERATIONS (in Dth)			
1	Gas Delivered to Storage			
2	January			
3	February	1,499		1,499
4	March	46,502		46,502
5	April	303,501		303,501
6	June	281,444		281,444
7	July	288,007		288,007
8		275,499		275,499
9	August September	261,093		261,093
.10	October	97,336		97,336
12	November			
13	December			
14_	TOTAL (Total of lines 2 thru 13)	1,554,881		1,554,881
15_	Gas Withdrawn from Storage			
16	January	186,435		186,435
17	February	202,835		202,835
18	March	134,760		134,760
19	April	1,991		1,991
20	May		<u>`</u>	
21	June		<b></b>	
22	July		<del> </del>	
23	August			
24	September		<u> </u>	
25	October	950	<del> </del>	950
26	November	132,114	ļ	132,114
27	December	262,943		262,943
28	TOTAL (Total of lines 16 thru 27)	922,028	1	922,028

Γ				.,	
Nam	e of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending	
De:	lta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31, 98	
		A Resubmission			
	GAS STORAGE PF	ROJECTS (Continued)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
1 0	1 On line 4, enter the total storage capacity certificated by FERC  2 Report total amount in Dth or other unit, as a 2, 3, 4, 7 If quantity is converted from Mcf to D conversion factor in a footnote.				
Line No.	Item (a)			Total Amount (b)	
	STORAGE OPERAT	rions			
1	Top or Working Gas End of Year				
2	Cushion Gas (Including Native Gas)				
3	Total Gas in Reservoir (Total of line 1 and 2)				
4	Certificated Storage Capacity				
5	Number of Injection - Withdrawal Wells				
6	Number of Observation Wells				
7	Maximum Days' Withdrawal from Storage		•		
8	Date of Maximum Days' Withdrawal			-	
9	LNG Terminal Companies (in Dth)				
10	Number of Tanks				
1	Capacity of Tanks				
12	LNG Volume				
13	Received at "Ship Rail"				
14	Transferred to Tanks				
15	Withdrawn from Tanks				
16	"Boil Off" Vaporization Loss				

Maill	e of nespondent	This Report is.		- Val	i car chairig
De	lta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	X An Original	(Mo, Da		Dec 31, 98
		A Resubmission			
	TRANSMIS	SSION LINES			
each to 2 Rowner in a fo	deport below, by state, the total miles of transmission lines of transmission system operated by respondent at end of year deport separately any lines held under a title other than full ship Designate such lines with an asterisk, in column (b) and potnote state the name of owner, or co-owner, nature of odent's title, and percent ownership if jointly owned.	3 Report separately any year Enter in a footnote the of such a line, or any portion account, or what disposition contemplated 4. Report the number of	ne details a in thereof, in of the lir	and state who has been rene and its be	hether the book cost etired in the books of book costs are
Line No	Designation (Identification of Line or Group of Lines			(b)	Total Miles of Pipe (c)
1					
2					
3					
4					
5					
6					
7					
8					
9					_
10					
11					
12					
14					
15					
16					
17					
18	•				
19					
20					
21					
22					
23					
24					
25					

Blank Page [Next page is 518]

	of Respondent ta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This	s Report Is: An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
	ou natural out company, the		:	3-1-99	Dec 31, 98
			A Resubmission		
	TRANSMISSION SYS	TEM	PEAK DELIVERIES		
Dth), ex	port below the total transmission system deliveries of gas (in cluding deliveries to storage, for the period of system peak indicated below, during the 12 months embracing the	sub date info	ting season overlapping mitted The season's p e of this report, April 30 rmation required on this a. Number additional ro	eak normally will be re- , which permits inclusi page Add rows as n	ached before the due on of the peak
Line No	Description		Dth of Gas Delivered to Interstate Pipelines (b)	Oth of Gas Delivered to Others (c)	Total (b) + (c) (d)
	SECTION A: SINGLE DAY PEAK DELIVERIES		1.27		(0)
1	Date:				
2	Volumes of Gas Transported				
3	No-Notice Transportation				
4	Other Firm Transportation				
5	Interruptible Transportation				
6	Other (Describe)				
6.01 7	TOTAL	<del></del>			
8	Volumes of gas Withdrawn form Storage under Storage Contra	acts			
9	No-Notice Storage				
10	Other Firm Storage				
11	Interruptible Storage				
12	Other (Describe)				
12.01					
13	TOTAL				
14	Other Operational Activities				
15 16	Gas Withdrawn from Storage for System Operations Reduction in Line Pack				
17	Other (Describe)				
18	TOTAL				
19	SECTION B: CONSECUTIVE THREE-DAY PEAK DELIVERIES	3			
20	Dates:				
21	Volumes of Gas Transported				
22	No-Notice Transportation				
23	Other Firm Transportation				
24	Interruptible Transportation				
25	Other (Describe)				
25.01	TOTAL				
26	TOTAL	acts.			
27 28	Volumes of Gas Withdrawn from Storage under Storage Contr. No-Notice Storage	acis			
29	Other Firm Storage				
30	Interruptible Storage				
31	Other (Describe)				
31.01					
32	TOTAL				
33	Other Operational Activities				
34	Gas Withdrawn from Storage for System Operations				
35	Reduction in Line Pack				
36	Other (Describe)				
37	TOTAL				

	of Respondent	_	This Report Is		Date of Repo	j	Year Ending	
De.	lta Natural Gas Co	mpany, Inc.	An Origin	nal	3-31-99	Dec	31, 98	
			A Resubr	nission				
		AUXILIA	RY PEAKING FACILITI	ES			<del> </del>	
seasor underg gas liq 2 Fo deliver	eport below auxiliary facilities al peak demands on the respond storage projects, lique uefaction plants, oil gas sets or column (c), for undergrourly capacity on February 1 of and for which this report is su	pondent's system, such as efied petroleum gas installati e, etc nd storage projects, report th the heating season overlappi	ons, plant used jointl use, unless the contemplated by	(d), include y with anot auxiliary pe	ne rated maximur o or exclude (as a her facility on the aking facility is a struction 12 of th	ppropriate) the basis of prec separate plan	e cost of any lominant t as	
Line No	Location of Facility	Type of Facility	Maximum Daily Delivery Capacity of Facility Dth	1	Cost of Facility a dollars)	on Day o Transmis	ty Operated of Highest ssion Peak very?	
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)		Yes (e)	No (f)	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 3 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29								

Name of Respondent Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	This Report Is:  An Original	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98
	☐ A Resubmission		

## GAS ACCOUNT - NATURAL GAS

- 1 The purpose of this schedule is to account for the quantity of natural gas received and delivered by the respondent
- 2 Natural gas means either natural gas unmixed or any mixture of natural and manufactured gas
- 3 Enter in column (c) the Dth as reported in the schedules indicated for the items of receipts and deliveries
- 4 Indicate in a footnote the quantities of bundled sales and transportation gas and specify the line on which such quantities are listed
- 5 If the respondent operates two or more systems which are not interconnected, submit separate pages for this purpose. Use copies of pages 520
- 6 Also indicate by footnote the quantities of gas not subject to Commission regulation which did not incur FERC regulatory costs by showing (1) the local distribution volumes another jurisdictional pipeline delivered to the local distribution company portion of the reporting pipeline (2) the quantities that the reporting pipeline

transported or sold through its local distribution facilities or intrastate facilities and which the reporting pipeline received through gathering facilities or intrastate facilities, but not through any of the interstate portion of the reporting pipeline, and (3) the gathering line quantities that were not destined for interstate market or that were not transported through any interstate portion of the reporting pipeline

- 7 Also indicate in a footnote (1) the system supply quantities of gas that are stored by the reporting pipeline, during the reporting year and also reported as sales, transportation and compression volumes by the reporting pipeline during the same reporting year, (2) the system supply quantities of gas that are stored by the reporting pipeline during the reporting year which the reporting pipeline intends to sell or transport in a future reporting year, and (3) contract storage quantities
- 8 Also indicate the volumes of pipeline production field sales that are included in both the company's total sales figure and the company's total transportation figure Add additional rows as necessary to report all data, numbered 14.01, 14.02, etc.

	ME OF SYSTEM	1 2-4	A
Line	Item	Ref	Amount of Pth
No		Page No	
	(a)	(b)	(c)
	GAS RECEIVED		
3	Gas Purchases (Accounts 800-805)		4,582,986
4	Gas of Others Received for Gathering (Account 489.1)	303	
5	Gas of Others Received for Transmission (Account 489.2)	305	5,307,207
6	Gas of Others Received for Distribution (Account 489.3)	301	
7	Gas of Others Received for Contract Storage (Account 489.4)	307	
8	Exchanged Gas Received from Others (Account 806)	328	
9	Gas Received as Imbalances (Account 806)	328	
10	Receipts of Respondent's Gas Transported by Others (Account 858)	332	
11	Other Gas Withdrawn from Storage (Explain)		
12	Gas Received from Shippers as Compressor Station Fuel		
13	Gas Received from Shippers as Lost and Unaccounted for		
14	Other Receipts (Specify) storage-withdrawn		922,028
15	Total Receipts (Total of lines 3 thru 14.?)		10,812,221
16	GAS DELIVERED		
17	Gas Sales (Accounts 480-484)		3,702,257
18	Deliveries of Gas Gathered for Others (Account 489.1)	303	
19	Deliveries of Gas Transported for Others (Account 489.2)	305	5,307,207
20	Deliveries of Gas Distributed for Others (Account 489.3)	301	
21	Deliveries of Contract Storage Gas (Account 489.4)	307_	
22	Exchange Gas Delivered to Others (Account 806)	328	
23	Gas Delivered as Imbalances (Account 806)	328	
24	Deliveries of Gas to Others for Transportation (Account 858)	332	
25	Other Gas Delivered to Storage (Explain)		
26	SIXXIXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX	509	(30,364)
27	Other Deliveries (Specify) storage-delivered		1.554.881
28	Total Deliveries (Total of lines 17 thru 27.?)		10,533,981
29	GAS UNACCOUNTED FOR		
30	Production System Losses		<u> </u>
31	Gathering System Losses		
32	Transmission System Losses		
33	Distribution System Losses		
34	Storage System Losses		
35	Other Losses (Specify)		\
36	Total Unaccounted For (Total of lines 30 thru 35)		278,240
37	Total Deliveries & Unaccounted For (Total of lines 28 and 36)		10.812.221

			<del> </del>
Name of Respondent	This Report Is:	Date of Report (Mo, Da, Yr)	Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.	An Original	3-31-99	Dec 31, _98
	A Resubmission		
SYSTE	M MAPS		
1 Furnish five copies of a system map (one with each filed copy of this report) of the facilities operated by the respondent for the production, gathering, transportation, and sale of natural gas New maps need not be furnished if no important change has occurred in the facilities operated by the respondent since the date of the maps furnished with a previous year's annual report If, however, maps are not furnished for this reason, reference should be made in the space below to the year's annual report with which the maps were furnished  2 Indicate the following information on the maps: (a) Transmission lines (b) Incremental facilities (c) Location of gathering areas (d) Location of zones and rate areas (e) Location of storage fields (f) Location of natural gas fields.	(g) Location of compres (h) Normal direction of (i) Size of pipe (j) Location of products purification plants, re (k) Principal communitie respondent's pipeline 3 In addition, show on the facts the map purports abbreviations used; designate company, giving name of secondary, giving name of secondary, submit larger than 2 however, submit larger than aps to a size not larger the report	ough the of the map; date of ng all symbols and d to or from another esired If necessary, formation Fold the	

Name of Respondent  Delta Natural Gas Company, Inc.			This Report Is:  An Original  A Resubmission	e of Report <i>p, Da, Yr)</i> 31-99	Year Ending Dec 31, 98	
		101	E REFERENCE Column		1	Footnote
Page No	Line or Item No		No (c)			No (d)
(a)	(b)					
·						

			T	<del></del> _
Name of Respondent		This Report Is:	Date of Report	Year Ending
Delta Natural Gas Co	ompany, Inc.	An Original	(Mo, Da, Yr) 3-31-99	Dec 31,98
		A Resubmission		
	FOOTN	IOTE TEXT		
Footnote		Footnote Text (b)		
No (a)				
				1
				·
				Ì
				·
				<u> </u>
		•		
				ļ

INDEX	
Accrued and prepaid taxes	262-263
Accumulated provision for depreciation of	
and utility plant	219
utility plant (summary)	200-201
Advance to associated companies	. 222
Associated companies	
advances from	256
advances to	222-223
control over respondent	102
corporations controlled by respondent	103
investment in .	222-223
service contracts charges	357
Attestation	1
Balance Sheet, comparative	110-113
Bonds	256-257
Capital Stock .	250-251
discount	254
expense	. 254
premiums	. 252
reacquired	251
subscribed	252
Cash flows, statement of	120-121
Changes important during the year	. 108
Compressor Stations •	508-509
Construction	
overhead procedures, general description of · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	218
work in progress other utility departments	200-201
Contracts, service charges	357
Control	
corporations controlled by respondent	. 103
over respondent · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	. 102
security holders and voting powers	107
CPA Certification, this report form	
Current and accrued	
liabilities, miscellaneous · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	268
Deferred	
credits, other	. 269
debits, miscellaneous	. 233
income taxes, accumulated	234-235
income taxes, accumulated other property	274-275
income taxes, accumulated other	276-27
regulatory expenses	350-35
Definitions, this report form	i
Depletion amortization and depreciation of gas plant .	336-33
and amortization of producing natural gas land and land rights	. 336-33
Depreciation	336-33
gas plant	. 21
gas plant in service	25
Discount on Capital Stock	118-11
	118-11
Dividend appropriations	110-11

INDEX (Continued)	
Expenses, gas operation and maintenance	320-325
Extraordinary property losses	. 230
Filing Requirements, this report form	. i-iii
Footnote Data	551-552
Gas account natural	520
Gas	
exchanged, natural	. 328
received	. 328
stored underground	. 220
used in utility operations, credit	331
plant in service	204-209
Gathering revenues	302-303
General description of construction overhead procedures	218
General information	. 101
Income	
deductions details	-259, 340
statement of, for year	. 114-116
Installments received on capital stock .	. 252
Interest	
on debt to associated companies	340
on long-term from investment, advances, etc	256-257
Instructions for filing the FERC Form No 2	i-iii
Investment	
in associated companies	. 222-223
other	222-223
subsidiary companies	224-225
securities disposed of during year	. 222-223
temporary cash · · ·	222-223
Law, excerpts applicable to this report form	. iv
List of Schedules, this report form	. 2-3
Legal proceedings during year	108
Long-term debt	256-257
assumed during year	255
retained during year	255
Management and engineering contracts	. 357
Map, system	522
Miscellaneous general expense .	335
Notes	
Payable, advances from associated companies	. 256-257
to balance sheet	122
to financial statement	122
to statement of income for the year	122
Operating	
expenses gas	317-325
revenues gas	300-301
Other	
donations received from stockholders	253
gains on resale or cancellation of reacquired capital stock	253
miscellaneous paid-in capital	253
other supplies expense	. 334
paid-in capital	. 253
reduction in par or stated value of capital stock	253
regulatory assets	232
regulatory liabilities .	. 278

## INDEX (Continued) 518 Peak deliveries, transmission system, 519 leaking facilities, auxiliary . . . nt -- gas 216 construction work in progress 214 held for future use 212 leased from others ... 213 leased to others Plant -- Utility 200-201 accumulated provisions (summary) 213 leased to others, income from 252 Premium on capital stock 262-263 Prepaid taxed . . . . 230 Prepayments ... 357 Professional services, charges for 230 Property losses, extraordinary Reacquired . 250-251 capital stock . 256-257 long-term debt 256-257 Receivers' certificate . 261 Reconciliation of reported net income with taxable income from Federal income taxes 350-351 Regulatory commission expenses ... Regulatory commission expenses - deferred Retained earnings appropriated . 118-119 statement of . 118-119 unappropriated . evenues 306-307 from storing gas of others . 302-303 from transportation of gas through gathering facilities 304-305 from transportation of gas through transmission facilities . 300 gas operating 354-355 Salaries and wages, distribution of 300-301 Sales Securities disposed of during year . 107 holders and voting powers 222-223 investment in associated companies 222-223 investment, others . . 255 issued or assumed during year 255 refunded or retired during year 250-251, 256-257 registered on a national exchange Stock liability for conversion Storage . . 512-513 of natural gas, underground 306-307 revenues **Taxes** . 262-263 accrued and prepaid charged during the year ... 222-223, 234-235 on income, deferred -- accumulated ...

261

reconciliation of net income for

INDEX (Continued)								<u></u>
Transmission								
and compression of gas by others		•		•	• •	•		. 332
lines	• ,		•					. 514
revenues					•			304-305
system peak deliveries	•							. 518
Unamortized								
debt discount and expense .	•				•			258-259
loss and gain on reacquired debt	•			•			•	. 260
premium on debt				•	• •	•	•	. 258-259
Underground								E10 E10
storage of natural gas, expense, ope	erating da	ata, piant	•			•		512-513
Unrecovered plant and regulatory study cos	ts .		•		•		• •	. 230